
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

l

'

NCC'" U REGULATORY COMMISSICM (,
A

/

~~ ~

O '. n'

..
.

ATOMIC SAFETY AND LICENSING BOARD
'

4'-

O
.

|

In :i:e . Mat:::n cf: .

:
WISCONSIN ELECTRIC POWER COMPA'Y :

: DOCKET NOS. 50-266-OLA
POINT BEACH NUCLEAR PLANT, : 50 "l-OLA

:
UNITS 1 AND 2 :

O =^-'r = Oct ser 29, 1981 PAazs: 23e - 4e2 e s1e - se,

A7 Milwaukee, Wisconsin

e A ,7' ggg8 iy i

b ; 4

o{t %,/

/-.u m xsex atroarixa
O F- Q

400 Viry-1 "a Ave., 5.*d. ~4ashda.g =n, D. C. 20024

O '*"#*='''''"'~''"

'',,i1030157 8 1 1 0 2 'i
009 A DO TA 95C00266

PDR

_ _ . . - _ _ . _ - _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ - -. _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . .-



1

236

1 UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

2 NUCIEAR REGULATORY CO'MMISSION

3 --------------------------------------------------------------

'

4 In the Matter of:

5 WISCONSIN ELECTRIC POWER COMPANY )
) DOCKET NO. 50-266-OLA

6 Point Beach Nuclear Plant, Units 1 & 2, ) 50-301-OLA

7 --------------------------------------------------------------

8 Federal Bullding
517 E. Wisconsin Avenue-

9 Milwaukee, WI 53202

10 Thursday, October 29, 1981

11
Proceedings held in the above-entitled matter,

12

D.'
.

13 PANEL MEMBERS PRESENT: i

14 PETER B. BLOCH, Chairman
HUGH C. PAXTON

15 JERRY KLINE

16 ON BEHALF OF WISCONSIN POWER COMPANY:

17 BRUCE W. CHURCHILL
DELISSA A. RIDGWAY

18
ON BEHALF OF NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION:

19
RICHARD BACHMANN

20 STUART TREBY

21 ON BEHALF OF WISCONSIN ENVIRONMENTAL DECADE:

O 22 PETER ANDERSON
KATHLEEN FALK

23
ALSO PRESENT:

DAVID K. PORTER
25 TIMOTHY COLBURN

.



236-A
,

,

I
_C _o _N _T _E _N _T _s

2 cross
O *ITNzss: DInzCT Caoss azDIazCT szCaoss Bot.ao oN BoAno

3
-

David K. Porter
4 Pro se 282

O' '

By Mr. Andersen 301
5g By Mr. Treby 334 '

S By Mr. Churchill 342 :

E 0 i Ly Mr. Anderson 344
R
R 7
-

1

M
j 8

'

a
c; 9 EXHIBITS

--------z
c
g 10 NUMBER IDENTIFIED IN EVIDENCE
3

5 11 Decade
3

N 12 ! A, B and C 300
5 |

13

C:5'

E 14
if
E
E 15

4 :s
z

g 16 Dy order (2mirman Bloch Decade t'xhibits A, B and C

'y j may lie in the record without being formally in
E 17 ' evidence.................................................. 405
E

E 18 Decade Exhibits A, B and C follow......................... 596
=
i=
E 19
a
.7

20
i

21

22

O r
23 >

24

O i
25

I
I

t

il ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC. |

.



..

4 _.

237

({} l CHAIRM AN BLOCH: Will the hearing please come to

2 order.

i (]) 3 Good morning. f4y name is Peter Bloch, chairinan of

4 the Licensing Board for Point Beach Nuclerr Plant Units 1 and

5 2, docket number 50-266-OLA and 50-301-OLA. With me this

; 6 morning are Dr. Hugh Paxton on my left and Dr. Jerry Kline.

7 Together we comprise the Atomic Safety and Liceasing Board

8 responsible for this proceedings.

i 9 This hearing was announced in the Federal Register

10 of October 14, 1981 at page 50633. As announced, the purpose

11 of the hearing is to resolve questions related to a

{) demonstration program which Wisconsin Electric Power Company12

i 13 wishes to conduct. In that program, which would involve up

14 to twelve tubes in the ste.7m generatar of the Point Reach

*

'5 Nuclear Power Plant Unit le Wisconsin Electric would repair.

1

16 degraded tubes by inserting new somewhat smaller tubes called

17 sleeves inside those tubes which have been To degraded, that

18 without the repair these tubes would need to be plugged and

19 thereby made inoperative in order for the Utility to comply

20 with tr.o conditions of its license.

I

l 21 The agenda for this hearins was set out by order of
u

22 the Board issued on October 15, 1981. In addition, we have

23 had a motion by Wisconsin's Environmental Decade to continue; fs
' ()

24 the proceeding based primarily on two grounds: allegations

25 that Applicant does not h;ve a stroag need for immediate

_

_ i_ + -
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(). 1 authorization to resume operation with tubes sleeved rather

2 than plugged and allegations that the excedited time schedule

() 3 for preparing for this hearing have deprived Decade of an

4 adequate oppottunity to complete discovery and a technical

' 5 review.

-6 The basic plan for this hearina is telescopic in

7 nature. We are beginning with a narrowproceduralarhbment.

8 Then, if necessary, we will progress to increasingly

9 substantive considerations. Befote each new stago of the

10 proceeding the Board anticipates adjourning briefly to

11 consider whether it is appropriate to continue with the

[]} 12 hearing or to conclude it based on the record to that point.

13 If necessary, we will conduct night sessions and will meet

14 this Saturday. Further sessions near the end of next week

15 also may be held if required. .

16 Some of the information contained in our record has

17 been claimed to be proprietary by Westinghouse Corporation.

'

18 As a result of those claims it may be necessary that portions

19 of this hearing will have to be closed to the public. At

20 that time we will request the press and the oublic to leave

21 ' the room and the recording devices to be taken out of ourg
' s/

22 sound recording system.

I 23 Before we begin with the discussion of the motion

24 for a continuance the Board wishes to express on the record

25 its reasons for denying an oral motion made by the regulatory



239

{]} l staff of the NRC and supported by Decade. That motion which

2 was made yesterday by telephone was to hold z telephone

(]) 3 conference yesterday afternoon for the purpose of resolving

4 the motion for continuance. Staff wished to avoid the

5 possiols wasteful expense of bringing expert witnesses to

6 Wisconsin for a case in which they may not even be needed but

7 which would take them away f rom other important duties.

8 Decade feared that the Board would feel pressured by the

9 cassible waste of government funds if the continuance were

10 granted and, therefore, wanted the issue resolved before a '

11 trip was made to Wisconsin. We also were informed that

r~g 12 Witconsin Electric opposed the conference because of its need
U

13 to prepare witnesses for this hearing.

14 We decided that the motion for a continuance should

15 be decided after oral argument and, if necessary,

16 presentation of witnesses. Because action on the motion

17 could resolve the entire controversy about the demonstration

18 program, we felt that it would be better to resolve the issue

19 here. On the other hand, we assured Intervenors that we'd

20 take their motion seriously Aad we would not be affected by

21 pressures arising from the presence of Staff witnesses.

22 Indeed, the entire plan for this conference drawn ur to

23 respond to Wisconsin Electric 's expressed needs for hasteg
%)

24 envisioned the possibility that witnesses present in

25 Wisconsin would not be needed. We considered that an

efarererez_arswdsstuus5L_z_25th5maa __
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() 1 undesirable but necessary result of our decision to try to

2 resolve the request for a cemonstration program on the merits.

() 3 The first ites .on the agenda is the .,otion for a-

4 continuance. The two principal arms of that motion place

5 burdens on Applicant and on Decade. Applicant needs to

6 resolve questions addressed to it by the Board in an October

7 26 on-the-record telephone conference. Those questions

8 requested clarification concerning the timing of the

9 demonstration program and the reasons that Applicant has

10 recently decided to delay sleeving tubes in Unit 2 originally

11 scheduled for this coming spring. Decade needs to resolve

{}
questions concerning specific ways in which it has been12

13 prejudiced by the expedited procedures adopted in this case.

14 We propose the following procedure. First, opening

15 statements which we believe may need to be no longer than

16 three minutes cach. Second, Applicant presents its

'

17 explanation of its needs for conducting a demonstration

18 program this fall, subject to questions from the parties and

19 Board, to a brief response by the parties and to rebuttal by

20 Applicant. Third, Decade pJesents its explanation of, ways in

21 whi ch it has been prejudiced, subject to similar questions,

22 responses and rebuttal. And four, summary argument of no

23 more than five minutes each.

24 We point out that it is unusual for counsel to be
1

|

25 permitted to question other counsel, but we look to this

-., .
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(]) 1 procedure to reduce the need for Board questions.

2 Are there any comments on the procedures we have

() 3 just outlined? Mr. Churchill.

4 MR. CHURCHILL: Yes. My name is Bruce Churchill

; 5 representing Wisconsin Electric Powe'r Company. May I

6 introduce those at my table?

7 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Please do.

8 MR. CHURCHILL: On my left is Delissa Ridgway. She

9 is also with the same law firm I am f rom, Shaw, Pittman,

10 Potts & Trowbridge in Washington, D.C. And on ny right is

|
Dave Porter, who is the manager of the nuclear power section11

{]) 12 at Wisconsin Electric Power.

13 The one question I have is: As I recall, you said

14 that we would perhaps rake an opening statement addressing
.

15 the questions that you had raised in the last conference. call.

16 When would you like us to respond to the allegations or the
'

17 comments or the position of WED on the continuance? Would
,

18 that be after wa listen to them?

19 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I obviously didn't express myself

20 clearly. I also would like the other parties to introduce

21 themselves for the record. Let 's hold that off for a second,

22 however. I anticipated that the first three minutes just be

23 a brief argument on the entire question of continuance.

24 After those brief arguments were concluded, we would then
1

25 proceed to the first a rm of the problem, whi ch relates to the

to
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() 1 schedule of Applicant, and go through the procedure which I

2 outlined related to that. I didn't suggest a specific time

() 3 limit for that because it's a little harder for me to know

4 how much you wish to present. Then after we were concluded

5 with that arm of the argument I thought we would continue to

6 the other arm, the allegations of specific prejudice.,

7 MR. CHURCHILL: I see. What I was thinking that I

8 would like to do was make a very brief opening statement

9 about the hearing in general, not necessarily limited to this

10 particular motion, and then in response to the Board's

11 questions at the last telephone conference Mr. Porter would

(]) 12 make a brief statement about Wisconsin's plans and schedules

13 for not only the demonstration program but the long-term --

14 or the long-term sleevigg programs at Unit 1 and Unit 2.

15 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: I find Mr. Porter's statement to

16 be consonant with ehe schedule that I had --

17 MR. CHURCHILL: Ve ry well.

18 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: -- proposed. The need for general

19 opening statements is something that you are now suggestina,

20 and the other parties may comment on that.

21 Would the Staff please intro?uce itself for the

22 record.

23 MR. TREBY: Yes, Judge Bloch. My name is Stuart A.
[)

1

24 Treby. I'm assistant chief hearing counsel and I appear on

25 behalf of the Staff. Also appearing on behalf of the Staf f

.- .
. m.
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(]) 1 and to my immediate right is Mr. Richard Bachmann. Also at

2 conference -- at counsel table is Mr. Timothy Colburn, who is

(]) 3 the project manager for the NRC Staff for the Point Reach

4 project.

5 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Would yos like to comment on the

6 need for a general opening statement rega rding the entire

7 hearing?

8 MR. TREBY: Well, the Staff has no objection to any

9 of the parties making such a statement. The Staff itself

2 10 doesn't think that it needs to make a very long one, although

11 if the other parties are going to make a brief statement the

[]} 12 Staff will also have a brief statement to make.,

13 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Miss Falk, would you like to
i

l 14 introduce the Intervenors?

15 MS. FALK: Yes. My name is Kathleen Falk, and I'm

16 the attorney for Wisconsin's Environmental Decade. I filed a

17 notice early in this proceeding. On my right is Mr. Peter

18 Anderson, who is our senior technical staff person who is the

19 director of public affairs at Wisconsin's Environmental

20 Decade. We will be dividing our representation of Decade .

. 21 appropriately as the need arises given technical versus legal
; -

22 kinds of responses.

23 As far as your question for the need for-an opening
O+

24 statement, we don't see at this time before the motion for

25 continuance is decided that that is necessary. However, if
|

i

-
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(]) 1 you would prefer that we do that, we certainly will, but I

2 would propose we wait for opening statements until af ter this

(]) 3 preliminary matter is disposed of.'

4 MR. CHURCHILL: Your Honor, --

5 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Yes.

6 MR. CHURCHILL: -- we would be glad to wait until
1

7 af ter the preliminary matter in order to deal with the

8 opening statement. Our opening statement in any event is

9 ve ry short, but it can wait.

10 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Okay. Not quite understanding why.

i

11 we need a general opening statement, then given the fact that

12 Applicant concedes that it's not necessary at this time, let{)
13 us then begin with our very brief summaries of the position

14 on continuance. It is Decade 's motion. I wish that Decade

15 would address us first.

16 MS. FALK: Certainly. Mr. Hearing Examiner, do you

17 prefer me to stand or is that harder to pick up on the
,

18 recorder?

19 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I have no preference. Whichever

20 is comfortable for you, unless the reporter has a preference.

21 MS. FALK: I'm more comfortable standing if that's

22 okay with you.

23 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Please do.

24 MS. FALK: As the Hearing Examiner has stated, we

25 are concerned this morning about whatever prejudicial impact

- (_samsman
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(]) 1 the fact that all of us are here and including expense to tax

2 payers and to whatever considerations that may have on the

(]) 3 Board 's decision on our motion for a continuance.

4 With that in mind, we're also very relieved and are

5 relying on the fact that the Hearing Board has on several

6 occasions in this proceeding stated that it would be

7 receptive to claims of prejudice, and we believe that we can

8 show that this morning and will attempt to do so.
,

9 With that in mind, there are three major reasons

10 why I think a motion for continuance is appropriate in this

11 case. One is that in the last several weeks there have been

{]) 12 over 1,000 pages filed in this proceeding alone by the

13 Applicant. This is not including our filings. It 's not

14 includir.g your filings. It's not including NRC Staf f filings.

15 Just the logistics of absorbing that amount of material,

16 given the amount of material we were required to produce .

17 under the various schedules, creates an enornous strain on

| 18 our part. Needless to say, those thousand pages weren't like

19 reading Moby Dick at night. They' re very technical, and we

20 have not had the ability to digest those in the form or

21 fashion we think is necessary to protect Decade's rights.

22 The second reason we think that a motion for

23 continuance is necessary is that we had been in the process

24 over the last week in trying to obtain the services of expert

25 consultants to advise us on these very complex and technical
|

L



2d6

() 1 matters. It is difficult enough to find technical experts
I

2 who will advise public interest organizations on nuclear and

() 3 nuclear engineering matters, much less finding these experts

4 at the cost that we can af ford or at no cost.

5 We a re endeavoring to do so. We have contacted two

6 people in particular who we are in negotiation with at this

7 point. I will state them for the reco rd so that the Hearing

8 Examiner has some basis to determine the credibility of our

9 claim here. One is Mr. ~Lert Pollard, who is, as you know,

10 I'm sure, a member of the Union of Concerned Scientists,

11 whose ' credentials I'm sure are well known to you. The second

[]) 12 person is Mr. David James, who, like Mr. Porter from WEPCOg

13 has a former background as a nuclear submarine official and

14 staff person. Those are the two people we are right now

15 contemplating on trying to obtain to give us technical advice

16 and reviewing materials that have been submitted.

17 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: And each have expressed an

18 interest or ---

19 MS. FALK: Yes, sir. Each have expressed an

20 interest and want to pursue this matter with us and,

i 21 obviously, in the past two weeks have not been able to

22 receive the materials or make that kind of commitment based

23 on what was going to happen this morning.

24 The third reason I think a continuance is necessary

25 at this time is because of the status of discovery. As we

. _n?%t5e . _
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(]) I have stated in our filings to you to date, we have commenced

t
2 discovery to the best of our ability given the other demands i

(). 3 on us. We just got a copy of the SER and .the EIA from Staff

4 and have just begun to read that, much less digest and

5 respond to it.

6 We have not even commenced discovery on Staf f, and

7 we think that the factual contentions which we are also

8 further prepared to argue today exist and have filings to

9 submit today on that matter will demonstrate that discovery

10 is not only critical but it would be unwise to proceed in

11 this matter without determining a greater factual basis for

[]} 12 the Board's decision and to resolve some factual disputes

13 whi ch we believe exist.

14 I think my three minutes is up, but that summarizes

15 the three reasons why we think a continuance is necessary.

16 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Thank you, Miss Falk.

17 Mr. Churchill.

18 MR. CHURCHILL: Thank you, Your Honor.

19 Your Honor, this motion I think has to be viewed

20 and argued in its procedural context, and to do that

21 appropriately I have to briefly review how we came to be at

22 this hearing.

23 On July 2nd of this year the Wisconsin Electric

24 Power Company filed a motion to enable a change in its

25 technical specifications which would let the company repair

n ssLwstsven
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(]) 1 degraded steam generator tubes instead of taking them out . of

2 service by pluggiag. We did not expect a hearing. We were

(]) 3 surprised when the Staff issued a notice of opportunidf for

4 hearing, and we were surprised because there are no safety

5 considera tions involved in this procedste of sleeving the

; 6 tube.

7 We were surprised because a hearing is something

8 that has been done and approved by the Staff in other plants

9 without having noticed it for the opportunity of hearing. We

10 were surprised because this is a repair procedure which was'

| 11 making the tubes stronger rather than weaker. And what

| 12 happened was that when the Staff did notice the hearing the
[)

13 Staff did not, as is usually the case, notice it because
1

14 there was a significant hazards consideration, which is the

15 n.ain reason hearings are noticed, but we later found out that

16 they noticed it because cf public interest in it. And the

17 only public interest that we can determine ---

18 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Churchill, you're

19 interpretting our record. I don't know where on the record

20 we have any ability to know what you're now telling us. This

21 is what? This is hearsay evidence that you've obtained

22 through the grapevine?.

23 MR. CHURCHILL: No, sir. I'm referring to a

24 statement in the SER that said that that was the reason why

25 it was noticed for public hearing, and I'm civing you my

A
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() 1 opinion that the only interest at least that I could discern
i

2 was the fact that WED or the Decade had asked for a hearing

() |
right after we asked for our license and then even before the3

4 Staff noticed. But I'm not complaining about that, Your

5 Honor. I'm just putting it in the context that we did not

6 believe this to be a safety problem and we still don't.

7 As a result of the hearing nachinery beina put in

8 motion, we had to draw to the Board's attention the fact that

9 the very important demonstration program is scheduled to take

10 place at the refueling outage in Unit I which is going on

11 right now. The only way that we could complete -- satisfactori ly

(]) 12 complete the demonstration program is if the Board were to

13 issue an interim decision allowing us at least to sleeve

14 without plugging six degraded tubes and have a decision on

15 that before November lith. These six tutes are compared to

|
16 several thousands that would be done in the full scale

17 programs later.

18 The Board, and we appreciate this, attempted to

i 19 accommodate us to the best of i ts a bili ty by havi no this

20 telescoped proceeding and calling this hearing now to enable
|

21 us to present our case on it. The reason I say that it's
)

22 important that we view this in the procedural context is

23 because the intervenors know very well that if we get a()
| 24 continuance, then that automatically defeats the purpose of

|
| 25 the substantive aspects of this hearing, whi ch is to obtain

|
|
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. () 1 permission to satisfactorily complete the demonstration

2 program. Therefore, the motion for a continuance. takes on a
!

() 3 very substantive and important aspect.;

I

4 And I think that it may be appropriate for us to

5 explain at this point why we are doing the demonstration

6 p.ogram and why we are doing it on this particular schedule

7 and why it is important. And what I had intended to do, Your
,

! 8 Honor, before we got into this because you had asked these ,

; 9 questions, I had intended to ask Mr. Porter to give a

10 statement of the Company's position on that.

11 CH AIRM AN BLOCH: If you could wait for. just a

() 12 couple of minutes, that is on the agenda. As this is the

13 brief introductory remarks, you're going to present your

14 position on the Company's need for the demonstration program
:

'

15 in just a couple of moments. I take it you feel that there

16 is a strong need for the program.

17 MR. CHURCHILL: Very much. We feel that there's a

18 strong need for . the program, and that is why we can't afford

19 to have a continuance because that would automatically mean

20 that it wouldn't be satisfactorily completed.

21 Now, I can comment, if you wish, on Miss Falk's

I
' 22 arguments now or we can go ahead with Mr. Porter's statement.

{) I was thinking I would do both, but I'm not sure if I'd he23,

24 speaking out of turn if I did.
i

25 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: I think it would be preferable if

l

i >
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() 1 you limited yourself to Miss Falk's statement. Miss Falk may

2 be entitled to reserve some additional time because she was

() 3 able to i ep herself to our time limit better than you have

4 been.

5 MR. CHURCHILL: I apologize. That's or e of my

6 problems.

7 All I can do, Your Honor, is repeat that we applied
:

8 in July -- on July 2nd, and the first real activity that we

9 have had in this was in September. I believe it was a

10 conference telephone call initiated by the Board in September,

11 and at that time we talked about the basis for the

({} 12 allegations that the intervenors had made, whether there was

13 a real genuine issue, and you urged the parties to go ahead

14 on informal discovery.

15 I can tell you that the Decade did not go ahead on ,

16 informal discovery. Subsequent to that we were told we

17 should not because ve were objecting to the filings of basis

18 that they had. That 's okay because we ' re not complaining

19 about not having enough discovery. But the point to be

20 remembered is that the only reason we are here for a hearing

21 is because an intervenor has said, "I have a reason why I
J

22 think you should not do this sleeving."

23 We cannot for the life of us figure out what that
)

24 reason is. And the Board time and time again has asked the

25 Decade to please come up with a genuine issue of material

-
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i
'

1 fact that would dispute our content'_::. that there is no{)
2 safety program here.

3{} The Decade has not done it. They first were

4 supposed to have done it last Saturday morning in response to
5 your show cause proceeding. They did not do it. They were

6 supposed to have done it in response to our independent
7 motion for summary disposition which has similar standards of

8 burden of coming forward on the intervenor. They did nothing

9 more than reiterate their basis statements which you, the
10 Board, told them on more than one occasion was clearly not
11 enough to sustain their burden to show that at least there's

12 an issue to be litigated.

13 They did not, as I say, start discovery right away.
14 \Ie did everything humanly possible to get every single,

:

15 document and every piece of information we could to them as

16 fast as it was available. There is proprietary 'information.

17 We called them ahead of time. We tried to work out

18 agreements. We did everything we possibly could. There is

19 nothing core we could have done to get them the information.

20 Now, I'm not sayi ng that they should have been able

21 to prepare their entire case to come forward and prove this
| (T)' '

22 statement of fact that for some reason it's unsafe to sleeve.
23 All I'm saying is they haven't even come forward yet to even

{
24 give us an iota e' fact to chew on to suggest that it 's even

,

25 unsafe. They've suggested what might happen if tubes did

| -
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() 1 break during a LOCA, but never have they even hegun to relate

2 the breaking of tubes during a LOCA to this process in which

( 3 we are repairing tubes and making it stronger.'

4 And for them to come forward now at the last minute

5 and say they haven't had a chance for discovery, they have j

l
' 6 just started negotiating with experts, they have all these

7 thousands of pages, we thought we were doing them a favor to

8 get that to them as fast as we could. They cannot possibly

9 be able to defeat this program when they haven't even yet

10 shown that there's any reason to believe that anything we're |

|

11 doing is unsafe. Thank you.

{]} 12 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Churchill, just one item. I'm;

13 curious where the answer is to one question. You did produce

14 an awful lot of information, but we did ask a follow-up

15 question related to the laboratory tests to de-plug tubes.

16 HR. CHURCHILL: We hope to have that today, Your

17 Honor. We had to go back through over two years, almost !

18 three years of records scattered all over to try to ga ther

1

19 that information together. I

L 20 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I appreciate that.

|
-m 21 Mr. Treby or Mr. Bachmann.'

| 22 MR. TREBY: My name is Mr. Treby, and I will
!

23 respond with rega rd to the motion for a continuance.-

24 Decade has made two points in its written motion

25 for continuance. One, the facts p resen ted by the Licensee in

i

4._S15Lh51SV510
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() 1 its October 23, 1981, letter indicating the change in its

2 schedule for full scale sleeving undermine i the need for

() 3 immediate Board resolution of the demonstration program and,

4 second, that it does not have the resources to meet the

5 deadlines imposed "in the Board 's expedited treatment.
i

6 The Staf f will addrass each of those arguments in

7 turn, and let me indicate at this point that the Staff does

8 oppose the motion for a continuance.

9 With regard to the need for immediate resolution,

10 the Staf f recognizes that the Licensee has changed its

11 schedule for the full scale sleeving. However,_the Staff

{]) 12 views that it would be helpful, although not essential to the
,

| 13 Staff's review of the full scale sleeving program, to gain
|

| 14 the information from operating the demonstration sleeved

15 tubes.

16 I should point out that this demonstration, as has

17 been mentioned, involves sleeving twelve tubes, six of which

18 are degraded. As has been established previously in this

!
'

19 record, the Licensee does not require any tech spec changes

20 to go forward with the actual de-plugging of existing tubes

21 and going through the process of repairing the tubes by
|

| 22 sleeving. The only authority which it requires is to operate

rx 23 the reactor with the tubes that have been repaired byq)
24 sleeving rather than plugging.

25 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: To clarify that, Mr. Treby, I

_ _ .
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J( ) 1 understand completely what you're talking about. We have the

2 public present, and I'm not sere how aware the public is of

() 3 things like LOCA and tech spec changes, and we ' ve been usiag

4 some jargon.

5 Mr. Treby is saying that the conditions of the

6 license don't need to be modified in order to be able to

7 sleeve tubes that are not degraded to 40 percent of ":.eir

8 original thickness. Just to help the parties, we'll try to

9 keep in mind the need of the public to understand what it is

| 10 we're saying.

! 11 Would you continue, Mr. Treby.
!

.

{]) 12 MR. TREBY: Right. Well, my point w8s thwt the

' 13 Licensee can and it is my understanding is progressing with

14 certain demonstration aspects of being able to repair the

15 tubes by means of sleeving. What it is really seeking here
|

16 is the authority to operate with six tubes sleeved rather

17 than plugged. And the Staff's point is that it views the

18 information that would be gained from that operation to be

19 helpful, although not essential, to the Staff's review of a

20 full scale sleeving program.
,

21 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Primarily in what areas, Mr. Treby?

22 What information does the Staff expect that it would learn

| ) 23 from the demonstration?
| ~J

24 MR. TREBY: It would learn some additional

25 information with rega rd to conducting inspection tests,
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() 1 either uhrough the use of eddy current procedures or through

2 other inspection procedures. It would determine to what

( ') 3 extent, if any, sleeves may be degraded through operation.

4 It ---

5 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Wouldn't that information he

6 obtained anyway? The inspections would be more thorough es

7 part of the sleeving program or would they be inspected

8 regardless of the demonstration program?
1

9 MR. TREBY: Well, my point is that you would have

10 sleeved tubes, and with regard to those sleeved -- six

11 sleeved tubes you'd be able te see what impact, if any,

12 operation had on the sleeves, which are brand new tubes and{])
13 are not in any way degraded now.

! 14 To the extent that any information is forthcoming

15 during the course of operation, the Staff would have that
!

16 information. And the point that I think it's inportant to

17 make is that all information that the Staf f can gain, all

18 advances in technology, a re he7.pful to the Staff in

19 performing its task of making sure that the plants can

20 operate without undue risk to the health and sa f e ty of the

21 public.

22 Now, there are other means of gaining this

23 information. We can gain this information through laboratory

24 testing, through experience at other plants, but the Staff

25 likes to * ave the best possible information, and this is a

|
'

m
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({) 1 way of doing it. It is not, however, I'd like to emphasize,

2 essential that we have this information if we were to go
4

() 3 ahead and consider a full scale sleeving program.

4 Now, one of the questions that has also been

5 previously raised on this reco rd is why does this

6 demonstration project have to be done at Unit 1, why not at a

7 second unit which is located at the Point Beach station.

8 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Just in the interest of trying to

9 save time, we are going to have a whole separate section on

10 argument in detail about that issue. This is the overall ---

11 MR. TREBY: That 's correct. What I was attempting

{) 12 to do is to briefly indicate that the Staf f does believe that

13 there would be some benefit in having the demonstration take

14 place at Unit 1. It is our understanding that everything but

15 operation of the tubes would occur now. We understand that

16 the question as to whether or not the Licensee will be able

| 17 to operate those tubes is one that needs to be resolved at
|

18 this time since it is anticipated that the routine

19 maintenance which the plant is now undergoing will be

1

; 20 completed by early December and the plant will be operated at
,

|
. 21 that time and that the Licensee needs to know at some early

,
22 date and the date, that they have indicated is November lith,

i

23 whether or not they will be able to operate.
)

24 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Now, let me ask. Is your concern

25 that you'll get better information from the demonstration on

|

_ _ __..____ _
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() 1 Unit 1 than you would on a later demonstration on Unit 2 or

2 is your concern over the expense to the Utility?

() 3 MR. TREBY: Our concern is the former, that we

4 would get better information from Unit 1. Unit -- while they

5 are similar type plants, there are some distinctions between

6 Unit 1 and Unit 2. As the record I guess will indicate at

7 some point, we're not sure whether Unit 2 is going to be

8 sleeved or not. The Licensee has been somewhat unclear about

9 that.

10 Second of all, there was a special procedure -

11 conducted a t Unit 1 dealing with phosphate, as I understand

(]) 12 it, that was not conducted at Unit 2, and that may or may not,

13 have an impact on the information that we would gain.

14 So, we believe that since it is Unit 1 which the

15 Company has clearly indicated it would intend to do the

16 sleeve -- the full scale sleeving on, that is the facili ty

17 we'd like to get this additional information from.

18 I will turn quickly to the procedural questions

19 that Decade has raised, that is that it doesn't have the

20 resources to meet the deadlines.

21 I'd like to indicate that the Staff's review of the

22 record indicates that the Board has indicated that it's been
,

23 sensitive to Decade 's procedural rights and in fact in its

24 order of October 1 at page 5 and thereafter attempted to

25 fashion procedures to assist the interveno rs to gain all

. _.
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(]) 1 necessary information for this proceedino. In fact, even

2 before ruling on whether Decade was admitted as a party to
.

({) 3 this proceeding the Board propounded a series of questions to

4 flesh out the information provided by the Licensee, and this

5 is all contained in the Board 's order of October 1.

6 Subsequently the Board propounded a second set of follow-up

7 questions, and these are contained in the Board 's order of

8 October 13th.

9 The Board also encouraged Decade to make immediate

10 use of discovery, again even before it was admitted as a

'

11 party, and that's found in the Board's order of October 1.

12 The Board proposed a procedural plan in the nature of a show{]),

13 cause proceeding to permit Decade to raise matters based en

14 the Licensee's responses to Board 's questions which is set

15 out in the Board's order of October 1 and is also further

16 discussed in the. transcript at pages 219 to 224.

17 In sum, while this matter has been expedited, it

18 seems to the Staff that the Board has provided Decade a

| 19 reasonable opportunity to raise appropriate issues which it
!

20 feg's need to be resolved before a decision can be reached on

| 21 the demonstration program.
b7~

22 And the matter which Decade has just raised for the

23 first time this morning, that is that it has been attempting
Osi

24 to gather some experts, we don't believe is decisive on this

25 point either. One of the experts they've mentioned, Mr.
!

'
. . - _ - , .-
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(]) 1 Pollard, I believe is stationed in Washington. All the

2 information that has been accumulated over the past weeks has

(]) 3 been filed in the Public Document Room located in Washington

4 which would have been accessible to Mr. Pollard if he had

5 decided to go there and look at it. So, for all these

6 reasons we do not believe that a continuance is warranted.

7 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Miss Falk, I expressed a

8 willingness to let you take rebuttal time given the extra

9 time taken by the other parties.

10 MS. FALK: Yes, sir. Thank you. I have several

11 comments, first directed to Mr. Churchill's statements. His

{} first statement was concerning the issue that he has raised12

13 before that it should not have been any surprise -- that he

14 was surprised, excuse me, that the hearing would be held and

15 that the proceedings would take the vein that they have in
|

16 the last several months.

17 Certainly we do not think that's an appropriate

18 observation on his part given that Decade has been deeply

19 concerned about the safety problem that has been recognized
i

20 by independent s ci en tis ts for a number of years now, and we
,

21 have made our concerns apparent to the Nuclear Regulatory

22 Commission on several occasions since then. We have made it
|

1 23 known to the Company on numerous occasions since then. Thus,

irprise to the Company that we24 it could not have come as a t

\

25 would be concerned about their proposal to sleeve to date.
l

-MG
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([) 1 That is not a legitimate criticism on his part.

2 The second comment I need to make about Mr.

(]) 3 Chu rchill 's response is that it was mostly directed to

4 arguing the merits of whether or not there is a safety

5 problem. Indeed, I find that very inappropriate at this time

'

6 given there is no factual basis or evidentiary hearing or

7 briefs or any information by any party on the merits. I

8 think it should be limited to the need for continuance, and I

9 will dispute his opinions on the safety problem given that

10 they are not shared by independent scientists and they are

11 not shared by NRC Staff which has conceded in its documents

{]) 12 that there could be a problem and that indeed some day it

13 should be investigated. I think that day is far overdue and

14 that day should be now, before a project of this size is

15 commenced by the WEPCO.

16 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Miss Falk, on the last comment,

; 17 what document are you ref e rring to?

18 MS. FALK: The NUREG report. There is also ---

19 CHAIRMAN 3LOCII: NUREG report number what?

20 MS. FALK: 0651. And the Eisenhut report of a

21 number of years ago -- Peter, can you get me that document,

22 I'll give you the number -- which indicates the same problem.

23 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: The NUREG-0651 doesn 't deal with

24 sleeving. It deals with bursting of tubes?

25 MS. FALK: Yes, sir. And the Eisenhut report which

.
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() 1 is entitled Summary of Operating Experience with

2 Recirculating Steam Generators, it is NUREG report 0503.

() 3 These are all documents that we will be intending to show

4 when we get to the facet of having an evidentiary hearing,

5 and that isn't, we believe, today or right now in this motion

6 for continuance.

7 Indeed we think that what Mr. Churchill- should have

8 been addressing and hasn't at all is the reasons why in light

9 of the October 23rd hearing a decision today on interim

10 relief if necessary and why, which is a second most important.

11 question, the company could not operate the sleeves -- the
|

| (]) 12 tubes with sleeving and plugging, which is certainly one of

,

13 the alternatives that could exist which precludes the

14 necessity for having to decide the motion for interim relief

15 or make any kind of evidentiary findings today or in this

16 hearing that's being started today.

. 17 With respect to Mr. Treby's statement, I have two

I
18 comments. One is I think we all agree that all the parties

19 have made an attempt to expedite this matter as quickly as

20 possible over objection, but, nevertheless, we have

21 cooperated to the fullest extent we can. I don't think he

22 can find quarrel with that.

23 His finding quarrel with the fact that we did not
)

24 file discovery documents on the day af ter we were admitted as

l 25 a party certainly is not a reasonable position to take either

!
.
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(]) 1 seeing as we have, as I stated before, filed over 32

2 documents just in the last two weeks in this proceeding. We

([) 3 have hardly sat back on our hands. We a re hardly John or . Toe

4 Come-Latelles to this hearing as if we hadn't done_anythina

5 to prepare for it, and we have been spending nothing but the

6 last several weeks and indeed the greater part of the last

7 several months preparing for this. I don't think criticism

8 on his part is justified in that regard.

9 We also find fault and object to his statements

10 that the need for interim relief which is an implicit

11 argument against continuing this hearing requires some kind

12 of experimentation on the part of the plant. It may be sa f e{]
13 to say that from Washington, D.C. when you're a thousand

14 miles away from this plant, but the people that live near

'i that plant who asked us to intervene on their behalf do not

16 share that same concern.

17 when they read the documents by the independent

18 scientists which say this is a potential safety problem, they

19 are entitled to a resolution on that matter given that the

20 scientists have identified one to ten tubes as being a

21 problem and the sleeving demonstration calls for six tubes to

22 be sleeved. We think that those concerns merit resolution in

23 a non-experimental fashion when the burden of a problem or an

24 accident is on the people that li os in Manitowoc and not on

25 the NRC of ficials in Washington, D.C.

- .m
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() 1 There are a couple of technical responses we also

2 wanted to add to Mr. Treby's statements, and for that I'd

() 3 like to turn our discussion of that over to Mr. Anderson if I

4 may.
'

5 MR. ANDERSON: I was listening to the Board's

6 presentation of the issues, and it seemed to me what the

7 Board is contemplating is the balancing of the need for delay

8 with the harm that would result from that delay, and I think

9 in that regard you have to determine what relief they're

10 seeking and the need and what would be met by that need.

11 And I think it's very important to turn to the fact

12 that the Board itself asked the Licensee several questions,
{}

13 amongst them what do you expect to accomplish by the slesnng
i

14 demonstration, and they stated in writing to the Board in the

15 Licensee's response to the Board questions as dated October

i
16 9th they listed six reasons, and we cited them on page 9 of

17 our preliminary response.

18 If you examine those six reasons, not one of them

19 relates to anything that would require the plugs -- the tubes

20 not to be plugged after the siseving is done. They want to

S 21 find out if they can get in there, they want to find out if
1 J

22 they can clean it out and so forth, Not one of them states --
!
t

j 23 when they were first asked that question, before they needed --

24 the convenience of litigation strategy arose, not one of

25 those reasons required -- prevented the tubes from being

str
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(]) 2 plugged at the end. There have been several things raised

2 post talk which I think are post talk rationalizations of

(]) 3 counsel wh' ch a re not factual assertions. We don't think you

4 can rely on this. Let me just deal with them briefly.

5 One of them is the concept of it would be nice or

6 whatever to find out how the sleeve tubes bear out in

7 operation. But in point of fact in the original plan the

8 Company had, which acccrding to them was proper, they would

9 have done the demonstration on Unit 1 now and the sleeving --
4

10 full scale sleeving of Unit 2 go forward in the sprina of 1982

11 without there ever having been any inspection of those

12 sleeves. So, the original plan would not have had the{'}
13 original information they now find in terms of litigation

14 strategy it would be nice to have.

15 The other thing that's been pointed out in the

16 casual reference by Mr. Churchill during the telephonic

17 conversation is that, well, if we plug those tubes we'll lose

18 the primary core flow from those six tubes being re-plucced.

19 Well, I think that:s absurd. Let's face it. That is point

20 three percent of the total tubes being pluaged. And if

23 they' re that sensitive to sa f e ty that that kind of primary7-)
LJ

22 core flow inhibition would be serious, then something is

f- 23 wrong.
(>S

24 What I'm trying to say is the representations of

25 need are not there, and I think it comes down to a matter of

m m .
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() 1 convenience, and so what it comes down to in the last

2 analysis is you're weighing a very high turden on intervenors

() 3 that we feel we tried, if possible, to meet against the

4 convenience, not a need, of the Applicant.

,

5 Thank you, Your Honor.

; 6 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Anderson, there's only one

! - 7 thing I'd like to comment at this point about, and that is

8 that in admitting the contentions of Decade into this

9 proceeding we applied a very low standard of basis because at-

10 that time there were very fragmentary filinas by the

11 Applicant, and I guess I would like a comment by Decade about
4

(]) 12 whether it would be fai. to apply our ordinary standards of

13 basis, including consideration of the entire record, just to

14 see whether at this stage of the proceeding there is a

15 foundation for the factual assertions that Decade is making.

16 MS. FALK: We thought we had endeavored to do tha t

17 for you, but apparently you still wanted additional

18 information according to yo0r October 26 statements on the

19 telephone conference. So, since October 26th we have put

20 together another filing which we give specific examples of

21 statements either provided by the company or by the Staff in

22 their filings which still show genuine material issues of

23 fact in our opinion.{)
24 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I think it probably would be

25 preferable if you have a written filing to make, that we havo
;

l
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() 1 it immediately.

2 MS. FALK: We have that written filing. I will do

() 3 so at this time.

4 MR. CHURCHILL: Your Honor, to the extent tha t that

5 is a belated response to either your show cause procedure or

6 our motion for summary disposition, I would object to

7 receiving that at this time, and particularly in the context

8 of this argument.

9 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Miss Falk, Mr. Churchill is asking

10 that you make an argument to shuw cause why this late filing

11 should be received by the Board at this tine.

(]) 12 MS. FALK: Certainly. We thought in both of our

13 prior filings on the material issues of fact question that we

14 had demonstrated that there are genuine issues of fact in

15 dispute. We know that the company disagrees with the merits

16 of those contentions but not that they exist. And that is

17 indeed what our burden is to show at this time, not that they

18 would be successful in the merits, indeed we hope they aren't,

19 but indeed that they exist and must be resolved.

20 Presuming we have not met that burden, which I

21 don't think is true, but we did this filing to give examples

22 of statements by the Company and by Staff which show that

{S they disagree with statements of the foundation that we had23
~J

24 earlier provided you and conceded themselves that there were

25 still facts that needed to be resolved.

- (_ san sSv.in
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1 Pages 3 and 4 of our filing contains several

2 examples of statements by the Staf f in their filings in the

'

3 last week which demonstrate that they have not continued or
)

4 finished studies that they're right now in the process of

5 doing.

6 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Miss Falk, before you complete

7 argument on th" point, had you noticed when we admitted the

8 contentions that on page 5 of our ccder we had specifically

9 mentioned that we would not be considering certain documents

10 that were filed by Applicant and indicated that if we did,

11 that it was possible we wouldn't have concluded there was a

12 basis?nas
13 MS. FALK: Yes. We were aware of that, and we

14 thought we in subsequent documents showed you that there were

15 still genulne issues of fact. We were aware of the burden

16 you imposed on us. We thought we were meeting that.

17 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Which sussequent documents addressed

18 that?

19 MS. FALK: I will find them.

20 It is our October 23rd document entitled Answer to

21 Motion for Summary Disposition and Statement of Contentions

O 22 for Hearing on Motion for Interim Relief.

23 MR. TREBY: Excuse me. I missed the date of that

O 24 document.

25 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Excuse me. which filing is that?
,

PEPPEY REPORTING CO. / 273-730R
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() 1 MS. FALK: One of many on October 23rd, which is

2 entitled Decade's Answer to Licensee's Motion for Summary |

(]) 3 Disposition and Decade's Statement of Factual Contentions

4 Which Must be Resolved Prior to a Decision on the Licensee's

5 Motion fo r Interim Relief. It is about five pages.

6 I believe, Your Honor, that was one of thet

l

7 documents that was exchanged on Saturday morning early and

8 then flown to Washington and given to you by Mr. Churchill on

i

9 Monday morning early.

j 10 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Okay. Am I correct in stating

|
' 11 that the only additional factual information contained there

[]} 12 was not additional factual information supporting the

13 accuracy of the original cor.tentions but a ttempti ng to show

14 merely the original contentions if acce'ted would also apply

15 to a demonstration program?

16 MS. FALK: In part, that is correct, but in fact we

17 also endeavored to show there were genuine material questions

j 18 of fact still to be resolved.
1

19 CHAIRMAM BLOCH: Could you show me where in that

i
'

20 filing you did that?

21 MS. FALK: While I'm looking for that, maybe it

( 22 would be helpful for you to have Mr. Ande rson give an example
i

23 of the kind of dispute we're talking abcut, factual

24 contention we' re talking about, so we could bring this down

25 to more ---

._ _ _ _ - ~ . -. - . . _ .
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OQ l CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I think what we have to do first

2 is consider whether to accept the filing. Then if we accept

GV 3 the filing, we will have many arguments later as to the

4 specific factual contentions.

5 MS. FALK: I am rereading our document now and I

6 believe you are correct to state we do not give examples of

7 specific contentions in this. We believe that our filing

8 today would suffice to correct that situation, we also
,

9 believe, though, that is an incorrect burden to place on us

-

10 at this time given discovery is not complete. As you know,

11 the federal regulations and case law presume that discovery

Q 12 has 'been completed before you have these kinds of decisions

'13 made, and that has not occurred in this case.

14 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Miss Psik, what I'm saying to you

15 is~ we applied a very lenient s tanda rd to admit the
' ~

~! , .
16 contentions in the first place, we said we were doing it.

,

\7 17 We indicated in the order if we had not applied a lenientJ

7

,
18 standard, that you may not have had your contentions admitted.

l 19 MS. FALK: Mr. Hearing Examiner, I understand that

20 burden as a technical and procedural matter, but given the

21 reality of not having the Company's answers to oury

22 interrogatories until several days ago and not having the

23 S ta f f 's filings until two days ago ---

s 24 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: What you're saying is you needed' '

g
,--

.,

%~ (1

25 |to-have thore answers in order to be able to make the filinos
I

~
_ A| ca
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(') 1 that you have now made?
V

2 MS. FALK: Without question, Your Honor, without
.

({) 3 question.

4 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I'd like to ask if Applicant or

5 Staff needs a recess within which to study this document or

they prepared to respond to the q'uestion of cause at this6 are

7 time?

8 MR. CHURCHILL: I'm prepared to respond. I think

9 the re is a couple of points I seriously have to respond to of

10 Miss Falk's.

11 We didn't get discovery until last Saturday morning

12 from them. We answered them in three days. We got them back()
13 as scheduled early Tuesday morning. I don't understand why

14 when this procedure -- proceeding has been going on as long

15 as it has, maybe not as long as some, but there is a history

16 of several months, and she even said they have been working

17 on this for the greater part of the last several months, why
|

18 sha can now say that the reason for her being late with this

| 19 filing is that she needed the discovery. She had opportunity

20 for discovery as early as mid September and did not do it,

21 and the discovery that we did get we answered within three

! 22 days.

23 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Churchill, I haven't looked at

24 the document. Was the information utilized by Decade

| 25 available only as a result of that last discovery or was it
!

_n masm ___
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() 1 also available in earlier documents filed in the case?

2 MR. CHURCHILL: Well, that is my-second point.

() 3 From my brief glance at this document, I don't see anything

4 here that re 1.ates to the information that she got from us on

5 discovery. I could be wrong on closer reading, but it

| 6 doesn't look like it, sir.

7 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: We'll give Decade a chance to

8 rebut, but I'd like the Staff to comment fi rs t.

9 Have you concluded your argument on the late cause --

10 good cause for late filing, Mr. Churchill?

11 MR. CHURCHILL: I'm sorry, sir?

12 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Have you concluded your argument{}
13 on good cause for late filing?

14 MR. CHURCHILL: With you I have, yes, sir.

15 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Treby.

16 MR. TREBY: Yes, Judge Bloch. As I understand it,

17 what Decade is arguing is that they wish to file this

18 document now which -- in which they are raising some matters

'

19 which they claim show that there are in fact some genuine

20 issues as to material facts, and their clain is that they

21 have -- their claim for good cause is that they've received

22 new information which was not available at the time that they
S

23 were supposed to be responding to a motion for summary cause,g-)
V

24 which was by 9:30 on the 24th -- I'm sorry -- by R: 00 o' clock

25 on the 24th.

x ststst-stsvwt_-_ - - - _ -
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O 1 t've =c aa a cat = aocu eat watch eher et1 8 aad r

2 find that they have cited the Staf f's SER as to the source of

O 3 wa t metters ther ere rsuiae show th e ehere are eeriet

4 facts. It is true that the Staff did not serve its safety

5 evaluation report until the 26th, which was received by

6 Decade on the 27th, and to the extent that they are now

7 ci ting it there can be no dispute that that is in fact new

8 information and might be sufficient -- a sufficient showing

9 of good cause for this filing.

10 I guess at this point we're only discussi:rg whether

i

11 they have made good cause showing for the filing, so I guess

12 that should end my response, although I will gratuitously

13 indicate I still don't believe that, even withstanding their

| 14 statements here, they have in fact shown that there is a

15 genuine issue as to material facts, and we will, I guess,

16 discuss that more when we discuss the motion for summar;r

i 17 disposition.

18 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Treby, before you cont:1ude,

19 it's always preferable to decide cases o.i their merits r d %r

20 than on procedural points.

! 21 Do you think that it would be substantial prejudice |
O-

22 either to Staff or Applicant if we accept this filing and

23 worry about the merits of it or do you think we really ought

| 24 to decide an important issue like this based on a failure to

'

25 meet a time deadline?

~
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() 1 MR. TREBY: Well, I'm not sure that I agree with

2 your statement, Judge Bloch, that we should always try to

() 3 decide questions on the merits rather than procedures. I

4 think procedures are very important. But putting that aside,,

5 I don't believe that there would be any prejudice to the

.

6 Staff to decide the issue of whether or not there are any

7 genuine issues as to material fact, whi ch is the test to be

8 applied with regard to the summary disposition motion, if we

9 receive this paper into the record or not.

10 We are confident that based on the information that

11 we have supplied in support of the Licensee 's motion and the

(]) 12 Licensee's motion itself that you can reach a decision on

13 that, and this one piece of paper is not going to be so

14 prejudicial to any of the parties, notwithstanding the fact

15 that we've just received it this morning.

16 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Churchill, would you like to

17 comment on that question?

18 MR. CHURCHILL: Yes. I certainly would.

19 First of all, let me say that while I believe I

20 heard Mr. Treby acknowledge that this is information from the

21 Staff 's safety evaluation report, the SER, and in that sense
)

22 it could be considered new, I respectfully disagree with that.

23 The only thing in here is they have cited a few paragraphs by
[}

24 the Staff in which it said that there are certain tests which

25 aren't complete. The Staff got that f rom the documents that

|
1_. _
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I have been in the reco rd for some time, inc1Ading the sleeving |(])
2 report, which the Intervenors have had as long as anybody

({) 3 elae her nad.

4 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: In fact, we asked a Board question

5 about incomplete tests also, didn't we?

6 MR. CHURCHILL: Yes. Yes, you did.

7 Secondly, you have asked whether we think that we

8 would really be prejudiced by considering this. If you want

9 my candid opinion, substantively the answer is no, however --

10 based on what I've read here. However, I am concerned about

11 the unexcused lateness. This is not the first time this has

12 happened. The response -- or the show cause filing was{])
13 supposed to have been filed on Saturday morning. It was not.

14 It came in on Tuesday, giving us very little time to even

15 respond to it or consider it or get ready for it, disguised

16 under some other heading that didn't use the words "show

17 cause," but I think that must clearly have been what it was

18 because there was no document entitled "Show Cause."
!

19 And, furthermore, I have had conversations with Mr.

20 Anderson who said indeed our show cause filing was the one

21 that was going to be coming in on Tuesday instead of the7g
j \_/
l 22 document that had been filed on Saturday which was captioned

- 23 a response to our motion for summa ry disposition.

24 I see absolutely no excuse or even an attempt at an

25 excuse as to why this document should be filed late,

!

I ,
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(]) 1 particularly in view of the fact of what Miss Falk said, that

2 she thought that she had already discharged her burden wh'en

(]) 3 the reco rd is so clear due to your own words, sir, that there

4 has to be a higher standard imposed on them to determine

5 whether there was in fact a legitimate issue of fact. And

6 it's for that reason that I would continue my objection to

7 receiving this document.

8 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Miss Falk, would you like to reply?

9 MS. FALK: Yes, very briefly, please.

10 We thought we had been making this filing in direct

11 response to your October 26th statement on the telephone

{]) 12 conference. I'll just repeat one of your sentences. As you

13 stated, "It," meaning Decade, "can do this by showing there

14 is an important issue that is not fully determined by the

15 record in this case." We thought that was an invitation to

16 make further showing.

17 In addition, to respond to Mr. Treby's statement on

18 whether or not our filing to date contains any statements by

19 WEPCO as opposed to just Staff, we were served Tuesday

20 morning by the Company with both the Staff's and WEPCO's

21 responses to our interrogatories and the Staff's SER and EIA.
O ,

22 Between Tuesday and Wednesday we had a choice to read all of

23 them, none in of them or do the best we could at both. We
s)

24 did the best we could at bot..$

25 In preparing our document last night after having

- osaSt,9uvato 1
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() 1 read and only read and not in much detail the volume that we

2 had been served with Tuesday morning, we came up with these

() 3 examples taken solely f rom the Staff 's. We could have given

4 examples from WEPCO. We simply didn't have the time. We

5 endeavored until late last night to' give you specific

6 examples. I must reiterate it is extraordinary procedure.

I'
7 Normally you don't come to a hearing like this without

8 completing discovery. I've never been in a situation like

9 this.

10 MR. TREBY: Judge Bloch, I believe Miss Falk

'

11 mentioned my name as having said that she, you know, didn't

12 cite anything about WEPCO, and I think she meant to say Mr.[]}
13 Churchill.

14 MS. FALK: I'm sorry if I made an error, Mr. Treby.;

I 15 MR. CHURCHILL: That 's okay.

16 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: We will take a brief recess that
I

17 will last between five and ten minutes. We hope the parties

18 will be prepared to come to order again in five minutes if it

19 is that short.

,

20 (Recess taken at 10:30 a.m.)
!

f- 21 (Continued on next page.)
|

| %.))
| 22

23
'

,.

24

25
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~ ( ') 1 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: We have considered the question

2 of whether or not to receive the filing that was just made by

() 3 Decade. Now Decade is correct in stating that we have had a

4 series of expedited filing deadlines in this case. The

5 reason that we are discussing this question at all is because

6 the parties were expected to comply with these deadlines and

7 they were expected to shcw good cause if they exceeded those

8 deadlines.

9 I'd a}so like to point out that we have despite

10 our expedited p.ocedure attempted in many ways to assist

11 Intervenor to be able to comply with our rapid deadlines. We

(]) 12 have asked two se ts of questions of our own in an attempt to

13 elicit information from Wisconsin Electric, and we've

14 followed up on one of those questions which we considered to

15 be incompletely answered. In addition, we followed a

16 procedure of allowing immediate discovery even before we

17 admitted Decade as a party -- a procedure which Decade did

18 not avail itself of because it chose instead to contest the
,

19 issue of the public nature of documents that were claimed to

20 be proprietary by Westinghouse and, as a result, it was

21 unable to start early as we had hoped it wou.1d. We furthermore

22 applied a standard which I think is more liberal for the

23 admission of contentions than has ever been applied by any
)

24 boa rd of the Nuclear Regulatory Commission.
I

25 Nevertheless, we wish to continue to show our
l.
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() I willingness to listen to arguments that are presented by

2 Decade and to do what we consider to be fair. and just ' in this

(]) 3 case. Because of the rushed procedures that we have

4 instituted we are unwilling to hold Decade to the fi rm

5 deadlines which we did establish. We th i r.k , incidentally,

6 that this particular document could have been filed earlier.

7 It relates to a Board question which was answered on October

8 7 by Wisconsin Electric. Our question related to incomplete

9 tests, and Wisconsin Electric inas in fact pointed out

10 specific sections of the Westinghouse report from which the

11 Board learned that there were incomplete tests, and the Board

12 was able to ask a question about those sections because the()
13 Board had read the Westinghouse report and was aware of

14 possible problems in sections of that report. It was

15 something that Decade could have done as well, particularly

16 after we pointed out the specific sections that were involved

17 and the fact that there were tests that were not yet

18 completed.

19 We will accept for the record this filing of

20 Decade, but we would prefer that Decade understand that we

21 are trying to conduct a fair and unprejud'.ced proceeding, and

| (
,

22 that we are not taking steps that will unduly prejudice

23 Decade in this proceeding We want to resolve this case
i V
i 24 based on public health, safety, and environmental concerns
!

25 and not on procedural issues, and for that reason we are

<
.
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(} l admitting this document.,

2 Ms. Falk, had you completed your rebuttal at the

({} 3 time we began considering the admission of this document?

4 MS. FALK: I believe so, Your Honor. But if I

5 happen to think that I haven't I'll remind you, if I may.

6 But I believe I have.

7 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Well, if you say no at this time

8 we are going to proceed to Mr. Churchill's presentation on

9 the importance of the demonstration program.

10 MS. FALK: That's acceptable, Your Honor.

11 MR. CHURCHILL: Thank you, Your Honor. Mr. Porter

12 will make the statement on that. There is an explanation of

13 how we got to the schedule we are on. Some of the

14 uncertainties that we are still f aced where --

15 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Churchill, it might help

i 16 because Mr. Porter will be basically testifying if you were

17 to take the witness box on my right.

18 MR. CHURCHILL: As I was just saying, he will just

19 be giving a statement about where our schedule is, what the

20 uncertainties a re we a re f acing includf.ig, Your Honor, a

i 21 still continuing uncertainty as to precisely what our plans

()
22 a re for Unit 2 in the spring of 1982. There is still, it has

i

23 come to our attention, may be still a possibility that we may-

24 indeed be able to sleeve Unit 2 at that time, but we just

25 don't know yr t. He will proceed to make his statement.

i
'
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1 DAVID K. PORTER was called as a witness by the| {)
2 Licensee and testified as follows:

(} 3 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Porter, I'd just like to

4 point out what you already know, which is this is an

5 important procaeding of the Federal Government rela ti ng to

l

6 health, safety, and the environment, and that the testimony ,

!

7 that you're about to do is subject to possible penalty for

8 perjury. I'm sure that that warning is not necessary, but

9 I'm sure you will also tell us the truth, the whole truth,

10 and nothing but the truth. You understand the warning which

11' I've just given?

12 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir, I do.

13 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Okay. If you would start, please.

14 MR. CHURCHILL: Excuse me, Your Honor. One

15 comment. I have no objection to Mr. r .ter being sworn in.

16 I had not intended this to be in the form of testimony, but
,

1

17 rather in the form of supplemental argument on the motions.

18 Similar, I suppose, to the statements that mayba Mr. Anderson

19 is making.

20 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I guess *.he difference to my mind

21 is if we are going to have new f acts introduced then they are

22 introduced by a lawyer who is subject to har discipline. I 1

l

23 have no difficulty accepting that. It's just a technical

() i

24 matter. I'd prefer that testimony by nonlawyers he sworn. |

25 MR. CHURCHILL: That's fine with us. I don't mind

@F#@FM EdFN0ilSPRNG C@n / 273)-730A
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l at all.{}
2- MR. ANDERSON: Mr. Bloch, I'd like to inform you I

,

| () 3 am not now nor have I ever been an . attorney.

!
~

4 MR. CHAIRMAN: Mr. Anderson, I was aware of that,

5 and to the extent that you actually give testimony, we may

6 require that you be sworn. I think what you've done so far

7 war, to make argumentation which did not consist of presenting

8 new facts to us.

9 MR. ANDERSON: Exactly.
4

10 MR. CHURCHILL: That's for sure.

11 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: If Mr. Anderson starts givino us

12 new facts, I'm sure Mr. Churchill will require that he be

13 sworn.

14 Please proceed.

15 DIRECT EXAMINATION
.I

16 THE WITNESS: Yes, Your Honor. Good morning.

|
17 My name is David K. Porter. I'm Manager of the

18 Nuclear Engineering Section of Wisconsin Electric Power

| 19 Company.

20 To fully understand the reason for the need fo r

21 pe rfo rmi ng the sleeving demonstration program during the

22 current refueling outage on Point Beach Unit I requires an

23 explanation of the planning complexities involved and maybe a

24 little bit of history.

25 If the steam generator tube degradation were to

@RPP2R REP @RTENG _ CO. / 273-7308
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() 1 continue at the rate experienced in the late 1979-early 1980

2 time frame at Point Beach Unit 1, the only options currently.

(]) 3 available to us for maintaining the unit in service at full

4 power are either to repair the degraded tubes or to replace;

5 the steam generators. Both options are expensive. Both

6 would invo'1ve costly and extended down times. Both require

7 taking into consideration technical as well as financial
:

8 aspects in coordinating the planning. The first decision

9 which we had to make was whether to sleeve Unit 1 or replace

10 the steam generators. If further degradation of the tubes

11 could be effectively eliminated or if sleeving could

12 reasonably be expected to be a practical solution, the Unit 1{)'

13 steam generators would not have to be replaced. But because

14 steam generator replacement requires long lead time for

15 planning and manuf acture, the steam generators had to be

16 ordered prior to the time a final decision could be made. We

17 placed an order for the long lead time items for two steam

18 generator lower assemblies in December, 1979 and we released

! 19 the units for final manufacture in March of 1981. The Public

20 Service Commission of Wisconsin oversees closely expenditures

21 of this type. The PSCW has issued its final order in this

22 respect on August 11, 1981 authorizing the placing of the

23 order for two steam generators. Even if we were to later
OJ

24 sleeve rather than replace the steam generators, the PSCW did

25 not authorize the actual replacement of the steam aenerators.

@Fi@@FM RFiPOrdRNf8 C6n_/ 273-730A
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{]} 1 However, it has authorized us to go forward with our sleeving

2 plans including the conduct of the sleeving demonstration

{]) 3 program at Unit 1.

4 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Porter, just --

5 THE WITNESS: Yes.
,

i

6 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: My reading of the record, I'm not

7 sure to the extent which the Wisconsin Public Utility

8 Commission considered safety issues. My understanding is

9 that they did not go into those in great depth. Am I correct,

10 in that?

11 THE WITNESS: That is correct. They inquired into

i 12 safety issues as they might affect the economics or thegm,
C/

13 schedules of the various repair alternatives, but did not

| 14 inquire into specific safe ty issues.

15 Thus in planning for how to deal with the Point

16 Beach steam generators we had to consider how soon the

17 degradation, which is not present to the same degree in both

18 units, might requi re remedial action or, conversely, whether

19 the degradation could be arrested sufficiently in either unit

20 to preclude the necessity for either sleeving or steam
,

! 21 generator replacement. We had to consider the availability

|
0,_

22 of Westinghouse who does not presently have the resources to

23 sleeve two dif f erent plants at the same time, to perform both

24 tue demonstration project and the full scale sleeving program.

25 We had to consider the scheduled outages for both units, the
'

l

|
rempfg FersernvRres com Ljt7 3-7309
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(]) 1 uncertainties of how long it would take to perform the

2 sleeving operations, the relative costs of outages for both .

(]) 3 units, the nature of the outages of the units to determine

4 the extent to which sleeving might prolong a particular
,

5 outage, and we had to consider the regulatory approvals

6 needed trom the PSCW and the regulatory approvals that might
:

7 be needed f rom the NRC.

8 Our application for sleeving technical

9 specification change was submitted to the NRC on July 2, 1981.

10 This was shortly after the public meeting of the PSCW in
|

11 which that agency stated it would approve our purchase of the

12
)

two spare steam generators and our proceedina with our

13 sleeving schedule contingent upon providing to the PSCW
i
! 14 results of our demonstration program and reports of the

15 progress and analyses that were going on at that time.

16 Taking all of these factors into consideration, we

17 determined that the demonstration program should take place

18 as soon as possible and we scheduled our multi-unit; that is,

19 both units 1 and 2 sleeving program on the schedule which Mr.

20 Churchill earlier presented to the Board. That schedule

21 called for the Unit 1 demonstration to be performed during

22 the present fall, 1981 refueling outage. Full scale sleeving

23 of Unit 1 would start in the fall of 1982, and full scale

24 sleeving of Unit 2 was planned for the sprina of 1982. The

25 full scale sleeving of either unit was, of course, dependent

. . _ . . . _ _
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() 1 on the outcome of this fall's present Unit I demonstration

2 program.

(]) 3 Meanwhile, Westinghouse had proceeded with its;

4 sleeving development programs including the procurement of-
.

5 remote tools and apparatus and the training of special staff

6 necessary for effective full scale sleeving operations.

7 Within the last few weeks we were advised by Westinghouse

'8 that another utility was experiencing serious steam generator

9 tube degradation of such a degree as to require its nuclear

10 plant to operate at reduced power levels and was urgirog that

11 its plant's steam generator tubes he sleeved in the spt i ,g of
,

12 1982. As I noted previously, the sleeving development{}
13 activity has proceeded at a pace where Westinghouse has the

14 capability of doing one full scale sleeving project at a time.

15 Because of the apparent greater urgency at this other utility

16 for near term sleeving than we have presently for Unit 2, we

17 believed it appropriate to defer consideration of the full

18 scale sleeving program of Unit 2 f rom the scheduled spring,

19 1982 time to a later period.

20 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Porter, when was the first

21 time that you knew that that would be necessary?

22 THE WITNESS: The first time was in, that the

23 ot!er unit had steam generator tube 'egradation was in the

24 early fall in the order of September. It was after we had

25 filed our application.

-1WdB
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() 1 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: And what you learned in the fall,

2 early September that the Unit 2 sleeving would not be

() 3 conducted on the schedule?

4 THE WITNESS: Oh, no, sir. We learned I believe

5 in about early September that another nuclear plant had

6 experienced shutdown for steam generator tube degradation.

7 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: But that the --

8 THE WITNESS: The impact of that was not

9 determined until last week.

10 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Please continue.

11 THE WITNESS: We've had continuing discussions

[} 12 with Westinghouse and with the other utility, and va still

13 believe it may be possible to maintain the original Unit 2;

1

l 14 schedule next spring; that is, for Point Beach Unit 2 if the

15 other utility finds some solution other than sleeving for its

16 nuclear plant's tubes in the spring of 1982 or if

17 Westinghouse can successfully separate i ts developmental

18 activities to permit its performing two full scale sleevina

|

19 prcgrams at the same time. It's essential that the Unit 1

|
| 20 demonstration program proceed as presently scheduled if we

21 are to retain the opportuni ty to sleeve Unit 2 in 1992 82 if
(~)S

,

|
t

| 22 in the relatively near turm the next several months it
,

23 appears that that option is still possible. However, this
)

24 decision doesn't affect the need to proceed with the Unit 1.

25 CH AIRM AN BLOCH: Mr. Porter, how can we assess --

|
L
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() 1 it 's always possible. You say that Westinghouse is now

2 planning to sleeve another steam generator. It's always

() 3 possible that plans could change again. But is there any way

4 that the Board can assess the likelihood that that will

5 happen?

6 THE WITNESS: That's enactly the question that we

7 are evaluating, too, is how likely is it, and I guess the way

8 we look at it is we have to make decisions far enough in

9 ai.vance to plan a particular specific outage schedules and if

10 there is sufficient uncertainty that an activity can take

11 place at a particular time we believe it more appropriate if

12 that activity does not need to occur at that time to defer it()
13 and so that it can be planned for properly rather than to try

14 to go ahead on a crash basis.

15 As I said, this decision doesn 't affect the need

| 16 to proceed with Unit 1. The Unit I steam generator tubes are

|
'

17 on a much more advanced state of degradation than those of

i

18 Unit 2. If the Unit 1 tubes are not sleeved in the fall of'

19 1982 then it's likely that the steam generators would be

20 replaced in 1983 rather than sleeved at that time.

21 The demonstration program is an essential

22 prerequisite to any full scale sleeving effort. In addition

23 to the need to obtain the results of the demonstration

24 program as soon as possible so that full scale sleeving
,

25 decisions can be made, there are other reasons for not

. -
.
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-Q l deferring the demonstration program. The first and _most

2 obvious is that equipment and personnel are already in place

Q 3 at' the site and deferral would be disruptive to the present

4 outage activities.

~

5 But more importantly, deferral to a mid-cycle eddy

6 current inspection shutdown of Unit 1 sometime in 1982 would

I 7 result in a costly extension of that outage. The refueling

8 outage presently in progress is of sufficient duration

9 because of major inspections to be performed on the reactor

10 coolant pumps that the demonstration program is not scheduled'

11 to extend this outage.

12 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Porter, again I think there

13 might be a problem for the public understanding. what I

| 14 think you've just said is that if you wait until you have to

15 be down, generator has to be down for inspection, that you

16 would have to extend the time for that closedown if you did

17 the demonstration at that point. But if you do it now you

18 wouldn't have to extend the present outace.

, 19 THE WITNESS: That is correct.

20 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Just -- I know you've got a

21 prepared statement. I do want the public to be able to

22 understand what we are saying.

23 THE WITNESS: Yes. Pet forming the demonstration

24 program on Unit 2 is less desirable than Unit _1 for several

25 reasons. The Unit 2 demonstration could not be done prior to

.
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() 1 the spring of 1982. That 's when a normal refueli ng outage is

2 scheduled for that unit precluding the possibility of full

(]) 3 sleeving of Unit 2 until 1983 at the earliest. The Unit 2

4 steam generators have only a few tubes with crevice defects.

5 While a number of candidate tubes could be select ed from Unit

i 6 2 to demonstrate the mechanics of the sleeving installation,

7 the sleeves in Unit 2 would be exposed to a somewhat

8 different and, from our experience, apparently less hostile

9 environment than exists in Unit 1. And doing the

10 demonstration in Unit 2 would provide a shorter operating

11 period prior to full scale sleeving of Unit 1 in the fall of
i

l 12 1982 and may require more outage time and resultant higher
(~)Nu

13 costs. It's crucial to the success of an eventual full scale

14 Unit 1 sleeving program to be able to recover pluaced tubes,
|
|
! 15 and Unit 1 offers by far the best opportunity for realistic

16 assessment of the ability to remove plugged tubes because of

i

17 the larger number of tubes plugged in Unit 1 than Unit 2.

!

| 18 But beyond all this, we believe it's prudent to

19 perform the demonstration program without further delay. We
i

20 believe there's no safety problem related to the Unit 1

21 sleeving demonstration program and that the results of that-

22 program are needed to help confirm laboratory and analytic

g3 23 results which we've included in the sleeving report. Also,
V'

24 the sooner the demonstration program is completed the sooner

25 we 'd be able to proceed with Unit I sleeving should it become

|
|

_ -
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(')') 1 necessary earlier than the fall of 1982 refueling outage.
%

2 Requiring us to plug the six sleeved tubes with defects which

|() 3 exceed the 40 per cent plugging limit before Unit i returns

4 to power after this curr nt outage, we believe would be

5 counter productive, wastefull, and would be done for no good

6 reason whatsoever. While plugging these six tubes would not

7 present a safety consideration in terms of reactor coolant

8 flow blockage, it would be totally inconsistent with the

9 ultimate goal of the full scale sleeving program which is

10 preparing tubes in a way which maintains maximum reactor

11 coolant flow.
'

r^ 12 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Porter.b'
13 THE WITNESS: Yes.

14 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I understand the operational

15 difficulties, perhaps the loss of ef ficiency in the reactor.

16 How difficult would it be during the inspection outage to

17 deplug plugged tubes and inspect them at that time in order

18 to confirm, in order to confirm laboratory results?

19 THE WITNESS: The dif ficulty is to remove -- there

20 are two types of plugs that are presently used in the steam

21 generators. The first is an explosive plug which must be7s

()
22 drilled in order to remove it. The second is a mechanical

23 plug which can be pulled. B o th of these operations require
(sDu

24 extensive tooling and time on a critical path schedule, and

25 if we were to attempt to remove plugs from previously pluoged

WFtWWVG VnF5&@FBRE M 272-95@@
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(]) I tubes in an inspection outage it would delay that outage by a

2 period of several days and perhaps a week or two

'(]) 3 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Even just to remove six plugs.

4 THE WITNESS: To remove six plugs would take

5 approximately one shift per plug of critical path time.

6 MR. CHURCHILL: Excuse me, Mr. Porter. I think

7 maybe that Judge Bloch is asking whether once the sleeved

8 tubes were plugged those plugs could be removed at the next

9 outage.

10 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Yes, that's what --

11 THE WITNESS: Oh, I see. I'm sorry. I

12 misunderstood your question. The plug that would have to be

13 used, and I will get to this a little later in my statement --

14 in fact, it was my next point -- is the plug that would have

15 to be used if we were to plug the six tubes after the

16 demonstration program during this outage would be a welded
i

17 plug. It would not be either of the two removable plugs; the

18 explosive plug or the mechanical plug.

19 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: But if we ordered plugging of

20 those tubes today, we didn't give you your license amendment --

21 THE WITNESS: Yes.

22 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: -- you wouldn't use a welded plug.

| 23 You'd use one we could remove during the inspection outage, I

24 assume.

25 THE WITNESS: No, sir, we would use a welded plug.

.._..._ __-- _ ___ ._ @A
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1 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: Why would you do that?{)
2 THE WITNESS: We have not done all of the testing

(]} 3 to qualify a mechanical plug or en explosive plug for a
,

4 sleeve tube combination. The welded plug is the only plug

5 that we would use, and that would essentially preclude us

6 from later recovering that sleeved tube.

7 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: And so basically there would be a

8 very large expense next spring if you wanted to obtain

9 experimental data f rom the inside of the sleeved tubes, or

10 you'd have to forego the information which could have health

11 and safety implications.

12 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. We would be able to prove

13 the process of sleeving which we believe to be very important,.

!
,

'

14 but we would not gain operating experience with those sleeved-

15 defective tubes which we believe while not essential is

16 certainly very helpful as the Staff has pointed out this

17 morning.

18 Finally, we believe that leaving the six sleeved

19 tubes in service will enable us to utilize a leader tube

20 concept similar to that presently in use at San Onofre; that
!

21 is, the six sleeved tubes with greater than 40 per cent

22 defects would be in operation for a year longer than other

23 sleeved tubes in Unit 1 and could be monitored to provide

(G/

24 possible advance indications of behavioral patterns which

25 might later be expected in the other sleeved tubes. As I

WWW@@W WW@@%9ENG Con / 275-7209 _
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1 mentioned, that is not essential to the conduct of the'

demonstrhtion program, but would provide us with valuable2

3 information.

4 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Has Mr. Porter completed?

5 MR. CHURCHILL: Yes. I wonder if I could just ask

one question that might clarify a line of questions that you6

7 had. You were asking about whether if a sleeved tube were

plugged and then unplugged would we be able to <>btain8

9 operating inf-emation from that. And I think you said that
,

>

you wouldn't because the sleeve wouldn't be, the tube10 no,

! 11 would nct have been operating. So the information wasn't the

O 12 same.

13 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I didn't hear that. I heard him

14 say that it would be very dif ficult because you'd have to use

welded plugs and it would take a lona time to take the welded15
l

' 16 plug out in order to take internal measurements of, say,
,

|

17 outside corrosion on the sleeve or something like that.

18 MR. CHURCHILL: Perhaps then I could just pose a

19 question to Mr. Porter. If in spite of the fact it would be

20 expensive and would take a long time and would destroy the
f

21 tube and everything else to take that plug out of the sleeved
| ({}

22 tube --

23 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Churchill, he didn't say it

(])
24 would destroy the tube.

25 MR. CHURCHILL: I stand corrected.

(' -73@8
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(]) 1 Mr. Porter, if the plug were removed from the

2 sleeved tube at a subsequent outage to inspect it, would you

(]) 3 be able to get the same kind of operating experience from

4 that had, as if the tube had never been plugged?

1
4 5 THE WITNESS: Obviously not exactly the same,

6 because you would'be obtaining data from a tube which had

7 been plugged rather than one that had been operating. The

8 temperatures that would be seen by that plugged tube would be

9 slightly different than those if it were operating, and while

10 the information might be valuable, it.would not be as

11 valuable as you could get f rom an operating tube.
,

12 MR. CHURCHILL: And I assume that if those-plugs

13 were then removed f rom the sleeved tube, the sleeved tube

14 would then have to be permanently replugged again and

: 15 permanently taken out of service.

16 THE WITNESS: With the present technology it would

17 have to have another welded plug inserted and, again, that is

18- costly in terms of time and outage.

19 MR. CHURCHILL: Could these six tubes ever be

20 reused?
<

21 THE WITNESS: Based on what I know presently, I do i

.( ),

22 not believe so. ;

;

23 MR. CHURCHILL: Thank you. !

~()
'

24 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: What is it that you know

i

25 presently that leads you to that conclusion?
,

. . . - . _ _ - _ _ - . _ _ _
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1 TFE WITNESS: We presently have not developed'3,

2 technique to drill out and recbver a welded plug.
_

""- "''"" "r- " "'''' '*' ** 2*r''' "YO
4 understanding now that really there are going to be 12 tubes

5 plugged, six of which are -- not plugged, I mean sleeved, 6

6 of which are degraded and 6 of which are not.
.

7 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

8 MR. KLINE: Could you get your operating
-

9 experience if you plugged the sleeved degraded tubes but not

10 the sleeved undegraded tubes. That is, could you g e your

11 operating experience by, f rom the undegraded tubes which were

12 sleeved?

13 THE WITNESS: You obviously could get some,.and we

14 would certainly intend to do that. The information that you

15 would not get is perhaps the effect of a sleeve on a leaking

16 tube because we would not be sleeving a tube which we believe

17 would be a leaker within a short period of time.

18 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I assume you mean on a previously

19 leaking tube.

20 THE WITNESS: Previously leakina tube, yes.

21 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Are you completed with this

22 portion of your case?

23 MR. CHURCHILL: Yes. That completes Mr. Porter's

O
24 statement. -

/

25 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: And you have no'further- ' I-
-i
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1 information to present concerning the Applicant's schedule?
[

2 MR. CHURCHILL: No. As I recall where we are, we

(]f 3 still are viewing the motion for a continuance?'

4 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Right. That portion of that'

5 motion that relates to the importance of the demonstration

~

6 program.

7 MR. CHURCHILL: Yes. That is our argument on the
.

8 importance of the demonstration program.
-

9 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Ms. Falk, I said I would offer

10 Decade the opportunity to examine Mr. Porter.

11 MS. FALK: Yes, we'd like that opportunity. May

.

12 we take just one moment to confer because we have not had the

/ '. 13 benefit of his pretrial testimony.
.

14 MR. CHAIRMAN: We'll take a very brief recess for

15 ' tha't purpose. I would ask the public not leave its places,
~

16 although it may mill about.

~ 17 (Short recess taken.)

18 MR. ANDERSON: We are ready, Your Honor.

19 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: The hearing is reconvened. It's

20 up to Decade.

21 MR. ANDERSON: Mr. Bloch, to facilitate matters,

22 I've given -- so the reco rd is clea r I've given Mr. Porter

23 some documents which have the information which I want him to -
C)(_-

24 be responsive to. I h pe that will facilitate matters.

25 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: It might be helpful if other

.
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l counsel also had the ' documents and the Panel had the{}
2 documents.

,

3 MR. ANDERSON: Well, all they are are the Licensee(]
'

4 Event Reports at given points in time for Unit 1 and Unit 2.'

s

5 I don't have extra copies- I could,.if you wish, identify
+

6 them for the record, hswever.
'

s ' 7 MR. Cc!URCHILL: May I ask what the purpose of

8 'giving him the documents is?
s .

9- MR. ANDERSON: The purpose, we don't have a copy

10 of Mr. Porter's prepared testimony, but he has indicated in

11 terms of the need for the demonstration, his initial

12 statement was if the 1979 rata of corrosion were to continue

13 we'd be in bad shape, and I want to with reference to that

! 14 , wo rd find out what the facts are as to the rate of corrosion.

15 And what I've given him is our Licensee Event Peports

16 prepared on that assertion that he made.

17 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: It would be helpful to me in

58 1 evaluating what he's saying to know what he's looking at.

19 I'm sure it would be helpful to other counsel. As

20 cross-examination material it seems to me it's arguably
.

21 admissible technique. I don't think we have any copyinaoy
22 facilities available, do we?

s s
'

pg. /, 23 We'll take a brief recess to have the reporting

( )! i

'.- ,24 service copy the ' documents for us.

d
1 25 (Short recess taken.)

. / 7

._. . . ._
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{} 1 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: The meeting is called to order

2 again.

(]) 3 Mr. Anderson, just la looking at the documents you

4 may proceed. But of course the question that we are

5 discussing right now is the importance of t'he demonstration

6 program. If you ' re going to address the dangers of the

7 demonstration program, we'll have an opportunity to do that

8 later.

9 MR. ANDERSON: That's correct. That's my

10 understanding as well.

11 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Please continue.

12 MR. TRL'BY: Judge Bloch, before we continue, would
[)

13 it be possible to just have these thinos identified for the

14 record and maybe numbers or letters assigned to them so that

15 in the event that th,re's any need to ever refer to them that

16 there would be an ability to do so.

17 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Which order do you plan to use

18 them in, Mr. Anderson?

19 MR. ANDERSON: Okay. Unfortunately, the document

20 that comes first which was provided to us in a previous

21 discovery process or -- no, it does have a date. I stand

22 corrected. The first document is dated November 5, 1979, and

23 it's a letter from Mr. Greenwood.

(1)
,

'

24 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Wait a second.

25 MR. ANDERSON: The date will be found on paas

PEPPEY REPORTING CO. / 273-730R
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(~') 1 number 2. It 's apparently been excised f rom the cover page.
v

2 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Yeah. Okay. That will be marked

^( '; 3 as Exhibit A.
O'

4 MR. CHURCHILL: Excuse me. Would that be

5 Intervenor's Exhibit A7

6 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Intervenor's, let's call it

7 Decade A.

8 (Decade Exhibit A marked for identification.)

9 MR. ANDERSON: And that, so the reco rd is clear,

10 is a Licensee Event Report number 79-017/01T-0.

11 CH AIRM AN BLOCH: Correct.

,e3 12 MR. ANDERSON: The second document is dated May 11 --

L)
13 l'm sorry. The second document we are using in sequence is

14 dated July 16, 1981.

15 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: That shall be Decade B, and the

16 other document dated May 11, 1981 received May 15 will be

i 17 Decade C.

18 Please continue.

19 (Decade Exhibits B and C marked for

20 identification.)

21 MR. CHURCHILL: Excuse me, Your Honor. These have
,

l ( )
x_-

22 not been received in evidence; just marked for identification?

23 MR. TREBY: That was my request, Judge Bloch.
,,,

V
24 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Okay. Mr. Anderson or Ms. Palk,

25 would you like to move they be received in evidence?

PEPPEY REPORTING e6 / 273-7308
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<

(]) 1 MR. ANDERSON: Well, we normally wait until af ter

2 the process of examining on these documents is completed, but

[]} 3 I would move s: bject to that being done that they be received

! 4 into evidence. ,

5 MR. CHURCHILL: Your Honor, I guess I'm a little
1

6 at a loss here. I haven 't seen the documents yet. As far as

7 I know these are only documents that he is using as, in

8 cross-examination. I think it's premature to even consider

j 9 putting these in as evidence. They do not have to be in

10 order for him to use them for purposes of cross-examination.

( 11 MR. TREBY: I would agree with that. I would

12 object to them being received into evidence at this time. I

13 only thought that it would be helpful to have them marked for

| 14 identification so that we would know what they were talking

15 about.

| 16 MR. CHAIRMAN: Since no one has moved them into

17 evidence, let us proceed.

18 MR. ANDERSON: Thank you, Judge Bloch.

19 CROSS EXAMINATION

20 BY MR. ANDERSON:

21 Q. In your testimony earlier today, Mr. Porter, you

22 indicated concern if the 1979 early 1980 rate of corrosion at

23 Unit 1 were to continue, did you not?

24 A. I did. I stated that if that cort 3sion were to

|

25 continue, we believed we would have two options, to repair

p6PPEY REPO99TNG con / 273-730R ,)
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, (]) 1 being the first the steam generator tubes or to replace the

2 steam generators.

(]) 3 0 I ; use the word " repair," you mean sleeve */

4 A. I sleeve is the repair process that after review

.

5 appears to oe the most viable. There are other repair

6 techniques.

,

7 Q. Would you review with me the document marked for

8 identification as Exhibit A and indicate what that document

9 is first for the record.

10 A. Yes. The document that has been marked as Decade

11 Exhibit A is a two-page letter dated on the second page

12 November 5, 1979 addressed to Mr. James Keppler, Regional
)

13 Director, Office of Inspection and Cnforcement of Region 3 of

| 14 the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission in Glen Ellyn,

15 Illinois. It is signed by James Greenwood, who was assistanti

16 to the manager of the Point Beach nuclear plant at that time,

1? and it is captioned Licensee Event Report number 79-017/01T-0

18 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Porter, I'm sorry, but I'd

19 like, Mr. Anderson and Mr. Porter, that we try to ask

I 20 questions so that documents already marked as exhibits need'

21 not be read aloud.
OO

22 MR. ANDERSON: Okay. That's fine with me.
I

23 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Especially just the identifying
,

24 portions of them.

25 MR. ANDERSON: Okay.

:
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() 1 Q. I believe, Your Honor, if I may, Mr. Porter, does the

2 document show, as I understand it, show the nunher of

() 3 def ecti ve tubes found during a steam generator tube

4 inspection during the November 4, 1979 refueling?

5 A. The document provides information rega rdi ng the eddy

6 current testing that was conducted during the refueling in

7 the fall of 1979 and specifically that testing was completed

8 on November 4, 1979.

9 Q. And would you indicate what that document shows as to

10 the number of defective tubes found at that time in steam

11 generator A and in steam generator 87
,

:

(]} 12 A. At that time the inspection found that there were 70

13 (seven zero) defective tubes in a steam generator, and 62 (six

14 two) defective tubes in the B steam generator.

15 O. And if you turn now to the document marked fo r
1

16 identification as Exhibit B, does that show a steam generator

17 tube inspection performed in July of 1981?,

18 A. It does.

| 19 Q. And what is the total number of tubes that are found

20 to be defective with indications over 40 per cent of throuah

21 wall defect in steam generator A and in steam generator B?

22 A. At that inspection, two tubes in each of the A and B

23 steam generators had indications greater than 40 per cent.

24 Q. Am I correct that that inspection report shown in

25 Exhibit B is the most recent inspection report for Unit 17



104

(] 1 A. That is correct..

2 Q. Now you indicated, if I recall your testimony

Q 3 correctly, that there was less material --

4 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Porter, I'm confused. What

5 does it mean that there were two tubes with indications

6 greater than 40 per cent? That is that they had been

7 degraded until there was less than 40 per cent of the
,

8 orig.nal thickness?

9 THE WITNESS: No, sir. The plugging limit in the

10 Point Beach technical specifications requires presently that

~

11 a tube be plugged if degradation is greater than 40 per cent

12 through wall. That would leave 60 per cent tube wall

13 remaining.

14 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Thank you. That's been a

15 confusion I've had since the outset of this case.

16 MR. ANDERSON:

17 Q. You indicated with respect to Unit 2 and the viability

18 of doing a demonstration on Unit 2, if I recall your

19 testimony correctly, that there was less tubes that are

20 potential candidates to work with in Unit 2 than there are in

21 Unit 1; is that correct?

22 A. That is correct.

23 Q. Would you look at Exhibit C. Does that document

24 purport to show, that Licensee Event pu rpo rt to show the most

25 recent inspection report for Unit 2, sir?

-71@@
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{}} 1 A. Yes. It is the inspection report of the steam

2 generator examination performed on Unit 2 during the spring,

(]) 3 1981 refueling outage.

4 Q. And would you state for the record the number of

5 defective plugable tubes found in A and in B steam generator?

'

6 A. 25 plugable tubes were found in the A steam generator

7 and 16 were found in the B steam generator.

8 Q. Now it's the Licensee's position, is it not, that the

9 present corrosion being experienced at Units 1 and at Unit 2

10 is crevice corrosion cracking; is that correct?

11 A. That is the present phenomenon that hcs required large -

12 numbers of tubes to be plugged at Unit 1. There is

13 indication of crevice corrosion occurring at a lesser rate

14 based on the tubes that have been removed for examination

15 from that unit, but crevice corrosion does appear to be

16 ~present in both units.
;
'

17 Q. And are you defining crevice corrosion to be that

18 corrosion which is found between the bottom of the crevice

19 and the top of the tubesheet?

20 A. Yes, sir.

21 Q. Now is the number of tubes found with degradation in

22 Unit 2, which is 16 and 25, whi ch is a total of 41; is that

23 correct?

24 A. Yes, sir. 16 plus 25 is 41.

25 Q. And is that greater than or less than the number of

. m
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{} 1 defective tubes found in the most recent inspecti,on at Unit I?

2 A. That is greater than. I might point out that --

}(~) 3 Q. Well, you've answered my question.

4 A. The defect indications are not all in the crevice on

5 U r. . u V,

6 Q. Okay, let's go on to that point. That would be found

7 in --

8 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Porter, I would like to say

9 that when he asks a questien if you have to explain further

10 in order to get a full answer, please do feel free to do that.

i 11 We are trying to seek information, not to have courtroom
,

12 debate. And I understand your problem, also, Mr. Anderson,

13 but I do prefer that leeway for the witness rather than to

14 restrict him.

15 MR. ANDERSON: This is a digression. I always

16 sympathize with that posture, too, but some witnesses abuse

17 that expansive policy more than others, and it's for that

18 reason only that I made the comment that I did, sir. Thank

19 you.

20 Q. Would Table 3 of Exhibit C set forth location of the

21 Unit 2 defects found during that most recent inspection of

22 Unit 27

|
23 A. Yes. Table 3 of Exhibit Decade C does show the

24 location of the indications for tubes plugged durina the |

25 spring, 1982 -- 1981 refueling outage.
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(]) 1 Q. Now did I understand four previous answer correctly to

2 be that the crevice corrosion phenomena is that cracking that

(]) 3 is found or defects found between the bottom of the crevice

4 and the top of the tubesheet?

5 A. Yes, sir.

6 Q. Now when we look at Table 3 of Exhibit C, does it not

7 indicate that almost all those defects are in the top of the

8 tubesheet?

9 A. Yes, sir.

10 Q. Would that be then, would it be correct to conclude

11 from that, then, that the phenomena being experienced

12 predominately in Unit 2 is crevice corrosion cracking?
[}

13 A. No, sir. ,

14 Q. And why is that?

15 A. Because the indications that are marked on Table 3 as

16 top of tubesheet based on examination of previous eddy

17 current tapes do appear to be related to previous thinning

18 that occurred in the area right above the top of the

19 tubesheet in earlier inspections, and recent eddy current

20 developments and use of i 'llti f requency techniques have now

21 allowed us to identify defects that have been present for |

22 some time in the steam generators, but had not been

23 identified because of the distortion in the eddy current-

24 signal that you get right at the top of the tubesheet.

25 O. Would Tables 5 and 6 be the underlying informational

-99@@
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'({} 1 point you made reference to, sir?,

2 A. Yes.

(]) 3 0 And can you from that table distill for us in summary

4 form which of the past data would indicate how many tubes

5 were an earlier thinning phenomena and how many could not be

6 established as the 24rlier thinning phenomena?

7 MR. CHURCHILL: Excuse me, Your Honor. Rather
4

8 than just jump in with an objection, I wonder if I could

9 inquire as to the relevancy of this line of questioning. He

10 seems to be asking the types of defects that were found in

11 Unit 2.

12 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I think I'd prefer to allow Mr.

13 Anderson to continue. Ms. Falk and Mr. Anderson, understand.

j 14 the relevancy of this line of questionino'

15 MR. ANDERSON: Yes.

16 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: We can take that up later. It

17 may be argument, but let's let them continue at this point.
|

18 MR. ANDERSON: Do you understand the question, Mr.

19 Porter?

!
'

20 THE WITNESS: No. Would you please repeat it.

21 MR. ANDERSON:

22 Q. From Tables 5 and 6 could you distill for us the

23 number of tubes which have, you can establish as experiencing
f3
V

24 the earlier thinning phenomena as opposed to the crevice

25 corrosion?

Pff9@lWl EYdS(dfMRN2__ C@n. /_273-730P
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({} 1 A. Not just f rom this table.

2 Q. What else would you need to make that summary

(]) 3 conclusion?

4 A. I would need to review the previous eddy current

5 results prior to 1981 as well as the 1980 and 19R1 data that

6 is reported here.

7 Q. Well, does not Table 6 go back to 1974?

8 A. Yes, it does.

9 Q. Does that provide the information you need?

19 A. It may with some examination.

11 MR. ANDERSON : Perhaps I'll just withhold fu rthe r

12 questioning on that point until af ter lunch, which I assume{;

13 is approaching rather rapidly, and ask another line of

14 questions.

15 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Well, I had hoped that I would

16 understand the relevance of this line of questioning.

17 MR. ANDERSON: The relevance is that the witness

18 put forward testimony this morning which I believe is for the

19 proposition that there is insufficient or not adequate number

20 of tubes that would be proper candidates for pirgging in a

21 demonctration program at Unit 2, and a cursory glance, at

22 least, at Exhibit C would seem to indicate that there are

23 ample candidates for that, and as to that and it's to thats

~)
|
| 24 effect that I'm asking the questions of Mr. Porter.

|
25 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Well, of course if the exhihit

I
a
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=( ) 1 shows that and if you are able to get it into evidence in

2 3rder to help rebut what Mr. Porter has said you'll be free

(]) 3 to argue that. You don't have to have him state your

4 conclusions out of his mouth.

5 Would it be adequate for you to have him look

6 through this and to identify it as an accurate copy, as his

7 recollection, a copy of this report? Would you like to try

8 to get it into evidence?

9 MR. ANDERSON: I don't think so in this particular

10 case because I have to look at it further. I would guess it

11 would be subject to interpretation what that data means, and

i

| {]) 12 if we interpret it one way we'd have no surety that they

! 13 would interpret it the same way. I don't think it's a simple
|
'

14 question of reading the number out of the document.

15 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: So you do need his

16 interpretations out of this document.

17 MR. ANDERSON: I think we'd be protecting our

18 interests a lot better if we did.
I

19 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: To clarify, your position is

20 there is more crevice corrosion cracking in Unit 1, not

1 21 necessarily that there's more deterioration in general. Is

22 that what your position is?

23 THE WITNESS: at is true. From not only the*

24 eddy current data occasions in the tubes, but on the

25 metallurgical examinations done on tubes pulled from each

as
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Q 1 unit. There is a difference in the extent of the crevice

2 corrosion in the two units, and that the extent of the

3 corrosion in Unit 1 is significantly greater than we have

'

4 seen in Unit 2.

5 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: And that of the two kinds of

6 deterioration the crevice corrosion cracking is the more

7 serious for repair purposes?

8 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. That is the one that

9 seems to be progressing, or at least in 1979 was progressing

10 at a rapid rate.

11 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: You were asked by counsel for

12 Decade to, what seemed to be to define crevice corrosion

13 cracking. I would appreciate it if you would expand a little

14 bit and exnlain your understanding 'f crevice corrosion

15 cracking s the public can understa i why you think it's roce

16 dangerous than the other kind of deterioration. Can you do

17 that? Is this the wrong witness to be asking this question,

18 Mr. Churchill? Is this the right witness to be asking for a

19 definition of crevice corrosion cracking or why it's more

20 serious than the other kinds of deterioration?

21 MR. CHURCHILL: Yes.

22 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Porter, you may respond,

23 please.

24 THE WITNESS: The seriousness, we need to

25 distinguish what we mean by the seriousness of the corrosion.

f9F#JEM@LH@FX6)PRRN51 C 27S-710R
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(]) 1 There are two types of seriousness that you can look at. One

2 is the effect on the continued reliable operation of the unit,

(]) 3 and the second seriousness could be considered to be a safety

4 problem, and we have to distinguish between the tw o .

5 In the Point B'each steam generators over their

6 operating history from the early 1970s there have been

7 different types of corrosion that have occurred. Early in

8 the operation of the unit there was wastage and thinning of

9 the steam generator tube above the top of the tubesheet in

10 the area from at the top of the tubesheet to several inches

11 above the top of the tubesheet. That type of corrosion

12 appeared when chemistry changes were made to be arrested in
[}

13 the middle 1970s.

14 Subsequent to that a new corrosion phenomena was

15 seen ir. the late 1970s and became what we could consider

| 16 serious from a reliable operations standpoint in the fall of
|

l 17 1979. This is the onset of crevice enrrosion or intergranular

18 attack of the tube in the crevice region. At the time in

|
| 19 late 1979 this crevice corrosion was occurring at a rapid

20 rate and required large numbers of tubes to be plugged in

21 Unit 1. The safety significance of that is minimal because

22 of the fact that any crack or leak in the tube is restrained

23 by the tubesheet itself. It is in the crevice, and so that
t ,

| )
j 24 large, a large rupture of a tube would not be possible due to

I
25 crevice corrosion. So the safety significance of the two

fB
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{]) I types of corrosion need to be evaluated. What we are

2 concerned --

(]) 3 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: What you said is open to the

4 interpretation that in fact the first kind of corrosion is

5 more of a safety problem since it's above the tubesheet. Is

6 that --

7 THE WITNESS: And that is the purpose of the eddy

8 current examinations of the tubes and the plugging limits.

9 Because of that concern. And that is exactly what has been

10 reviewed by the staff and the evaluation of steam tube

11 generator integrity.

12 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: So why do you need to do, why is
_

13 it more urgent to do the repair on Unit I where the damage is

14 crevice corrosion cracking below the top of the tubesheet or

15 at the top as opposed to a repair on Unit 2 where the damage

16 was thinning above the tubesheet?

17 THE WITNESS: Because the wastage and thinning on

18 Point Beach 2 occurred in, several years ago and appears to

19 be arrested with the change in chemistry of the unit. These

20 appear to be old defects at the top of the tubesheet which

21 were not able to be seen using the single frequency eddy

22 current techniques that were in use in the mid 1970s when the

23 wastage was occurring above the top of the tubesheet.

24 Subsequent to that period of time, in fact after 1070 multi

25 f requency techniques have been able to distinguish defect
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(]) 1 indications at the top of the tubesheet that could not be

2 seen before. They are able to compare the eddy current

(]) 3 signals of two different f requencies and pick out what our

4 defects were prior to that was in the noise of the signal.

5 So what we believe we are seeing in Unit 2 is older

6 relatively small volume defects on Unit 2 that have existed

7 for some time, that there is not a current corrosion

8 mechanism going on above the top of the tubesheet

9 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: They are, you think, old defects

10 but ones you couldn't previously measure; is that correct?

11 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir, that 's correc' .t

12 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: So it's possible that the newer

13 tests would show changes in the signature?
|

14 THE WITNESS: It is possible, when compared to the

15 old one.
i

16 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I think I'd like to follow the

17 suggestion that Mr. Anderson made is that during our lunch

18 break, whenever that may be, that you familiarize yourself

1

| 19 with the document so that you can interpret its tables for

20 Mr. Anderson after lunch.

21 THE WITNESS: Fine.

!
'

22 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Would you continue, please.

23 MR. ANDERSON: Sure.

,
24 Q. You indicated, if I recall your testimony correctly,

!

25 Mr. Porter, the importance of keeping sleeved tubes during - a

J

p rs
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.({} 1 demonstration program unplugged for' purposes of naintaining

2 the cooling water flow, did you not?

(]) 3 A. No, sir..

4 Q. What is the reason for, what is the importance of

5 keeping the -- strike that.

6 Is there any need to keep the tubes unplugged for

7 purposes of maintaining adequate primary core cooling?

8 A. Not for that reason, Mr. Anderson. As I testified,

! 9 the reason is it doesn't make sense to plug a repaired tube.

10 There is no safety consideration with plugging the six

11 sleeved tubes that are at issue in the demonstration program.

12 Q. Well, I want to put'that question aside because that
[}

13 leads to different conclusions of the respective parties, Mr.

14 Porter. But I want to establish one thing. Would you agree

15 that plugging those six tubes would not have any significant

16 effect on the primary core cooling?
)

17 A. Yes, I would agree with that.

18 Q. Okay.

19 A. Obviously they are presently plugged.

20 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: It would reduce -- oh, they are

21 plugged now. Okay,

22 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir, they are pluaged now.

23 MR. ANDERSON: Let me rephrase the question.g-)
%)

24 Q. If you took six tubes which are not presently plunged

25 and sleeved them and then plugged them later, would that have

fPF@f9fsvEOjWRM cod 273-730P
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(]) 1 any significant diminution of the primary core cooling? -
.

2 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: We'll take notice that you, that

() 3 if you plug tubes it will reduce the flow.
'

4 MR. ANDERSON: I said "significant."

5 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Significant? Well, we know his

6 answer to that. But Mr. Porter may answer it.

7 THE WITNESS: No. Six tubes would not he a

8 significant reduction in flow.

9 MR. ANDERSON:

10 Q. Would it be of absolutely no concern to you?

,

11 A. My concern is more on an engineering basis of having a

12 technique to repair a tube, and that is the preferable way of

13 conducting an engineering repair rather than plugging.

14 Q. I understand.

15 A. As far as a safety concern, no. That is not a safety
1

16 concern.

I
17 Q. Now you made reference to an inspection outage at Unitj

18 1 that will go forward in 1982. Do you know the time frame

19 that that is presently contemplated?

20 A. No, sir. That time frame has not been established.

21 Q. Will it be pursuant to the confirmatory order of the

22 Commission?

23 A. No, sir.

10 .

24 Q. Why will there be a steam generator inspection in 1982?

|

| 25 A. Because we believe that it would be appropriate at

Tpr:@RFCLMSM@SP3NB coJ 273-730P
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Q 1 about mid cycle of an operating cycle to do a steam generator

2 evaluation and inspection of the tubes to determine if the

Q 3 rate of corrosion is continuing at the same rate or

4 decreasing or accelerating.

5 CMSIRMAN BLOCH: Sir, I just want to clarify. Mr.

6 Porter, you ' re saying that this is a voluntary action of the

7 utility which is not required by the NRC7

8 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. That's presently the case.

9 The original confirmatory order and modification did have

10 specific time limits in it for inspection. At the present

l'1 time those parts of the confirmatory order are not operative.

12 MR. ANDERSON:

13 Q. And the cycle you're refer-ing to is between Nover.ber

14 and November?

15 A. Yes, sir. The fall of 1981 to the fall of 1982.

16 0 And how long do you expect the steam cenerator

!

| 17 inspection in mid cycle will take?
l

18 A. Approximately two weeks' duration.

19 0 And it may be in another document which I just can't
|

20 recall at the moment, but how long will it take to conduct

21 the demonstration program?

22 A. The demonstration program would be on the order of 2

23 to 3 weeks.

| 24 Q. So in terms of the time line that's practical for the

25 company, can you commence the steam generator inspection and

8
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(]) I the demonstration program at the same time?

2 A. No.

(]) 3 Q. Can you overlap at all?

4 A. No.

5 Q. They would have to be in sequence?

6 A. They would be sequential.

7 Q. Why is that?

'

8 A. Because both involve operations inside the steam

9 generator and you can't do both at the same time.

10 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Is that a difficulty of the

11 amount of working space available?

12 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. It is cramped quarters
)

13 inside the steam generator channel head.

14 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Could you tell me briefly the

15 size of the steam generator channel head?

16 THE WITNESS: The channel head on one side, let's

i 17 take the hot leg side, is a one-fourth of a sphere. The

18 dimensions would be on the order of perhaps 6 to 7 feet

19 across, and perhaps 5 feet high.

20 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: So that the space beneath it is
!

L 21 about 6 by 77

()
22 THE WITNESS: Well, there is no fla t space beneath

23 it. You are on the side of a sphere, and the straight
(

| 24 dimensions might be on the order of 6 to 7 feet. So that you

25 have an one-fourth of a sphere that you' re working with

i
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(~)] I within.

2 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Anderson.

() 3 MR. ANDERSON:>

4 0. I assume, Mr. Porter, when questions are posed to you

5 by the Licensing Board you respond to it not only truthfully

6 but also completely',

i

7 A. Yes, sir.

8 MR. CHURCHILL: I would object to that.

9 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Anderson, please. Let's just

10 ask the questions.

'
11 MR. ANDERSON:

12 Q. And the document marked the Licensee's Response to(}
13 Licensing Board questions that is dated October 9, 1981 was

14 prepared by you or with your participation, isn't that true?

15 A. Yes, sir.

16 Q. And so when you respond to question number 1 from the

17 Board which read, "Desc ri be fully the demonstration you are

18 proposing to conduct and its importance to the overall

19 sleeving project. More specifically, what techniques are to

20 be tested, what empirical information will be collected, and

21 how will the data be evaluated?" When you responded to thatg
J

22 question, that was a complete answer, is that not true?

23 A. Yes, sir. That lists the essential parts, in myp
24 opinion, of what's in the demonstration program

|

|

25 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Anderson, are you going to

W
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(]} 1 continue with this, because I'd like to find that question

2 and answer if you are going to continue asking about it.

(]) 3 MR. ANDERSON: It will be in argument, but not any

4 further in terms of the question and answer.

5 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: All right. Please continue.

6 MR. ANDERSON :

7 Q. Now under the original schedule proposed prior to your

8 October 23 letter to the Board indicating the change in

9 schedule for Unit 2, you would not have been able to conduct

10 an inspection of the demonstration sleeved tubes at Unit 1

11 prior to commencing full scale sleeving of Unit 2; is that

12 correct?s

\

13 A. That is correct. That is why I did not list operating

14 experience as an essential part of the demonstration program.

15 As I testified earlier this morning, it 's valuable , it's

16 helpful, but it 's not essential.

17 MR. ANDERSON : I think I better go back to that

18 document as you suggested. You may want to get it out.

19 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Hold for just a moment while we

20 locate it. Pleace continue.

21 MR. ANDERSON:

22 Q. Now the question asked in that Licensing Roard

23 question said, " Describe fully the demonstration, did it not?,_

V
24 It didn't ask for mere essentials. Is'that not true? Is

,
'

,

25 that how you interpret the question?
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[]} 1 A. I don't have the question before me. If you'll read

2 the whole question.

({} 3 Q. Let me lend you my copy.

4 A. I've read it. Thank you.

5 Q. And would you respond to the question, please?

6 A. Could you repeat the question, please.

7 Q. The question asked you to describe fully the

8 demonstration you are proposing and its importance, did it

9 not?

10 A. It did.

11 Q. It did not say, it did not limit its ambit to that

12 which was its essentials, did it?

13 A. Not specifically, no, sir.
i

14 Q. Did you interpret it to do so non-specifically?

15 A. I was looking at that part of the question that said

16 dascribe the importance. For the very reason you state that

17 there would not be tiro to get significant operating
.

18 experience on a sleeved tube, that in my judgment did not

19 make it an important part of the demonstration program. As

20 I ' ve sa ki , it's helpful, but it 's not in my view an i n. 3rtant

21 part of the program. The important parts of the program are

22 what 's listed in response to the question.

23 Q. Okay. It's not important then.

24 Now under the original schedule, the only

25 information from operation of sleeved tubes that you would

___
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() I receive before you had commenced with the full scale sleeving

2 of Unit 2 would be if there was a substantial leak in one of

({') 3 those sleeved tubes. Is that not true?

4 A. A leak would be detected. It would not necessarily

.

5 have to be substantial.

6 0. And is it not -- well, let me ask you this: Is it the

7 company's position that a measurable leak is possible from a

8 sleeved tube?

9 A. Yes.

10 MR. CHURCHILL: Mr. Chairman, I would like to

11 object to this line of questioning. Mr. Porter has testified

12 that when he read that question it asked the importance of(~)
%)

13 the overall sleeving project and it asked for the information

14 that would be collected and the data evaluated. He testified

15 that he answered that question from the point of view which I

16 presume was on his mind the most why we were doing this

17 program now as a necessary prerequisite to our next scheduled

18 full scale sleeving program which was six months later.

19 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: What's the grounds for the

20 objection to the question?

21 MR. CHURCHILL: Yes.
[__ )v

22 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Are you arguing --

23 MR. CHURCHILL: No, that is the grounds for the-s

Iv)
24 objection to the question.

25 MR. ANDERSON: I have no more questions on this

PEPPFY REPORTIES CO. / 273-7309
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(]) 1 line if that would facilitate moving along, Mr. Chairman.

2 MR. CHURCHILL: Then I no longer have to continue

.([) 3 with my objection.

4 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Are you sure you have no more

5 questions along this line?

6 MR. ANDERSON: I think I'm sure.

7 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Okay. If you have more questions,
'

8 you must tell me now.

9 MR. ANDERSON : I have more questions, but not on

10 this line.

11 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Not on that line.

12 MR. ANDERSON: Not on that line.{)
13 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Please continue.

| 14 MR. ANDERSON:

15 Q. You indicated in your testimony, Mr. Porter, that it

16 was I think you used the word crucial to recover plugged

17 tubes. Was that essentially what you stated?

18 A. Yes.

19 0. Could you indicate for the record why it's essential

20 or crucial?

21 A. Unit 1 steam generators presently have approximately

22 12 1/2 per cent of the tubes plugged. A full scale sleeving

23 evolution; that is, one that would involve thousands of tubes,

24 perhaps 2,000 tubes in each steam generator, would have in

25 addition to the 12 1/2 per cent of the tubes that are

|
'
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/ (]) 1 presently plugged an effect on primary systen flow. It would _ ,
-

. _. ..
2 reduce the margin available to the primary system, ffow limit

3 to a point where if sleeves cannot be recovered that i t, 1 g7. '(])
4 probably more appropriate to replace the Unit 1 steam

s;

5 generators than to sleeve them. So for the purpose of the

! 6 demonstration program I believe it's crucial that we prove,
/

7 demonstrate that we can remove previously, plugs from

8 previously plugged tubes in order to make a decision as to
r-<,

9 the appropriate ultimate repair method for the Unit 1 steamf
,

10 generators.
,

11 Q. So the record is clear, I did some quick calculations.
,

12 Am I correct that the ef fect from sleeving the proposed 4,00n
)

13 tubes, 4,000 plus tubes in terms of flow would be equivalent
,

14 to plugging 3 per cer.t more of the tubes?

15 A. That is an approximate order of magnitude. 3 per cent.
.

,

16 Yes. f

17 Q. Now you have previously testified, have you not, or
,

.

18 you previously stated in filings that the 18 per cent limit

19 is simply that which was calculated at that point in time,
. ,

20 and that in point of fact if you had the time to recalculate

21 the analysis you could probably go up to 25 or 30 per cent,

22 did you not?

23 A. We could go to a higher nunber. we have not dora the '

24 analyses to determine what that is. I believe it would be .

25 significantly above the 18 per cent.
, ,

,

q

.__ -.

@p
~
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(]) 1 Q. And have you not in fact used the number 25 to 30

2 previously?,

(]) 3 A. I believe so. Subject to check. I --

4 Q. It would take a lot of checking?
,

~

5 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Where did you use it previously?

6 Wisconsin Public Utility Commission?

7 MR. ANDERSON: To tell you the truth I can't

8 remember, either. I can just remember somewhere it happened
..

9 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Do you remember where you used it
,

10 previously, Mr. Porter?

11 THE WITNESS: It may have been in the Nisconsin

["} 12, Public Service Commission proceeding.

13 MR. ANDERSON : Ms. Falk remembers it from the NRC

14 proceedi ng two yea rs ago.

15 0 You indicated that Westinghouse informed you of the

'
16 possible other facility requiring sleeving more urgently than

17 you in early September, did you not?

18 A. Yes.

I

| 19 0 Was that done by letter?

20 .A. No. At that time it was verbal advice.

21 0.' And do you have a more specific date in mind than#,

,- ( ) i

22 ',early September?
,

23 A,. No. That was the date. As I recall, I testified thatfs

U
24 we became aware that this other unit had been shut down,

! t
? 25 because of steam generator tube degradation.g
'

1,
,

,

.

i
, , _

O
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1 MR. CHURCHILL: Your Honor, I'm going to object to)

d 2 this line of questioning. I'm a little bit puzzled as to.,

3' where all this is going. My recollection is that we are in

a 4 the middle of arguing a motion for a continuance. I would

5 ordinarily have made the statement that I thought it would be;

6 more effective and more informative if Mr. Porter had made
;

7 the statement. Now if I'd made the statement I wouldn't be
.

8 cross-examined and I couldn't contribute nearly the

9 information Mr. Porter has. But he has made the statement.

' 10' But we seem to have lost sight of the fact that we are

11 arguing a motion for a continuance, and I don't know what the

12 relevance is now for this man to cross examine this man about

13 precisely when they learned that Westinghouse was having

14 conflicts with a certain of its scheduling for doing sleeving

15 work. The point is, Mr. Porter has given a lot of

16 information of why we feel it's very important to go ahead.

| 17 I can't believe that it's appropriate or even necessary to

18 sit here all day and cross-examine him to try -- for what?'

19 To make him change his mind that the sleeving demonstration

20 is important? There are any number of reasons why we want to
,

21 go ahead with it. In fact, we've already started. We have

O
t. 22 to.
!

23 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Churchill, if you can keep

(:)
'

,

E 24 your objections a little shorter, we'll now find out whether
!
! 25 this is a relevant question. What is the relevance of the

PEPPEY REPORTING CO. / 273-7308n. -, , _ _ . __- _ _ _ _ _ , , , _ _ _ _
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() 1 question?

2 MS. FALK: Mr. Blach, Mr. Porter has given, mada

(]) 3 several statements to support the aroament given by his

4 counsel as for the reasons for denying the motion for

5 continuance. We believe that some of those statements

6 warrant further inspection because of the disagreements we
1

7 have with some of thoce statements. Now we could have done

El it with an exchange between Mr. Churchill --

9 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Wait. Let's just focus on -- th,e

10 question is whether the date on which they learned that there

11 might be a delay on the sleeving of Unit 2, at least they

{]) 12 learned that there was another competing ucility that might

13 need the services of Westinghouse, what is the relevance of

14 that to the continuance motion?

15 MR. ANDERSON: The next question is when was it

| 16 timely informed the Board of this and it goes to the weight
|
'

17 that should be attached to the company's statement of need to

18 go forward quickly, which in our view is different than the

19 weight that would be given by Mr. Churchill. And we think

20 that the forthcomingness as to all the facts that are

21 provided by this Licensee to this Board on a timely basis

22 bears on the weight that you would attach to that
,

! 23 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: We 'll allow the question. Please

24 continue.

25 MR. ANDERSON:
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(]) 1 Q. Mr. Porter, do you have any more precise date in mind

2 than early September? If you don't, that's fine.

[]) 3 A. Was the question' when Westinghouse notified us or when

4 we became aware of the degradation in the other unit?

5 Q. Well, the question was Nestinghouse.

6 A. Westinghouse notified us by a letter, and subject to

7 check I believe it was about October 1, 1981, that they may

8 have need to sleeve another unit.

9 Q. And what did you learn in early September? Simply

10 from the normal documents you review?

11 A. From the normal review of operating experience at

12 other units, yes.

13 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Porter, did that experience

14 put you on notice that you might not be able to obtain

15 Westinghouse's services for your spring outage? I mean was

16 that raised in your mind at that point?

17 THE WITNESS: It was, and it was that evaluation

18 that we were doing in early October and eventually resulted

19 in our notifying the Public Service rammission last Friday

20 that because of this possible interfecence -- and in fact the

21 purpose of the letter last Friday was more to explain to the

22 Public Service Commission what had transpired on the Unit 1
|

|
23 demo program and the delay of that from last summer to the'

O
24 fall and just what our present intentions were with respect

25 > sleeving. It wasn't intended to highlight a Unit 2.

R
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1 activity.
[}

2 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: It's your understanding that

(]) 3 Westinghouse provides these services on a priority basis in

4 helping out the people who have bought its generators?

5 THE WITNESS: Yes, there --

6 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: There's no firm commitment to a

7 particular purchaser as to a particular outage? Could you go

8 ahead with that?

9 THE WITNESS: That is true. It's the practice in

10 the industry if a particular repair needs to be performed on

11 a unit that is down or needs it on a more expedited schedule

12 than another, that that unit is given priority to return it

13 to service. And it appeared to us that other steam

14 generators have a more rapid rate of degradation presently

15 than Point Beach 2, and as a result of that it may be

16 appropriate for us to defer the sleeving of Unit 2 which we
t

17 had scheduled to begin next spddng.
I

18 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Okay.

19 MR. ANDERSON:

l 20 Q. Would you explain the reasons why you delayed from the

21 time you first learned af this problem with the other plant

()
22 until October 23 to inform the Board of that fact?

23 MR. CHURCHILL: Objection. I just don't see the

24 relevance as to the motion for the continuance. Mr. Porter

25 has explained very clearly and very succinctly why we need to

i 595MM53L1y57g5PHe%vmcsR
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(]) 1 go ahead with the demonstration program now. Whether or not

2 there's been a delay in reporting something that he may or

(]) 3 may not have known and still may not know is totally

4 irrelevant to such a motion.

5 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I think that goes to the weicht

6 of what may be said. It may be that we will decide that it

7 is not entitled to much weight, but I would like th? question

8 answered.

9 THE WIT'.ESS:

10 A. The difficulty in that kind of a question is it,

11 presumes that decisions are made overnight, and that just

12 doesn't happen. Particularly as I tried to describe in my
{

,

13 statement earlier this morning, there are a number of factors

14 that go into evaluating the timing of a major repair

15 evolution. They involve, to repeat, the cost of the repair,

16 the urgency of the repair to the particular unit, the ability

17 to schedule the repair with other maintenance work that's

18 going on. All of these factors have to be evaluated, and

|
19 what was additionally thrown in with respect to Point Beach 2

20 was the fact that other units appeared to be degrading at a

21 more rapid rate, and so that they may have a more urgent need
;

22 than Point Beach 2, and in light of all these factors is it

23 appropriate whether we should consider whether to proceed

24 with the sleeving of Unit 2 next spring, and that process
.

25 doesn't take hours or even days. It takes weeks to evaluate

_._
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() 1 that at all of the appropriate levels including technical

2 levels as well as the accounting and financial impacts of

() 3 those kinds of major decisions.

4 CHAIHMAN BLOCH: Mr. Anderson, are you finished

5 with this line of inquiry?

6 MR. ANDERSON : No.

7 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I hope you would have something

8 extra to add because I think a fairly full story has been

9 told.

10 MR. ANDERSON: Let me try.

11 Q. Mas Westinghouse told you in fact that the

12 demonstration will not be conducted at Unit 2 in the spring(}
13 o f 198 2?

14 MR. CHURCHILL: Objection. There's no

15 demonstration program at Unit 2 scheduled.

16 MR. ANDERSON: I'm sorry, I meant the full scale

17 sleeving. I'll repeat the question, Mr. Porter.
,

18 Q. Has Westinghouse told you in fact that the full _ scale

19 sleeving will not be conducted at Unit 2 in spring, 1982?

20 A. No.

21 Q. Do you have a copy with you of that October 1 letter?

22 A. I do not. That 's why I mentioned subiect to check. I

- 23 don't have a copy with me.

24 Q. Is Mr. Fletcher or the other person in the room from

25 Westinghouse?

-1W6@
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(]) 1 MR. CHURCHILL: Your Honor, I would object

2 seriously to that. There may be people from Westinghouse

(]) 3 present. In fact, there are. We have brought witnesses here

4 because I thought we were going to be getting on with some

5 kind of a proceeding. In any event, there are no witnesses

6 here that have anyt'. ting to do '?ith that letter, and I object

7 again and I will reiterate my objection. That has absolutely

8 no bearing or relevance on the motion for continuance.

9 MR. ANDERSON:

10 Q. Has Wertinghouse told you they cannot do a

11 demonstration program at Unit 2 in spring of 1982?

12 A. No, sir. We have not asked them, either.

13 Q. And my last question, except for the outstanding

14 question we have over the noon break is, which is this other

15 plant?

| 16 MR. CHURCHILL: Objection. I don't see any

17 relevance to that question.

18 MR. ANDERSON : The relevance is to verify exactly

19 what 's going on. Unless it's proprietary I don't see how a

20 severely corroded --

21 MR. CHURCHILL: Your Honor, it is totally
('N,

| \-)
22 irrelevant to the question of the motion for a continuance or

23 even whether or not we can or cannot do this. I don't know

| 24 what, to what degree this type of information is made public.

25 We happen to know that information. But I don't think it's

f@M8U57_MSM6Ut@i fGM 7MR
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(]) 1 either appropriate or necessary to release that here when I

2 don't even know the degree to which that information is made

[]} 3 public. We know there 's a conflict. We know that we can

4 talk about that. But I don't see why we have to reveal the

5 identity of the other plant.

6 MR. TREBY: Judge B?.och, the Staff would join'in

7 that objection. We don't think that it is relevant to making

8 a decision here to know the name of the other plant, and we

9 have some serious concerns as to whether that should be

,

10 public information or not.

11 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Porter, was the information

12 you derived about the rate of degradation of the other plant

13 drawn out from publicly available material?

! 14 THE WITNESS: That, You r Honor, I'm not sure

15 whether it was at a public report from that utility, whether

16 it was a telephone conversation we may have had. I don't

17 recall the specifics.

18 CFAIRMAN BLOCH: I think there's so little to be

19 gained from the name of the plant that I wouldn't require it.

20 Let's continue, please.
|

21 MR. ANDERSON : I have no more questions except for

22 the outstanding question we previously left off on. That

23 otherwise completes the questions.

24 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Does the Staff have questions?

25 MR. TREBY: Yes. V".y few, Your Honor.

L-
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/]} 1 CHAIRMAN SLOCH: Please.

2 (Short re:ess taken.)

(]) 3 AIRMAN BLOCH:' We can go back on the record.

4 Mr. Treby.

5 CROSS EXAMINATION

| 6 BY MR. TREBY:
!

7 Q. Mr. Porter, during the course of making your statement

8 you indicated that the demonstration program was a

9 prerequisite to any full scale sleeving program. I wonder if

10 you could elaborate on that. When you say it's a

11 prerequisite, well, can you explain that statement?

12 A. Yes. In trying to, as I mentioned in the statement,

13 evaluate the appropriate repair technique to use for Point

14 Beach Unit 1, we believe that we have to, as I said,

15 demonstrate that we can recover previously plugged tubes, to

16 use sleeving as a repair mechanism for the Unit 1 steam

17 generators. The fact that sleeving is a relatively new

18 technique, it's been tried and performed successfully on a

19 full scale at San Onofre, it's been tried on a more limited

20 basis in a number of other steam generators, but we believe

21 that we needed specific experience at Point Beach before we

O
22 committed the time and the expense of a full scale sleeving

23 outage, and so we have insisted that a demonstration program

24 be included at Point Beach.

25 Q. Well, as I understand it, then, you ' re saying that

PEPPER REPORTING coo / 273-730R
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(]) 1 this is the company's decision that it's a prerequisite and

! 2 not a decision of any other body that you know of'

(]) 3 A. That is true.
,

4 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Porter, do you consider it a

'

5 prerequisite for financial and ottar purposes of the utility

6 or for safety?

7 THE NITNESS: For financial and the outage

8 considerations I mentioned. Not from safety. We believe it

9 to be a safe technique.

10 MR. TREBY:

11 Q. And as I understand it, you are currently undergoing
|

(] 12 portions of this demonstration; is that correct?
%/

13 A. Yes, sir. The ' reparations for that sleeving

14 operation are in pr gress. The Westinghouse people are on

!

15 the site. The material is on the site. The unit is down.'

'

16 The steam generators are open, and we would be ready to begin

17 and plan to begin installing sleeves next week in the Unit 1

18 A steam generator.

19 Q. And is there any part of this demonstration program
,

20 for which you need any change in your license requirements,

|

21 other than to operate with unsleeved tubes?

22 A. No, sir.

23 CHAIRMAN BLOCh: That's unplugged tubes, Mr. Treby.

| '

! 24 MR. TREBY:

25 Q. I'm sorry, with unplugged tubes?

fMTBRLJMrg686PJ6Kc8 26J 27 %-7 N@n
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' (]) 1 A. Unplugged tubes. That's the way I answered it. I

2 considered you meant unplugged tubes. Unplugged defective

(]) 3 tubes.

4 Q. And with regard to operation with sleeved tubes that

5 were not plugged, the type of information that you would get

t 6 would be whether or not such tubes leaked?
,

7 A. Yes, sir.

8 Q. Is there any other kind of informati.~. that you might

9 expect to get?

10 A. Yes. Other information would include nondestructive
,

11 examination of the tuba after it is operated for.3 period of
(

12 time. That by eddy current or other means. It would also be
)

13 possible to remove a sleeved tube af ter a period of operation

14 in the future for detailed destructive metallurgical

15 evaluation.

16 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: That's possible. Is it planned?

17 THE WITNESS: Yes, it is planned as part of the

18 demonstration program.

19 MR. TREBY:i

20 Q. And would it be planned before you would go forward*

|

| 21 with any full scale sleeving program, whatever time that

()I

| 22 might be, be it the spring of '87 or the fall of '92?

23 A. It would depend. If we can't complete the

24 . demonstration program successfully in our judgment to

25 convince us that sleeving is an acceptable repair technique,

'

l re FJ
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-({} 1 we won't be doing any sleev'ng. So if we keep postponing the

2 demo, we are in effect postponing full scale sleeving of the

({J 3 decision to do full scale sleeving.

4 We have a unit that is presently op'arating a'

5 reduced temperature and reduced output because of steam

6 generator corrosion. We believe that we should repair that'

7 unit so that we can resto re it to its full output and avoid

8 the increased costs that we are incurring because of reduced

9 power output of the unit. If we keep dnferring the

10 demonstration program, we'll never get to a repair.
.

11 Q. Are you in fact deferring some portions of the

{]) demonstration program now awaiting decisions here?12

13 A. No. Not at the present time.

14 Q. Well, then could you explain what it is that might be

15 deferred here?

16 A. One example of what would not he conducted of the

17 demonstration program if we do not return tubes that have

18 been plugged to service af ter they've been sleeved is the

19 removal of the cold leg plug. The plug on the side of the

20 tube that will not be sleeved. We would not remove that plug

21 if we .re going to sleeve on the hot leg side and then turn

22 around and plug that tube.

23 Q. Al' right. I have no further --

24 A. t/e don't believe that to be an important part of the

25 process, but that's an example of how the demonstration
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(]) 1 program would be different in some of its minor aspects

2 depending upon what we would do with those sleeved tubes.

(]) 3 Q. Do you have other examples?

4 A. No, I can't think of another example.

~

5 MR. TREBY: We have nothing further.

6 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Sir, I just have one fast

7 question. You sais before you couldn't drill a welded plug.

8 Could you explain that a little bit more.

9 THE WITNESS: Well, perhaps I simplify too much.

10 You can certainly drill a welded plug. The difficulty is in

11 being able to return a tube to service that has had a welded

12 plug installed. The qualification of the lower joint has not
)

13 been performed for a welded plug, and it would take further

14 development work to qualify a repair process that would drill

15 out a welded plug and then install a sleeve or some other

16 repair technique to assure the integrity of the lower joint.

17 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: The principal problem is

18 complyiny with regulatory requirements as assuring yourself

19 of the safety of the process?

20 THE WITNESS: I wouldn't say so much regulatory

21 requirements as I would good engineering practice.

22 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Churchill? Redirect'

23 MR. CHURCHILL: Before I do, one point of

24 clarification. As I understand it, the questioning of Mr.

25 Porter is over except for one question which has been held

EsFtF9F9FG F#FtF96RWRN3 MJ 273-7309
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() 1 over?

2 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Well, except for questions

(]) 3 related to his understanding of Decade Exhibit C.

4 MR. CHURCHILL: Could I have a clarification of

5 that miestion? I'd like to determine whether we could just

6 get rid of that right now and maybe end this part of it

7 before lunch What precisely is the question you were asked

8 to hold over?

9 MR. ANDERSON : Do you want me to expound?

10 CHAIRMNi BLOCH: If you would.

11 MR. ANDERSON : As I understand Mr. Porter's

'

/} 12 testimony, some of the degradation observed in that outage at

13 Unit 2 may be from a previous phenomena af thinning as

14 opposed to crevice corrosion, and it relates to an analysis

15 of the previous data tapes which is which, and he was coino

16 to review the data f rom the previous data tapes shown in that

17 exhibit to make his interpretation of the number of tubes-

18 with thinning and the number of tubes with crevice corrosion

19 cracking.

|

20 MR. CHURCHILL: You're referring then to Table 3

21 cnd you really want to know which one of those are due to
|
,

i
' 22 crevice corrosion.

23 MR. ANDERSON : That's correct, but it's with
,

|

24 reference to Tables 5 and 6 for his interpretation, as I

25 understand, Mr. Porter would make that conclusion.

|
1

.--
o
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(]) 1 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I don't think it would take us

2 much time af ter lunch. It may take more time to clarify it-

(]) 3 now than to handle it after lunch.

4 MR. CHURCHILL: Okay. So long as I understand the

5 question. We can come back af ter lunch and then it 's my

6 understanding aside from my redirect I may have Mr. Porter

7 will be excused?

8 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: That is correct. Do you have any

9 more -- well, I think in fact one of the board members has a

10 uestion or two. No, they've been satisfied. So unless we

11 ink cf new' questions, that is correct. Do you need

12 re.irect now?
)

13 MR. CHURCHILL: I do not need redirect now.

14 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Okay.

15 MR. CHURCHILL: We can wait till af ter lunch to
|

| 16 determine whether I even in fact have any, and then we will
l
'

17 answer this question.

18 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Okay. We will adjourn for lunch
,

19 until 1:45, or 2:45 on the clock on the wall.
,

20 MR. ANDERSON : Do you have a place where we can

21 '.o ck the proprietary documents?

22 MR. CHURCHILL: That's wonderfai to hear.

23 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: How are we going to lock the

24 proprietary? Can we hand them to Applicant at this point?
,

!

| 25 MR. ANDERSON: That 's a good idea.

wJemgeymm ceM-Taos
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1 MR. CHURCHILL: We can have somebody stay here in
:

4 2 the room.
/

-Q 3 (The hearing recessed at 12:45 p.m. to reconsene
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4 the same day.)
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(]) 1 AFTERNOON SESSION

2 (The hearing was resumed at 1:50 p.m. and the

({} 3 following proceedings were had:)

4 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: The hearing is convened.

5 Before we went back on the record we had a brief

6 discussion between counsel', and Mr. Churchill has one

7 question to ask of Mr. Porter, who is still on the witness

8 stand and is still sworn.

9 REDIRECT EXAMINATION

10 BY MR. CHURCHILL:

11 Q. Mr. Porter, this morning you testified that were we to

12 have to plug the sleeved tubes from the demonstration prograu,
)

13 we would have to -- there was no mechanical plug that was

14 qualified for the tube that had been sleeved.

15 Could you clarify that for us?-

16 A. Yes. There is no qualified plug other than a welded
I
'

17 plug for a sleeve / tube combination, but it would he possible

18 if af ter the sleeving were completed, that if the sleeve were

19 drilled out for about the bottom four inches of the -- f rom

20 the tubesheet, the bottom of the tubesheet, that a nechanical

21 plug could be inserted then into the sleeve and the unit

22 returned to service then with that mechanical plug in the

23 sleeved tube.-

24 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Actually, the mechanical plug

25 would be in the tube but not in the sleeve. Is that right?

l
.
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(]) 1 THE WITNESS: It would be in the tube but not in

2 the sleeve.
,

(]) 3 Now, the difficulty -- the distinction is that it

4 would not be possible then to restore that sleeved tube to

5 service later, but it would be possible to remove the

6 mechanical plug for inspection of the sleeve / tube combination.

7 But as I also mentioned this morning, that we would not get

8 as much information from that type of inspection, not only

9 because of the fact the tube's not in operation but because

10 in order to employ that technique the bottom four inches of

11 the sleeve would be removed, the lower joint would be removed,

12 and the structural forces on the sleeve / tube combination'

[}
13 would not be the same as a tube in service.

14 CHAIRH AN BLOCH: The Board appreciates that

15 clarification.

16 MR. CHURCHILL: Thank you.

!

17 BY MR. CHURCHILL:
|

| 18 Q. Mr. Porter, in Table 3 of Exhibit C, how many of the

19 indications in that table are indications of crevice

20 corrosion in the tubes? Could you tell me how many and

21 identify which one, and I will hand you dxhibit C.

| (),

22 MR. ANDERSON: Did you misspeak, Mr. Churchill? Do

23 you mean Table 3, not Table 4?-

24 MR. CHURCHILL: I meant to say Table 3.

25 A. Table 3 indicates that -there a re -- or were two tubes

_. . . . - - . , _ . PEPPEYJisPORTING.. CO . _ L 273.-7309 _ _ _ _ .
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({} l in the A steam generator which were plugged for crevice

2 defects. Now, those tubes were located at location row 17,

(]) 3 column 33, and row 19, column 39.

4 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: To refresh my mind, we're talking

5 about Unit 2?

6 MR. CHURCHILL: Yes. We're talking about Unit 2.'

7 BY MR. CHURCHILL:

8 Q. And maybe you could just point out on Table 3 which of

9 the two entries you're talking about.

10 A. Yes. We are talking about the inspection -- or the

'

11 report on the inspection of the Unit 2 steam generator tubes

12 that was performed in the spring of this year. And in the --

13 in Table 3 under the heading "A Steam Generator" the sixth

14 and seventh entries under the "A Steam Generator" indicate a

15 defect in one case, the case of the sixth tube in the listing,

16 six inches above the tube end, that is within the crevice,
|

17 and on the seventh tube in the listing the defect was located

18 9 to 13 inches above the tube end. This would be indicative

19 of crevice corrosion.

20 MR. CHURCHILL: Thank you. I have no further

21 questions.

22 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Anderson?

23 MR. ANDERSON: I do if I may.

24 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Please.

25 RECROSS EXAMINATION
i

L
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('T, 1
\_/

2 BY MR. ANDERSON :

/^T 3 Q. You derived that conclusion from Tables 5 and 6 of
\_/

4 Exhibit C7

5 A. Not solely.

6 Q. What was the other source?

7 A. The other source was the evaluation of all of the data

8 that was generated during this inspection, the evaluation of

9 the other tables as well as the metallurgical evaluation of

10 the one tube that was pulled f rom the Unit 2 steam gsnerators

11 during this outage. A description of that evaluation is

f3 12 included in the text which is the attachment immediately
(-)

13 preceding the tables in Decade Exhibit C and encompasses a

14 total of three pages of text that explains the inspection

15 results.

16 Q. Table 3, which is entitled " Tubes Plugged Durina This

17 Outage" shows plugged tubes in both A and in B steam

18 generators, does it not?

19 A. Yes. It does.

20 Q. And the underlying analysis in Tables 5 and 6, if I

21 read them correctly, is just limited to steam generator A.,

U
22 Is that correct?

23 A. On its face, that's obviously correct.7,

U
24 Q. Does that mean or does that not mean that no analysis

25 was done one way or the other with respect to the tubes

@@@ Psf R@@ORTENG coo / 273-7309
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() 1 plugged during the -- in the B steam generator?

2 A. No. Certainly an analysis was conducted of both.

(]) 3 Q. And is the conclusion of this analysis that was done

4 that there are no tubes in the B steam generator that are due

5 to crevice corrosion cracking?

| 6 A. That is correct.

7 Q. I'm looking ---

8 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: No defects in the tubes due to ---

9 A. There are no defective tubes, that is with defects

10 greater than 40 percent. Is that your question?

11 BY MR. ANDERSON:

12 Q. That is caused by what you describe as crevice
)

13 corrosion.

14 A. That's correct.

15 MR. CHURCHILL: Excuse me, Your Honor. Maybe I

16 would like to have a copy. I'm having trouble following this.

17 Is there any other copy or should I stand tp behind the

18 witness and make him nervous?
t-

19 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I think you have a choice between

20 standing up behind the witness or behind me.

21 MR. ANDERSON: He can stand behind me, Your Honor.

| 22 MR. CHURCHILL: I'll take the witness.

- 23 May I whisper to him?

24 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: No.

25 BY MR. ANDERSON :

1

!

[. . 3215\-3LT[6@ ,-.
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(]) 1 Q. Now, let me ask you this:

2 You indicated that you believed part of the

(]) 3 defective tubes resulted from an earlier phenomenon of

4 thinning, not of the presen't crevice corrosion. Is that

5 correct?

6 A. Tha''s correct.c

7 Q. If that were the case, would one assume there would be

8 no progression -- no significant progression of degradation

9 over the years?

10 A. Yes, no significant prnaression.

11 Q. And how do you define "significant"? Would a five

12 percent increase be significant?
{)

,

13 A. There is no specific numerical limit that says this is

14 significant, this is not. It is an engineering evalu"ation

15 made looking at all of the data that 's available.

16 Q. Would you look with me at Table 5 of Exhibit C.

17 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Five of C?

18 MR. ANDERSON: Yes.

19 BY MR. ANDERSON:

'

20 Q. And does it indi ate at the bottom that those tubes

21 with asterisks exhibit the most change from 1900 to 1981 in

22 depth and/or volume? Is that correct?

23 A. That is a correct reading of the second sentence in

24 the note at the bottom of Table 5.

25 Q. And there are on that table, which is just,

ftF@%B7 %F6X6S95LDLEck L32D-73@@ _ _ ___ _
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l incidentally, for steam generator A, seven tubes with(}
2 asterisks?

(]) 3 A. There are seven tubes with asterisks.

4 Q. And they indicate an increase in degradation in one

~

5 year of approximately on an average of about 10 percent, do

| 6 they not?

7 A. Just in my head, I don't calculate the percentage. It

8 does not look like 10 percent, though. I haven't made that

9 detailed calculation.

10 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: The percentage that you're

11 deriving is just by subtracting and then dividina?

~g 12 MR. ANDERSON : Yes.
(V

13 BY MR. ANDERSON:

14 Q. Let's just assume for the sake of argument, or for

15 discussion, I should say, let's assume it 's about 10 percent.

16 Whatever the approximate ranges with those of the most growth

17 and degradation, it's your opinion that those are not due to

18 crevice corrosion?

19 A. Yes, sir. That 's correct.

20 Q. Does that imply to you that the thinning process is

21 still active?

22 A. No.

23 Q. How do you account for the growth?

24 A. The -- what we a re seeing here a re very small ---

25 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Before you answer, Mr. Porter, it

89
_ ____ _ _ __.
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1 looks to me like i t 's mu ch mo re than 10 percent. You better(' }
2 clarify that before you answer.

(V~N
3 THE WITNESS: It is, and that's what -- he was

4 using 10 percent. I believe ---

5 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: It looks like it 's almost a

6 hundred percent increase in the corrosion from the previous
|

7 year in most of these cases.

8 MR. ANDERSON: Yes, sir. In terms of that way,

9 that 's co rrect. I ---

10 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: But the amount of corrosion seems

11 to ha ve increased in some cases by one-third and in other

12 cases by -- looks like it more than doubles the depth, 20 to~,)
(_/

13 41.

f 14 Phat are the units here, 20 and al?

15 THE WITNESS: Thece would be the interpretation of

| 16 the eddy current signal as it would relate to the size of the

17 defect.

18 Now, the problem with comparing data like this and

19 why you have to look at the whole compendium of the data is

20 that these are very small volume defects. They have been

[ 21 present in previous inspections in a number of cases. There

| [~)
' ''

22 is some apparent change in the eddy current signal, but it is

23 difficult to interpret that change, and simply makina a
,

( )''

24 percentage comparison from one year to the next may be
|

25 misleading, and that is the purpose of the evaluation and the

@2@@@W RE@@@TRNG CO. / 273-7309
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(]) 1 explanation that's given in the text that precedes the table.

2 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: What would be the standard error

| (]) 3 of estimate in the eddy current estimate?
I

4 THE WITNESS: It's my understanding, and I'm not an

5 eddy current expert, it's my understanding it 's on the order

6 of 10 percent and that that type of error is included in the

7 consideration and the establishment of a plugging limit that

8 allows for that error.

9 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: You say, for example, it's 41

10 percent degraded in 1981 as it is for row 20, column 24

~

| 11 THE WITNESS: Yes.

12 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: You ' re saying that could be
[

13 anywhere from 30 to 50 percent degraded?

14 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

15 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: And the 20 could he from 10 to 30?

16 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

l
! 17 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: So, the change from 20 to al on

,

)
18 that is clearly a significant change?

19 THE WITNESS: It is significant in size, but it has
|

20 to be looked at with all the other data to interpret what it

| 21 means.()I

22 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: But it's beyond the standard error

23 of estimate, so it's probably real and it could be even

24 greater than the central estimates that you're givino me?
|

25 THE WITNESS: It could be. But the point is that |

|

_ _ _ - . _ _ _ _
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1 it is not behaving as crevice defects behave, which show aj}
2 much more rapid than a year-to-year progression of the defect

q{} 3 from the detectable level to something on the order of a 90

4 percent defect.

5 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Continue.

6 BY MR. ANDERSON:

7 Q. The last question I had, Mr. Porter, was how do you

8 account for the change? What process is going on?

9 A. I account for it, and that's what the evaluation does,

10 as the better refinement in reading eddy current lignals and

11 interpreting what is happening in the steam generator.

12 We pulled one tube from one of the steam generators,-

13 and I have to refer to which one, it's included in the report,

14 in Exhibit C, and did a metallographic examination of the

15 tube, both in the crevice area and above the crevice area.

16 And we found that there was instances of intergranular attack

17 in the crevice, but we and no indication of any newi

18 corrosion mechanism o. cring above the top of the tubesheet,

19 which confirmed in our judgment th e interpretation that these

20 are old defects and are not related to a new corrosion

21 phenomena.,

()'

22 Q. I misunderstood your previous answer to Mr. Bloch then,

the23 because I understood you to say that the growtit --

i 24 apparent growth shown between 1980 and 1981 for those tubes

25 with asterisks was in fact real because it was beyond the

PEPPEY REPORTING CO. / 273-7308t
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1 standard error. ,

~
e r

2 Is that a mishearing of your previous answer?

O 3 A. The interpretation of the' eddy curr'ent si'gnal has -

J .

h4 shown a significant change. That -is the purpose of the last
, , ,

f,

5 column of that table that shows signal comparison.' .,
-

'

i.- ..
,

6 Q. So, putting aside -- ,,
' W

,. ,

s -
,

"

7 A. And it indicates there is 'a depth change and a volume
/>

8 change. That's the purpose of 'the table. '
'

9 Q. And what is accounting for that d epth 'a nd volume ,

i

10 change?
.

11 A. That is not clear, but what -- we've looked at the "[
'

12 entire data, looked at the scatter in eddy current

13 interpretation. We see that. there are not only indicated

14 increases in size but in some cases there are decreases in -

- m . ..
/

15 size, not in defects that exceed the pluoging limi'tf bot in *
, ,

.
y ..

, .
,

'

/- [['
'

16 the total examination. .

: ,\-
17 What it tells ur is that eddy current, while useful

,

4 g:

18 and within limits being a very good technique f ot tr5ni.t'o ring *

,

'
19 what's happening in the tubes, it's not absolutely precise

'
| .

interp'reting
'

,

20 and it 's not the only method that is used 'in -

21 what may be going on in a steam generator. And, in any event,

a

22 when an indicated defect exceeds the' pluggi ng lim i't, it is

23 plugged. It is remohed from service'i '

.

24 Q. Well, the abbreviation DC on thir page indipates a
~

25 depth change and the abbreviation VC equals a volume change.
,

'

r-JareJc @o
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/'
s

1- Is that correct?* -

2 A. Yes.
L' ;

3 0.' And someone apparently did make a conclusion that
[)

,

,

4 several of the tubes have had either or both depth and volume

5 changes in those amounts?

,

6 A. That 's correct.

7 "/ MR. ANDERSON: I don't think I'm really satisfied,

8 but I' have no further questions, I don't think, that would
/

9 elaborate the record any better on that.

10 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: Mr. Churchill, do you have any,. , ,

.

11 further qu'estions?
,

12 MR. CHURCHILL: I have no further questions.

13 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: Mr. Treby?
>

14 MR. TREBY: I have no further questions.

't
15 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: There being no further questions,

,

16 I want to thank you very much for your testimony.

17 THE WITNESS: Sure.
-

18 ''(Witness excused.)
|

*

- 19 '' "'CH AIRM AN B LOCH : The original schedule that I

20 proposed now would give Decade an opportunity to summarize

j
,

its argument on this portion of the proceeding, followed by21'

'

?) 22 Staff and then by Applicant. I thought that this could be a
,

| 23 brief sum. nary. I hope you'll attempt to make it brief.

24 MS. FALK: Sure. We certainly will do so, Mr.,

.' ,
,
, 25 Hearing Examiner.

j _,. i

-v
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~

1 I think my comments must be couched in the posture( ))\-

2 of where this case is right now. This has not been the

(~j) 3 normal procedure as f ar as complying with the regulation that
t

4 the NRC has as far as scope and discovery rights and the

5 normal give and take and exchange that ---

6 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: You're going to have a general

7 summa ry later. We ' re only summarizing the portion of the

8 argument that deals with the need for the demonstration.

9 You're going to have an overall summary --

10 MS. FALK: On the motion for continuance?

11 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: -- on the motion for continuance

12 later, but we haven't even begun the portion of the motion()
'v'

13 for continua,nce that deals with prejudice to Decade.

14 MS. FALK: I can give two comments, but maybe Mr.

15 Anderson would also want to add on this portion.

16 Do you want to go first?

17 MR. ANDERSON: I think the answers that Mr. Porter

18 has given just underscore what was said earlier, and I don't

19 think we have to have any elaborate rendition at this point

20 in time except just to recap very briefly with reference to

21 Mr. Parter's testimony.
(,'

(>)
22 I think it's quite clear that there has been no

23 grounds stated as to a need to not re-plug those tubes after7~
V

24 they're sleeved in a demonstration of Unit 1 next week. It

25 is, I think fair to describe Mr. Porter's testimony as saying

PEPPsY REPORTING CO. / 273-7309
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|

(]} 1 it's engineering 1y unaesthetic to re-plug them, but as to a4

2 need, that clearly has not been stated.

(]) 3 ..r. Porter indicated to the Board that it was so

4 unimportant to have anything -- any operational observations

5 of sleeved tubes, that it was so unimportant he didn't even

6 need to ' indicate that as a reason in a full, complete

7 disclosure to the Board's question to that. Very unimportant.
;

8 It was so unimportant. So, I think the basic proposition is
.

I they can re-plug it under the technical aspects af ter they do

10 the slee e and find out everything they need to know that

11 they have indicated in their filing, and that which they have;

12 elaborated upon today, which I think very disturbingly is in

13 conflict with their filing as to what in fact is really the

14 motivating factor, doesn't wash.

[ 15 They will have the f,11 time frame to prepare the

16 demonstration here. They could go forward in Unit 2 and have

17 demonstration in Unit 2 if they wanted to have the tubes

18 sleeved and not re-plugged. I think the attempt to justify

19 Unit 2 being so different as to make a demonstration on Unit

20 2 inapplicable to Unit 1 is by Mr. Porter's testimony

21 insubstantial and just not established when one reco;nizes in

22 this context the burden of proof is on the App 1f cant. I

23 think it really speaks nore of a post hoc rationalization

24 than a true concern, and for those reasons we think there's

25 been no need to go f o rwa rd wi th demonstration not followed by
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{}} 1 re-plugging such as to counterweight the elimination of the

2 rights that the rules provide for us to have sufficient time

](' } 3 to have an evidentiary record that we think should be made.

4 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Decade's brief comment on the
,

5 public interest importance, the importance for public safety,

6 for getting additional information from the demonstration

7 that might bear on whether or not to permit a full scale

8 sleevino program.

9 MR. ANDERSON: I think that's a major difference of

10 opinion that we've had with the Staf f. The Staff, I think,

11 and Mr. Treby certainly can correct me if I'm misstating it,

12 has indicated that they may have concerns as to full scale,
)

13 but, after all, we're talking just about six, half dozen, a

14 dozen tubes, such a small amount, such a short period of

15 duration, the same high standard that you normally would

16 apply to a nuclear reactor may not be applicable.

17 We disagree e,ecause the references we made in our

18 filings previously that the steam generator tube degradation

19 according to one group of scientists, that's not undisputed

20 but one group of scientists, an independent and prestigous

21 group, has said corroded tubes can lead to uncoolable

22 conditions during a loss-of-coolant accident. And that bears

23 upon this case because to the extent that sleeving does make

24 things worse in terms of possibility for rupture during LOCA,
,

25 you bring those things into light. The Commission report did
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{) 1 show a conclusion they draw that accidents don't happen. I

i

2 think the citizens in the State of Wisconsin certainly are
f

[]} 3 not required to follow that kind of belief. An accident --

4 if a loss-of-coolant accident happens, it can happen at any
,

,

5 point in time, and it can as easily happen in the intervening
;

6 period of this demonstration experiment as it could five

7 years f rom now. And the fact that it's of short duration

*

8 doesn't change that at all.
:

9 And you have to remember, and this gets back to the
<

10 comment that Mr. Churchill made earlier, "Everything we're

11 doing is to make it safer." Well, the attachments that Mr. ;

i

12 Churchill made to the motion for interim relief, the old SER

13 documents, very clearly there's been a whole track record of

14 things to improve the corrosion problem which have either

15 made things worse or just not done it as well. I think that

16 track reco rd is indicative for you, because when a person has

17 a very poor batting record and they come in here and say, "We

18 have no doubts, just trust us," you ' re going to have to give
,

t 19 that person less weight than if they had a record where all

20 the things they've done in the past to - make things better
i

! 21 have in fact worked.

O
22 So, I think the position that we take is,

23 unfortunately, a substantial variance from the position the

O
24 Staff takes, and notwithstanding the small number of tubes

25 and the short period of time, we think the American Physical

_ _ - . _ . ._ _ _ . _
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1 Society concern is brought into play. It makes it an(])
2 experiment that we just should not be taking.

() 3 MR. TREBY: I'd like to take the opportuni ty that

4 Mr. Anderson's offered to indicate that I don't agree that

.

5 he's characterized my position correctly.

6 With regard to full scale sleeving, we've not

7 indicated that we may or may not have any concerns. In fact,

8 what we've indicated is that we are still reviewing that and

9 we've not reached any conclusions.

10 With regard to the demonstration project, our view

11 that it is acceptable to go forward with that is not because

12 it is just six tubes and, therefore, it's a no-never-mind or

13 ' insignificant but it rather is based upon the review the

14 Staff has done that has convinced it that the demonstration

15 program can be done without undue risk to the health and

16 safety of the public as shown in our safety evaluation report

17 and our environmental impact appraisal.

18 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Churchill.

19 MR. TREBY: That does not conclude my arguments as

20 to this point. I was just responding to the characterization

21 of my views.

22 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Would you prefer ---

23 MR. TREBY: Is it now appropriate for me to

24 indicate what I think about the need question?

25 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I indicated that order, whi ch is a

h M31-1T6@ .__
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:

. (')] 1 little untraditional for the NRC.

2 MR. TREBY: That is correct. I will do it this one

(]) 3 time although I don't want it to be taken as a precedent.

4 The Staff very strongly feels that it should always go last

5 in these matters since the Staff is in a slightly different

6 position than the other parties here, and ---

7 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: I'm aware of that position of

8 Staff. I'm not sure that I completely agree with it, but

9 this time I'm thankful that you'll go ahead now.

10 MR. TREBY: I think that what has bean established

11 this morning is that the portion of the demonstration program,

12 if it is in fact a part of the demonstration program, is the
{

13 operating with the degraded tubes that have been sleeved

| 14 rather than plugged. And as has been established, the

|

25 operating experience would be desirable although it is not

I16 essential.

17 The information that would be gained from the
i

18 operating experience is whether sleeved tubes will leak.

19 That is one piece of information that we might gain from it.

20 Now, it might be suggested that we have tubes which
|
'

21 are not degraded which can be sleeved and which can be
()

22 operated and why not do that and gain the information from

23 that, but in response to Judge Kline's question the

24 uncontroverted information is that you would get different'

25 information from non-degraded tubes that have been sleeved
|

|
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1 than you would f rom degraded tubes.),

2 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Treby, you have said that you

() 3 want to get information about whether the sleeved tubes would

4 leak. Please explain that that in your opinion, as I take it

5 it is in your opinion, is not dangerous.

6 MR. TREBY: Right. It is not dangerous in that the

7 experience has shown that if there should be some defect or

8 some malfunction which would cause a problem with the tube,

9 that what they will first do is ?.o leak rather than to have a

10 rupture and that this leak is detectable by the monitoring

11 equipment that is in place and that appropriate actions can

12 be taken in such an eventuality.f-V)
13 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Including, if necessary, because

14 the technical specifications are exceeded, the shutdown of

15 the reactor?

16 MR. TREBY: That is correct.

17 Also during this morning's session we were provided

| 18 with an example of at least one process, that is the plugging
i

19 of the cold leg, which might be deferred should it not he

20 permitted to go -- operate.

21 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: The de-plugging of the cold leg.

O
22 MR. TREBY: The de-plugging of the cold leg. That

23 is correct.
(~
%)'|

24 And finally I guess there was some information that

'

25 Unit 1 is in a more advanced state of degradation than Unit 2,

I
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1 and there m;j Lc eme question as to whether there are or are{)
2 not tubes available in Unit 2 that can be pitmged, but I

3 don't think there is any argument that Unit 1 is in a state()
4 of further degradation than Unit 2.

'

| 5 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Does Staff have a position on the

6 point that Decade was making that there may be enough tubes

7 with crevice corrosion cracking in Unit 2 to stand a

8 demonstration test?

9 MR. TR,dY: I'm not sure that the Staff has, you

10 know, counted up the number of tubes, and there may well be,

11 but I'm not sure that that is really relevant to the

12 determination that we need to make today, which is the fact

13 that the Company is going forward with a demonstration

14 program on Unit 1 and that they believe that there would he

15 benefit in getting the information now with regard to Unit 1.

16 We think that we would also get some information to

17 defer all this and wait until Unit 2 is shut down for

18 maintenanca and then to go through this might well be
.

19 possible, but as far as -- that means that we would have that

20 much less time to gain the information. It also means that

21 whatever efforts have now been invested in Unit 1 as far as

22 occupational dosos because of the work that has been done may

23 we ll be lost if it is just plugged, if not lost, in that

24 theyN e learned something doing the process, but there mayi

25 not be any need to repeat that process again and incur those

..
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1 same occupational doses at Unit 2.

2 In sum, it seems that at least the need to go

Q 3 forward, which is only one portion of Decade's argument,

4 there is some slight weight in favor of going forward in the

5 Staf f 's view.

6 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Churchill, before you start,

7 is it correct that the sleeving has physically started so

8 that the dosage incurred by the workers would already be lost?

9 I understood that it was to start in a day or two.

10 MR- CHURCHILL: Decontamination has started, and I

11 believe has been completed.

12 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Decontamination but not the actualO
13 sleeving?

| 14 MR. CHURCHILL: But not the actual sleeving.

15 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: And that would start when?

16 MR. CHURCHILL: That would start over the weekend.

17 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Would you like to proceed with

| 18 your summary?

19 MR. CHURCHILL: Yes. I believe this part of it

20 goes to the question of the need to perform the demonstration
;
'

21 now. Mr. Porter has testified to the complexities and the

O
22 dif ficulties we are having and all the variables that the

23 Company has had to consider in making its decisions on how to;

| O
24 treat the steam generator tube degradation, i nc it di ng the

25 options of replacing steam generators or sleeving and
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{} including which units get done when and the availability of1

2 resources and so on.

{)
There is no question in the Company's mind that the3

4 demonstration program has to be done now in order to make a

5 responsible decision. We believe, and we believe very

6 strongly, that the sleeved tubes should not be plugged

7 afterwards.

8 In answer to the Board's question, we all focused

9 on, and I guess I'm as guilty of that as anybody else, the

10 things that were uppermost in our minds was the type of data

11 that we needed to make our decisions to proceed onward with

12 the full scale sleeving. As Mr. Porter pointed out, we did

13 not really expect to have operating information as a result

14 of the demonstration program that could reasonably be

15 inputted into the decisions to go ahead with full scale

16 sleeving.

,

17 That does not mean that the Company or the NRC or

18 even the nuclear industry in general is not interested in any

19 information we can get in the operating history of sleeved

20 tubes which are plugged -- which are not plugged and,

21 therefore, can remain in service. It will give us in

O
22 addition to the type of -- seeing how it will perform in that

23 type of caustic corrosive environment and be able to monitor

O
24 it for leakage, it will help us to read and interpret eddy

25 current signals as we take base load signals at the beginning,

PEPPEY REPORTINC CO. / 273-7308
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l following the completion of the sleeving, and they can be
(}

2 compared later.

[]J 3 And finally, as Mr. Porter testified, they can be

4 used as leader tubes, that's 1-e-a-d-e-r, in which case you

5 know that there are six tubes which were sleeved and those

6 tubes had degradati s. exceeding the plugging limit or maybe

7 even were leaking, and so you know that those are tubes that

8 you can watch, you can see what it does to the eddy current

9 signals, and if anything unexpected should arise or that

10 might be characteristic or indicative of all the sleeve tubes

11 in general, you would hope and expect that you would fi rs t

12 see them appear there.

i 13 We further believe that this type of information is

14 not only valuable to us but indeed it's valuable for the

15 entire industry, as there are other reactors le this country

16 and abroad that are experiencing this corrosion problem.

17 But fundamentally, and I can't emphasize this point
i

18 enough, we are faced with a problem and we are trying to

19 solve it sooner rather than later. We just do not see that

20 we should delay any more than we absolutely have to. And
l
l 21 it's for this reason that we are asking the Board's

| 22 permission to enable us to go forward and complete the
i

l 23 sleeving demonstration program and to do it as soon as we can

| ()
24 and in such a manner that we'll get as much valuable

25 information as we possibly can from it.
,
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1 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: Okay. Miss Falk, at the beginning{])
2 when we outlined the procedures we explained that the

(~} 3 presentation would now be made by Decade concerning actual

4 specific instances in which it's prejudiced which might be as

5 a result of our expedited procedures. We further explained,-

6 as we did for Applicant, that your presentation would be

7 subject to questions by the other parties. Applicant chose
,

8 to have a witness instead of himself so he didn't have to

9 face those questions.

10 MR. CHURCHILL: Is that what I said?

11 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: He didn't quite put it that way

12 when he talked about the situation but that is what would

13 have happened if he had chosen to make the presentation. I

14 just want you to know that because you could proceed either

15 by your making the direct presentation and then answering

16 some questions or, if you preferred, you might have Mr.

17 Anderson make most of the initial presentation and that would

18 reduce the need for you to answer questions.

19 MS. FALK: I would suggest that we do both, that I

20 will atteript to give our initial comments and then Mr.

21 Anderson can give you the technical aspects of our specific

O
22 discovery needs. Is that permissible with Your Honor?

23 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Please.

C)
24 MS. FALK: As we stated before, and I will notj

25 summarize our opening statements again on the need for the
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() 1 motion for continuance, there are a few additional things

2 that I wanted to -- -

(]) 3 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Miss Falk, I have a feeling that

4 you're talking too quickly and not into the nike, just so we

5 can get an accurate record for the transcript.

6 MS. FALK: This case started out not with a posture

7 of the Company coming in asking for accelerated scheduling

8 with the responses -- with the opportunities for response by

9 the parties. This case started out with the Board asking us

10 to cooperate 8.n an expedited manner, and we have tried to do

11 so. We find, though, ourselves then in the unfortunate

12 position of having to move for a continuance, which really is

13 in effect a request that you comply with the normal

: 14 regulations that would pertain to this kind of matter. And

| 15 we're not even asking for that, we have not demanded that we

16 follow the strict letter of the regula tions that apply to

17 every other proceeding. We're simply saying at this point in
|

18 time we need more time, time that normally would be available

19 for us to complete obtaining technical experts or technical

| 20 advice, if we can, and discovery. We have started against

21 the Company and not even started against Staff.-

22 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Miss Falk, if we've violated

I

23 portions of the rules as opposed to using our discretion to
I, ()

24 change time deadlines, it would be helpful to us if you'd

| 25 point out which sections were violated and what the prejudice
i

I
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,() I was from the violation.

i MS. FALK: One of the examples. that I just happen

,( ) 3 to have open at this point in time is Section 10 (c) (6) 2.741

4 which provides that you have an opportunity of 30 days to

5 respond to discovery requests. I'm not unmindful of the fact

6 the Company has also had to comply with those discovery

7 requests in a,n expedited fashion, but it's been to his
.

8 advantage and not ours to Save an expedited proceeding.

9 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: You didn't have that problem of

10 responding in an expedited fash. ion to a discovery request,

11 did you? I don't recall that you ---

12 MS. FALK: We have been served with interrogatories
{}

13 which is on our witness list for today.

14 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Did you file responses to

15 Applicant 's interrogatories?

16 MS. FALK: Yes. We did.

17 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: And that was a brief -- that was

18 which document?

19 MS. FALK: That was -- I believe it was dated

20 October 27th, but I will get you the caption of the document.

.
21 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: It was the 26th, I think.

22 MS. FALK: The document is captioned Decade's

23 Response to Licensee's Interrogatories and to Board's

24 Schedule for Exchange of Witness Lists.

25 CHAIRMAN ''JCH: Okay. Now, the question I asked
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1 you, of course, was which sections of the rules other than

2 time deadlines were violated, because we do have express

Q 3 direction -- express discretion to change time deadlines.

4 MS. FALK: I understand your discretion. I'm not

5 questioning your lack of authority. What I am saying is that ---

6 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I was just asking a specific
,.

7 question, which is are there other rules which were violated

'

8 and that prejudiced you other than time deadline rules?

9 MS. FALK: One of the provisions, if my

10 understanding is correct, is the regulations provide that

11 discovery can occur so that intervenors can raise additional

12 contentions or expand on contentions they have raised.

13 Obviously, that is one purpose * of. discovery. If not, there

14 would be no use for discovery. By having to -- is my point

15 made on this?

16 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: The point in that you'r.re not in

17 the same rosition that you would be at a time of a summa. v

18 judgmeist motion if there had been a full opportunity for

19 discovery?

20 MS. FALK: That's correct.

21 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Now, we have attempted to

22 accommodate that by changing the standard that we apply so

23- that all you need nc.w is a basis for your contentions. Under

24 that understanding.you're really in about the same ' position

25 you would be in filing your ' particularized contentions before .
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(~^ I a special pre-hearing conference under the rules. TheG ';

2 standard is very similar to that.

(") 3 MS. FALK: Your Honor, that doesn't apply given
v

4 that you have informed us that we are required to show cause

5 today. That has a very substantive manner and not simply the

6 factual bases issue which you're saying.

7 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I'm trying to say they're quite

8 similar in the standard that the Board has explained. If you

9 have a serious issue that raises a problem about the safety

10 or the environmental acceptability of this reactor and you

11 have documented reasons for that, including a response to the

~

c 12 elements that have been placed in the record by Applicant,
(-)/

13 mu ch a s, for example, Applicant files a final safety analysis

14 report in an operating license proceeding, if you have

15 answers to the information provided by Applicant so that you

( 16 have a serious safety issue or environmental issue still in

17 mind, that you have a source for it, you have a docamented
|

| 18 reason for raising that question, our standards enuld permit

19 you to continue and would not foreclose the proceeding at

20 this point.

21 We have tried to compensate for the lack of full
| (~b

''
22 discovery by taking that into account a nd applying pretty

23 much the standard which the NRC always applies. But you may,,

U
24 still continue and explain why it 's not fair to apply that

25 standard.
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('} l MR. ANDERSON: Could I add, if I may, Mr. Eloch, as
v

2 I understand it, that was the situation up until the October

(J^)
3 13 memorandum and order which -- at which point you applied

R

4 what you've called loose or laxer standards for the adequacy

5 of the contentions. But subsequent to that you've asked

6 under the order to show cause for a higher level, and it's

7 our belief, though we may be misinterpreting something, that

8 the higher level that you're asking for normally follows an

9 adequate time to complete an evaluation of the Applicant's

10 filing and also follows full discovery.

11 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: I think we're ---

12 MR. ANDERSON : It's the timing of when that higher

13 standard comes into play as we view as not the normal time
1

| 14 the rules apply for.

15 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: We are asking a higher standard

16 than we applied in initially admitting you, but we said at

17 that time it was lower than the standard usually applied by

|
'

18 the NRC. And in our telephone conference just a few days ago

19 when I tried to explain more about the standards, I explained

20 that we would be applying pretty much' the standards that were

21 applied in the operating license case including the Cleveland
7.,

LJ
22 Electric Illuminating case, the Perry case which was an

23 operating case involving the admission of contentions.7
V

24 MS. FALK: I have a copy of that Perry case, and

25 there was a statement in there to my recollection of reading
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(]} l it the last time that -- that stands for the proposition

2 you've stated but also an additional one in that it is not

'

(]) 3 the burden of the intervenors at that time to show

4 evidentiary data if there are unresolved questions remaining,

5 and I'm attempting to find the copy of the case that we have

6 at this point to cite that statement to you.

7 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: No. I'm fully aware of that

: 8 opinion which I wrote.

9 MS. FALK: I'm sure you are. There was an

i 10 underlined sentence in your opinion, which is the one ~I

11 wanted to read back to you.
I

12 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Mline also was a member ofO.

13 that Board.

14 MS. FALK: Oh. It's on page 754 of thet opinion,

i 15 which reference, for the record, is 6 NRC 741.

16 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I know that.

17 MS. FALK: " Summary judgment must be denied" in

| 18 emphasis "even if no opposing evidentiary matter is presented,"
!

19 emphasis closed. I think we have gone beyond that, but,

20 nevertheless, I think that is ---

21 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I'm trying to tell you we're

()| 22 trying to apply fairly and fully the logic of that case,

23 which is that you don't have to provide full but you must

1 24 give us either reasons or an evidentiary basis for believing

25 that there is some serious safety issue or some serious environmen
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1 issue with this project, and that means that we are not going{])
2 to ignore portions of the filings of Applicant as we

? expressly said we did when we initially considered whether to(]) _

4 admit your contentions.

5 Now you will shon us why you are prejudiced by the

6 proceeding as I've now explained 4t.

7 MR. ANDERSON: Because I think still the rules
.

8 normally contemplate, sir, that the time to do that normally

9 follows an adequate time to review the filing and the

10 discovery being completed. And it's the whole basis of the

11 motion ---

12 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: The admission of a contention does-

13 not follow discovery. It precedes discovery.

14 MR. ANDERSON : I'm speaking to the motion for
i

15 summary disposition which I'm having a hard time distinguishing

16 from the order to show cause.

17 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: The reason i t 's ha rd to distinguish

18 the summary disposition motion from the order to show cause

19 is we explained at this stage of the proceeding we would not

20 apply the full force of summary judgment because summary

21 judgment is not intended to preempt the discovery process. I

22 think that's why in my mind we're very close to the standard

23 for the admission of contentions, but as explained in the

i 24 Perry case, which means that we have a tough-minded standard,

; 25 that you must give us either reasons or authority for
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1 believing that there is a serious safety issue or

2 environmental issue.

MS. FALK: We have attempted t g further on thatO
4 vein in our filing today. I don't know if the Board has had

5 an opportunity to read that.

6 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Now, we're not going to address

7 the actual basis. We're still on the portion of the

8 proceeding where we're arguing about prejudice. Now, I want

9 to know whether you were prejudiced by the procedure that

10 we've outlined.

11 MS. FALK: Yes. And I'm trying to say that. One
~

12 of the things we said in our filing today is the response
!

13 that we just became aware of because it was just filed on us

14 was the safety evaluation report where it says that similar

15 confirmatory tests are in progress for the actual Point Beach

16 configuration with the exception of the collapse test.

17 That immediately brings to mind when will that test

18 be done and utlat is it going to show. That is - we a re in a

I
| 19 prejudicial position here to say we don't know what that test

|
20 is going to show because of the expediency of the time unit

21 of this hearing.

O
22 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: That test, I take it, was referred

23 to in Section 6.1 of the Westinghouse report and was in fact --

0
24 to some extent was just one of the tests to which the Board 's

25 question was asked, isn't it? It's not the first time that
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{]) 1 you learned that there are tes ts to be performed. It was not

2 with the filing of the SER.

[]} 3 MS. FALK: I agree that 's not the first time we

4 learned that. There are other tests, but this is t!.e Staff

5 saying itself that it would benefit. It 's not the

6 Intervenors saying, "Some test should be done and hasn't been

7 done." It's the Staff saying, "We're doing it but it 's not

8 done."

9 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I'm sorry. It's the Staf f saying,

10 "We're doing it but it 's not done"?

11 MS. FALK: "We're doing it but it's not done yet.";

gg 12 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: It's the Staff saying, "The
V

13 Applicant will do it later"? But that's what Section 6.1

14 said also, that there were certain tests that would be done

15 after the demonstration started.,

16 MR. ANDERSON: I think we tried to emphasize at

17 each point in this proceeding that we are not purportina to

18 have been able to nor have we been able to digest the entire

19 Westinghouse sleeving report at this point in time because we

20 have so many filing requirements due. The time in which to

21 do what you're asking us does not exit. All we've had to do

22 in the past because of the other commitments and the enormous

23 filing commitments here is briefly review it. We had the

24 document, but the issue we ' re posing to you in terms of

25 prejudice is not having had the time to make that thorough
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(]) I reviev that would yield that knowledge. I hope that

2 separates it.

({} 3 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: So, the first point you're making

4 has to do with particularly the inadequacy of time to review

5 the SER?

6 MS. FALK: Yes.

7 MR. ANDERSON: As well as the Westinghouse sleeving

8 report.

9 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: The SER report is usually not

10 available at the time contentions are admitted.

11 MS. FALK: But now we're talking about prejudice.

12 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: I understand that. I'm sayina in

13 an operating license case the SER normally would be filed

14 months after the contentions.

15 MS. FALK: Yes, sir.

16 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Please continue.

17 MS. FALK: I think that completes my response other

18 than to simply repeat what I've said this morning about the

19 need to find experts and digest the materials.

20 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: Mr. Churchill, do you wish to ask

21 questions of Decade?

22 MR. CHURCHILL: No. I don't have any questions. I

23 have a response to her argument.
7s
d

24 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Well, you'll have an opportunity

25 to do that also. I want to ask if you have questions to ask.
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1 MR. CHURCHILL: No.
[)

2 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Treby, do you have questions?

{]) 3 MR. TREBY: Yes. I have a few questions.

4 I guess my first question is: 13 it not true that

5 you learned about the application for the sleeving

6 demonstration sometime close to July 2nd or certainly before

7 July 20th when you filed a petition?

8 MR. ANDERSON : I can find out right now.

9 MS. FALK: Sure.

10 MR. TREBY: I mean, you did know about it?

11 MS. FALK: Certainly. That is true.

12 MR. TREBY: Can you tell us why you didn't start

13 looking for experts at that time?

14 MS. FALK: Well, our past experience with filing

15 requests for hearings at the NRC have been extremely unfruitful ,

16 Mr. Treby, as you are aware, for grounds that we think were

17 not substantial, but, nevertheless, we have been denied a

18 hearing on this request on several occasions. So, we were

19 not optimistic that we would be successful.

20 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Treby's question was why you
.

21 didn't start looking for experts, and your answer was --

O
22 MS. FALK: In July.

23 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: -- that you didn't think you'd be

24 successful because of what?

25 MS. FALK: Because we have been denied a hearing on

- .
.
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| 1 this issue several times in the past f rom the NRC.

2 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: So you felt you couldn't look for

[)
experts until you knew there was going to be a hearing?3;

4 MS. FALK: Correct.

5 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Please continue.

6 MR. ANDERSON : I would add to that, if I may, the

7 comment that Mr. Churchill has made in the past, had no idea ;

8 a hearing would be granted. That's the same kind of idea on

9 our mind as well.

10 MR. CHURCHILL: That isn't what I said.

11 MR. TREBY: And steam generator tubes is a subject

12 that you've been interested in for some time. Is that not

13 correct?

14 MS. FALK: You're correct.

15 MR. TREBY: In fact, my recollection is a f ew yea rs

16 ago you filed in one of the proceedings to which perhaps the
,

17 Commission did not grant you a hearing was your 2206 request

18 a number of years ago?

19 MS. FALK: That's correct.

20 MR. TREBY: And you've gone through an extended

21 process before the Public Service Commission with regard to

()
22 steam generator tubes?

23 MS. FALK: On the economic issue, not the sleevino

| 24 issue.

25 MR. TREBY: But, even so, you are aware of various
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(]} 1 issues regarding steam generator tubes based on your

2 following of the problem with Point Beach on the NRC. dockets

({} 3 and your requests for show cause proceedings?

4 MS. FALK: We have attempted to do so.

5 MR. TREBY: I have no further questions.

6 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I have one question. I'd like to

7 know the earliest date at which you did start to look for

8 expert witnesses for this case.

9 NS. FALK: We have been in communication with Mr.

10 Pollard since the early days in this case. With his

11 extraordinary schedule and his unwillingness to make

12 commitments to us until we could show him exactly what the
)

13 need for a presentation f rom him would' be or a consultation
1

14 from him would be, he has not made those kind of commitments

15 to us, but we have endeavored since the beginning of this to

16 be in contact with him.

17 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: What date would that be? Is that

18 the date the notice was filed in the Federal Register?

19 MS. FALK: Prior to that time.

20 CH AIRM AN BLOCH: Have you ever sent materials to
.

21 Mr. Pollard for his review?

22 MS. FALK: Yes, to his legal counsel.

23 MR. ANDERSON: I would indicate it's not the

24 proprietary information. It's the non-proprietary

25 information.
I
!
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Q l CHAIRMAN BLOCH: You never asked for permission to

2 send the proprietary information to Mr. Pollard?

Q 3 MR. ANDERSON: Mr. Pollard is in an awkward

4 position. Once he sees it he may be liable to someone else

5 to reveal i t. He feels his ef fectiveness would be

6 substantially impaired if he saw it once because of the

! 7 multiplicities of the issues he's been dealing with. That's

8 not to say in the future if there's a precise question at

9 issue arrangements might be established, but in terms of a

10 generic just-to-keep-me-in-touch, he wants to keep away from

11 that.

12 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: And do you at this point have some

13 arrangement that Mr. Pollard would review the materials in

| 14 this case at some specific time?
|
'

15 MR. ANDERSON: He would as to those things which

i 16 are not proprietary but not as to those things which are

17 proprietary unless a special arrangement is made >nder

18 special circumstances.

19 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: So that in fact unless we were to

20 rule in your favor on the proprie,tary nature of the
21 Westinghouse report, Mr. Pollard won't be of much use to you

22 in this case, will he?

23 MR. ANDERSON: It depends. There are other kinds --

24 let me give you an example to be concrete. - We have a motion

25 we're about to file to compel discovery with respect to the

L- - _ . . _ _ _ _ _ _ - . _
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1 interrelatedness of measures taken to ameliorate reactor <

f

2 vessel embrittlement and the steam (3enerator issues her'I
'

/t,,

Q, 3 today, and that kind of question, for example, assuming the

4 Board rules with us, which we don't knoUat this point in
t

5 time, does not depend upon the proprietary 'information part
f,

'

6 of this proceeding. So, it depends. Part would be precluded;
_

7 part would not.
,

1

8 We also have'other people we'd like to get advice

9 from who are not quite as well informed as Mr. Pollard but
~

10 who would be willing to look at proprietary information under

11 the terms we hope we can arrange with Westinghouse.

12 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Have you attempted to find anyi

13 local metallurgists or people o5'that sort, expe r ts in the

14 structure of welded devices or other joints of the kind
!,.

i 15 involved?

16 MR. ANDERSON : I've (alled a~ number of times and

17 we've not been able to find so eone who would be willing to
| -

18 consult with an intervenor group on that particular thing

' ' '
19 with that specialty. '

,

1 20 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: How early were those efforts

21 started?

22 MR. ANDERSON : There are a number of overlapping
|

| 23 proceedings, and we attempted to do that in another

24 proceeding that started I think in 1980 involving the Public

25 Service Commission of Wisconsin. It's a very unique

e i
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specialty,[hnd it 's not easy to find people who will talk to1

2 people on both sides of the fence on that issue.

( 3 C[f AIRMAN BLOCH: In terms of that specialty a

4 continuance would be of speculative help to you because you
/

5 may Not be able to get somebody with a continuance?

|
6 MR. ANDERSON : There's two kinds of things. In

,

/
7 terms of level of detail, which I think your question'

i

8 connotes, the answer is it would be speculative. But I think

9 you can get people with generalized knowledge but with some

10 expertise greater than the man on the street. People who

11 have had experience in operating nuclear reactors in

! 12 s5bmarines will have some familiarity, and I think that is

(O
13 something that was not -- that part would net be speculative.

14 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Churchill.'

"

15 MR. TREBY: May I ask one last question?

'

16 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Please, Mr. Treby. I thought you

17 had rested. I'm sorry.

18 3 MR. TREBY: I had, but I've revived.
.

'

19 ; My question just is I don't think it 's ever been, , .

.1 20 established: How long a period of continuance is being

21 requested here?

O
MR. ANDERSON : I think we would like to have at22 -

i 23 least one more week to finish digesting the material and to

~

,
24 file a complete set of discovery and then to have some number

A' 25 ,of, days, say a week af ter discovery is responded to in o
t
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f]} 1 responsive sense.

2 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Some number of days after the week

(]) 3 for what?

4 MR. ANDERSON : After a responsive answer to the

5 discovery is received to have these people evaluate those

6 answers with us.

7 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: So, I'm estimating that you're

'

8 talking about two to four weeks?

9 MR. ANDERSON : Well, two weeks from our standpoint,

10 being the week at the beginning, the week at the end, and you

11 would have to state how much the intervening weeks would be.

12 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Applicant seems to be able to-

13 respond within three or four days.-

14 MR. ANDERSON: Then it would be two weeks plus

15 three or four days. But I would indicate to you, so it would

16 not make it anything that's a surprise, we don't find the

17 Applicant's answers to the fi rs t interrogatories responsive.

18 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: We would get to that, of course,"'

19 as is.-t of the ef fort to show cause if we reach that stage of

20 the proceeding.

21 MR. ANDERSON: To the extent it was not responsive,

r7 pc to elapse.22 that would cause more 0

23 CH AI RM7 ' ' ' LT 1: Mr. Treby, are you finished?

24 MR. TPf B'!: 7 e a c 's it.

25 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Churchill.
. , .
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(]) 1 MR. CHURCHILL: Your Honor, I am just speechless by

2 what I've heard here. I just can't believe it.

(]) 3 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: That's different from being

4 speechless.

5 MR. CHURCHILL: I am no longer speechless, and I

6 shall now proceed.

7 What we have here is a special motion for the

8 demonstration program. Mr. Anderson knows full well that a

9 continuance automatically means that we don't get what we are

10 after in our motion for the demonstration program. He's

11 aware of that. He knows very well due to the filings we've

12 had and due to the conference calls we've had that if we(}
13 don't have a decision by November 11, we simply have to plug

|

! 14 up the tubes, button up the stean generator, and prepare for

15 the rest of the tests having te do with the pressure vessel

t

| 16 and so on.

17 But I k<ep having to go back to one fundamental

18 fact that I just can't get around, and that is that as Mr.

'
19 Treby demonstrated in his questioning, they are very familiar

,

l

20 w ith the whole process of sleeving. They've been involved in

i 21 steam generator tube problems. They've been involved for a

22 long time with this Company in those various arenas. On July

23 2 we did send in our application. Shortly thereaf ter they

24 sent in a petition to -- ask i ng to intervene even before the

25 Staf f put out a notice of opportunity for hearina,

i

I
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1 Now, the fundamental prerequisite, the basis of the{)
2 entire NRC~ adjudicatory system on operating license

(]) 3 cmendments or operating license issuances is that the statute

4 does not require a hearing automatically. There is a burden

5 on somebody who wants a hearing to say, "I have a good reason

6 for a hearing."

7 Now, the Board was correct, that standard is not

8 always imposed very nighly. As to just what kind of a

9 standard is imposed to allow somebody to have a hearing, I

10 happen to agree 100 percent that the Board was very lenient

'

11 with these intervenors in letting in the contentions because

12 the rules say the wau they implement that procedure is to say
)

13 an intervenor who wants to start the hearina machinery into

14 motion has to have some reasonable basis for doing i t, and

15 under Section 2.714 there has to be at leacc one reasonable

16 contention.

17 If these intervenors are so familiar with the

18 problem and if they are so sure that sleeving is dangerous,

19 why is it that by this time in October, let alone before July,

20 but between July and October they have not put f o rwa rd one

21 fact or one iota to suggest that sleevina is going to be

22 dangerous? We're not talking about other steam generator

23 tube problems. We're not talking about generally what APS

24 back in 1975 said, if several tubes ruptured du ri ng a LOCA

25 you could have a problem. We are talking about sleeving
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[]} 1 being dangerous. All we are asking to do is repair tubes by

2 sleeving.

[]) 3 We have asked when we filed our motion for summary

4 disposition for them to tell us why do you think there is a

5 genuine issue of material fact to be litigated here. The

Board has asked that. We have asked that before and we had

7 hoped that they would provide a basis for the contentions.

8 The Staff supported 'our motion for summary

9 disposition, which would suggest that there is no genuine

10 issue of fact material to this question. We do not believe

11 there is any danger, any safety prob 1dm in sleeving. We

gg 12 think it 's proper.
V

13 We cannot relate sleeving to tube break or tube

14 leakage during the LOCA. I don't think we even have to get

15 into that because the issue is way outside, but even if you

16 sit down and think about i t, you just can't do it,'because

17 they don't relate if you look at the way the pressures come

18 together in a LOCA.

19 What we have here, they have not yet done it, and

20 today, belatedly, they filed one more piece of paper, one

21 more attempt to say there's a real issue, but did they come

()
22 forward with any new information that says sleeving is,

|

| 23 dangerous because? No, they did not. All they said was, "We()
24 have read the SER and we have seen that there are a test or

25 two that the Applicant has not completed. Therefore, we

6 273-73@@ _
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1 don't know for sure what 's going on. They have'never said,
[}

2 "This is what will happen and this is our basis for it."

(]) 3 And, as a matter of fact, I might add, as long as

4 Miss Falk raised it in her filings, for example, on the

5 collapse tests, that is not a test that is not yet completed.

6 That is a test that is not going to be done for the Wisconsin

7 Point Beach plant because previous tests and previous

8 analyses show that it's just absolutely unnecessary. There

9 a re no forces, especially when you get a sleeve up inside

10 reinforcing the tube. Under any accident situation ---

11 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: We may be jumping the gun if we_go

12 to the next stage of the proceeding. There is some

13 difference between prejudice to them and the merits of the

14 case.

15 MR. CHURCHILL: Okay. I am having problems, but I

,

16 did think she mentioned that. And it goes back to my premise

|
17 that the only way they could be prejudiced is if indeed there'

18 was an issue and if they had raised it timely and if there

19 was a way that it would have been impossible for them to

20 relate that issue to the limited sleeving program in such a

21 way to show that they or the public or somebody would somehow

22 be prejudiced.

23 We have affidavits, we have two af fidavits at least,

24 we have answers to Board questions, we have answers to

25 interrogatories, we have the Staf f SER that's out, we have
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(]) 1 the sleeving report, we have Westinghouse witnesses waiting

2 to testify on any issue that's been raised so far to show

(]) 3 that there is no danger. There is no safety problem with

4 sleeving.

5 We are not prepared to litigate in general what

6 will happen if a handful or a lot or a little of tubes happen

7 to rupture during a LOCA. That's not part of it. If somehow

8 they could show us or that anybody could show us the

9 relationship between sleeving and rupture during a LOCA, we

10 would address it. We would say what do we do now and we

|
11 would figure out what the story was.

|
12 But there is no story. But the issue here isn't{])
13 whether or not there is no story. The issue here is whether

14 since July 2 or 8 or whenever it was that they first got this

15 or maybe even a little later when they first filed their

( 16 petition to intervene, why they have not come f o rwa rd as a

17 result of all the requirements, the opportunities, anything

18 with a genuine issue to be litigated, and they haven't. And

19 until they have done that I just cannot see how they can

20 claim that they would be prejudiced if we were allowed to go i

21 ahead and perform this demonstration to completion.g
| LJ
'

22 Now, that is my general statement. I would like to

23 comment on one or two specifics that they said which nay be
\

24 relevant.

25 They did talk about being prejudiced by the short

-_ _ _ _ _
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1 time to answer interrogatories. We were very careful with

2 the interrogatories. I don't think we asked for any more

{) 3 than you had already asked -- the Board had already asked for

4 in its order we got back ---

5 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Churchill, I would like to

6 interrupt just for a second because I agree with what you've

7 just said. In f act, if you recall, we provided in our order

8 that they only needed to answer interrogatories if it would

9 not interfere with the presentation of their case. And when

10 you discussed on the telephone conference with us th e few

'

11 additional pieces of information that you wanted, they dl.M t

12 even argue that they would be prejudiced by having to answer

13 those additional pieces of information.

14 MR. CHURCHILL: Yes, sir. I recall.

15 The other statement that was made by Mr. Anderson,

16 I believe, is that they should not have to articulate the

17 issues until after they've had a chance for discovery. Well,

18 that is just the opposite of what the rules call fo r . The

19 rules specifically say that contentions nust be put forward,

20 they must be ruled upon on the basis of having a basis, if

21 you will, and discovery is limited to the issues that have

22 been put in as matters in controversy. That is the

23 contentions that have been admitted.

24 And if one goes back to Appendix A to part two for

25 elaboration on that particular discovery request, which,

F# @@
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({} 1 incidentally -- requirement, which is found in Lection 2.70,

2 back in Appendix A, section Roman Numeral four, paragraph A,

(]) 3 it specifically says that the discovery is limited to the key

4 issues that have been identified and that in no event shott1d

5 the parties be permitted to ur.a discovery procedures to
.

6 conduct a fishing expedition or to delay the proceeding.

7 Now, I'm not suggesting that that has been done or

8 is being done because it's too early to determine that, but

9 it does suggest that Mr. Anderson's statement is wrong, that

! 10 he'.s prejudiced because he has not been able to formulate his

11 issues yet since he hasn't had discovery.

12 Now, the only other point that I mig >t note is that
)

13 there are -- there is a lot of proprietary information

14 involved here, and I do believe and I even told Mr. Anderson

15 this as well as br. Owen, another counsel that was acting,

16 that I thought that in order for him to prepare any kind of a

17 case adequately based on what we had, he would have to see

18 the prcprietary information and that the excised versions

19 probably would not be very helpful if he had a serious case.

20 And yesterday Mr. Anderson did call and ask -- he

21 identified two persons, two possible people, that he might be

22 using, and asked if there was a way that they could see --

23 arrangements could be worked out so they could see the7
b

24 proprietary information. We immediately set out to do that.

25 We developed some papers which we have here today for him to
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Q 1 sign. But the interesting thing is that Mr. Pollard was not

2 mentioned yesterday, nor was he ever mentioned, and so I

Q 3 seriously doubt whether attempts were made long ago to

4 involve Mr. Pollard in any serious -- to any serious extent

5 in this proceeding. But, in any event, why ---

6 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: There was an explanation of why

7 they wouldn 't have asked for that. They claimed Mr. Pollard

8 would not accept confidential information because he's

9 involved in so many cases and would be worried that he would

10 divulge the information 11e already has and he'd be facing a

11 claim concerning proprietary information.

12 MR. CHURCHILL: This does just point up, however,

13 the importance of and wisdom of the original basic rule, and

14 that is that -- that governs these proceedings, and that is

15 that people are not supposed to come in with suspicions or

16 ideas made out of whole cloth and institute the hearing

17 machinery. There has got to be some kind of a basis.

18 And by now perhaps he could have sat down and

I 19 talked informally to Mr. Pollard and said, "Do you know

20 anything about sleeving? Is it a probable problem?" We

21 naven't heard anything like that, whether or not Mr. Pollard

22 has seen our documents. And as I once said before earlier in

23 the proceeding during one of the telephone conversations, I

24 don't believe that an intervenor is really going to make his

25 case by looking at the Applicant's documents. I think he has

_ _
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() I to have some notion independently from some source that there

2 is a safety problem. And we haven't seen it here.

() 3 And for all of these reasons the Intervenor cannot
t

4 possibly claim that he is being prejudiced by this proceeding
1

l 5 in which the Board has bent over backwards to accommodate

6 them at every step of the way.

! 7 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Treby.

8 MR. TREBY: Yes. Decade, I guess, is claiming

9 prejudice in two areas. The first area is that they've not

10 had a sufficient opportunity to devise contentions. I don't

11 think that they have any cause for making this claim.

[]} 12 As was established during my questioning, Decade

13 has been following the subject of steam generator tubes for a

14 number of years. They were aware of the fact that the

15 Licensee, Wisconsin Electric Power Company, was requesting a

16 change to provide for sleeving of their tubes in July, and it

17 seems that they could have determined what it was or what

18 their concerns were in time to raise issues before this Board.

19 The types of information that they've had since then, first

20 af all, there has been a sleeving program underway at San

21 Onofre and there were documents regarding San Onof re which

22 the Intervenors appear to be aware of which could have

f- 23 suggested issues that they might be concerned with.
V)

24 There were the fact that they have had the

25 proprietary information or the sleeving report with regard to
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(]) 1 Point Beach since approximately September 28th, and they

2 could have reviewed that to see whether there were issues

(]) 3 that the; sish to have raised in this proceeding.

4 Now, we may hear there being some claim that

5 because of disagreements between the Licensee and the

6 Intervenors they didn't take advantage of looking at that

7 proprieta ry information, but those were matters that it

8 seemed to me the Board had indicated that it stood ready to

9 help the parties resolve promptly and that if those problems
.

10 were occurring, they could have been resolved in a more

11 timely fashion than they appear to have been resolved in so

12 far.'

,

13 Further, the Board has taken extraordinary measures
'

14 to assist the Intervenors in learning about different aspects

! 15 of this, in its actions of asking two sets of questions about

16 the application, the answers of which if they had caused the

17 Intervenors any difficulties could have suggested issues.

18 It just seems to me that the Intervenors have had

19 substantial opportunity to gain information so that if they --

20 if there were matters of concern to them other than those

21 which they had originally listed as contentions in their; ()i

| 22 petition, they could have come prepared to raise them as

23 issues that they wish to have raised at this time.()
|

| 24 Now, a second area that Intervenors may be arauing

25 that they have been prejudiced in is time to prepare with

Co f 273.-730E _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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{]) 1 regard to the issues or the contentions which have been

2 admitted and which have been the subject of motions for

(]) 3 summary disposition and which the Licensee has just indicated

4 it has come prepared to litigate and which the Staff

5 indicated in i ts trial brief it is now here prepared to

6 litigate.

7 Again, with regard to those matters, the underlyirg

8 information, the basic information is in the sleeving report,

9 and that has been available since September 29th. It is true

10 that the Staff's SER and EIA have only recently been made

11 available, but those documents are essentially documentation

'

12 or the Staff's methodology of review and its findings, and it
)

13 does not raise necessarily new materials that were not

14 already available upon a careful review of the sleeving

15 report.

16 Alsa, there has been available to the public record

17 the safety evaluation in the San Onof re case in whi ch a

18 similar process was evaluated by the Staff and which could

19 have been looked to to see the type of review that the Staff

20 conducts.

21 In sum ---

22 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Treby, just out of curiosity,

23 were the two documents pretty similar, the San Onofre
7 ,,

\-)
24 evaluation and the Point Beach?

25 MR. TREEY: I think they are similar in the areas
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(]) 1 of corrosion and in the areas of the integri ty of the joint

2 tube area that are the subjects that have been raised in the

[]} 3 Intervenor's petition.

4 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Could you refresh my memory as to

5 the date of the telephone conversation on which the Board

6 thought it had resolved the confidentiality issue?

7 MR. TREBY: I believe that was Octc3er 9th.

8 MR. CHURCHILL: That's our recollection.

9 MR. TREBY: i 3s .

10 In sum, the Staff believes that the Intervenors

11 have not been prejudiced with rega rd to having suf ficient

12 time to raise matters of controversy that they might wish to

. 13 have litigated in this proceeding and, second of all, they
l i

14 have not been prejudiced by the admitted expedited

15 proceedings that we've had here with rega rd to preparing for

|
'

16 any hearings that may occur today should the Board not rule

17 favorably on the '.ieensee's motion for summary disposition.

18 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Miss Falk -- I'm sorry. Are you

19 done?

20 MR. TREBY: Yes.
,

! 21 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Miss Falk or Mr. Ar'erson.

22 MS. FALK: Yes, just a brief response in my part

23 and then Mr. Anderson.

24 With respect to Mr. Treby's response of our

25 grounds for prejudice, I don't think it 's correct. We have

. _ _ . _ _ _ _
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.

(]) 1 not claimed primarily that we need further time to raise more

2 contentions. We . stated we need more time for _ discovery to,

f (]) 3 analyze the accuracy of statements by the Staff and WEPCO.

i 4 There is a fundamental distinction.

f 5 With respect - to' what' Mr. Churchill stated, I

6 thought most of his remarks went to the merits of whether'

!

7 sleeving is safe or not, and clearly _that is not what we're

.

8 here arguing, and .: will not commence to or pretend to argue -

!

i 9 that because we don't have an evidentiary basis to make~ those
!

10 kind of stttements yet.

11 But I would like to make _one passing comment on
,

12 what he's requesting the Board to consider, and I think that.
)

13 is a double. standard that he I' asking to be imposed here.

14 As we have stated before, we are involved in a number of

i 15 proceedings in a numu;I of forms on this question. One of
!

16 them involves a lawsuit on the part of Decade against - the

17 Public Service Commission on a related topic to this-

18 consideration but not a safety consideration. There was a
1

19 briefing schedule established in that case which the. company

20 has stated it is unable to meet because of its demands in

21 this proceeding. We have been subject to that briefing

22 schedule and met i t.

23 The Company is asking for favors in a court

24- proceeding. We don't think we ara asking for favo rs here, . ,

-25 but it seems to me the standard should be applied the same in ;

I
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1 both situations.

2 MR. ANDERSON : I think Mr. Churchill has so grossly

3 misstated the facts that he does neither himself nor his
(~}

4 client any good. I think it's grossly inaccurate to say we

5' have not formulated contentions. I think it 's universally

b admitted that the crintentions we submitted were far more

7 detailed in their formulation than is normally received by

8 the Nuclear Regulatory Commission.

) I think it's not factually correct to say that

1) there is in fact no genuine issue. That is a matter still to

11 be resolved by the Board. It is in fact inaccurate to say

12 that we had since July 2nd to take care of everything. On,

L
13 July 2nd, as the Board has told Mr. Churchill, he submitted

14 two pages, and it was not until, for example, October 16th

15 that we got 500 pages or more f rom the San onof re report, and

16 it was not until, without getting into the dispute, somewhere

17 in the middle of Cctober that we had another several hundred

18 pages from the Westinghouse report. What we were aware of ---

19 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: What was the date the Westinghouse

20 report was ---

21 MR. ANDERSON : It was filed to you on September

O
22 28th, and the time we started reviewing it was in the middle

23 of October because of the dispute over trade secret. I would

24 digress ---

25 MR. CHURCHILL: Excuse me, Mr. Anderson. I believe

PEPPEY _REPORTI_NG CO._/_273-7308
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i 1 that you did have that, that you accepted that and Miss Falk

2 signed a proprietary agreement on the day that we delivered .

O 3 that.

4 MR. ANDERSON: Mr. Churchill, I'm not finished,

5 please.

6 And the fact of the matter is that since July 2nd

7 it's not accurate to state that there are all these facts

8 available. 4a have been following the steam generator issue

9 for a number of years, since early 1979, but to take a leap

10 from there and say one should have -- because of that

11 acquaintance with the issue know the details of steam

12 generator corrosion when those details were not available is

13 a gross misstatement and is in fact ' disingenuous for him to

14 say that generalized knowledge that was available all in

15 those previous years is all you need and then come around

16 here and say you need excruciating details to get through the

17 door. That is just disingenuous.

18 And lastly, I take great umbrage at the implication

19 we are dissembling with reference to Mr. Pollard. As you

20 pointed out to him, the problem with Mr. Pollard is created

21 by the trade secret and Mr. Polla rd 's refusal to get himself

22 caught in a snare, and that is the very reason why we have

23 not asked for a trade secret waiver for him because he has

24 indicated great reluctance. Unless we have a very limited

25 circumscribed issue for him, we will not be able to do that
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({} 1 part of the case with him.

2 I think the basic bottom line af ter those facts

('} 3 have been corrected is can a citizen group which has other

4 commitments that cannot be pushed aside, which does not have

5 a whole team of lawyers just for this case alone with the

6 technical support able to digest all of this information in

7 the course of several weeks at the same time at which it has

8 to file innumerable filings with this Commission and this

9 Board. And the answer to that question that we're saying to

10 you in all good faith and all honesty is the answer is no.

11 We simply can't do that all. And to require that is simply

gg 12 to effectively deny access to the doors of justice of this
U

13 Commission. And we would like to proceed more quf.ekly, we'd

14 like to have more financial resources, but we don't and we

15 can't pretend we do, and we are pcejudiced.

16 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: The Board will take a recess of

17 between five and fifteen minutes. We ask that the people in

. 18 attendance be prepared to resume after five.
l

19 (Recess taken at 3:10 p.m.)

20 (Continued on next page.)

()
22

([)
24

25

|

t

_
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(]) 1 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: The hearing is called to order.

2 I'd like to begin by e:xpressing my appreciation for the

| (]) 3 participation of each of the counsel involved and for Mr.
|

4 Anderson at well. The argument I think was a good one and

S I think it helped to eliminate the issues. We have decided --

6 I'll give you the answer first and then the reasons we have

7 decided to deny the motion for a continuance.

8 The first portion of the consideration deals

9 with the importance of the demonstration program to the

10 Applicant. And it's clear to us that the demonstration

11 program -- that most of the demonstration program can be

() performed whether or not Applicant is given a license to go12

! 13 up to power with she tubes sleeved but not plugged.

14 On the other hand, it's also obvious to us 'that
,

15 there are important reasons why Applicant prefers to be

16 able to go up to power without plugging the sleeve tubes.

17 Some of those reasons are commercial and have to do with

18 the desire to generate additional power by not plugaing

19 those tubes, and some of them have to do with safety,

20 including the need for finding out about the leak

21 performance of the sleeve tubes and the destructive

'

22 evaluation of at least one tube before large scale sleeving.

23 We recognize that this is not the most urgent

24 issue that Applicant has ever presented to a licensing

25 Board. Nevertheless we feel that its wishes should not be
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(]) 1 accorded without reason and that therefore there is a

2 burden, perhaps a lesser burden than if it were a more

(]) 3 crucial program but nevertheless a burden to show that

4 there is an important safety issue before the permission to

5 sleeve is denied.

6 We also understand Decade's fears, fi rs t shout

7 nuclear energy in general and about the sleeving project in

8 particular, and second about the standards that we really

9 will apply when we get to the order to show cause. If we

10 were going to apply a standard that was the same as summary

11 judgment which usually is applied af ter discovery I think

12 that Decade's fears would be well-founded. This case would{)
13 be prejudiced and I think it would be unfair for us to

14 continue to the show cause portion of the proceeding. That

15 is not the standard that we intend to apply.
|

16 There is a public right to challenge in a public

17 hearing a licensing decision or an amendment that has been

18 proposed by a utility such as Wisconsin Electric, but that

19 right requires that there be a contention which has a basis.

20 Generally the consequence of admitting a contention is

21 merely that there will be discovery and possibly thereafter7g
! (_/

22 a hearing.t

|
23 In this case if we admit a contention, the

| 24 consequence will be that the Applicant will not be able to

25 go forward with its planned demonstration. Out of

.- -sa
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(~T 1 awareness of that, we have provided every opportuni ty we
v

2 possibly could to assist Decade to have information with

(~'; 3 which to f rame a contention which has a basis.
Rj

4 At this point in the proceeding, they have

5 received the Westinghouse report, which might be analogous

| 6 in other cases to the safety evaluation report submitted by

7 an Applicant. There have been analogous reports completed

8 in the San onofre proceeding including as staff pointed out

9 in its closing argument a safety evaluation report and

10 environmental impact assessment relating to a program that

11 is quite similar to the Point Beach program. In addition

12 the Board has asked a series of questions which the Board

13 wrote af ter carefully reviewing the materials that were

14 filed by Applicant.

15 Furthermore, there have been -- has been an

16 opportuni ty to ask one round of interrogatories and there

|
17 might have been more if Decade had decided to accept the

18 opportuni ty of fered to it by the Boa rd and begun asking its

19 interrogatories at as early a point as possible rather than

20 waiting until a point less than one week before this

| 21 proceeding was held -- proceeding was held today.
/^

("%)|

22 In addition, Decade has received the safety

23 evaluation report and environmental impact assessment,,

L)'

24 prepared by Staff. These documents generally are not

25 available until far after the stage at which contentions

!
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1 must be framed.{)
2 We've decided much as we decided earlier that we

(]) 3 would not like to exclude a paper that would be filed by

4 Decade and thereby perhaps decided issues today based on

5 procedural grounds. We've decide that-it is better to

6 proceed and to see whether there is a reason to stop an

7 important p'toject which is being proposed by Wisconsin

8 Electric, and we are going to grant latitude as we've said

9 all long in all of our orders as to what will constitute a

10 showing that there is a substantial safety or environmental

11 issue that must be resolved and which is sufficiently
,

12 important to stop the demonstration program.4

13 So, on the one hand we recognize that the safety

14 importance of the demonstration is not of the highest, but

15 on the other hand we recognize that it is important that
|

16 there be a basis for contentions which would now be the

17 basis for denying the Applicant the ability to go forward

|
18 with its sleeving program.

19 We would now proceed to the next portion of this

20 proceeding which would be the order to show cause. Ms.
|

| 21 Falk, are you prepared to proceed?

22 MS. FALK: First I would like the reco rd to

23 reflect that we object to the Board's rulings in this

24 matter. Also there is one matter that was not disposed of

25 prior to the motion for continuance and that was whether or
!

. _ . . _ _ _ _ _ , _
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*() 1 not Exhibits A, B and C should be introduced as evidence.

2 I think that should be taken care of before we proceed.

() 3 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I never heard a motion that

4 they be introduced as evidence.. If you would like to make

5 that motion now we can hear evidence.on whether they should

6 be introduced as evidence. Any response, Mr. Churchill?

7 MR. CHURCHILL: Has the motion heen made?

8 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Yes, I just heard a motion.

9 Would you like to speak on behalf of why they should be

10 admitted as evidence?

11 MS. FALK: I think that the facts that are
!

.{ )
relied upon by Mr. Porter in making the conclusions that he12

13 made and the answers he gave to Mr. Anderson's questions

14 are better clarified and better justified in light of

15 having the entire documents in the record and I think it

16 makes it easier for all parties concerned to have a clear
|

17 record.

18 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Do you think it would be

19 helpful to you in making an argument to appeal the denial

; 20 of the continuance if they were in the record? Or is it

21 going to be helpful to you as part of the show cause case?

22 MS. FALK: It may be for both, Your Honor.

23 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Churchill?

24 MR. CHURCHILL: I see thase as three letters
1
'

25 which were used as a tool by Mr. Anderson to cross examine

. _
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() i a company witness on a motion for continuance. I don't see

2 these as -- it was not necessary to put them into evidence

(]) 3 for the purpose of cross examining Mr. Porter. I do not

4 see them as constituting any kind of evidence that is in

5 any way relevant to any of the issues in this proceeding,

6 and for that reason I would oppose and object to their

7 being admitted into evidence.

8 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Treby?

9 MR. CHURCHILL: The Staff objects to their

10 admission into evidence. The Staff had suggested that

11 these documents be marked for identification, so that

12
[)

should anyone wish to review the record the documents are

13 available and reference to them can be made to see what

14 they contain with regard to -- so that the record is more

15 meaningful, but as far as whether these documents have any

16 relevance to any matters which are now in this proceedino,

17 I don't believe there's been any showing that they do.

18 They were introduced merely for the purpose of discussing

19 the need of going forward now, which is not a matter in

20 contention in this proceeding, but was a matter that needed

21 to be resolved in regard to the continuance motion. They

22 are available if they need to be used on any appeal that

23 may be taken of the Board 's motion since they are

24 identified and will be part of the material in the

25 transcript, but I don't see that they need to be entered

-
.
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(]) l into evidence because I don't see where they will be used

2 in reaching any decisions on any substantive matters that

(]) 3 need to be decided in this proceeding.

4 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I would order that the exhibits

5 will be part of the record, but until Decade might utilize

6 them' as part of their order to show cause proceeding, they

7 may lie in the record without being formally in evidence.

8 You have them there to rely on if you wish to appeal the

9 denial of continuance.

10 Ms. Falk, would you like to begin?

11 MS. FALK: Certainly. My understanding of our

12 burden now at this point is to show a reason why the in

13 term program should not be granted, in doing so to show

14 there is some genuine issue of effect which needs to be

15 resolved.

16 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Yes. I would propose that the

17 easiest way to clarify that would be to hear any legal or

I
; 18 summary arguments we might have separately. You might want

19 to make them first or last. But then to hear each issue

! 20 which constitutes as a genuine safety isrue separately and

'

21 to hear the other parts, comment on them so that the record

i 22 will be organized in a way that will make it easy to see
|

| 23 who is addressing what at what point.

|
| 24 MS. FALK: Our pause is to decide what order we

25 want to do this in. Excuse us for a second.

!
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b'~l
1 MR. ANDERSON: If I understand your preference,

2 you prefer the fact first or second, is that correct?

^

( ') 3 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: No. I prefer you to choose.
v

4 MR. ANDERSON : Let me deal very briefly with the

5 f acts then.
~

6 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Wait. When we say the facts

7 first or the law second, I want to make it clear the facts

8 are to come one genuine issue of fact at a time. That's

9 the only thing I stood on. Okay.

10 MR. ANDERSON: The chairman in the transcript,

11 page 228 to 221, set forth a statement to which -- against

|

r' 12 which to apply whether there is a genuine issue of fact and
V)

13 as indicated before, it made -- amongst other things the

i 14 chairman made the statement as follows, and I auote, it can

15 do this by showing that there is an important issue that is

|

| 16 not fully determined by the record in this case,
l

17 Now, before proceeding I think I want to make

18 sure that we are very clear in distinguishing two things.

19 We are not unmindful of the fact that the Staff and the

20 licensee draw different conclusions from the same set of

i
'

21 facts, but whatever conclusion a given person may draw from
(7-s)

( 22 the facts is not what's the point at issue on the table

23 right now. It 's a much mo re limited question in our view,-s
\(J

24 and our limited question is there's something that warrants

| 25 further evidentiary investigation and the fact that

PEF @ET REPORTRNG CO, / 273-730A
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Q 1 reasonable men may disagree as to what the facts show or

2 what ' conclusion they anticipate they would make is neither

Q 3 here nor there in that regard.

4 We've made several contentions in the -- in the

5 petition we filed with the Commission in July, and the

6 reference I made first would be the contention number three,j

'

7 and that relates to the strength of the joints between the

8 tube and the sleeve and amongst other things that we

9 pointed out the Staff's Safety Evaluation Report at page

10 five references several studies are alleged to have been

: 11 done at San Onof re, but admits that similar confirmatory

12 tests are in progress for the actual Point Beach

13 configuration, and I would emphasize it. To the extentj

14 that San onofre is unnecessary to have tests to be done

15 separate and apart f rom Point Beach to be useful, there's

16 no need to have the denonstration program at Point Beach.

17 If one set of laboratory or field tests are useful for one

18 as the other, then there is no need for a demonstration at

19 Point Beach.

20 The Company has taken the opposite posture,

! 21 That they need specific information. Having taken that

22 posture we believe they have locked into it that you need
|
,

! 23 specific Point Beach information after going into the

24 report including the one I just cited. The tests are in

25 progress for the confirmatory tests for the joint, the

,
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(]) 1 hybrid expansion joint.

O2 As to contention number four, that relates to

(]) 3 the potential for new corrosive environments and the

4 annulus between the sleeve and the tube.

5 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: Wait a second. We are going to

6 do one at a time. ,_

7 MR. ANDERSON : You want me to stop?

8 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Is that whole presentation and

'
9 basis on the first point? I want you to give as full an

j
explanation of why that's important as you can. I want to10

"

11 then give applicant and Staf f an opportunity to comment on

12 the state of the record on that particular point and then{)
13 you'll have a chance to rebut, to show us why despite that

| 14 state of the record you've given us a reason or a statement

! 15 of authority to demonstrate that that is a legitimate issue.
l

i

16 MR. ANDERSON: Let me just add one point on

17 contention three before we pass on to Mr. Churchill if we

18 may in that regard. The assurances of safety that have ,

-

19 been given by the Licensee to the Commission in the past,

20 notwithstanding the tube degradatio'n of Point Beach,,have

j . the
/- f

21 focused on many occasions on the alleged fact that;

O
22 corrosion and the potential for rupture is within the,

23 crevice between the tube sheet and the tube where there is

24 a containing influence such that if a collapse were to

25 occur in LOCA it would be a constraining effect and the| in
'

i

, _ . . . .

'

r..
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'

,

'l leakage rate would be substantially rdduced.

,2 Now, while the sleeve does expand that corroded'

3, -

'Q 3 region, it raises a whole new potential area of problem in
,

''
4 terms of the APS in leakage factor, the American Physical

s , ,,

5 Society in leakage concern and that is we are talking about
4

6 making modifications to the original tube in the free-

| */ standing area above the tube sheet where that constraining.

8 influence exists, and that means that to the extent.that

~9 th'ere is reliance in the past upon this constraining
I e 10 influence, that will not be the case or will not be

11 som,ething you can rely upon if that joint is going to

12 reate additional problems, and the -- there areO / - ,
11 3 countervailing considerations that are going back and forth

'

. .

14: in this record. There will be weakening of the original

H < .

On the other
e

15 tube and the corrosive <'resistanceness of it.- -'

16 hand,,there is the reinforcing effect of a sleeve'in ~

,

- 17. addition to the joint which may in fact provide additional
,

18 strenstri, but'I don't think the status of the record at
|

| 19 this point in time can mske it said to be conclusive such
,

20 that there is no genuine, issue of fact and the proof of the
/

> 21 pudding of that,; assertion "is the statement that tests are
,

N
~

22 in progress, and,it follows that you would not have testsi

.

;
f

23- in progres~s to establish the validity of the joints if

24 there Was no' genuine issue of fact to be determined.
.

/
|.

~

25 I'. - CH AIRM AN, BLOCH: You referred to a document of,

a 1,
';j

3 /
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(]} 1 the American Physical Society. Is there a particular

2 passage in that document that you wish to rely on? In

(]) 3 prior decisions .. . the Board, it has been suggested the

4 general reli ~.ce on an entire docuner.- might not be all

5 that helpful, but if there is something specific that you

6 think helps to support this contention we should know it.

7 MR. ANDERSON: I make a citation to the Review

8 of Modern Physics, Volume 47, Supplement Number 1, Summer,

9 1975, and it would be in general the passage starting on

10 appendix page S 85 through S 91.

11 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: I'd like to know if this is a

12 document that Applicant is well enough versed in to know
)

13 what these pages are.

14 MR. CHURCHILL: Yes, sir, we are familiar with

15 the document.

16 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Okay.

17 MR. ANDERSON: And very briefly so the tecord

18 reflects this refers to an accident senerio which they felt

19 has not been deal with. In the coursh of which the

20 resultant depressurization of the primary side could result

_ 21 in rupturing of the steam generator tubes, in other words,

G
22 in a corroded state, and that in turn could lead to in

23 leakage of the heat energy on the second side into the

24 primary side causing steam binding and a retardation of the

25 reflood rate of such an extent to create uncoolable
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i

j () 1 conditions.

2 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Okay. And do we have a copy of

j () 3 at least that portion oI the document you are relying on

1

4 for at.uanment to the record?.J

!
'

5 MR. ANDERSON: I could provide that i f I ha ve a

6 copying facility on the next break, but I do not heve an
!

4 7 extra copy now, although I could share our copy with anyone

.j - 8 at tais time.

9 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: So long as we know -- it sounds

10 like Applicant has a copy of it. I would appreciate if
.

11 you request help from the reporter during the break to be

{]) 12 abic ro make a copy.

13 Mr. Churchill.'

14 MR. CHURCHILL: Yes. We are dealing with

! 15 contention three which is that it is alleged that during

16 this heat treatment process for making the joint the heat
7

:
l 17 will weaken the integrity of the tube and may, quote,

i
i 18 fatally compromise its integrity and it may lead to

19 circumferential rupture of the tube under various and/or

i 20 accident conditions.

I 21 The only thing that Mr. Anderson has said is to

22 cite the APS study which is exactly what he used as a basis

23 in trying to and in fact succeeding in getting this

! 24 contention admitted in the first place, and we made our
|

; 25 argument at that time that this was not a sufficient basis,

|

@R
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(]) 1 and I'm not -- I don't believe I recal.'. exactly what thet

2 Board's judgment was on that, but brsically what the APS

(]) 3 study says in that there is a suggestion that if during the

4 LOCA a small number of tubes should rupture there might be

5 a problem during the back pressure phase followina blow

6 down of steam binding which would impair the ability of the

7 ECCS to cool the core. The APS said that in 1975. It has

8 been considered, evaluated, taken into consideration a lot

9 since then. It has even in fact been evaluated with

10 respect to the Point Beach steam generator or tubes in 1979.

11 We have a Staff SCR on it. It is not a problem, but that

12 is not the issue.

13 The issue is leeving. Mr. Anderson has not

14 said that sleeving is going to cause these kinds of

15 ruptures during the LOCA. He said that if it happens

16 there 's a problem, but he hasn't related it to sleeving.

17 Now, the only thing that he provides for a basis is that

18 Mr. Porter during the PSCW hearing, that's the Public

19 Service Commission of Wisconsin hearina, testified that the

20 heat treatment process could cause a ten percent reduction

_ 21 in the strength of the actual tube.

22 Taken out of context, one might say that there

23 is floating around the record an allegation that there's a

24 weakening, but it was taken out of context because Mr.

25 Porter testified and the whole paragraph showed that the

.
.
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' (]) 1 entire joint, the entire tube sleeve combination was not

2 weakened and in fact strengthened. And that was sworn

({} 3 testimony. We have put in two af fidavits, sworn testimony,

4 to the same effect. We have answered interrogatories.

5 Strike that. I'm not sure exactly what we said on our

6 interrogatories about that subject, but we do have sworn

7 affidavits on the subject that show that there is not a

8 problem with weakening, and the only basis that they've

9 shown is the very testimony that we are using to show that

10 there is not a weakening of the system, of the sleeve tube

11 joint.

12 And if I might make an analogy, I know of a
[)

13 plant that attempted successfully to shore up it's seismic
.

14 resistance of its walls by bolting an enormous steel plate

15 to the wall so that the wall with the plate could increase --

16 could have increased resistance to an earthquake. In order

17 to do it it had to drill holes through the wall to af fix

18 the plate to the wall. That weakened the wall. The

19 analysis was done to show that the weakening was only so

20 much and we knew just how much it was and then the analysis

21 was done to show that the total system of wall plus plate

22 was stronger than the old one. Now, the state of the

23 reco rd is that the sleeve tubes are as strong or stronger

24 than the old tubes. There is nothing to contradict that

25 except Mr. Anderson's allegations with no basis.

l r#Rm1915stmaa9m _ cdem _#_97 b75)@@
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({} 1 Now, he has said, but you haven't finished

2 testing so how do you know? Well, the truth of the matter

(]) 3 is, sir, that we have tested and we have a lot of tests,

4 and the tests were done on San Onofre and they are in

5 progress here, and due to the tests that have already been

6 done, similar materials, exactly the same kind of process

7 together with analysis of what the process is, what the

8 various forces are, show that there is absolutely no reason

9 to suspect that the tests here would come out any

10 differently. In fact, there are more facts that are not on

11 the record to the extent that tests -- there are -- the

'

12 tests ar.e much more complete than the record now shows.{)
13 These have been completions that have occurred since the

14 sleeving report went in, but -- and if you wish I can put

15 Mr. Fletcher from Westinghouse on to talk about the state
'

16 of the testing to supplement this. But the point is that

17 just because a test is not done does not mean that he has a

18 basis for something, that there's a weakening. You have to

19 go back again and again to the only basis he 's shown, and

20 that is yes, there was a weakening in the tube material,

21 but ignoring the fact that you now have a tube sleeve

22 system. And furthermore once the sleeve is in, the joint

23 is made, the new primary secondary pressure boundary is now

24 the sleeve and it's not the tube, weakened or not.

25 If you wish I can put Mr. Fletcher on to show
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(]) I that the joints, in fact the exact Wisconsin Point Beach

2 joints, have been subjected to tensile strengths which show

({} 3 that the tube sleeve combination and joint is back up to

4 the point that originally was well above code, and I might

5 also add that even though that tube material was weakened

6 by about ten percent, it was still brought down -- it was

7 still not brought down to below the minimum code value, and

8 incidentally that was -- we had a little problem in

9 communication betw' n me and the engineers on that point,

10 because I kept talking about weakening and they didn't know

11 what I was talking about because if something goes up or

12 down a little bit but it's all above the code requirements,
[)

13 that isn't what they consider weakening, but we got on the

14 same layman wave lengths and we now understand I think what

15 the allegation is, but the state of the reco rd is not as
i

16 Mr. Anderson says, facts floating around to suggest it's

17 weaker or it's not weaker or it's this or it 's that. That

18 is his allegation of weakness. There are affidavits and

19 documents to show that it is not weak, that it is in fact

20 as strong as it ever was and it is well above code limits.
!

l 21- CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Churchill, to be clear, I
(

22 want to assess these contentions based on the current state
i

23 of the record, and I believe you interposad in your answers
I ()
'

24 to this contention certain citations to the westinghouse

i 25 report, did you not?

I
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1 MR. CHURCHILL: Yes, I did.
{])

2 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: And for the record that is

(]) 3 important because the Perry case establishes that when you

4 cite sections of the Westinghouse report that that is p;ct

5 of the reco rd for the purpose of Desade having to shows

6 reasons why they have a basis. So, it would be helpful if

7 you just mention briefly on the reco rd today which sections

8 of the Westinghouse report you are relying on in addition,

9 but subsequent materials such as the tests you are talking

10 about now that have been performed but aren't in our record

11 really are not helpful on this question at this point.

12 MR. CHURCHILL: Let ne address the second partO .

13 first, Your Honor. We did not know until today that they

14 were raising that as a basis. There was plenty of

15 opportunity to raise that at the time when it should've

16 been raised, either when the show cause filing was due or

17 when the response to our motion for summary disposition was

18 due. It was not raised. It was handed to us for the fi rs t

19 time today, and that is the reason why I mention that. But

20 I also pointed out irrespective of whether those particular

21 tests are done, the reco rd shows by sworn af f adavit that

22 there is not a problem and it is not a genuine issue.

23 Now, as to the Westinghouse report, I an

4 24 referring, I believe, to section 6.0, which is called the

25 verification test program. In particula r I'm referring to --

.. _ _ _ _ _ PEPPEY REPORTING COm / 273-7309
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'N 1 Your Honor, if you'll excuse me for just a moment. I'm
(O

2 trying to find the more precise section within sections.

(^') 3 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Will you need a brief recess or
v

4 is this just a matter of a minute or so?

5 MR. CHURCHILL: This is just a matter of a

6 minute.

7 MR. CHURCHILL: Your Honor, I would refer to the

8 table on page 6.20. This is Table 6.1-3, and throughout

9 Section 6.1 there are various ref erences 'to va rious

10 relevant portions.

11 MR. ANDERSON : Excuse me. Did you say Table

12 6.1-3?g3
x/

13 MR. CHURCHILL: Yes.

14 MR. ANDERSON: And that 's on which page?

15 MR. CHURCHILL: Starts on page 6.20

l

| 16 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: Mr. Churchill, as far as this

|
l 17 contention goes, which incompleted test or tests could he

18 possibly relevant?

19 MR. CHURCHILL: Your Honor, I guess the only

| 20 test that would be relevant to the LOCA, and to a certain

! 21 extent I stand corrected from what I said before, was test
g
\_J

22 number 9. This was the test that I mencioned earlier that

23 was not being performed.
(_s)''

24 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: This is the test on collapse?
j

25 MR. CHURCHILL: This is the test on collapse.

PEPPEY REPORTING CO. / 273-7309
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(]} 1 The other tests indicate various degrees of strength of one

2 type or another and they confirm that indeed the joint has

({} 3 the requisite strength, but they do not really relate

4 directly to the forces and the phenomenon that we would

5 expect to find during LOCA. The only one we would expect

6 to find during a LOCA is a test that's not necessary to

7 complete, and I guess in that respect that makes my

8 argument stronger, and I apologize to the Board for not

9 having zeroed in on that sooner. The fact that some of

10 these tests aren't complete is in fact irrelevant to this

11 contention, the concern of which is that the heat treatment
(

12 process in the upper joint will somehow create a weakness
)

13 which will cause a circumferential rupture during a LOCA.

14 CHAIRMAt1 BLOCH: Is there something in the San

15 Onofre report that bears on collapse?

16 MR. CHURCHILL: Yes, sir. Test number 9 was in

17 fact run for SCE.

18 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Anderson and Miss Falk, in

i 19 your direct presentation on this contention, you did not

20 seek to address the importance of the unperformed collapse
,

21 test. Since the standard on showing of cause is that you

22 must show the importance -- what is missing is important.

23 I wish you would address and give us either reasons or
O

'

24 authority why the collapse test must he performed at Point

25 Beach in order to assure us of the sa f e ty of the Point

I
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] 1 Beach configuration.

2 MR. ANDERSON: I don't think I quite -- I think

O 3 it i= - 1t=itatioa or eni xiaa or proceediao, aue r aoa'e

4 think I quite grasp the leap of logic that said the*

5 collapse test'is not necessary to do at Point Beach in the

6 first instance and so I'm not quite sure what I am

7 responding to. He said they don 't intend to, not they

8 aren't going to but they don't intend to. I don't

9 understand the basis for that.

10 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I don't understand the basis

11 for your assertion that it 's necessary and that if it 's not

12 done that we should consider the configuration to be not

13 safe.

14 MR. ANDERSON: On that point, if the joint is

15 not able to stand a collapse, it's the collapse phenomena

16 that is what is at issue when you talk about the American

' 17 Physical Society concern or when you talk about burst or

18 collapse, and it's the collapse configuration that relates

19 to in leakage during the coolant phase. I did hear him say

20 it's not relevant, but I did not hear what was any further

21 basis for that, but to answer your question directly, it

22 seems to assess the direct key point of the American
.

I 23 Physical Society concerns.

24 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: One thing it said was that the

25 collapse test was done at San Onofre. Is there some reason

Pf@f9FM BffXd)S97RN2 C@n ./ 273-730R
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1 to believe that doing it at San Onof re was not a complete |[]}
2 answer to your concerns about collapse? Is there something

(]) 3 about the way that test was done or something about --4

4 MR. ANDERSON: No. We are standing on the

5 Applicant's own representations or we wouldn't be here at

6 this instance without having the Board preefously relying

7 upon those representations. That you have to do tests at

8 Point Beach specific and you can not rely upon the test at

9 San Onofre for example to observe the tubes in operation,

10 and that representation having been made by the Company in

11 the previous phase of this proceeding and the Boa rd having

12 relied upon it, that there is a difference. You can't take
)

13 this phase of the proceeding and say there is no difference.

14 CH AIRMAli BLOCH: I hear the logic that you
;

15 expressed before, but you would be belaboring us with

16 misconceptions if you thought the Board accepted that logic.

17 It doesn't seem to follow at all. It might well be that it

18 would be considered safe to go ahead with even a full scale

19 project at this time but that it would be prudent before

20 you proceed with a full scale project to have a

! 21 demonstration, to get additional information to make sure

()
22 there's still safety available to protect the public.

23 MR. ANDERSON: I can understand you can cut a

24 pie finally and get those kind of gradients, but I think if

25 you are talking about cutti ng the pie and ge tti ng those

.

!
l
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[}
l gradients, you are not talking about whether we made a

2 genuine issue to get a hearing. You are talking about how

(]) 3 you come out of the road after tha hearing and I think

4 that's the point wc try to reiterate. We are not at that

5 point yet. We are at the point of saying are you entitled

6 to enjoy that right of the hearing which you as a citizen

7 have.

8 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: But I'm willing to conclude as

9 a logical necessity that just because a demonstration

10 program is necessary that there's a danger of collapse that

11 requires further tests. I want to kn'ow why given the state

12 of the record, which was that collapse tests were done at

13 San Onof re and that there is data available from

14 Westinghouse suggesting that this tube is above code, that

15 the cube sleeve is above code, why it is necessary to

16 perform an additional collapse test on the configuration

17 for Point Beach.

18 MR. ANDERSON : We believe that if sufficient

19 information can be gleaned from a Point Beach specific

20 demonstration that is useful to you, that means ipso facto

21 that there is suf ficient difference, that you at least have

22 to have a further investigation before you run solely with

23 San Onofre, and we may just leave each other at that point, j

24 but that's our basic position. We think it's a sound

25 position.

PEPPEY REPORTING CO. / 273-730R
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(' 1 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Your basis is that you deduceV)
2 that a demonstration is necessary. You deduce the fact

(~3 3 that a collapse test must be performed first?
v

4 MR. ANDERSON: Well, I would go a little

S stronger that that. I would say that the records have a

6 licensee representation that there be useful data from

7 Point Beach specific that's distinguishable from San Onofre.

8 That representation I think serves as a basis.

9 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: Now, they did not say that with

10 respect particularly to collapse, did they?

11 MR. ANDERSON: No. But I don't think : hat a

12 distinguishing feature of that kind of refinement is

13 cufficient to justify eliminating a contention as to

14 whether you are having a hearing. It may be suf ficient in

15 the last analysis on weighing it on the merits.

16 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: It means that you cannot be

17 relying on Applicant 's statements as the basis for your

18 contention that a collapse test must he done because they

19 never said that a collapse test must be done.

20 MR. ANDERSON : I think if -- neither have they

21 provided any reasoning or justification to distinguish the,,

U
22 Point Beach specific collapse test from the Point Beach

23 specific demonstrations of the things they want to find.s

(s)s

24 They have not made that distinguished and I think the

25 burden is on them.

PEPPEY REPORTING CD. / 273-7309
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,( ) 1 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: You are going to have a chance

2 for rebuttal, but I wanted you to pick up on what I thought

({) 3 was an important point for the test.

4 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Churchill?

5 MR. CHURCHILL: I think I understand what Mr.

6 Anderson said and I really have got to disagree. What the

7 real main problem here is Mr. Anderson keeps sayino that I

8 have the burden to show that a collapse test is not

9 necessary at Point Beach. I may well have that burden to

10 show some day, but not now. Right now he has to at least

11 show is that there 's some basis somewhere for the

12 suggestion that there is danger of collapse, and in fact
[}

--

13 the fact that we say a collapse test is not necessary at

14 this stage of the proceeding, that is on this side of the

15 particular fence, really reinforces our position not his.

16 If he's looking for a basis in our own words, he's finding

17 a basis for Joat the opposite, that is, that a collapse

18 test is not necessary. We do not have to show at this

19 point that a -- whether or not a collapse test is necessary
,

20 because he has not met this very minimal burrien of giving

21 even a scintilla of a reason as to why it should be

22 necessary.

23 In fact, if you read the af fidavits that vs have

24 here and in fact the responses to the Boa rd 's own question

'
25 on this, with reference back which indeed did reference i
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{} 1 back to the sleeving report, this is a test that is not
~

2 necessary, and to relate this -- for him to say that well,

{} 3 because we think it cites specific for purposes o J .1. o o k i n g

4 at the performance of a tube in Point Beach, fron that

5 point of view therefore somehow relates to collapse tests

6 makes no sense. I can't relate the two.

7 What we are looking for in Point Beach is

8 something totally different. We are looking for the

9 behavior, corrosion resistance property, et cetera, et

10 cetera with respect to the sleeve tubes there during

*

11 operation. We are not experimenting with whether or not a

12 sleeve tube is going to rupture or break during the LOCA or
)

13 any other type of accident. It is not a laboratory for

14 that respect.

15 Earlier I heard Mr. Anderson say in a conference

16 call that the Point Beach reactors should not be used as a

17 laboratory for experimentation, and we agree, it should not

18 be used as a laboratory for experimentation when you are

; 19 unsure about something having to do with safety, and to

20 wonder what's going to happen with the consequences are

21 safety consequences, but that is not what we are talking

22 about, and if we thought that we didn't know whether or not

23 there was a problem with steam tube -- steam generator tube
U,_s

24 rupture or burst during the LOCA, we would not be sitting

25 here today telling you that there's no safety problem and

9F@@b~V FSF#XcMTES con / 273-7309
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(]) 1 in f act we would not even be asking you to go ahead with

j 2 this program.

({} 3 There is no basis as yet stated from Mr.

4 Anderson for the allegation that sleeving will somehow4

5 increase the likelihood of or cause a steam generator tube

6 rupture or breakage during a LOCA.

7 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Treby?

8 MR. CHURCHILL: Yes. First, I think it's

9 important for us to again focus ourselves on the fact that

10 this session is dealing with the demonstration program, and

1

11 so what we are concerned about is operation for the interim

12 period of time until there is some sort of determination on
)

13 the full sleeving program which will be made at some future

14 time, hopefully not too far into the future, and as I

15 understand the issue Hor the show cause matter which the

16 Interveners are trying to raise now, is that they say there

17 are still some tests in progress, and therefore there is --

18 you haven't given us reasonable assurance that we are not

19 going to have some sort of a structural failure.

20 CF. AIRM AN BLOCH: Mr. Treby, on this issue I

21 think that's not right. That's not what you were talking

22 about. Because on this particu~ar issue I think that what

23 the St ff and the Intervener is saying there is one test

24 which has not been performed which will not be performed

25 and that's what they are saying is crucial.

_
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() 1 MR. CHURCHILL: That 's their own concern, one

2 test.

(]) 3 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: No, on this particular

4 contention, whi ch is contention three. We are only talking

5 a bout contention three right now.

6 MR. CHURCHILL: Exactly. On pace three of the

7 document which they filed tcday, they indicate that their

8 area of concern is that confirmatory tests are in progress. -

9 They cite the SER to the effect that confirmatory tests are

10 in progress for the actual Point Beacb configuration 'with

11 the exception of the collapse test, an? they are contending

|
12 that the collapse test is an important test and it relates'

[}
13 to the safety concerns of the American Physical Society.

14 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: That is right, the collapse

15 test, but as I understand an this particular contention

j 16 that's the only test that we are concerned about.
|

17 MR. CHURCHILL: And I'm concerned that other

18 matters are in progress.
:

19 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: On this test, is that correct?

I

|
20 MS. FALK: The other tests are in progress.

f
I 21 MR. CHURCHILL: That last aspect is what you are

,

22 concerned about?

23 MS. FALK: Yes, I think the record is not

24 complete enough to determine whether the other tests were

25 by indirect means -- whether they relate to the external

-RS
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() I collapse programs -- I think I better wait for my turn.

2 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Treby, I'm sorry, I want to

([) 3 know --

4 MR. TREBY: Can I state what my understanding

5 was and maybe Mr. --

6 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: It's probably better to state

7 what their understanding is. I understand our last

8 colloquy to be about tests, and that you had stated that

9 the only thing you were worried about on this particular

10 contention was the collapse test. If there are other tests

11 that you are relying on for basis on this, we should an

'T 12 address that and Mr. Churchill should get a chance to
(J ,

13 respond.

14 MR. ANDERSON: Everything I said should have the

15 caveat that goes back to the disagreement with the Board

16 ruling that we don't think that time has permitted

17 sufficient time for the Intervener. When you say only

18 that's incorrect. It's based upon what we can do in a rush

19 situation which we think is inappropriate, but I would

20 strike the word only and say that's what we've put forward

21 today because you said put forward and to oblige the

22 Board's ruling. To get what Mr. --

23 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Do you know of other tests?

24 MS. FALK: That was one of the things that

25 discovery will certainly ask of the Staff, what other tests

;
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(]) 1 are they referring and what other tests exactly. We don't

2 have the opportunity to the luxury of that answer which we

(]) 3 felt we should have.

4 MR. ANDERSON: This table lists 12 tests and

5 test number 9 listed on that has the word external pressure

6 which brings into play on its face the question of collapse

7 during LOCA, but whether in fact the other tests could

8 implicate on collapse during LOCA through an indirect means

9 is something I couldn't respond to at this point in time,

10 but again I think that is jumping the gun as to what's

11 required for contention. So, the answer is both, the

12 collapse test and perhaps something else which we couldn't
)

13 speak to or justify to at this point, but the record

14 doesn't support a conclusion one way or the other.

15 MR. CHURCHILL: Again my understanding is that

16 the issue or the matter which the Interveners are

17 a ttempti ng to say is a genuine issue with rega rd to a

18 material fact is that there are tests in progress and that

19 there has not been a collapse test and that as a result

20 there is not reasonable assurance that we won't have a

21 structural failure such as a circumferential break.

22 Now, with regard to that, I don't believe that

23 that in fact raises a genuine issue of material fact, for

24 the following reasons. It is true that in the Staff Safety

25 Evaluation Report in section 2.5 it is indicated that
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() 1 similar confirmatory tests are in progress for the actual

2 Point Beach configuration with the exception of the

(]) 3 collapse test. This is the last line on page four. I

4 might indicate that in the filing of the Intervener they

5 say page five, but I'm sure they mean page four.' However,

6 if you look at section 3.3 of the Staff Safety Evaluation

7 Report which is on page seven of that document, the Staff

8 addresses this matter, and it indicates that la bo ratory

9 testing has shown a significant reduction in the ultimate

10 yield strength of the sleeve and tube material in the local

11 zone to the tube wall. However, tensile tests of the San

12 Onofre and Point Beach joint configurations has
)

13 demonstrated that the sleeve and tube wall at the seal will

14 reinforce each other, that the overall strength of the

15 joint exceeds that of a sleeve wall exhibiting a tensile

16 strength equal to the design minimum strength in the ASME

17 code. Based upon this the extensive mechanical tests which

18 are indicated to be the proof pressure tests, pressure and

19 axial load cycling test, which have been completed for the

20 San Onof re facility and the confirmatory testing which has

21 been completed to date for the actual Point Beach joint
G
V

22 configuration, and this is what I think is the important

23 part. We conclude that there is reasonable assurance

24 against a structural failure of the joint during the

25 interim period before all tests are completed. Mow, we

_. @WFEG- MM@flifRM__6h 1 273-73M
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(]) 1 assume that all these tests are going to be completed

2 before there is a determination on the full scale program

(]) 3 and that --
|
|

4 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: May I ask, Mr. Treby, if it's |
|
'

5 necessary as a condition of the license amendment dealing

6 with the demonstration that there be a condition that these

7 tests be completed, they they continue to perform the test

8 and report the results promptly?

9 MR. CHURCHILL: Well, I expect that they are

10 going to do that. As to whether that needs to be a

11 condition, it could be a condition. I'm not sure that

12 aince it's going to be done that there would be any need to{)
13 include it as a condition.

14 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: They say it's going to be done.

15 Is it necessary that there be a requirement that it be done?

16 MR. TREBY: I'm not sure we need it to be a

17 condition. The Staff will make its finding on the

18 materials that are available to it, and if we find that
!

19 that 's a necessary piece of information we'll require it

i 20 and if it's not provided we won't be able to make a

21 favorable finding on it.,(),

! 22 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: So, the Staff has concluded
r

23 that the demonstration program would be safe even without~

24 continued testing?

25 MR. CHURCHILL: That's correct. For another
I
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[]) I reason, and that is that primary side and secondary side

2 hydro tests will be performed on the sleeve-tube assemblies

(]) 3 subsequent to the sleeving operation but before the plant

4 does go up to full power. So, we will have the hydro. test.

5 We will have the information that we already have f rom San

6 Onofre plus whatever confirmatory tests that have already

7 been done, and all of this gives us the reasonable

8 assurance that it is safe to operate these-six tubes.

9 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Have you just given us what you

10 consider to be a complete inventory of the undone tests,

11 the confirmatory tests? It 's the cycling test, the axial

{) load cycling test?12

13 MR. TREBY: I'm not saying that those are undone.

14 My impression is that these are the mechanical tests that

15 have in fact been done. I don't know which are the ones
,

16 that are in progress. I could determine that.

17 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Maybe Mr. Churchill can clarify

18 that. Do we know which ones have not been done that could

19 have some bearing on the question of the sleeve joint?

20 MR. CHURCHILL: Give me one moment.

21 I've been advised that I've identified those

22 that are of concern to the joint configuration, and I'm

23 also advised that they are in various states of completion.

24 CH AIRM AN BLOCH: Could you tell- me now which

25 those were? I thought I heard them, but if you could

@E@ PEW REPOR92NG coo / 273-7308 .
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1 repeat them.(}
2 MR. CHURCHILL: The proof pressure test, the

(]) 3 pressure and axial load cycling test, and then I also

4 indicated that there would be primary side and secondary

5 side hydro tests.

6 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: That will be an operational

7 test. That can't be done before it's installed.

8 MR. CHURCHILL: That is correct.

9 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Now, those two tests I take it

10 were performed at San Onofre?

11 MR. TREBY: That is correct.

'12 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: And the differences in the

13 configuration between San Onof re and Point Beach are not so

14 great as in the Staff's opinion to require that the test be

15 done again before we have the demonstration, is that

16 correct? There's enough similarity between the two

17 configurations to have confidence that the tests done in

' 18 San Onofre are applicable?

19 MR. TREBY: Yes: If I could explain a little

20 bit further my yes, that is because load cycling tests have

21 been run to the equivalent of five yea rs of operation.

22 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: And those were reported in the

23 Westinghouse report that are already in Decade's hands?

| 24 MR. TREBY: That was information which the Staff
|

25 received from the Licensee in response to a Staff question.

t
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1 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: Okay. So, those are additional{}
2 questions which are incorporated in the record and which

3 are in Decade 's hands, those responses to Staff questions({}
4 as I recall are now in our record, aren't they?

5 MR. CHURCHILL: Yes, they are, they have been

6 delivered to Decade.

7 MR. CHURCHILL: Yes, I kncw the Staf f received a

8 copy, but it was fairly recently and I'm not sure whether

9 the mails have gotten to the point where they have been

10 delivered to Decade. So, can't answer for Decade.

11 MS. FALK: What's the date of the filing?

12 MR. ANDERSON: We received it a day or so ago.-

b)
13 We have not had a chance to read it.

14 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: It was under the 4R-hour rule,

15 I guess, is that right?

16 MR. TREBY: Yes.
i

17 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Churchill?

18 MR. CHURCHILL: The answer to your question is

19 that there are no uncompleted tests that have any bearing

20 on the question of whether the tube will rupture or breech

! 21 or b'eak during a LOCA.

()
22 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Okay. How do you interpret the

23 importance of the two tests that the Staff indicated were

24 not completely done, at least in one case up to 35 yearc

25 and the other one I guess not at all?

PEPPEY REPORTING _CO. / 273 7309 _
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(]) 1 MR. CHURCHILL: Whi ch two tests are those?

2 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: The proof pressure test after

() 3 they installed it. That's not one of them. .

4 MR. CHURCHILL: My understanding is that the

5 results of the proof pressure test and the axial load

6 cycling test have not been reported to us. Now, I don't

7 know whether that means they are not completed or not, but

8 the results have not been reported to the Staff as of this

9 time.

10 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I'm a little confused. I

11 thought there was a'n additional one you mentioned just two

12
)

minutes ago.

13 MR. CHURCHILL: Yes, I did mention the pressure

14 load cycling test, and that has been reported to us for a

15 five-year period.

16 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Okay. Pressure load cycling

17 for five years and the axial load cycling test?

18 MR. TREBY: The results have not been reported

19 to Staff yet.

20 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Which you have no reported

21 results yet on that one?

22 MR. CHURCHILL: Right. For Point Beach. We do

23 have it for San Onof re.7g
V

24 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: And would you explain why you

25 think those two tests are not relevant to contention three?

R
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(]) 1 MR. CHURCHILL: I'm not sure which the proof

2 pressure test is. .Can you refer to our sleeving report and

j () 3 tell us which one?

|

| 4 MR. TREBY: May we have two minutes to gather --
,

,

; 5 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Why don 't we instead take a

6 five minute recess and resume at 4:407 You'll notice that

7 those five minutes will take ten.,

!

8 (Break taken.)

9
,

,

i 10

11

2; C:)
! 13
1

14
i

i 15

16

17

18

19

20

''

C:)
22

''
C:)

24

25

i
'
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1 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Before we commence, I'd like to(])
2 state for the record what I stated-informally to the partias

(]) 3 during tne break, whi ch is that the Board conferred during

4 the break and decided that it would be helpful to allow

5 Decade to cross-examine a witness for Applicant and a witness

6 for Staf f in order to help to det' ermine whether the tests

7 which have not been performed are relevant to their

8 suspicions concerning the possibility of collapse. In that

9 way the record will be clearer as to whether there are

10 important tests that have not;been completed. ',

11 I was approached as the Board entered the room and

12 asked for a brief discussion concerning possible confidential

13 information which might arise in the course of the

14 questioning of these witnesses. Mr. Treby, I think you

15 approachad me. Would you like to address that question first?

16 MR. TREBY: Yes, Judge Bloch. My review of the,

17 this Table 6.1-3 which has been referenced by the Board as
,

-

! 18 including the tables is all identified as proprietary matter.

19 If we start discussing each of the different cests we may

20 well be in an area of proprietary information and in that;

!

i 21 case it seems to me that we ought to discuss ' the necessary

(2)
22 procedures.

23 CH\IBMAN BLOCH: You mean to say the. tests

24 themselves are proprietary?

25 MR. TREBY: That is correct.

!
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1 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Churchill, do you also({p
'

2 believe we'd need to be in camera for the next portion of the
j

'

,CN 3 proceeding?
)'

^

4 MR. CHURCHILL:' Yes, sir. The description of the

5 tests and everything discussing them in this table is marked
'

.

6 proprietary.

7 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Now may I ask if we do go into an

8 in~ camera session whether 'some or all of the witnesses

9 . brought by Staff and by, Applicant also must be excluded? Or

10 just the general public?

11 MR. CHURCHILL:' I think that I know the people

12 within the Applicant's orcanization and within the

13 Westinghouse organizat'lon, and I can quickly ascertain those

! 14 who are entitled to be in here.

15 CHAIRMAN SLCCH: How do you feel about Staf f of
I

16 the NRC?

17 MR. CHURCHILL: Well, staff of the NBC are privy

18 to.this confidential information.

19 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: ' So they may stay.
*

20 MR. CHURCHILL: Basically anybody who has already..

21 ,seen it or has previously b6en privy to it can stay.

O
22 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I would like to explain to the

13 public who are about to be excluded what is happening. There

O . ,
~24 are documents that were submitted to the Atomic Safety and

25 Licensing boards byg Wisconsin Electric primarily documents
r

t
_ ,
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- {) 1 that were prepared by Westinghouse, and there is a claim by

2 Applicant and by Westinghouse that these dosuments contain

(]) 3 proprietary information whose release would do damage to the

4 competitive position of Westinghouse, would actually cause it
h

.

5 pecuniary harm. Now we have not decided the merits of that

6 position taken by Westinghouse. In fact, we have promised
.

7 that during approximately the third week in November we will

8 address that question and decide whether or not that claim

9 should be uoheld by the Board. But in the meantime we are

10 proceeding on the basis of the allegations that it is

11 confidential. We therefore must request that all people who

12 are not privy to this information or read it, either because
)

13 they are trusted employees of the Applicant or Westinghouse

14 or because they are privy to it as members of the staff of

15 the NRC would now leave the courtroom. We will open the

16 doors to the courtroom to signal our conclusien of this phase

17 of the proceeding, and we'll do that as soon as we possibly

18 can.

19 MR. ANDERSON : Mr. Bloch, before this, anyone

20 leaves the room, niay we be heard on this entire procedure?

21 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Please. If Decade would address

22 i t, I would hope, briefly.

23 MR. ANDERSON : Yeah, it will contain nothing

24 that 's proprietary. We never understood the legal basis for

25 the order to show cause in the rirst instance. There is a

-- -------.--_ F 2@ @ 27 @ @FDP ?2 W CD o /.273-7369'
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(]) 1 procedure for' a motion for summary disposition. But be that

2 as it may, that procedure is here although we don't

(]) 3 necessarily understand where it comes from.

4 The basis for that order to show cause is are

5 there any questions in the record at a given point in time,
I

| 6 which is here today, that are sufficiently unresolved that an

7 evidentiary hearing is needed. If we are going to have a

8 witness to come up to provide information which is not in the

9 record, in our view that is tantamount to saying that the

i 10 evidence or evidentiary hearing is needed. It's tantamount

11 to saying you can be half pregnant. We can't decide where we
,

12 are at, and I think it's ve ry important to decide where we{)
13 are at because we are going to slide half into a hearing and

14 not get the hearing. That's not something we want, and if

15 you are trying to help us -- and we appreciate it -- you

|_ 16 should not proceed on that basis.
,

17 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: May I respond to that first.

18 MR. ANDERSON : Yeah.

19 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: The purpose for doing this is

( 20 that we had required that you would show that something
!

21 important has not been done. Unfortunately, your just saying7
\.

|
22 it's important may not be sufficient basis for us to conclude

|

23 that i t 's important. So in fact you ' re co rrect. We are

24 motivated by the desire to assist you to find out whether

| 25 your suspicions that this is important are warranted. At the

. . _ _ _ _ _ . . . '@@F@RE REFPGRiPRNG C@m / P271-73@R __
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1 present time I see them primarily as suspicions, and if you(])
2 wish to waive the opportunity to find out whether your

(]) 3 suspicions have any basis by cross-examining witnesses, we

4 will not require tnat you cross-examine these witnesses.

| 5 It's an opportunity we wish to afford you.

6 MR. ANDERSON : Let me also proceed and come back
l

7 to that if I may.

8 The other thing is that with respect to trade

9 secret we have no problem witn those parts of the

10 Westinghouse sleeving report that deal with the type of metal

11 or material that will he used in the braze or weld being kept

12 confidential. We have no problem with the temperatures that{)
13 will be used to make that connection being kept confidential

l

14 or the length of time it will be held or and so forth.

15 There's no countervailing consideration of need as to whether

i
l 16 they are going to be disclosed to the public.

17 When you turn to those kinds of things, to the

18 question of the tests as to the structural integrity of the
l
1
; 19 tube and the s1ceve itself, you bring into play enormous
|

l
' 20 questions of public import, and we think to have a decision

21 made that in effect would have all the decisions behind us

22 because by the time the trade secret thing is finally

23 disposed of a month or two from now the plant will be up and:

! s_
24 operating. We are not willing to have a trade secret on that ,

i

25 kind of thing which is so important to the public he held in
'

_ -_ N W 97%T3M
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1 a confidentiality proprietary setting, and although we admit(])
2 that we understand what you're trying to do in terms of

[]} 3 phasing we cannot ourselves acquiesce to that. We think that

4 if a decision is going to be made that does impact on the

5 public so directly like whether structural integrty can be

6 maintained via these tests that that has to be open, and if

7 you want to withhold the question of the trade secret status

8 until a later date then a decision itself has to be withheld.

9 And so we could not participate in a trade secret proceeding

10 on those kinds of issues. We could with respect to the fi rs t

11 kind, but not with the second kind.

12 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: All right. Now it might help if

13 you addressed the first part of what I said. Because if you

14 answer that that you want to waive the examining of witnesses

decide whether the Board wouid call them15 we would have to

16 anyway. But we might r.o r have a proprietary question.

17 MR. ANDERSON: I think the need to call other

18 witnesses --

19 MS. FALK: -- demonstrates the fact that there are
'
.

'

20 aleeedy are material disputes.

21 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: You've said that. Now the

22 question is do you want to waive calling them or not?

23 MR. ANDERSON : Excuse me a second, Your Honor.

24 I don't know if we want to use the word waive, but

25 we think we've met the burden established by an order to show

- _____________________ _ ____ ____ ___RMPd EL MPdOMPXT&51 CO &__l_ 273-_73@@
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() 1 cause for the same reason we made the motion to continuance

2 to delay cross-examination on the actual merits of what's

(]) 3 going on. We are not in a position to engage in productive,

4 cross-examination at this point in time, so that.I would not

"

5 use the word waive, but we are not seeking or requesting the

6 presentation of witnesses at this time, and we think the

7 appropriate procedure is to rely upon the record as it stands,

8 and we think that's sufficient for the purpose of justifying

9 contentions.

10 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: You're not questioning whether
(

11 you have the opportunity to question witnesses about whether

12() these tests are significant to Contention 3.

13 MR. ANDERSON: At this time. We think we do want

1

| 14 to have discovery on these issues, and after reviewing
i

15 discovery and the documents we do want cross-examination.

16 What we are saying is at this time in the same way we

17 discussed over and over again this morning we are not

18 prepared to do so in a productive sense. We don't want to

19 waste your time, either.

! 20 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: The Be3rd has discussed among its

21 members whether we should call these witnesses ourselves, and

22 we have concluded we have no reason to call these witnesses

23 for our purposes. We therefore should proceed with the

24 remainder of the argument on whether chere is a basis for

25 Contention 3. I believe that what we are up to is, Mr.
;

-
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(]) 1 Churchill, we will not need to close the hearing incidentally.

2 I believe we are up to Mr. Churchill's comment at this point.

(]) 3 His thi rd round of comment because of the third update by

4 Decade.

5 MR. CHURCHILL: I've lost track, Your Honor. Let

6 me first say that I don't subscribe to the joint statement of

7 Ms. Falk and Mr. Anderson that the need to put witnesses on

8 demenstrates prima facie I that the reco rd is not adequate

9 for this purpose. I did not agree that there was a need to

10 put a witness on, and I realize the Board was attempting to

11 be helpful to the Intervenors. I think that my remarks -- is,

!

| 12 this the last time I'm going to talk about contention 3?

13 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: It is our present intention thati

|

14 this be the last time you talk about Contention 3.

15 MR. CHURCHILL: Very well. I think then about all

16 I can do is summarize what 's already gone before that there

17 is on the record the SER, the two affidavits, the sleeving

18 report, including the statenent in the SER that for the

19 purpose of the demonstration program the incomplete tests are

20 not necessary to review safety. There is the statement and

21 the argument with reference to the Westinghouse report that

22 the only, that the only really test that's really relevant to

23 the question of the effect on the tubes during a LOCA is test

24 number 9, which does not have to be repeated because there is

25 adequate assurance based on analysis in previous tests that a

:

1
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[}
l LOCA simply will not cause the type of circumferential

2 rupture that the Intervenors allege; that there has been no
,

({} 3 basis by affidavit or otherwise shown by the Intervenors for

4 the premise that the sleeving procass -en so.show weaken or

5 degrade the tube; that the entire tube / sleeve combination to

6 the extent that there is a danger that the circumferential

7 rupture will occur during normal and accident conditions.

8 Nothing has been stated. They can't possibly have sustained

9 even the most minimal burden to demonstrate that there is a

10 reasonable issuc of fact to be litigated. And I can do no

^

11 more than summarize that which I've said before, Your Honor.

12 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Treby?
)

13 MR. TREBY: The Staff agrees that there 's been no

14 showing by the Intervenors that there is any genuine issue as

15 to a material fact, and that we have indica ted that this

16 matter was addressed in our SER. We've cited the citations,

17 and the re 's been no indication as to any basis for any

18 disagreement to the statements in those documents.

19 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Treby, would you agree that

20 there also has been a failure to show that the standard for

21 the admission of a contention has been met? That i s, that

22 there's no basis in reason or authority to believe that the

23 record --

? /- MR. TREBY: Yes.

25 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: -- to believe that the record is

PEPPPY R EPORTING CO, / 273-7109
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1 incomplete at this point, that the answers of the Applicant

2 as given to this particular contention are incomplete?

(] 3 MR. TREBY: As I understand i t, you ' re asking the

4 Staff whether Intervenors have met what Staff understands to

5 be the requirements for a basis; - that is, that there has to

|

| 6 be some sort of reason for why they are raising the concern,

7 and that reason must have some sort or support. They need

9 not put on an evidentiary showing as to the correctness of

9 their reason, but just that there is a reason, and that

10 reason in supported by some sort of authority other than just

11 their concerns. Given that test, I do not think they have

12 met it. They have merely stated a concern without giving any'

13 grounds or authority support for that concern.

14 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Rebuttal by Decade.

15 MR. ANDERSON: Yes.

16 Mr. Churchill has said in his consistent posture

17 that he has taken that we've not made, shown one scintilla of

18 evidence on this contention or, for that matter, any other

l 19 contention. What he means to say and what he actually in

20 fact is saying is we haven't proved the case because there's

21 plenty of evidence, and I think the import of what Mr.

22 Churchill's position is is that an Intervenor coming in at

23 the tail end of what's happening here with very little time

24 to proceed and very little access to information has to prove

25 his or her case prior to the time he is heard and has the

PEPPEY REPORTING CO. / 273-7309



.

446

1 hearing, and we think that that import is invalid. !

(])
? CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I would agree with that statement.

(]) 3 The question that I have is, you say there's plenty of

4 evidence.

5 MR. ANDERSON : That's what I was going to get to

6 next.

7 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Okay.

8 MR. ANDERSON: Let 's talk about the question of

9 the no need to do a Point Beach specific test of a LOCA

10 failure of a joined sleeve tube. I think that if we, if
,

11 there's an absence of evidence to justify not having Point

(3 12 Beach in our estimation that is sufficient to justify the
%) ~

13 contention because if it were the opposite way around and the-

14 burden were on us in the absence of evidence to show it it

15 would be no different than saying the burden of proof in the

16 whole case is on us and it's clearly been established and

17 admitted.

18 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I'm sorry, I didn't understand

19 any of that. If there's a logical thread there, I would like

20 to understand it. Please try to express it so I can

21 understand i t.

22 MR. ANDERSON : It's uniformly accepted, I believe,

23 that the Applicant has the burden of proof on the merits of

24 the case.

25 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Yes. But then you must come

- -- . . - . .-. .. .. _ o @R
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() I forward and show a basis for a contention. ,

2 MR. ANDERSON: I want to put that aside for a
|

(]) 3 second. It also, I think, follows from that if there 's an

|
'

4 absence of evidence on an issue that the absence of the

5 evidence goes against the person who has to carry the burden.

6 Then we move to the question of the basis of 'the

t 7 contention and if there's, if it was the case, I'm not going

8 to say it's the situation here, if it were the case that

9 there were an absence of evidence on an issue and the person

10 who were to intervene and establish the contention had to

11 p' rove the absence meant it 's bad in our view it would be the

s 12 same thing as saying the burden of proof on the merits has
(G

| 13 been shifted.

|
'

14 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Okay. We could analocize this to

15 some extent although it 's not directly applicable to an

16 argument that was made in Prairie which we directed you to;

17 that there was an increase in air traffic at a place 15 miles

18 away from tne plant. The Board held that you had to show why

19 that was important because all of the Staff analyses of

20 airplane accidents suggested that an aircraft, an airport

| 21 that far away with relatively small aircraft was notf-

! (
22 important enough to increase the risk. Are you saying there

,

! 23 is some fact as to which there 's no evidence in the record?

24 But we still have to know why that's an important fact for

| 25 the safety of the plant.

PEPPET RE@@R9HNG coo / 273-730P



i

l

|
I

444

({} l MR. ANDERSON: I understand your point. For the,

2 purpose of justifying the contention, we believe that the

(]) 3 assertion of a collapse during LOCA brings that into play.

4 It's important because if it does collapse the APS concern

5 comes into play. I want to leave the rest of the legal

6 discussion for Ms. Falk and get more to the facts, if I may,

7 though at this point unless you want to delve into that

8 further.

9 The San onofre test I would assune, though we

'

10 don't know, and we a re on the basis for this order to show

11 cause that we work off the documents that presently exist.

12 Looking at page 6.1 there's a ref erence to the --
[) ,

13 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Section 6.1 or page?

14 MR. ANDERSON: I'm sorry. Table 6.1.

15 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Table 6.1.

16 MR. ANDERSON: And it has a hole punched through

17 the next digit. It's the table Design Verification Test

( 18 Program.

19 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Can you give me the page number?

20 MR. ANDERSON: Oh, yeah. 6.21.

! 21 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: You said San Onofre. Did you
| (2)
| 22 mean Point Beach or San onofre?

23 MR. ANDERSON: What I mean to say, we don't know

24 at the present point in time what the tests done at San

25 Onofre are.

F@S M W -7310P
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1 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I want to get the page. Which
{^)

2 report are you referring to? *

3 MR. ANDERSON: Oh, the Westinghouse report. I'm
'{ )

4 sorry, sir. 6.21.'

5 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Page 6.297

6 MR. ' ANDERSON: 21. Let me do this without

7 reference to the numbers which I assume are meant to be

8 proprietary.

9 MR. CHURCHILL: It 's mo re than the numbers. This

10 entire section is labeled as proprietary.
.

11 MR. ANDERSON : Well, if we can't discuss in public
:

12 the kinds of adequacies of the test I think that there's

13 substantial problem.

14 MR. CHURCHILL: We can go in camera.

15 CHAIRM AN FLOCH: All right. You want to discuss

16 something about this table and it's all marked proprietary;

17 is that correct?

18 MR. ANDERSON: And I would propose to do so to

19 avoid the proprietary disagreement by not using the numbers,>

20 and we who have the document in front of us know what the

21 numbers would be. But I don't think we are in a position to

O
22 acquiesce to having a closed session on something of major

23 importance as this.

O
24 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: You made an argument before which

25 I was willing to call for argument from the other parties on,

PEPPE7 REP 0RTING CO. / 273-730R
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(} l but I thought it was at that point moet. If you now want to

2 discuss this table it's not moot, and I would have Applicant )

| (]) 3 and Staff comment on why it is that these particular design

4 verification tests should be given proprietary information,

5 which is a separate issue as you stated on some of the

6 mechanical processes involved.

7 MR. ANDERSON: Just to make it easier I'm willing
,

8 to discuss it without specific citation statement publicly as

9 to the exact numbers, just as to the concept.

10 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: That won't satisfy if you don't

11 use the numbers. It's the tes ts themselves and what they are

'

12 about that you consider proprietary; is that correct?
)

13 MR. CHURCHILL: That 's correct, Your Honor.

14 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Now can we argue whether or not

15 this document, these tests are proprietary without conducting

j 16 an in camera session?

17 MR. CHURCHILL: Sir, I would propose that there
|

18 are a couple of reasons why that is not necessary and should

19 not be necessary. This new idea of his that there's certain

'

20 kinds of proprietary information that upsets his

21 sensibilities is new, we had an agreement, and we had an

22 agreement two conference calls ago whereby we agreed that

| 23 proprietary information would be dealt with if necessary in
'

24 camera. The information would all be p*cotected under a

25 protective order by you, and that it would be resolved at
i

I

_ ,._, . _ _ .
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() I some later date. Everybody agreed. Yc1 suggested it.

2 Everybody said yes, it was undere,tood.

() 3 CH AIRM AN BLOCH: Well, I think I agreed generally.

4 I'm not certain that I agreed with it with respect to whether

5 or not we would cenduct in camera nessions. I thought I

6 expressed some concern that we might have to discuss that

7 separately.

8 MR. CHURCHILL: we did talk about in camera

9 sessions at the conclusion of the call. I recall that I

10 brought it up, and you're right. You did say there would be

11 further discussions on it. But it was my understanding that

12
[}

as long as you're dealing in one portion of the proceeding;

13 that is to say, the pleadings and the filings with

14 proprietary material, it really -- which is also on documents

15 which would otherwise be public, it really is no different

16 than having to hc_d certain portions of another portion of

2 17 the proceeding, whi ch is to say the actual hearing.

18 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Well, I'm not sure because Decade

19 has made the argument that this particular information is

20 important not just to processes that Westinghouse might be

21 using. Really it's basic s sfety information related to tests

22 that are done to assure the public that the plant is safe.

23 MR. CHURCHILL: Well, the problem I have, Your

24 Honor -- and I hope that there's a way that we can solve this - -

25 is that based on my understanding that we would he havina a
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~T 1 nearing sometime later -- and I think the suggestion was made(J
2 the third week in November -- on the question of whether the

(]} 3 proprietary material should or should not be protected, based

4 on those representations I don't have the people here who can

-

5 argue or who can give the argumen?n about whether or net and

j 6 why certain information is proprietary. That's done by a

7 separate section in Westinghouse, none of whom, none of whose

8 members are here today. And I do note that the transcript at

9 page 199, you did ask Ms. Falk, "Ms. Falk, do you have a

10 comment on this possible need for in camera sessions?" Ms.

11 Falk replied, "No. I think it is clear that there is going

12 to be a need for in camera session given the Board's priorO
13 ruling on this, on this issue." Staff, and then Mr. Treby

14 said, "I agree."

l
15 Based on that, I have always been under the

t

| 1G impression that this was not going to be a problem at this

17 hearing; that it was all understood that if proprietary

18 material came up either in the form of discussions or
1

19 evidentiary presentations or what have you that we would go

i
20 in camera.,

|
|

21 And I also would like to again remind the Board'

O
22 and the other parties of a section in the regulations which I

23 quoted at that time at Section 2.700 (b) (6) and it takes a

24 while to get there, but it 's about three pages into it. But

25 it said that it provides that the Roard may issue a
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,{) protective order pending a final determination by the1

2 Commission of whether certain material can be protected if

3 there has been an application and it says further that it can(} ,

4 issue a protective order and it may hold in camera sessions

5 pending that determination. So it's specifically provided

6 for in the rules .

7 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Treby, would you like LJ

8 comment?

| 9 MR. TREBY: Yes. I believe that we should hold

10 these hearings in camera, that it is not satisfactory just to

11 merely describe the tests without assigning the numbers to

12 . hem. Because as I understand the concern about proprietary

| 13 information the concern is that, first of all, once you make
|

|
'

14 it public you have difficulty later claiming that it's
.

15 proprietary. Secondly, while it may not mean much to me as a

16 lawyer to hear some of these enginee ri ng terms to those who

I 17 are engineers and are knowledgeable just the description of

18 the test would be sufficient to cause a competitor of

19 Westinghouse to know what the process is that's being tested

20 for.

i

! 21 Finally, to address the concern that there may be

)
22 some need of the public to be assured that sufficient tests

23 were done, this conflict between the need for the public to

()|

| 24 be fully informed and proprietary occurs f requently, and

25 frequently in the area of physical protection. Certainly the
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l public is, would be aided to know that the plant is properly(]}
2 protected-and that there are sufficient security measures.

({} 3 But that 's not suf ficient cause to open up those kinds of

4 matters to public scrutiny just so that the public can be

5 reassured that the plants are secure, and I think the same4

6 kind of logic applies here. The tests that are going to be

7 conducted here may or may not give the public reassurance.

.

8 But that's not a sufficient reason, I think, to perait
t

9 proprietary information to no longer be proprietary.:

1

10 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Anderson, Ms. Falk, I am

11 strongly sympathetic to public information about our

12 proceedings. But it occurs to me that it would he imoroper
[)

13 to hold a public session at this time because once the

14 information is out there's no way to get it back. On the

; 15 other hand, if we do hold the meeting in camera and if after

16 hearing the third week in November were persuaded that this

17 information should be public, it can then be made public. So

18 it seems to me it is correct that whatever decision we make

19 there be an opportunity for an appeal before it became public

20 and that we should not take an action at this time which

21 would be irreversible.

22 MR. ANDERSON: I think 1. s ve ry important to note,

23 however, Mr. Bloch, that there's been no statement made by

24 either of the other counsel as to what exact proprietary

25 interest is being protected in terms of the thing we are
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(]} l going to discuss. Especially in light of the fact I don't

2 think a 'ithing more would be stated about that test than is

(]) 3 already stated in the safety evaluation report which says>

4 there's a question of a collapse test. And I think, number

5 one, there's'not Seen any statement made except that there

6 might be something to protect. But we haven't even had it

7 yet. Number two --

' 8 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Well, you may complete, but there
4

j 9 was a statement made. There was an affidavit filed along

10 with the document and a statement in the affidavit as to the-

i 11 confidentiality of each of the tables and then there was a

i
12 marking system adopted wnich.showed Westinghouse's claims fo r

)
| 13 why each section would be proprietary.

i
14 MR. ANDERSON: That was a blanket affidavit,

15 though. Now we a re talking about specific pieces of the

!
! 16 tests which is distinguishable from the major part which we

!

( 17 concede has proprietary aspects. A.nd as to that specific

! 18 piece as distinguished from the other parts I'm unaware that

i

19 that affidavit speaks to that at all.

i

; 20 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Okay. I think that may well be

| 21 right, but I think Applicant has stated it is not prepared to

I ()
| 22 proceed at this time. I understand why Applicant is not

.

23 prepared to proceed at this time, and I think it's'

()>

24 appropriate to hear that argument again, but later.
; '

25 MR. ANDERSON: Let me get to the second point, if

i

! PEPPEY REPORTING CO. /_273-7309 )
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1 I may, and that is we think that the question of protecting(])
2 the status quo goes in the opposite direction because on

(]) 3 November 16 which is prior to the time all these appeals

4 would run on the trade secret issue that plant goes back into

5 service in a way we feel probably may be unsafe and on risk.

6 We feel we are entitled as a right to discuss that and debate

7 that in the public forum. If the Commission makes a decision

8 which is wron we feel we are entitled to discuss that in

9 the public f. .um on the merits of that which relates and keys

10 into that safety issue, and we would be, totally have our

11 interests totally vitiated by waiting.

12 And so we think it is not accurate to state that

13 all interests are protected adequately by waiting to a later

14 date, and we cannot accept that, and I would have to indicate

15 that we are not going to accept, we'll have to take whatever

16 penalties arise as a consequence, but we cannot accept

17 closing this issue.

18 We would suggest as a compromise that the

19 Applicant by tomorrow bring the people who are prepared to

20 argue this issue before the Board and we discuss it tomorrow.

21 But we are not prepared to put this in camera unless the

22 decision is held on the issue of the internal approval along

23 with the issue of the trade secret. If that's not done then

24 we are prepared to go forward.

25 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I'd like a brief comment on that.

1
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1 The Board has expressed its opinion. Decade is now saying
)

2 unless there's a public hearing on this issue they are

3 reques ting that there be a delay and that there be testimony{)
4 on it tomorrow. I would like Applicant to comment on that

5 position.

6 MR. CHURCHILL: Yes. I first would like to say

7 that in accordance with the terms of the af fidavit that

8 accompanied this all of the brackets have little indications

9 with small letters nearby. They refer back to the affidavit.

10 There are different parts of the information that are

11 bracketed have different little lett'rs, and that tells thee

12 specific reasons why this specific material was in fact

13 considered by Westinghouse to be proprietary. So Mr.

14 Anderson's statement that that affidavit-is just generic

15 isn't quite accurate. Obviously, thorn is not a separate

16 affidavit for every page in here. There could not be.

17 Secondly, I would note, and T 'm going right back
2

18 to it again, since this proceeding started the Decade has

19 done everything except provide us a reason, a factual reason
.

20 for litigating the issue, and time and time aaain they bring

21 up the proprietary data, and I would suggest that all it does

O 22 is delay the proceeding one time after another. It happened

23 when we first tried to give it to them. It 's happening again

24 now. There is no reason why this Intervenor can't abide by

25 the regulations set out in 10 CFR Part 2 like everybody else

PEPPEY REPORTING coo _/_273-7308



__

458

1 does and either say I'm willing to go into camera or I won't{}
2 and take its consequences because I believe, sir, that there

3 is no reason, that nothing he said has any reason relevant to{])
4 this Board or within the context of this Commission's

5 regulations why we should not go in camera and why any part

6 of the public interest would be narmed thereby. We are not

7 trying this in the media. We are not. We are tryi ng it

8 right here, and all the parties and this Board are privy to

9 cvery piece of information here.
,

10 MR. ANDERSON: I think that elitist attitude --

11 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: It 's Staff 's time to comment.

; 12 We'll give you rebuttal. Mr. Treby.
;

13 MR. TREBY: The Staff believes that the Board has

14 ruled and that its ruling should stand and that Intervenors
!

15 have no grounds upon which to indicate whether they will or

16 will not comply with the ruling. The Board has ruled. The

17 Intervenors may, if they have any concern with the ruling at

18 an appropriate time, file appeals with the Appeal Board. But

19 whether or not this matter is heard before a large number of i

20 members of the public or not really has little to do with

21 whether there 's any merit to their objection to the Board's;

()
22 ruling.

23 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Anderson, before you or Ms.

24 Falk comment, I'd like to point out that I ao have some

25 concern that ti.are's a section of the United States Criminal

!
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gg 1 Code which I believe is 1905 (b) which makes it a crime for

2 an officer of the Federal Government to release proprietary

(g) 3 information, and I would consider that unless there 's another

4 reason of law why it can be released. While there's never

5 been a prosecution under that section I consiCur it to be

6 relevant to whether or not we are permitted to rel' ease that

7 information, and I do think that I would risk in my own

8 conscience violating the Criminal Code of the United States

9 if I were to release this information, and I cannot see how I

10 can possibly go along with your desires, even though I have -

11 great sympathy with them.

12 MR. ANDERSON: I think one thing I want to

13 reemphasize again, we are not asking to release secret

14 information. We are trying to go the extra mile by saying we

15 are willing to discuss it in the general terms just like it's

16 in the SER without reference to specific numbers. I don't

17 think that, I think that the Applicant's insistence that

18 always violates trade secret is an extreme posture and as to

19 what that statute says and whether it controls in that

20 compromise setting is something which we obviously couldn't

21 speak to off the cuff. |

22 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: You were free to refer to

23 absolutely anything that's in the SER. What you're not

24 allowed to refer to is bracketed information in the

25 Westinghouse report. On that basis you can proceed with this

1
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[]} 1 issue. What you cannot do is cite bracketed i nf o r r.a t ion. If

2 it's in the SER or the EIA or any public document you're

({} 3 permitted to cite it.

4 MR. ANDERSON: Well, at that point the question of

5 jeopardy does arise, I guess, and 1-'s a dif ferent question.

6 But I want to get to another point that Mr. Churchill does

7 dwell on at this time. Mr. Churchill says it 's not being

8 tried in the press, but there are people who are being

9 affected by this plant and people who will be very seriously

10 affected if something goes wrong. Their only access to
,

11 information about what's happening in that plant, because

12 obviously not everyone in the city and state which is

13 affected can come to this hearing room, it is in the press.

14 I think to say as a sign of approbation it's wrong to have

i
15 the press informed and inform the public who is affected isl

16 an elitist attitude which is one which is repugnant to this

| 17 society and it 's not appropriate. I think that if we go the

|

18 compromise we are talking about and perhaps if Mr. Churchill
|

| 19 yells out or something if he finds it objectionable I'd be
!

20 willing to go on that basis and we'd like to try and do the

21 best we can.

22 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: The only compromise you suggested

23 he present witnesses tomorrow morning. Are you suggesting a

24 different compromise?

|

|
25 MR. ANDERSON : Maybe it wasn't clear enough.

(
'
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1 Origirmily the compromise was not that I read out exactly
)

2 what the words are on that page in question, but that we talk

3 about the concepts there and we make no specific reference to
)

4 the numbers because the numbers have additional breckets
t

5 around them.
,.

6 CHAIRMAN BLOCH:' Well, I think that the names of

7 the tests have brackets.
1

4 8 MR. ANDERSON: That's true,

i

: 9 MS. FALK: You can refer to them by their alphabet,

10 like the A test, the B test, the C test.,

11 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Yes. I think that would be
i

12 possible. There would be no release of information about the

! 13 identity of the tests if you referred to them in that way. I

i 14 think -- well, it would be a risk depending upon what you

15 se id -bout the A test or the B test or the C test because it

16 might be quite possible to infer what those tests were.

17 MR. ANDERSON: Perhaps we can go at it this way.

18 Let me try again. Mr. Churchill said that the basis for the

19 trade secret is already set forth, he's already made his

20 record, and that's in the affidavit of -- apparently I don't

21 have a signature page, but the affidavit attached to the
A

22 September 28, 1981 letter and if that's there I think we can~

23 just go forward and argue the merits of the trade secret on
_

''' 24 that basis. Apparently the problem of the person not beino

25 here has been removed because the justification is cet forth

.
_j
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(]) l in this affidavit. If that's the case let's argue about the

2 basis set forth in the affidavit and the adequacy as related

(]) 3 to the f acts of this issue.

4 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: After I make this culing I'm

5 going to call a 5 minute recess and I'm going to call the 5

6 minute recess for a purpose. The purpose is that this Board

7 desires to have the full participation of Decade because we

8 consider that there are potentially important safety and

.

9 environmental issues involved in this sleeving project and we

10 want the maximum possible participation of the Intervenor in
i

11 this case. But we would hope that it is not going to

12 handicap itself further by taking a position in principle on{)
; 13 a confidentiality of information. We are not going to

14 discuss confidentiality of information that's claimed by

15 Westinghouse to be confidential until the date that we
!

16 already announced would be appropriate, and that is
!

17 subsequent to the determination of these issues. Having made

18 that ruling, we do call a 5 minute recess. We will resume

19 promptly at 6:30 -- excuse me, at 5:30. It's now 5:25 on my

i

20 watch.

21 (short recess taken.)

22 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: The real hearing will please come

| 23 to order. We are in the middle of rebuttal on Contention 3()
24 being presented to us by Decade, and Decade must now decide

25 either to continue with its rebuttal using publicly
|

__
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| 1 releasable information or to request that we go in camera.

;

2 MR. ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman for the !

Q- 3 opportunity to consider your statements prior to the close,

4 but after deep and serious consideration we find we have to

5 continue the same position because of our belief that

j 6 something that is as fundamental to the safety of the public
1

I
; 7 of Wisconsin as this issue simply is inappropriate for trial

8 in a closed camera session and we hope, although we;

9 understand you disagree with that position, we hope you

10 understand the basis for our position and the sincerity of

11 that position. I think, I only hope that the importance of

i 12 that position is not borne out by subsequent event because

i 13 that will be a very tragic situation. I understand that

14 you've made a ruling that reference to Table 6.1 on page 6.71

15 of the Westinghouse report for the material on that page
|

16 inside the bracketed lines will not be allowed in the open

17 record. Is that the ruling of the Board?

18 CHAIRMAN BLUCH: To be clear, the ruling is

19 broader than that. It 's that no bracketed material in the

20 Westinghouse report will be permitted in the public record.

j 21 MR. ANDERSON: And -

01

22 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Including that particula r table.

23 MR. ANDERSON: And that would include then, I

24 presume, that ruling would extend to arguments based upon

25 that material as well?
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1 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: Argument which revealed the()
2 content of that material would be prohibited.

({} 3 MR. ANDERSON: Let me if I may pursuant to 1G CFR

4 2.743 (e) make an offer of proof which I don't think will

5 violate that ruling.
~

-

6 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: All right. Would you kindly read

7 that section to me, because I don't have one in f ront of 'me . -

8 MR. ANDERSON: "An offer of proof made in

9 connection with an objection to a reling of the presiding

10 officer excluding or rejecting proffered oral testinony -shall
|

11 consist of a statement of the substance of the proffered

r 12 evidence. If the excluded evidence is written, a copy shall.L]
13 be marked for identification. Rejected exhibits adequately

14 marked for identification shall be retained in the record."

15 CHAIRM AN bLOCH: Now I interpret that to apply to

16 evf iiec tiary rulings, not to a ruling concerning confidential

17 information. You've indicated clearly for the record what

18 the document is that you want to have admitted. There's no
3

19 reason to make an offer of proof. An offer of proof would be
_

20 a statement of what the information is that I've stid you
'

: ,

l 21 cannot include in the record. Tha t 's fully in the record ,

()
22 because the confidential information, althou'gh it will be

23 deleted from public copies, is in the reco rd a l.r e a d y. So all

24 you've done is to indicate the table that's involved and that,

25 as I understand i t, is an of fer of proof. -

.

~
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1 MR. ANDERSON: Well, we would like, if it's
0(7

2 acceptable with the chairman, to have the public record state

3 the import of the fa' cts which we were prevented from{])
4 providing without revealing the alleged proprietary

.

5 information. We think that that would be in ord'er.
,

6 f4R . TREBY: The staff objects, Judge Rioch, to

7 this contin _ued discussion about this matter. It seems to me

8 that we have spent more than enough time hearing whether or

9 not the intervenor wishes to provide any basis or grounds for

10 raising the contention. And we keep going around and keep

11 indica ting that they want to make offers of proof, they want

12 to give public arguments. If they have some foundation for

13 their basis, it seems to me they should state it and let it

14 go at that, and not have this continuing discussion going on

15 about proprietary' matters..

- 16 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I don't think I need to hear from

17 Mr. Churchill.

18 Basically you were allowed argument before about,

19 why this information sht_.d be released to the public and you
,

20 took that fpportunity. And then there was argument by the,

21 .other counsel, and then I made a ruling. I think there is no

O
22 reason for further argument about that issue at this time.

l'

23 On appeal, of cou:se, you'll have plenty of opportunity toy)(
24 argue why you were prejudiced by that ru li ng .

25 So I'd li,ke you to continue with whatever rebuttal
,

t-
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l
,

1 you can make that's public or to waive further rebuttal
[}

2 entirely on this issue.

j (]) 3 MR. ANDERSON: I'll proceed on without dealing

4 with that issue then.

5 The basis also for the assurances given by-

.

~

6 applicant about the abili ty of thir, sleeve to be structurally
,

7 as strong as the original tube depends by necessity on the

8 proper quality control, and in the page 11 of the licensee's
._

s 9 responso to Decade's first interrogatories and requests for

10 production of documents on the sleeving demonstration program,

'

11 the applicant -- the licensee states that forty to sixty

12 channel head workers--;

13 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Anderson, I don't understand.

14 This is rebuttal, which means that you made certain arguments

15 about why this. contention should be admitted. There were
,

' ~ 16 responses to that. There were no responses that had anything|

'.
17 to do wit.h quality control. You can't have rebuttal about

,

. ~ ~ ~
18 quali ty control. Rebuttal is for the purpose of overcoming

19 arguments that were presented in response to your arguments.

| 20 In f act, I gave you three oppo rtuni ties to expend on yours

| 21 initial argument. I'm not going to go on all night giving

()
; 22 continuous opportunities for initial argument. This is
|

| - 23 rebuttal.

(~)/
,

|
l 24 MR. ANDERSON : I would over that the question of
. .

25 whether the test results that he referred to in his rebuttal
!

I '
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(~') 1 are meaningful in terms of what will happen in the plant in
us

2 operation can be rebutted by reference to the question of

(}) 3 quali ty control.

4 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: You are stating that the tests

5 that have been performed are not applicable because the 1

6 joints that will be installed will nct be the same ae the --

7 MR. ANDERSON: Laboratory joints, yes,. .

8 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Churchill, is this proper

9 rebuttal?

10 MR. CHURCHILL: It's not evr s roper -- no, sir. .

11 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: Please, briefly.

(~3 12 MR. CHURCHILL: It is not proper rebuttal.
\_)

i 13 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Treby.
|

14 MR. TREBY: I don't believe it's proper rebuttal.

15 I think what the intervenors are tryi ng to do is get into the
1

| 16 subject matter of what hac been previously identified as

17 their Contention 7 which is a separate issue they may want to

1
'

18 raise cause on, but I don't believe it has anything to do

19 with Contention 3.

20 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: To this point quality control was

21 never raised as a portion of Contention 3. It should have,,

V-]
22 been raised either in the filings or in the openinc

23 statements, at some point before now. I'm unwilling -
-

7-
U

24 accept argument on quality control as rebuttal argument. So

25 please continue if you have further rebuttal.
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1 MR. ANDERSON: The staff states in its Safety

2 Evaluation Report that there will be adequate -- that there -

3 will be reasonable assurance against a structural failure of
)

4 the joint during the interim period before all tests are

'S completed, and this is the same position taken by the -- I

6 think by the licensee that there are adequate assurances.

7 The question of adequate assurances being provided is a

8 question, again as we said --

9 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: Whi ch page, sir?

10 MR. ANDERSON: Page 7. .

11 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Thank you.

12 MR. ANDERSON: That doesn't go to the question of.

13 whether the contentions are adequate to support an

lo evidentiary hearing. They go to the question of what the

15 conclusion drawn is, and we believe that the conclusions that

16 should be drawn is that there is a basis for finding out

.7 whether these things will, in f act, be the case.'

18 For example, they refer to the question of

19 hydrostatic tests being doney they'll provide additional

! 20 level of safety. The hydrostatic tests that are done are

21 done on a secondary to primary basis of 2,200 pounds ca the

O 22 secondary side and then on the primary side of 800 pounds per

23 square inch. In a LOCA situation, accordino to the final

O 24 Safety Evaluation Report for Point Beach, the peak pressure

25 differential is not the same as in normal operation. If I
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1 recall correctly, it's something like 3,000 pounds per squere
)

2 inch.

3 MR. CHURCHILL: Your Honor, I don't mean to

4 interrupt, but I don't recall that subject ever having been
4

5 brought up. Had it been brought up, we would have addressed

6 i t. .

7 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: If in fact this it true, it would

8 be an important safe ty issue. Why is it that you haven't

9 raised it until now?

10 MR. ANDERSON : I think I take exception to Mr.

11 Churchill's comment and your comment. We stated over and

12 over again we have got an accellerated path that precludes

13 our being able to proceed on a responsible basis. And we
I

( 14 refuse, we simply refuse to accept any criticism because we

15 cannot proceed on the same basis that a licensee with

16 unlimited resources, with two or three attorneys and

17 technical staff who have sales f acili ty to proceed with

18 undivided attention to this. We will not accept that

1

19 criticism.

20 If you give us adequate time, we'll provide a very

21 reasoned and considered response that will provide it in an

| C)
[

22 organized basis, but you cannot remove our ability to proceed

|
23 by limiting the time to prepare and then say you' re defi cient

O
24 for inadequate preparation. We feel that is a fandamental

25 unfair deprivation of due process.

I
|
'
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{]} l CHAIRM AN BLOCH: We have argued that point and

2 argued it again. That's the last argument that we are to

(]) 3 hear on the unfairness in our proceedings. We ' ve a rgued that

4 and you'll have it as an appeal point. I will not hear

5 further argument about the unfairness of these proceedings.

6 You're saying that in the Point Beach Safety

7 Evaluation Poport the re was an indication that the pressure

8 during the LOCA is greater than the pressure that is planned

9 during this particular test?

10 MR. ANDERSON : That's correct, Your Honor.

11 CHAIRMAR BLOCH: Even though that has not been

12 raised previously, I would line to hear some response to tha t

13 before we adjourn, because that would be a problem that would

14 concern us.

15 MR. CHURCHILL: I'll have it.

16 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: There is no reason t.) respond to
,

17 that right now. That should -- would you -- can you

18 provide a more precise citation to the Point Beach SER?

19 MR. ANDERSON : I have to -- I don't think I have

20 it with me, I'll check, but I may not have it with me. I'll

21 have to find it later.

22 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: What time -- by what time do you

23 think you could provide that to applicant so that he could
7-
\_)

24 come up with a response to that question?

25 MR. ANDEREON: The problem is if it 's not in my
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I file here, I'll look right now or the next break, it would be()
2 back in the office.

.

3 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Could you do it by tonorrow{}
4 morning at 10:00 o' clock?

5 MR. ANDERSON : There is no way.

6 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: You say your office is not in

7 Milwaukee.

8 MR. ANDERSON : It's in Madison.

9 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: Is there anyone you can call

10 there?

11 MR. ANDERSON: I can try, but I'm not sure that

12 will work. I'll endeavor to. Why don' t I try this first.

13 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Ok, This is not proper.

14 rebuttal. We are allowing it to be introduced because, if

15 true, it could be a serious problem. It's unusual that we

16 are allowing this latitude. I would appreciate it if you

j 17 would call back to your offices and attempt by tomorrow
i
'

18 morning to obtain it. Meantime I'm sure applicant will try

19 to check that SER also, but it seems only fair that, before

20 we require applicant to respond, that we have an exact

21 citation to the information that you allege.

()'

i 22 Would you like to continue with rebuttal?

23 MR. ANDERSON : With limitations imposed by the

()!

~24 Board, which precludes a complete rebuttal, we think that the

'
25 factual basis provided insufficient for the purpose of

PEPPEY REPORTING CO. / 273-730R
-- - -- . .._ -- ..



I

472

1 testifying on contention.

2 And we think that the contention should be

3 admitted for the limited purpose of proceed!ng with an
)

4 evidentiary hearing.

5 MR. CHURCHILL: Your Honor.

6 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Churchill, I take it on the

7 narrow issue that was raised, rebuttal is improper?

8 MR. CHURCHILL: I just want to be sure that I

9 understand what we are being asked to do or what we will be

10 asked to do.

11 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I think your microphone is not on.

12 MR. CHURCHILL: Did I understand that he was.to

13 come up with a citation in the SER tomorrow and that we were

14 going to rebut that?

15 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Well, you were going to comment

16 on whether it was in fact true that the pressure tests were

17 not adequate to deal with pressures to be expected during a

18 LOCA.

19 MR. CHURCHILL: What pressure tests are we

20 ref e rring to?

21 Peter, maybe you could answer? Could you

O 22 precisely tell me what tests you allege are inadequate?

23 MR. ANDERSON: We were precluded from discussing

O
24 one test. But another test which is not in the brackets

1

25 existed in the SER on page seven at the last sentence on the

PEPPEY REPORTING Co. / 273 7308
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1 page, primary and sacondary side hydro tests will be -{)
2 performed, so forth.

3 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Primary side and secondary side{)
4 hyd ro tests which were performed subsequent to the sleeving

5 operation and provide additional insurance of joint integrity.

6 MR. CHURCHILL: May I address the questions to Mr.

7 Anderson?

8 Are you coming up with more than that? O r -- I

9 don't understand where we are in this procedure. You've

10 raised something. Is that your citation?

11 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Churchill, let me cla ri fy i t .

12 As I understand, he has said there is something in the Point

13 Beach -- I presume it 's the operating license SER --

14 MR. ANDERSON : That's correct, sir.

which states that the15 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: --

| 16 pressure that will occur during a LOCA in these tubes would

i 17 exceed the pressure at which you ' re testing. And he 's going

18 to cite you to the portion of the Point Beach operating'

19 license SER which documents that the pressures during LOCA

! 20 would be in excess of the test pressures.

.21 MR. TREBY: May I just clarify something also.

()1

| 22 Are we talking about, when you say the Point Beach SER, are
|

23 we talking about the staff's documents which would in fact be

O
24 the SER, or are we talking about the applicant's document

25 which would be an FSAR?

I
|
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1 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: That I can't answer.

2 MR. ANDERSON : That's why I said, final sa fety,

3 that 's the licensee 's --
)

4 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: It's the licensee's SFAR. Okay.

5 And Mr. Anderson has concluded argm.nent on this issue.

i

6 MR. ANDERSON : That's correct, sir.

7 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: Within the limitations that we

8 set.

9 Under those circumstances, it's the Board's
r

10 pleasure to continue with the next contention. Do the

11 parties wish to comment on that proeidnre?

12 There being no comment on that procedure, Mr.

13 Anderson, please proceed with your next contention.

14 MR. CHURCHILL: Your Honor, I'm sorry, I don't

15 know if this is the nature of a comment on the procedure, but

16 would it be -- since it is late in the day, could I inquire

|

| 17 possibly what the further agenda might be for this two or
I

| 18 possible three day hearing? My reason for inquiring is that

| 19 my understanding based on our last conf erence call was that

20 we would take up the consideration of the show cause which

21 was, I guess, to find out if there was an issue to be

O 22 litigated. And then there were -- there was a later item in

23 your agenda which said for this hearing that questions of

O
24 fact, there might be an evidentiary presentation if necessary,

25 desireable for certain questions of fact. I asked you at the

. _ . _ _ _ _ - _ _ . . _ .
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1 time does that mean we first take up this. If it turns out

2 that there is an issue, we go ahead at this proceeding to

3 dispose of that issue on an evidentiary basis by the

4 witnesses which we and the staff have present.

'

5 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: That is still a possibility. It

6 would depend on the likelihood that we could resolve the

7 issue if one was to be admitted.

8 MR. CHURCHILL: We are prepared, Your Honor, to

9 present testimony on the contentions that the Decade he

10 raised. We don't think that they have e basis for even

11 raising them, and we don't think that, therefore, we don't

12 think they have a basis for requiring us to present testimony.f-

13 Nevertheless, we are ready to do it on the assumption or at

14 least on the chance that we might not prevail, at least our

15 position might not prevail during these procedural -- the

16 procedural part of the hearing.

17 I em now concerned that we may spend so much time

18 on the procedural part that there might not be time left over

19 to litigate an issue should one come in. This would place in

20 jeopardy our ability to adequately complete the demonstration

21 program. If that were the case, I would prefer to present my

O'

22 witnesses and litigate this to the extent of the

23 demonstration program if that is necessary, rather than use

24 up all the time and find that we may have won everything but

25 lost on one issue or something like this but t'le re is no more
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1 time to litigate i t, so we all go home and we eventually lost

2 the war.

3 CHAIRMAN BLCCH: We tried to design the procedures
)

4 so the war would not be lost on procedural grounds. I use

5 the word advisedly, it's had language in this particular kind

6 of proceeding.

7 We -- I would propose that we continue

8 considering the contentions. If at the conclusion of that

9 portion of the case the Board is inclined to admit a

10 contention, we will attempt to inform you quickly. We may be

11 able to have evidentiary presentations at this time.

12 It's also true, however, that the strength of

13 Decade's objections concerning expedited procedure increase

14 if we move into an evidentiary phase. So we would have to

| 15 consider ways in which to make it fairer for Decade to be he,

'

15 able to proceed with the actual evidentiary phas*. Depending

17 on what the issue is, we might have to recess until next week.

18 I just can't guess because I'm not sure what that issue would

19 be at this time.

20 We also, of course, have already had a situation

21 in which evidence could have been useful to clarify whether a

O 22 show on cause had been made, and if you recall, we offered

23 Decade the opportunity to ask certain questions and it

O
24 declined. That could happen again in the course of the show

25 cause procedure.

;
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1

1 MP. CHURCHILL: Yes. And I think that's
)

2 significant. I guess I was concerned, Your Honor, because-a

3 brand new issue was raised by Decade at 6:15. They couldn';
)

4

4 even cite it, so they were given leave to bring in the

5 citation tomorrow morning, and that began to alarm me,

6 because I was hoping that were an evidentiary presentation to

7 be necessary, we would already be starting it. And if this

8 then particular one on one contention is allowed to come over
,

9 tomorrow morning, befo re they even present a citation on a

10 brand new issue ,ast raised when in fact they were supposed

11 to have done this a week ago, these kind of tactics can

12 effectively jeopardize our being able to do the sleeving

13 program.

14 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I also understand that problem.

15 Fortunately the particular issue that they raise seemed. to me

,

16 to relate to two easily knowable numbers and not to involve

17 great burden.

18 In addition, I can suggest possible serious safety

19 problems if the representation were, in fact, true. Under

20 those circumstances, I permitted it, although it was raised

21 in an exceptionally irregular manner, because we are

i () 22 concerned, more than with procedures, with the safety and

23 environmental acceptability of this plant. And we a re trying

()'

24 to balance the procedural considerations against those safety

25 considerations. We ruled out one rebuttal argument on

!
1
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1 quali ty control. But that particular statement once made, it
./ )

2 seems to me, required resolutis.a in the interest of public

3 safety. I assure applicant that that was an extraordinary
{)

4 situation, but the nature of the allegation was extraordinary

5 also.
,

6 MR. TREBY: Judge Bloch, I guess I would also like

7 to address this. I realize that the Boa rd has been

8 endeavoring to conduct a procedure whereby the intervenor

9 would have the best procedural rights. But it does seem to

! 10 me that we may well be spending a lot of time going over the

1 11 various issues that they wish to have litigated. And based

12 on everything that we've heard so far in the record, the

13 issues thay wish to litigate ere those that are contained in

14 the contentions that they had originally proposed, that is 3,
7

15 4, 5, 7. 6, while they have a motion pending as to whether

16 or not -- requesting reconsideration, they concede may

17 really not be relevant to the demonstration procedure.

18 And while I realize that we filed motions with

19 rega rd to summary disposition with rega rd to these

20 contentions and the staff has supported those, and while we

21 firmly believe in what we stated, that these things may not

O
22 need to be litigated, we really think that in view of the

23 fact that both the licensee and the staff have here in the

24 hearing room people prepared to address these contentions,

|
25 ti.at perhaps the best procedure would be to get to these
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1 contentions, and it seems to us that the intervenors appear

2 to be quite knowledgeable in the area. Perhaps some

3 mechanism could be developed whereby after the case has been
U(~1

4 presented and they've had an opportunity to cross examine, if

5 there were some matters they might have cross examined but

6 fcc the rush of time, they can indicate those in a fairly

7 brief period of time.

8 But it does seem to staff counsel, at least, that

9 it might be another approach which would balance the public's

10 interest to be reassured about this demonstration program to

11 have both the licensee and the staff put on its case even,

l

12 though both parties have argued that summary disposition

13 should be granted. So that the matter -- so that the merits
i

14 can at least be brought to the Board's attention.

15 One of the reasons I argue this is that the staff

16 did bring its witnesses. Now I recognize that we did that at

17 our own risk, but it is also true that by having our

18 witnesses here, we are prepared to go forward at this time,

19 which it seems to me might be in the public interest. Since

20 we are prepared to go forward, I guess I would propose that

21 the Board give serious consideration to perhaps moving to

O 22 that stage.

23 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Treby, I understand the

O
24 interest that both staff and applicant have in doing this,

25 but I'm concerned that procedurely it could seem entirely
|
|

P EPP EY REPORTING CO. / 273-7308
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1 unfair particularly to proceed on all four issues on an

2 evidentiary basis without deciding -- on an evidentiary

3 hearing without deciding whether there was basis. It seems
)

4 to me that that might present intervenors with a very

5 imposing task, and, in fact, deciding the show cause motion

6 first before we decide what has to be heard might actually

7 present a fairer procedure.

8 I would like Decade to comment on whether it would

9 like to have the full case presented at this point.

10 MS. FALK: Is it my understanding that what WEPCO

11 has suggested and staff concurred with, for the purposes of

12 the immediate several days, the contentions would be taken as

13 establishing genuine issues of material fact and that then

14 the remainder of the time would be spent by the company

15 proving up its motion for interim relief?

16 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I would like applicant to comment

17 on that.

18 MR. CHURCHILL: It is our position, Your Honor,

19 that based on t he. filings that we received last Saturday when

20 it was understood at the third conference call that that

21 filing that we received on that date would identify the
()

# 22 issues that we thought we would have to deal with in this

|
23 hearing, and for the demonstration program, we saw that there

O 24 were contentions 3, 4 and 5, you had eliminated Contention 6

,
25 They also claimed Contention 7 which we taka issue with

1

|
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1 because we believe that Contention 7 on i ts face eliminates

2 the demonstration project, we prepared the only way we

3 possibly could, and that was to assume that we would have to
)

4 present evidence on those three contentions.

5 Now, we realize we also had a motion for summary

6 disposition which, if we prevailed on, would mean that we

7 would not have to present evidence.

8 We also realize that you had a show cause

9 procedure wh! h you had implemented and you were also looking

10 for come kind of a standard from them that showed they had a

11 genuine issue of f act. And we presumed that you would first

12 go through that, and if as a result of that process there

O
13 emerged one or more issues, we would be prepared to go ahead.

,

I

| 14 Now, it also occurred to me -- and I thought that

15 everybody understood that, and, in fact, that's why I asked

16 you that at the end of the third conference. For purposes of

| 17 this demonstration program, if necessary, we would make the

| 18 evidentiary presentation. There is no way that we can do it
|

19 at another time and still get a decision. It would have to

20 be done now.

21 All I am saying is that as a result of the long
m

22 time i t 's taking to get through the motion for the-

23 continuance and the first of the contentions which we are

O 24 still not through yet because of the last minute item that

25 was brought up, and the arguments which I think are totally
|

1

i
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1 inappropriate about proprietary information, it's one thing

2 af ter another that's delaying this and it's going very, very

gg 3 slow. And I don't think any of us, at least not at this
V

4 table, could have predicted that it would go at this

5 particular pace. And I'm sorry to say that I don't have any

6 real suggestions as to how to pick it up, although --

7 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I have the f eeling two of those

8 issues are dead. They have to do with the unfairness and

9 confidentiality. They may have been two of the major issues

10 that slowed things down.

11 MR. CHURCHILL: Let us hope so.

12 It strikes me that I'm making rather an
Ov

13 extraordinary proposal, but only extraordinary in the sense

14 that it is of tremendous advantage to the intervenor and

15 disadvantage to us. What I essentially said was let 's stop

16 making them get over that first hurdle.

17 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: You are rllling to waive that

18 hurdle? To waive the hurdle basis and waive the show cause
.

| 19 requirement providing that we will decide the case on an

|
20 evidentiary record?

| 21 MR. CHURCHILL: I have to do the best that I can

)
22 do to make sure that the Board has as much information as it'

|
23 needs to rule on the motion that we filed some time ago in

! *( ) 24 the proceeding to do this. I do not want to waive this. Ij

25 don't believe there is a basis. And the only --

PEPPEY REPORTING CO. / 273-7308
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(]} 1 CHAIRMAN BLOCB: The question the Decade asked was

2 whether you are willing to weive it, and that would be

({} helpful I think in the parties deciding whether they want to
~

4 do this.

5 MR. CHUR' CHILL: Well, on the understanding the

6 Contention 7 is not in issue and that Contention 3 is still --

7 is virtually completed, the argument on that, I would be

8 willing to waive it for Contentions 4 and 5 and go along with

9 yout decision on Contention 3. I would be willing to present

10 evidence starting first thing tomorrow morning on Contentions

11 4 and 5, and if the Board determined Contention 3. But I

<S 12 don't want to waive that. I would prefer to have the Board
b

13 make a decision on that.

14 CHAIRMAN Bl.OCH: Is staff also willing to waive

15 the basis requirements on contentions 4 and 5?

16 MR. TREBY: I guess the answer is yes, although

17 I'm somewhat confused. It seems to me once the Roard

18 admitted the contentions we were past the stage of basis, and

19 I guess I had always understood that what the show cause

20 procedure was going to do was to develop perhaps additional

21 contentions besides the same 3, 4 and 5 and 7 that had

22 previously been admitted. It now seems that the intervenors ;

23 are interested in 3, 4, 5 and 7. On that basis, I guess I am I

O-
24 willing to waive our basis objections, we were going to

1

25 pursue them on appeal, and say yes, these are contentions and
_ _
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1 let 's get to haaring.

CHAIRMAN BLOCH: 4 and 5 is all I'm asking you

about.

i 4 MR. TREBY: Yes.

5 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Is that an acceptable basis for

6 proceeding?

7 MS. FALK: Could I ask one more clarification from

8 Mr. Chairman? What then would be the scenario you see on

9 evidentiary matter as far as what you will require to be

10 proved by the company?

11 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: They would have to face the same

12 burden they would face in an evidentiary hearing concerning

13 the demonstration program.

14 MS. FALK: For purposes of their motion for

15 interim relief?
,

i 16 CHAIRMAN 9 LOCH: That's correct.

17 MS. FA LK: May I uuggest you consider the thought

|
of dealing w:.th the questions as a matter of law prior to18

19 those evidentiary questions with respect to the motion for

.0 interim relief. For ext mple, it is our position that some

i 21 kind of extraordinsry need is requi red to be shown for
'

(^)
22 purposes of obtaining interim relief in case and that this

23 case is no different. And it seems to me that those are the

O
24 easier questions to resolve, the more expeditions questions

l 25 to resolve, and makes more sense to rasolve those before
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1 going through the evidentiary portion of their motion.

2 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I think that if they are ready to

3 proceed on an evidentiary basis, that we would have to

4 proceed on the basis that we could grant relief based on the

5 record depending on where the balance of the evidence lay.

6 And that they would not be -- I don't think applicant is

7 willing to go into a preliminary debate about the application

8 of the Virginia Petroleum Jobbers Standards, the preliminary

9 injunction standards.

10 So, no, you can continue with the present

11 proceeding which is the basis for contentions or you can

12 consent to the procedure that was just suggested by applicant7-
V

13 and staff which is that we have an evidentiary hearing on the

14 next two contentions that you wish to present.

15 MS. FALK: And v4.th respect to Contention 7?

16 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Contention 7 there's been no

17 waiver on, so we 'd have to consider it in the way we started.

18 First whether you've shown cause, and then, if appropriate,

19 an evidentiary hearing.

20 MS. FALK: May we have two minutes to think about

21 that, please?

O's'' 22 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Certainly. Why don't we adjourn

23 for five. We will resume at 7: 12 on my watch. I t 's now 7:07 --

O 24 excuse me, 6:12; it's now 6:07.

25 (At 6:07 o' clock, hea ri ng recessed.)
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1 (At 6:12 o' clock, hea ring reconvened. )

2 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: The hearing will come to order.

3 Mr. Anderson, I notice Ms. Falk is not with you

4 at the present time. Have you discussed Decade's response

5 with her?

6 MR. ANDERSON: Yes, we have, Your Honor.

'

7 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: What is your response?

8 MR. ANDERSON: We, as we indicated previously,

9 believe that the time to prepare an adequate cross

10 examination has not been provided, but we would avail

11 ourselves of the opportunity to cross examinc subject to the

12 limitations that we have had, our inability to prepare

13 adequately, if that is provided, but we would do so without,

!
14 waiver of our basic-position that time should be provided,

15 and we are willing to go forward on that basis subject to

16 those caveats.

17 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Churchill, is that acceptable?

| 18 MR. CHURCHILL: Well, let us be very clear and

19 understand just what we are doing now. This has to do with

20 the demonstration program only. What we are doing is we

21 would like a ruling from the Board on your show cause

O 22 proceeding, I think it is on Contention 3.

23 Now decision that we are making is whether with

O 24 respect to 4 and 5 we would like to proceed throuah the show

25 cause proceeding to see whether they have actually provided
|

--
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1 some kind af a basis for legitimate issue of fact or whether
)

2 we would be willing to put on our witnesses right now and

)
give an evidentiary presentation on the merits of the3

'
4 contention as framed in 4 and 5. 4

1

S CHAIRMAN BLOCH: But as I understand, Decade's
,

1

6 response is they are willing to let you do that, but then

!
' 7 they will go and argue on appeal that they had inadequate

{ 8 opportunity to respond to 'the evidentiary presentation.

i 9 MR. CHURCHILL: Your Honor, that's unacceptable. j
:

10 That is totally unacceptable because it's been understood

11 f rom the very beginning that the purpose of this hearing was

i 12 to enable us or enable the Board to make a decision one way
i ()

13 or another on whether we can complete our sleeving process.

14 Now if this means that we are going to put on our evidentiary

15 presentation and then still, even though we would prevail on-

16 the issue, not be able to go ahead with the sleeving program,.
|

17 of course that's unacceptable.

18 Likewise the understanding would have to be that

19 there is no continuances for further discovery or other

20 preparation. We are here to litigate it this week, this

21 weekend. We have our witnesses here. I don't understand

O 22 what it means when he says subject to the understanding that

23 he is not ready to go.'

O 24 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I guess, Mr. Churchill, the

25 problem is we have devised a procedure we hope to be as rapid
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1 as possible, bat it is still possible there could be

2 prejudice, depending on the way in which we proceed.

3 My own judgment is that, given Decade 's response,
)

4 I do want to hear -- I guess I do want to hear the other two

5 parties that may want to rejoin a; well, we are more likely
*

6 to reach a fair procedure by following the original plan of

7 the Board on show cause. And then if there is an issue in

8 which we have to have a hearing to devise a method which will

9 be as fair as possible to Decade, as proceed on both of these
t

10 issues now when it may not he necessary to proceed on any or

11 it may be necessary to proceed on only one, may actually put

12 them at a greater disadvantage than following the initial-

13 show cause procedure.

14 I'm not, incidentally, persuaded that it's going

15 to take as long for these two contentions as it took for the

16 first.

17 MR. CHURCHILL: Your Honor, in view of what you

18 have just said and in view of the reservation by the Decade,

19 I think what I would like to do is proceed the way we've been

20 going for a little while longer and maybe later in tb,

21 evening see how far we get and see whether my suagested

(~%''' 22 procedure makes any sense at that time.

23 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: The only problem with it is that
O

"
24 there is no way I can force Decade to waive its right to

25 appeal on the ground it couldn't prepare.

PEPP EY REPORTING Co. / 273-7309
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1 MR. CHURCHILL: No, I understand that. But his

2 statement together with yours that you feel that this is a

3' more fair way to proceed with Decade persuades me, at least

4 for the moment, to go ahead with that. Now I haven't talked

I don't know if5 to staff counsel and I don't know what --

6 staff counsel was agreeing with me or was independently --

7 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Why don't we ask staff counsel.

8 MR. TREBY: Staff counsel was independent.

9 There are no guarantees, whatever procedures are

10 followed and however long the proceeding took to be conducted,

11 that appeals would not be filed. And so I am not

12 particularly concerned about whether the intervenor wishes to

13 take an appeal of whatever finding is reached in this

14 prcceeding if it happens to not be favorable to him, or it's

15 conceivable that if the findings were not favorable to one of

16 the other parties, they may wish to take an appeal. So I'm

17 not pe rsuaded that whether or not an appeal is going to be

18 taken is dispositive of the issue.

19 As to whether or not it would be in some way

20 prejudicial or detremental to Decade to have their

21 coprantions admitted and for us to litigate i t, I guess I

O 22 have some difficulty understanding how they are being

23 prejudiced. They are here arguing they want to litigate
,

U 24 their contentions. If they are unsuccessful and the Board

25 decides that they haven't shown good cause and it rejects the

PEPPEY REPORTING Co. / 273-7308
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1 litigation of a couple of these contentions, I'm n$c so sure
)

2 that Decade is going to be thinking that you have assisted

r~s 3 them in some manner ny giving them two less issues to
V

4 litigate.

5 It seems to me that they are least prejudiced by

6 going -- by us going forward now and hearing the merits of

7 the contentions that they wish to litigate.

8 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: Well, I'd like Decade to consider

9 that. From one point of view, at least, you were offered a

10 substantial advantage, which is the ability to litigate

il contentions which you may never be able to litigate. You'd

12 be litigating them at some disadvantage because you haven't

13 had as full an opportunity for discovery as you would have

14 liked, you haven't had as long a time to assemble expert

15 witnesses. On the other hand, if you do not at this point

16 waive the objection that you ' ve h ad insufficient time, we

17 would have to revert to the procedures the Board laid out and

18 proceed with the show cause proceeding junt as we laid out at

19 the outset. I understand Decade's position to be that it

20 prefers to revert to the show cause proceeding.

21 MR. ANDERSON: We are willing to go in either

O
22 manner, but I think that does mean we are not going to waive

23 the rights that we may have for further preparation time.

O
24 But I wouldn 't ascribe a preferance.

25 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Well, I'm saying that, to r.y mind,

_
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:

{
the only way that we could give you the additional rights of1

2 going right to an evidentiary hearing without having

3 established basis or showing cause at thic stage would be if{)
4 you waived the right to appeal based on inadequate time to

5 prepare. for the evidentiary hiring. So your answer in terms

6 of my criteria is that you prefer to proceed with the show

7 cause.

8 MR. ANDERSON : Well, if the going forward with the

9 show cause means assuming we prevail on a contention we'd

10 have more time to prepara for cross examination, the answer

11 is yes.

12 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Well, that would depend -- that

13 would depend on the nature of the contention which we found

14 admissible. We would give you a fair opportunity to prepare

15 for cross or to prepare through interrogatories. Depending

16 on what it was that we found admissible. If it was a very

|
'

17 narrow issue, you mi.ght not gain any additional time. If it

18 were a broad issue, we might insist on waiting until next

19 week or we might even find that it's impossible to litigate

20 the issue fairly before the demsos rat t on program proceeds

21 and therefore you have shown cause and there will be no

()
22 demonstration. Those are your choices. we cannot guarantee

23 that you would have more rights. It depends very much on

24 what the issue is that we might admit.

25 MR. ANDERSON: it 's a question of imponderables,

.~ __ _ _ _ _ _. _ . _ - _ - -_ _ / 273-_730P____-.PEPPEY REPORTING CO.
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1 and the best we could make in terms of th$t -is to go for ard~~

2 the way we are going. But we don't mean to say we are trying

3 to oppose the suggestion.
~ '

'

'

4 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I understand.. So I understahd"
'

5 now that the best way to proceed is to proceed as rapidly as '

6 we can on the show cause proceeding.
.

7 Mr. Anderson or Ms. Falk, would you please begin

8 with your next contention?
,

9 MR. ANDERSON : Before I do that, if I may digress c '.
10 very briefly. The hour is late and the day is long.' And ther

\

11 accoutrements are severly sometimes wearing, tempers
,;

12 sometimes flair. But the Board has ruled that there is no
,

13 further discussions had on certain positions we've taken on

14 the way this proceeding has been conducted. We all know the
'

15 respective parties have different positions on that. In view
- ,

16 of that, we still think it would behoove Mr. Churchill to Q
T'

17 refrain from using words like tactics and delay. We
'

t

18 understand we disagree with each other. I don't think the V

'

19 use of those words will facilitate the ' hearing proceeding in

20 this late hour.

21 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I would like to suggest t t weq
'

. v
, ~ ,

22 do try to be as civil as we can. I also suggpst that've "

' '

23 understand one argument that Mr. Churchill has mado i
I s

24 repeatedly quite well, whi ch is the repeated argument thaE (xs, s

'*25 they haven't even established a basis. If we could avoid .

,' waf

-
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,

.

1 repeati'cq that, we might save some time. Obviously your
,

s
2 emotions also get up in this situation, and I think we'

1 ~
3 understand that portitic i and need not have i; five =cre times

) 4' ~
'' \ '

ton ght.;

\'
4

5 MR. CHIMCHILL: Well, the last time 1 talked about'
4, -

'
i ~,~ ~

7 .,,

6' ! r ,%si's, elr. Anderson said we 'll set that aside for the moment.~

Il (i 3,, .-'

! ,, , ; ',,
'

7 CHAIRMAN BLOC 5lt Mr. Anderson, Jet's proceed asj

i.. fN- - ,

6s ,

! 8 expeditiously as 'we can with your next contention -- which is
' '

, i -

9 numbor?x
.

'

10 MR. ANDERSOMs ; 4. Relates to the potential new'

,

11 co r rosi ve in the sleeve' tubes. This is a contention t!at was
,, e i

1 12 -tcised first as a concern by the staf f in documents relating-

13 to the San Onof re plant which we cited in our earlier filings.

| 14 It''u a concern that i's especially important because of the
,

.. , ,
,

1s

15 'histdry of the corrosion problem at Point Beach where
*

,

~
-

| M measures Aaker, to improvA., the -- to minimize corrosion and
'

ts,

i 17 improve the environment have, in f act, created additicnal
\i

18 problems, and here we have a situation where the so-called

! 19 f repair will create a new environment. And, in fact, the4

; 20 Westfaghoise, sleeving report indicates that one of the
s |.,

-

'

'?1 -purposes <--, let me say this without reference --,7 '
|' ' ~ s\,

22 . CHA1RMAN BLOCH: Mr.' Anderson, I think you're-

i
-

1, x;s

23 ytrying to proceed expeditiously. I'm concerned there are

O~ ' 24
(' '~

<smnei membe rsj of . the public won't be able to follow this! .

s ,
,

25 bech;2se you ha'vp 't told them the contention.
1 ;; ,

y
- -

3 ,, t ,,i' ;
.

'

'

I
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Where new corrosive environments1 - MR. ANDERSON:
.

'-

: "

2 will be created in the annulus between the rieeve and the
-

_

3 tube - which can- accelerate. corrosive processes --- rm)U
~4 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: .The notion is if there is a.,

~

5 sleeye put inside of tho. tub'e,- there may be a space formed

6 between the tube and water may get in there and corrosive

7 environment would be created that would be worse than the

'
8 = corrosive environments that already exist.

9 MR. ANDERSON: That 's correct.

10 i CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Please continue,

11 MR. ANDERSON: I think i t 's fair to state that one

12 of the purposes of this whole sleeving program being-

,O;

13~ cc,nducted , by Westinghouse has been to inaure they are not-
,

going t{ go from the proverbial frying pan into the fi re , and
'

14

fair reading of the document would show that that's a large15' jp a
.-

,

~16 measure of what.they are intending to attempt to accomplish.
'

-

t,

117 H The Safety Evaluation Report on page 5 indicates the,

i

18 " confirmatory testing of the corrosien stress corrosion

~

19 cracking resistence of both the upper and lower joints of the
.

20 Point Beach cbnfiguration is in progress.
_.

; 21 Mr. Porter under cross examination earlier today

O 22 said. that there nay be leaks in the sleeve tubes, and that's

23' why they need to have trg operational experience in olved. I
*

'.

O
,

$4 think also intui|tively aphrt from record citations one can
,

i

25 recognize that 4he conc,entration of inpurities in a narrow
''

,
,

.

'#
,

.
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(]) 1 space is going to be a potentially greater concern than in an

2 open spaces That's precisely one of the kinds of concerns wo

({} 3 have, in the crevice, that very narrow space, and the

i

4 concentration factor, because it's enclosed with a constant

5 boiling, can create more concentrations that might be more

| 6 corrosive of the tube.

7 And for those reasons we think that further

8 investigation of what kind of impurities on a concentrated

9 basis may exist is warranted for an evidentiary hearing.

10 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Can you give us a basis that it

| 11 would conceive rapidly enough to create a problem during the
i

12 existence of the demonstration program? Let 's assume ' for the

13 time being you may be correct, that a sleeving program might
1

14 not work because of the corrosive environment in that

15 particular place because in three, four, five years, two

16 years maybe, but wby should we be concerned that in the first

17 year af ter the installation of the sleeve it would be so

18 corrosive that we would reduce the thickness of the sleeve to

| 19 the point where it would no longer be safe?

|

20 Mk. ANDERSON: When you review the -- I think

21 this is attached to the interim motion for interim relief

(| 22 filed by the applicant, the attached Safety Evaluation

23 Reports, it discussed the history of what went on at Point

()|
24 Beach Unit 1 in the peried 1979. And one thi ng that that

;

25 shows, and I have to take a pause to get an actual more

_ . _ . . _ P@PPEN REPORTING CO. / 273-7308
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,

1 detailed citation, is that the rapid progression of corrosion{)
a

2 was extremely fast in that period, that is to say you could

I

{]) 3 have a tube which had no indicatio ns in one month and then

i 4 three months later it rqs a hundred percent defect. That is

'
5 to say when you have a new corrosive environment, the

i

j 6 rapidity of progression of defect can he extremely fast, and

t

i 7 to say five months or whatever does not mean that the past
1

) 8 history of progression of corrosion would not come into play
i

9 and actually result in a situation with tae remaining wall
,

!,

10 thickness was not in jeopardy in the case of loss of4

1

! 11 cointoxicants.

:
12 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Have you further argument or

13 further basis?.

:
1 14 MR. ANDERSON: You asked me to be brief.
i
i

15 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Well, I also want you to be

16 inclusive. I want to make sure that you have stated now any

17 basis you have for this concention, because it won't be

18 permitted during rebuttal.

19 I have a question that sooner or later I wish tc

20 ask of applicant that may require we go in camera.

21 I would ask that applicant, staff and Decado

22 approach the bench.

23 (Discussion had off the record.)

24 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: The Board has dacided to ask a

25 question which relates to a test of possible relevance to
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1 this contention of Decade. Decade has announced that it is[]}
2 not willing to attend a closed session to discuss the results

({} 3 of that test, 'and therefore Decade is expected to leave as we

4 ask the public to leave during a brief in camera session. I

5 anticipate that this may last no longer than ten or, at most,

'

6 fifteen minutes.

7 The public is now asked to leave. We will open'

8 the doors again when the session is open. I ask that we

9 operate without microphones during the in camera.

10 (The hearing was closed to the public.)

11

2
(:)

13
i

14
;

!

| 15
: i

16

17

18

19

20

()l

22

*
()

24

l 25
!

|
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1 (Public hearing resumed.)

2 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Public session is recured. We

() 3 welcome Decade back.

4 MS. FALK: Mr. Chairman, may I state for the record
,

.

5 that the reason we were required to leave was for the same

6 reason you stated before in our in cancra sessions, which was

~

7 not for the numbers being spoken to but for the conclusions

8 derived as to safety?

9 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Just to clarify, that was the

10 reason that you left, not that you were required to leave.

11 We did not require you to leave. You decided to leave.

12 MS. FALK: But for those reasons which necessitate

13 us to leave.

14 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I understand that.

15 MS. FALK: It wasn't a desire not to be privy to
,

16 the information.

17 CHAERMAN BLOCH: Mr. Churchill, would you please

18 continue with your presentation on contention four.

19 MR. CHURCHILL: Yes. Thank you.

20 Your Honor, contention four essentially says, it's

21 fairly straightforward, that the annulus between the original

O
22 tube and the sleeve may give rise to an unexpectedly

23 corrosive environment where the tube is or may be suffering

24 in the future from a through-wall crack and secondary water

25 impurities seep into the narrow space.

.
.
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1

!

{} 1 We have -- we did ask that they provide a basis for

2 this -- I'm sorry, I said that word -- sone grounds for |

(~J
T 3 presuming that there might be a problem in this because

%

4 indeed it is a crevice, and as I understand the Iocie of the

6 In terveno rs there was a crevice between the original tube and

6 the tubesheet, which was the cause of some concentration of
1

7 caustic materials, thereby causing some corrosion.

8 The only thing that they have stated as a grounds

9 for concern is that this happens to be a crevice and that was

10 a crevice. At least that's the way I understand it. And I

11 believe in a letter in which you asked for basis they cited a

12 letter that the Staf f -- or minutes of a meeting, perhaps,
)

13 that the Staff had said in dealing with San Onofre they would

14 like to inquire into the question of what was happenina

15 inside that new crevice. There was no f acts stated that

16 anybody thought that there was a more corrosive environment

17 than would be expected or that it would be any more corrosive

18 than the original crevice. They reiterated -- in response to

19 our motion for summary disposition, they simply reiterated

20 the same document and provided no more basis.

21 Now, on the record, what we have is an affidavit of
I')

! %/
22 David Porter which very simply states that this new crevice

23 will not result in an unexpectedly corrosive environment.

24 There are no new materiaia that would be injected in there to

25 create that. If caustic water were to come in through a
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1 breach in tha tube and into that crevice, it would be the(~ )]
2 same caustic water that was already outside in the original

(]) 3 crevice and, furthermore, the new material which would come

4 into contact with that,.that is the thermally treated Inconel

5 600 of the new sleeve, was f ar more highly resistant to

6 corrosion than the old. And, therefore, not only was there,

7 not an unexpectedly corrosive environment but it.was not an

8 environment that was any more corrosive, at least from the

9 point of view of causing corrosion, plus the fact that the

10 material for which we are guarding against the corrosion is

11 more corrosive resistant.

12 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Churchill, on the public
)

13 record, is there any way for the public to be able to compare

14 the degree of corrosion resistance of the new material

15 compared to the old one?

16 MR. CHURCHILL: May I have a moment.

17 Your Honor, the sleeving material has a magnitude --

18 approximately an order of magnitude greater corrosion

19 resistance that the original tube material.

20 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: That is in a variety of tests it

21 corrodes about one-tenth the amount? That 's what you mean by

22 an order of magnitude?

23 MR. CHURCHILL: I mean one-tenth. Whether or not

24 that means the rest of your sentence, I'm not sure. I think

25 so.

f@5tT&55L MSM6 M @R
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(~3 1 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Well, what is -- I said in the
V

2 public record. Is there something in the public record that

./~1 3 that one-tenth is based on or is this now just testimony f rom
V

4 Mr. Fletcher through Mr. Churchill?

5 MR. CHURCHILL: I don't know of anything in ths

6 public record that says an order of magnitude. That is just

7 what Mr. Fletcher told me just now, and he said that I could

8 say that on the public record. This is, of course, based on

9 tests that Westinghouse has performed.

10 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Fletcher, you were just sworn.

| 11 Wou " you please just state for the public record that there

12 is a difference of an order of magnitude?',-
't-

13 MR. FLETCHER: Yes. There is a difference of at

14 least an order of magnitude in the corrosion resistance of

15 the sleeve material.
,

I
16 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: And would it be fair to say this

17 was based on t variety of laboratory tests?

18 MR. FLETCHER: Indeed, it was. We have been

19 studying this particular sleeve material for many years in a

20 variety of environments and temperatures, all of which would

21 be relevant to steam generator applications and more
,.s

.]
22 specifically to environments similar to that which we might

|
'

23 see at Point Beach.
(')1

V
24 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Are any of those tests of a nature

25 ,that could be discussed on cross examination at public
'

|
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1 session?

2 MR. FLETCHER: We van describe a wide variety of

(]) 3 corrosion tests that Westinghouse has conducted over the

4 years which would encompass a variety of alloys, a variety of

5 different alloys. This information appears in many different

6 publications, in engineering magazines, corrosion journals,

7 but it would not identify, to the best of my knowledge, or

8 relate those materials-to the sleeving process that we have.

9 These are generic tests that are run with a variety of alloys,

10 one of which we have selected for the sleeving material.

| 11 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: If Decade should wish to ask Mr.
'

12 Fletcher questions about the corrosion resistance of the heatn/s.
13 treated Inconel material, they will be welcome to do so. I

14 anticipate that they will refuse the opportunity based on
i

15 their prior statements.

16 Thank you very much, Mr. Fletcher.

17 You'll have an opportunity to do that during your

1

18 rebuttal if you wish to ask at that time.'

19 MR. ANDERSON: Okay.

20 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Churchill, would you lik e to

21 continue?

O
22 MR. CHURCHILL: No, sir. I've completed, sir.

23 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: fir. Treby.

24 MR. TREBY: Well, the Staff believes that the

25 Intervenors have not provided any grounds or citation - to
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1 authority to indicate that there is a matter warranting

2 hearing with regard to this contention. The Staff's

({} 3 memorandum which they cite for the reasons which Mr.

4 Churchill has mentioned we don't believe suffices, and the

5 only other document which they've reference to is the

6 documents containing some of the history of corrosion at

7 Point Beach, and we don't believe that those raise any

8 matters. Accordingly, we don't believe they've made the show

9 cause test.

10 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Decade's rebuttal.

11 MR. ANDERSON: Your Honor, we do continue to

12 believe that the interpolation of witnesses in an order to

13 show cause is anomalous, but I have an absorbing curiosity to

14 ask a question or two of Mr. Fletcher. If that offer exists,

15 I would avail myself of it.

16 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: You have no objection, do you, Mr.

17 Churchill?

18 MR. CHURCHILL: Is this in the nature of cross

19 examination?

20 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: It's in the nature of cross

21 examination on the question of the resistance of the Inconel,,3
V

22 500 -- 500 or 600?

- 23 MR. ANDERSON: 600.

%/
24 MR. CHURCHILL: In view of the fact that Mr.

25 Fletcher did in fact testify right here in Mr. Anderson's

_
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1 presence, I think we could allow it.{}
2 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Fletcher, if you would come

(]) 3 forward.

4 You should consider that you are continaed to be

5 sworn.

6 W.D. FLETCHER, having been previously duly sworn, was

7 examined and testified further as follows:

8 CROSS EXAMINATION

9 BY MR. ANDERSON:

10 Q. When you say that the corrosive resistance of Inconel --

11 of therma 13y treated Inconel 600 is significantly improved,

12 you do not mean to imply by that that corrosion processes
C.)S

13 cannot occur in that tube material, do you, sir?

14 A. That's correct, Mr. Anderson. The corrosion

15 resistance is considerably improved, but I cannot say that it

|
16 is immune to corrosion.

17 Q. And am I correct that thermally treated Inconel 600

|
18 exists in several of the newer Westinghouse plants?

19 A. That's correct.

20 Q. Would you indicate, if you know, which plants those

21 would be?

22 A. Oh, there are a number of them. I cannot recall at

23 this setting just which ones they are.

24 Q. Could you give a ball park vintage of which plants

25 would tend to have them, that is to say plants in operation

FMPFFF@ RF@@@9FREG Gd d 273-736@
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1 after '75, for example?
[}

2 A. No. As a ma tter of f act, the plants that have the

[]} 3 thermally treated Inconel 600 tubing in it, the 9 is one

4 plant that began operation early 1980, and there are more

5 that will be coming on line as time goes on.

6 Q. Well, let me ask this.

7 Does Farley 1 have thermally treated Inconel 600?

8 A. No.

9 Q. North Anna 1?

10 A. No. It does not.

11 Q. Bdaver Valley 17

12 A. No. It does not.

13 Q. Indian Point 37

14 A. No.
i

| 15 Q. So, basically, it's plants that are just-in operation

16 for a very short time that have this new treated Inconel. Is

17 that correct?

18 A. That 's correct.

19 Q. So, whether in fact the real world experience bears

20 out the hopes remains to be seen?

!

l 21 A. The thermally treated Inconel 500 material has been

O
22 evaluated in laboratory tests, what we call head-to-head

23 comparisons with a variety of other steam generator materials,7

24 and it is a highly corrosion resistant alloy. We have great

25 confidence in it. We have taken that material in the form of

I S F@ B Fa92 S FS @ B9? X G @ B n / 279-7208
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(^T 1 steam generator tubes, run it in model boiler tests to
%>

2 establish in a relevant environment with heat transfer with

fl 3 exaggerated chemistries and demonstrated its high corrosion
v

4 resistance.

5 Q. Now, when plain old ordinary Inconel 600 was first

6 introduced, that was also a material that had extensive

7 testing done. It had a lot of hopes associated with its

8 ability to resist corrosion. Is that not true?

9 A. Inconel 600 is a corrosion resistant alloy. There are

10 certain elements that will cause corrosion, and those have

11 been identified. The improvement of the Inconel 600 through

12 a thermal treatment process is a technique that has been
(s]x ,

13 developed during the last say approximately ten years.

14 Inconel 600 is resistant in the mill annealed as opposed to

15 the thermally treated form. It is resistant to many

|

| 16 corrodents, so it is a corrosion resistant alloy.
i

| 17 In the context of certain environments, more

18 specifically caustic, Inconel 600 can be corroded. The

19 thermal treatment of the 600 alloy retards that corrosion.

20 Q. When the corrosion began being experienced at

I 21 Westinghouse PWR about early 1970s at Beznau, even though
(G

22 they had introduced the use of Inconel 600 to replace
,

23 stainless steel, that came as a surprise to Westinghouse, dide3

L)
24 it not, the extent of the corrosion that arose?

25 A. Well, the extent of the corrosion that arose certainly
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(]) 1 came as a surprise to _ u:s in the context that the steam

2 generator had been operated in such a fashion that it had

(]) 3 accumulated products that reacted with sociium phosphate which
,

'

4 was added to treat and remove somo of the contaminants that

5 were coming in by virtue of cooling water leakage.

6 Now, when the sodium phosphate was introduced, it

7 formed very high -concentrations in local regions of sodium

8 hydroxide or caustic. And these high concentrations right on
.

9 the tube surface led to cracking of the tubes.

10 Q. So, the reason you were surprised is because the

11 environment was more corrosive, the actual environment was

12 more corrosive than you anticipated having occurred?
[}

i 13 A. The formation of the caustic resulted from the long-tern

14 introduction of cooling water impurities, and then the manner

15 in which the steam generator water was treated led to the

16 formation of these local high concentrations.

17 So, the extensiveness of the number of tubes that
1

18 were affected was not expected. :
1

19 MR. ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

20 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Thank you, Mr. Fletcher.

21 Has that concluded your rebuttal?

22 MR. ANDERSON : No. I'd like to proceed with that,
i

23 but I am through with Mr. Fletcher.

| 24 (Witness excused.)
|

25 MP. ANDERSON: I think basically lis tening to Mr. I|

l

|
' 3 (69
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[} 1 Churchill on this point, he 's basically arguing the merits

2 when he refers to the af fidavit filed by Mr. Porter. He's

[]) 3 referring to Mr. Porter's conclusions as to what would happen,

4 and Mr. Porter's conclusions as to what would happen I think

5 have to be weighed to the extent that the conclusions are
,

6 relevant for this kind of proceeding at all at this phase

7 against the fact that the previous representations of

8 confidence about previous measures did not come about and

9 were not borne out in the facts previous that I won't repeat.

10 The other new element raised by virtue of the fact

11 we ' re doing sleeving and the potential for the new annulus

12 having a new environment, it's not the same as Mr. Churchill
)

13 implied that you have another crevice, so what. It 's not

14 worse than it was before. But in point of fact that crevice

15 is located in the free-standing region of the steam generator.

16 And one of the additional safety lines of defense

17 that's been relied upon by the Applicant in all these

18 discussions over the past two or three years has been because

19 t':e crevice -- the corrosior. is in the crevice and it's

20 constrained, the in-leakage will be substantially less. And

21 if you start talking about having more corrosive environments

22 akin to the corrosive environments in the crevice in the free-

23 standing region, safety concerns become magnified

24 substantially.

25 There are, it is true, two walls, but to get that
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/''') 1 corrosive environment already assumes the outer wall has been
U

2 ruptured with a defect. And, of course, it somewhat jumps

(]} 3 the gun, but the inspectability of the original tube is not

4 the same as the inspectability of the sleeve. And for those

5 reasons we think that really the rebuttal being made by Mr.

6 Churchill speaks to the merits, and it's too early to

7 adjudicate those merits because the hearing has not yet been

8 held.

9 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Are you prepared to proceed on

10 your next contention, Mr. Anderson?

| 11 MR. ANDERSON : I am.

3 12 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Please proceed.
L)

13 MR. ANDERSON : Contention five relates to the

14 inspectability of sleeve two.

15 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I'm sorry. I may have spoken too
!

16 quickly. Off the record, please.

17 (Discussion off the record.)

18 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: As a result of the off-the-record

19 conference among the parties, we decided to break for dinner

20 for precisely one hour. It 's now 7: 30 on my watch. We will

i

21 resume at 8:30 in this place.'

22 (Dinner recess taken at 7:30 p.m.)

l
t 23 (Continued on next page.)
1 n
1 %)
| 24

1
' 25

|
|
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'(]) 1 EVENING SESSION R: 50 p.m.

2 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: This evening session is convened.

/~' 3 Decade. Your presentation on Contention Number r,\s)
4 MR. ANDERSON : Contention Number 3 relates to the

5 inspectability of tubes that have been sleeved, a concern

6 that has been expressed by the staff at San Onofre on a

7 previous occasion

8 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Anderson, I know it's hard at

9 this time of night, but I think you ' re tend i ng to speak down,

10 and it's hard for people to hear.

11 MR. ANDERSON: Sure.

(3 12 Contention 5 relates to the inspectability of
LJ

13 tubes which have been sleeved. Inspectabili ty is of

14 importance because of the ability to detect defects before

15 they become incipient failures was a safety concern. It 's a

|
'

16 concern that has been expressed by the staff and at the San

17 Onofre proceeding. It is a concern also we believe as

|

| 18 reflected in the Safety Evaluation Report which states on

19 page 6 that eddy current inspection of the sleeve joints will

20 present some difficulties particularly for the reference type

21 upper joint. The sleeve joints contain a number of features-

G
22 which will produce competing ECT signals, making it more

23 difficult to discriminate sleeve or tube wall def ects ati ,-
\_);
,

1

24 these locations. Westinghouse is currently investigating ECT
|

|

i 25 procedures to further improve the

!
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(]) 1 inspectability of these regions. I think the ?act that

2 there's further investigation ongoing speaks to the statement

(]) 3 of the Chairman at the October 26 telephone conference in

4 which it was stated it can meet the order to show cause by

5 showing that there is an important issue that is not fully

6 determined by the record in tnis case. I only wish that I'd

7 have time to clearly review the Westinghouse report and make

8 these comments and seek advice, but I've not yet had time to

9 do so.

10 CHAIRMAN'BLOCH: And do you.have any further

11 basis?'

12 MR. ANDERSON: No. That's it, sir.
)

13 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Applicant?
{

| 14 MR. CHURCHILL: Again the Staff did say over on

15 page 8 and 9 when they talked about their evaluation of eddy
|

16 curent inspectability that between the upper and lower joints --

17 and remember this is the area that we are trying to repair

18 and protect against degradation. This is the only area where

19 degradation has been found. Between the upper and lower

20 joints. The eddy current inspectability -- I'm reading from

21 the bottom of page 8 -- will be comparable to that for an

22 unsleeved tube without a significant loss of sensitivity. I,

!
t

; 23 think in the Westinghouse repair report it even went further
l ()

24 than that and said it would be as good as if not better in

| 25 the area between the upper and lower joint.
|
!
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[)
The staff goes on to say that geometric1

2 discontinuities at the sleeve joints will produce signal

{]) 3 interferences. However, the use of nonstandard eddy current

4 probe types and multi frequency techniques should permit

5 adequate inspections of these areas. And so on. The Staff

6 concluded that even though the discontinuity is at the-joints - -

7 and I emphasize this is not the area between the joints where

8 the degradation occurs -- there will be some decrease in
,

9 sensitivity of inspectability. But they do not consider that

10 a safety problem.

11 Now in view of the fact that it is only at the

12 joint and the joint occurs not only where there is no signs

13 of degradation but also above the area where you would expect

14 to find any degradation because it is above the sludge

: 15 deposits. In view further of the fact that we are dealing

16 there with two pieces of metal close together without an

17 annulus in between bondeo in the way that's been described,

18 we literally would not expect any degradation in that area,

19 and furthermore we are not saying nor is the Staff saying

20 that eddy current detection is totally ineffective. There

21 are just some places where it is more difficult at the

() I
22 discontinuities. There you would have to in order to

r 23 postulate what Mr. Anderson is postulating, which is that an

24 incipi.ent failure may go undetected and rupture during a loss

25 of coolant accident, it seems that there's an awful long way
I
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1 between that and the statement that you have some difficulty()
2 seeing with as much sensitivity all of the areas up in that

({} 3 area.

4 I would think that in order to postulate anything,

5 you first of all have to assume corrosion that's started

6 starting on the outside of the original tube where there has

7 been none.

8 Secondly, that corrosion is going to have to go

9 through, and this is in the area of the joint where you have

10 two pieces of metal tightly against each other and it's going

11 to hit the new sleeve, which is the highly corrosive

12 resistant. And then for some reason he's going to have to

13 postulate that it goes through that, too.

14 Meanwhile, having gone through one and into the

15 other he 's further going to have to postulate that all of

l

| 16 this is going undetected, notwithstanding the fact that we

|
'

17 have our base line signals, eddy current signals, which are

18 taken as soon as the sleeving is completed before the plant

19 goes up to power.

20 And furthermore, even if it should go further than

21 that, what do you have? You have a leak. The whole plant is

O
22 designed to be able to accept leaks, under constant

23 surveillance for leaks, and to shut down if any are there.

24 There is no mechanistic postulation at all of how

25 corrosion up in this area could get through two metal
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< (]} 1 barriers in such a way as to actually rupture during a loss

2 of coolant accident, and in our opinion that's a totally

(]) 3 incredible event.

4 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Churchill, I noticed thet

5 before you will sleeve you were going to inspect the entire

6 length of any deplugged tubes. Do you know whether a defect

7 in the area where the bonding will take place would,

8 disqualify the tube from sleeving?

9 MR. CHURCHILL: Yes, it would. That tube would

10 not be sleeved.

11 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: It would. And would you for the

(v'T
record please state the portions of the Westinghouse report12

13 which you're relying on on this contention?

14 MR. CHURCHILL: Certainly. There 's a Section 7.2

15 entitled Eddy Current Inspection starting at page 7.5.

16 There 's also a summary section 7.3.

17 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: That's page 7.5, not Section 7.59

18 MR. CHURCHILL: It's Section 7.2 at page 7.5. And

19 Section 7.3 at paga 7.8, and also Secti,n 9 at page 9.1.

20 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Is it possible for you to comment

21 in public session about the extent to which the eddy current

22 testing will be supplemented by other forms of testing? |

23 MR. CHURCHILL: Yes, sir. Chapter 9 of the

24 Westinghouse sleeving report, except for one small group of

25 four words which will come as a surprise to no one, is

_
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[]) I basically is not proprietary. And what this says, in essence,

2 is that the eddy current testing at each outage will be
|

(]) 3 supplemented by the hydrostatic leak tests of A00 psid

4 secondary to primary, and about 1900 psid primary to

5 secondary.

6 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: And I think there was another

7 form of testing that you' re going to use right at the bond if

8 I read 7.3 correct. Page 7.8. I guess that the other form

9 of testing is not helpful for determining the integrity of

10 the tube and slaeve. Is that right? That's for a different

*

11 purpose?

12 MR. CHURCHILL: Well, I think it's helpful and to
[)

13 the extent that you' re depending on the heat treatment part

14 of this dual joint. I don't think that it's the type of,

15 looking for the same thing we are looking for with the eddy

16 current testing, which is corrosion. I also don't think that

17 this type of testing is done at e a ch ' sh utdown . I think this

18 is a test after the joint is made.

19 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Has Applicant concluded his

20 response to this contention?

21 MR. CHURCHILL: Yes. That concludes my response,

22 Your Honor. I didn't once mention the word ' basis."

23 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Treby?

24 MR. TREBY: The Staff does not believe that the

25 Intervenors have provided suf ficient grounds to raise this

__
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(]) 1 contention. The grounds that they have raised, again, are a

2 document dealing, that was developed in the course of the San

({} 3 Onofre review and which the Staff indicated at an early stage

4 of that review that we wanted to look into the question of

5 inspectability.

6 Secondly, Intervenors point to the fact that the

7 Staff has indicated'that in its SER that Westinghouse is

8 currently investigating ECT procedures. However, neither one

9 of these two matters that the Intervenors have pointed to
3

10 have shown in any way how there is any difficulty with eddy

11 current inspection during the interim period of the .

12 demonstration program. Furthermore, the Staff has indicated
.

)
13 what its review was of the eddy current inspections in the

14 SER, and we would direct the Board's attention to Sections

15 2.4, 2.7, and particularly to 3.5 of the SER where we set

16 forth our evaluation of eddy current inspectability.

17 With regard to whether the pre-service eddy

18 current inspection of the sleeves will be supplemented, our

19 SER clearly states that it will be supplemented, that the

20 licensee has indicated by primary side and secondary side

21 hydrostatic tests which provide added assurance of the

22 joint's integrity.

23 While my latter may have gotten a little bit into

24 the merits with response to what I understand the issue to be ,

25 and that is have they raised any matters sufficieat for us to
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)
litigate the contention. Staff does not believe that-they1

2 have.

3 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Treby, just to make it
[}

4 explicit for the record, what is the reason that the spacial

5 difficulties in inspecting the sleeve joint don't create a

6 special, a sufficient problem to refuse permission to do t'he

7 demonstration at this point?

8 MR. TREBY: First, we have the added confidence
.

9 that we will get from the hydrostatic inspections. Secondly,

10 I have two other points, but I need one moment to -- the

11 other points that I was about to aention are that there are

12 other special methods of inspection, such * s nonstandard eddy

13 current probe types and multi frequency techniques; and,

it secondly, the Staff has confidence in their fabrication

15 procedures so that we don't have concerns about the

16 fabrication of this joint area.

17 That concludes my statement.

18

19 -

:

|

20

21
,

22

23

O
24

25

_ ___, ,
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(]) 1 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: Mr. Anderson, you are aware

2 that we have stated on several occasions that we are going

(~ )] 3 to evaluate basis with respect to the entire reco rd to this

4 point. Do you have any responses to the citations to the

5 Westinghouse report and the Sta5f report in rebuttal to the

6 statements made by Staff and by Applicant?

7 MR. ANDERSON: Not with respect to the

8 Westinghouse report but with respect to the comments made

9 in the Safety Et'aluation Report we do. I think again the

10 opposing Counsel are confusing the merits of the issue with

'

11 the question of contentions for investigation. Mr. Treby,
!

! 12 for example, says we have confidence in this and that the
)

13 other thing is additional layers of protection and so forth

14 and I think that really personifies what's wrong with that
i

15 kind of approach at this particular stage of the proceeding

| 15 because just as an example, tnere -- and still as a one

17 line defense is a leak before burst philosophy, that the

18 tube will leak before it bursts as a warning flag so you
;

19 don't have to worry about incipient failure during a LOCA.

20 You do the hydro static test. Yet in 1975 according to
,

|

|
'

21 the -- the old SCR Point Beach had one of the worst, if not).s
22 the worst, tube rupture which was a burst without a leakage.

!

23 What I'm trying to say is that all goes to the merits of

24 the issue and does not go to the question whether further

| 25 investigation is needed.
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'(]) 1 On the face of the SCR they are talking about

2 more investigation to improve the eddy current test of the

(]) 3 sensitivity, not an abstraction. Take a look at Decade

4 Exhibit C at table 5 where it compares the enhanced eddy

5 current test and will assist in '81 and the old '80 tapes.

6 And you can see what enhance capability does. They found

7 20 or more tubes that were in fact defective in the earlier

8 times. They hadn't noticed before. Sensitivity, not an

9 abstraction. It's a very tangible important thing, and the

10 concept of saying, as Mr. Churchill does, I can't --

11 further stretch of my imagination -- a mechanism that would

12 cause the defect to become a concern does not square with
{)

,

13 the fact that if that's the case there 's no need for the

14 further enhancement of the sensitivity and does not square

15 with the fact that we are talking about any defect for any

16 cause, not necessarily one precipitated by corrosion, and

17 that may be the case, and the defects we are talking about
|

18 are cauterized in an area where some kind of body of some

19 process are going to go on which involves heat of a tube

20 that's only five hundredths of an inch in diameter, and

21 it 's going to be done by people that are not of the highest

()'

| 22 training.

23 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: The tube is five hundredths of

24 an inch?

25 MR. ANDERSON : In thickness, not diameter, and
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1 y _ ..

.O 1 all those things would certainly compel the conclusion _ that.
-- .,

-

2 something might go wrong in terms of a defect being 1
'

'

1..q .

(]) 3 propagated which could be the source of an incipient tube 3s .+v y.

e '
4 failure. So, they for all those reasons at this stage of '-

,

5 the proceeding are talking about a conclusions of their es

6 opinion and not the need for further investigation for ?I,

7 those who don't share the confidence 'and additional layers
'r,

.

8 of protection that have not come out in the wash on
,

9 previous eccasions.
e

10 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: To be clear, you are relying

11 for a basis on the statements that you find in'the SCR? >
1 1 ,

''

)
That's one part of it?12 :

h :

13 MR. ANDERSON: That's correct, Your'Monor. - ,

N,. ,

! I,7| 14 CHAIRM AP BLOCH: And you are also relyi ng for d

| 15 basis on your statement that the assurances that were down # ~ <

i 1.s _
-

16 as adequate are in your opinion inadequate? ,

1 ' ". '17 MR. ANDERSON: I wouldn't say it's not ad eqda t e ',

18 but the way I would phrase it is that the argument that the, ,

'

19 assurances mitigate those concerns are conclusionary i
J -A

'

20 assurances, not a question of the preliminary question we ';'
,

~

O n'O'
21 are on now, and I think that's the important focus of what,

'

22 I was intending to say.
'

,

23 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: There's a problem with that,
~

24 and the reason that se had tri ed to stress earlier in this ~

25 proceeding that there would be a possible need for experts
,

,

l 8 . _
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-i. i ,

s , ,

(
'

/ g

,

is that we'< are talkingnabout fairly nophisticated technical1'

[ 2'''
e

questions, and what you,are trying to do is to say well,'" i
- s3 s

'

'5/~'s 3 Yes, .those experts have made mistaken,in the past, and I,
V F. , s,.ws . s

,
'''

4j/ Peter Anderson, say tnat this perticular judgment of theirs
,/

1

;
.

ss

,? ,s , ; -
- V

'

5''''is net to be trusted.- Now, if Petar Anderson was an expert
'

|
tsw ,

T in the.e fields, you can understand that would give us much
'' '

3 ' .%
''

s .,,
,

,.

'' ' i mo're basis for being able to~ accept the ' contention, but you
,

, ,-
, r

'

'8 | are not,-are you, not an expert in the sense that we can
'p

3

19 q accmpt your credentf als as " proving that your opinion is as

10 worV1 consideration ~as the 4eople who have been cited with
< q. i i,

-'

11'i , their : credentials on' the record? .

NN
L .)t s,h k,.

3 f,
'

n .12 w s VC j\ _ MRy AN')ERSON : Well, basically the answer to
o ,

V ss, i *C ( N, ~~ '
s,

uestion"is In terms of credentials I am not. The13
your q/ , 5-((

14 track- rw N'of those credentialclis not the greatest
<< ,

T5 eeithe3, .a that ~ is-e gratuitous 'now. I'll be more specific,e

', [
;

t , ~, ,

16 We.are relying in terms of our statement on the statements

'

17 hf the SCR its11f' which says more impVcvements are being'
2

] 3. , , l' ,

j 18 p(tri3ued right now''and the statement,4 hat you made in theV

|helephonecony rsation where the questi[on. is posed for the# 19

( . r. ur
' 20 ' ahow cause of whdt is not conclusive in the record as it

! ,. ps
. ' A . . \ , \, ::'

r
stands now, anc we think that the absence of conclusivity21 s

Os 0: 3 5t.

22 is indicated by these additional layers of confidence. I
'' V'

\> n
23 don 't think those gok. to the issue of whether the contention

| O 9.

l x
;, 24' shou 15ebe aimicte'd.'

'

3,-

, ir \ . / _\ | } .. m T. ,.
i

-

s e e, y s. ,

r'C1 AIRMAN BLOQH31s Mr. ' Anderson,U2tre you prepered[^ 25
}9

u
\

. .. .

\ ,-y r> g .

.. a v , -

'E '
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1Q 1- o proceed ' on your r. ext contention?
,

,2 MR. ANDERSON: Yes, that would be contention

()~ 3 seven. We do not believe contention six bears on the

4 quebtion of demonstration program.

5 MR. CHURCilILL: Your Honor, on contention seven

6 I have a slightly different concarn. Maybe -- I think it

7 would be a preliminary argument and I would like to be

8 heard before we get into our normal procedure of dealing

9 with that on the show cause basis, I --

10 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Could you hold off for just one

~

11 moment,while I find contention seven here?

' 12 - Mr. Churchill, you may continue. There is a
)

j 13 - special ~ reason to go out of order here?

14 - MR. CHURCHILL: Yes, I would ;ike to raise the

15 issue ss to whether or not seven should even be considered
,

'

16 here tonight.: Thet's why I think that we should take this

17 out of order.
,

18 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I take it thst's because of the
!

19 language full scale?,
( . . . . .

|x '

L 20 HR. CHUDCHILL: It's more than that. The full
'

[

( ' 2:1 scale is the most prominent pa rt of i t, but when you read

() >

[ [] 22 1.t its its. entire context, it says, the large number of
,

.:| .

'23 'wo r k e rs , large numb 6r, required by the full scale, meaningL g.g
%-) '

| 24 that the full scale is going to require an enormous number,

25 of workers, and that, says Mr. Anderson or says Decade, is"

i
1
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(]) I why he alleges they will be untrain.'d. I don't quite see

2 i the logic, but the reason --

() 3 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: If we would, I underscand that

4 you have argument that isn't strickly as to whether or
"

5 not there 's basis, but I still would prefer that since

6 Decado presented the contention that thef go first and

7 you'll have a chance to respond. Would yeu begin, Mr.

8 Anderson?

9 MR. ANDERSON: Yes, as we indicated in previous

10 filings until the discovery was completed we had no

11 preconception as to whether sleeving would -- sleeving on

12 demonstration basis would pose the same kind of problems as
{])

13 full scale sleeving, but on Tuesday of this week we

14 received a Licensee's response to our first interrogatories,

15 and does the Board have that in their file as well?.

16 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Yes, we do. If you'll wait for
1

17 a moment I will get it in front of me.

t

| 18 MR. ANDERSON: And when you get to it I'm

|
'

19 looking at page 11.

20 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Part F?

!

21 MR, ANDERSON: Part F. And looking at paragraph| %

1

22 15 under part F the Licensee's response indicates that 40

23 to 60 channel head workers employesi by Atlar cic Muclear-

i 24 Services will be retained for the purpose of the

25 demonstration program, if we understand the tesponses

$73-7308
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1

: ,

({} 1 correctly, and to us that means that if one assumes for the j

2 moment'that the issue of hiring jumpers is an issue that;

:

| ({} 3 requires investigation, it appears f rom the - answers to the

4 interrogatories to_the t st we can understand them it-

5 applies to demonstration as well, and the importance I

6 think in terms of the kinds of concerns can be. indicated

; 7 additionally by page 17, paragraph 18 where the Licensee

8 concedes that the vendor Westinghouse was advised af ter the
1

'
I

9 sleeving process is done that certain allegations had been

; 10 made by temporary employees of Atlantic Nuclear Services,

11 and I think that this brings into question the whole-

12 question -- the whole matter of quality assurances that is
)

13 an overlay to all the preceding contentions, because the
,

5

14 assumptions made I would believe through the Westinghouse
,

j 15 sleeving report all assume that the sleeving process is

i 16 done without mistakes of a serious nature being made, and I

i

17 think when ycu have a large number of people who are

18 relatively untrained and perhaps less than fully motivated,

i
j 19 because they are not full-time employees and who are

20 supervised by a contractor who has i serious allegations
.

21 made against him, that the question of quality control

22 certainly bears further investigation. Whather Atlantic

i-
23 Nuclear Services and the 40 to 60 people involved here are'

()
24 ultimately shown to be perf actly capable oof :doing so again

! 25 would be a matter left for the final decision on the merits.
!
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1 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: What is the basis for the
[}

,

2 belief that Atlantic Nuclear Services is not competent as a

[{} 3 supervisor? I take it that really is what you are saying.;

4 The fact that a charge has been placed against them might

5 be helpful to your case, but I take it that some indication

6 to this Board that we have a reason to believe that that's

7 not a competent organization would be f ar more helpful than

8 the fact that someone somewhere made a charge against them.

9 MR. ANDERSON: I think I would distinguish it

10 that way, Mr. Bloch, and that is at this point in the

11 proceeding in terms of whether further investigation is

12 made the fact that a charge is made by their own employees',
m)

13 not by some outside person, further warrants investigation.

14 I think it does not speak by itself and say we should put a

15 black mark on this individual by this company. In fact,

16 it's one of their own employees or several or their

!
17 empicyees. I only wish we had time to delve more into

,

| 18 those investigations and that we had more time for those
,

1

19 newspaper cilppings.

20 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Would you refresh my
i

! 21 recollectiob on what the newspaper clippings say?

22 MR. ANDERSON: Let me have a second. I'd be

23 glad to.

24 MR. BLOCH: If you told me the date of the !

|

| 25 filing I might be able to look at them also.
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{} 1 MR. ANDERSON: September 24th letter, but

2 apparently we did not attach the newspaper clippings

{]) 3 because -- because I don't know why we didn't attach them

4 to tell you the truth, but refers to clippings from the San

5 Diego Union of June 28, 1981. I don't have the file here

5 with us to pull out, but I would say at this point that

7 they are having very serious allegation of drug traffic.

8 Apparently these news accounts were made by employees and

9 eppioyees on the job who were -- who info rmed the

10 supervisor that they were not putting the sleeves in that

11 they were supposed to put in. There's serious allegations

12 to that. But it does raise a spector or cloud on the

13 vendor's subcontractor for the purpose of warranting

14 further investigation at this time.

15 CH AIRM AN BLOCH: Applicant?

16 MR. CHURCHILL: Yes. I have to take strong

17 issue with this particular one. We said back in out

18 argument for basis that we didn't understand how

19 allegations in San Onof re could possibly nave any hasis on

20 the contention here. If you read the contention carefully

21 we see the allegation that because there are a large number

(),

'

22 of workers they will be untrained. They won't be untrained.

23 They will be trained. We have also said in the answer to

O
'

24 our interrogatories on page 15 there is an item noman

25 Numeral 10. The re 's a l.most two pages of a section entitled

!
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() 1 channel head worker's training and qualifications. We give

2 their background. We give the qualifications and

() 3 evperience and then a page and a half of what their

4 training is, which concludes full-scale mock up, full-

5 scale dress rehearsal. Ninety to 100 hours of training.

6 Westingbouse supervised. I don't know what happened in San

7 Onof re because there was an investigation in San onofre as

8 a result of these charges by the Division of Inspection

9 Enforcement at NRC who as a result of that concluded that
>

10 they could not sustain the charges and determined that as a

11 result of that special investigation there were no items of

[]) 12 non-compliance with NRC requirements. There was not

13 inadequate workmanchip there because by their very own

14 internal procedures to the extent that any mistakes were
,

they are picked up by
|

made or might have been made,15

16 subsequent inspections of the work. I'm referring to a

17 document dated September 14, 1981. It's a letter from

18 region five, Division of Inspection Enforcement of MRC to
,

19 the Southern California Edison Company f rom Dr. L.T. Papay,

| 20 and it's signed from A. D. Johnson, director. It has

( g-) 21 attached to it the investigation.

| \/
22 MR. ANDERSON: I would interrupt and ask if

23 copies could be provided.s

)
I

| 24 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I think we should do that.

25 We've asked -- this has not been provided previously, Mr.
i

| e-w
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1 Churchill?{)
2 MR. CHURCHILL: Pardon me?"

[]} 3 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: This has not been provided

4 previously, this document?

5 MR. CHURCHILL: No. We just received this

6 ( ,cument.

7 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: We asked Interveners when they --

8 when they wanted to use a document that had not been filed

1 9 under the 48-hour rule how it happened that they didn't

10 have i t. I think we must ask you the same question.

11 MR. CHURCHILL: *The reason is that we kept

12 hearing about these allegations at San onof re and we tried

13 to track it down. We heard there was a hearing. We went

14 to the public document room. We couldn't find any evidence

15 of the hearing. We finally were able to learn that the

16 allegations made by employees of ANS were made at a

17 pre-hearing conference, limited appearance for San Onofre

18 Units 2 and 3, and the hearing examiner inquired further

19 into that and asked the NRC for a report. The NBC

20 conducted an investigation. We have been trying to get a

! 21 hold of the results of that investigation and just were

O
22 able to receive this telecopied. I believe we got it

23 yesterday or possibly the day before. We were already out

24 here in Milwaukee when we got i t, but I think i t 's o f

I

; 25 interest because of the allegations involved, but it is not

~

I
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(} l my primary reliance on this par!,1cular argument. I don't

2 think that there is any way that we can accept a contention

(]) 3 that says simply because there are a large number of
,

4 workers they will be untrained when in fact we have said in

5 the answers to the interrogatories they will be trained and

6 we have described how they will be trained.

7 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I want to address first the

8 showing of cause on the introduction of the document. I

9 take it that you have completed your presentation on the

10 showing of cause for the use of the document?

11 MR. chi!RCHILL: Well, Your Honor, not exact *

12 because I did not think that contention seven was even an
)

13 appropriate contention to be addressed at this hearing. I

14 thought that by the very terms of their own contention it

15 would 've been excluded f rom a hearing on the demonstration

16 program, and I am perfectly willing to pass out cop.ies. We

17 have done that. I think the Board may find it interesting,

,

18 but I don't think it's even within the scope of this

19 particular hearing. Nevertheless, I would be glad to

20 discuss it as much as the Board wishes. As far as good

. 21 cause gbes, I didn't have it before now. I didn't have it

%J
22 in time for the 48 hours.

23 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: You had attempted to get it on
7g
U

'

24 an appropriate basis as soon as you knew about the

25 allegation?

.
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(]
1 MR. CHURCHILL: Oh, yes. In fact I was

2 surprised we were able to get it. What happened, first of

O 3 all, we didn't know it existed. When we found out it

4 existed we found out that it hadn't been released yet

5 because there is a rule that when a report like this comes

6 out there's a cooling off period for the' Applicant to look

7 at it and examine it for propriety information. We were

8 finally able to learn that that period had expired but I

9 don't think it had technically been released yet. Maybe

10 simply because nobody had asked for it. We did ask for it

11 and found we were able to obtain a copy.

12 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Treby, would you like to

13 comment on good cause for late filing?

14 M9 TREBY: Well, I'm not sure that this is a

15 late filing. What we havc here is an inspection report

16 dealing with San Onofre. The question of whether or not it

17 was -- it would provide basis or no basis for the

18 contention was not a matter for the Licensee. I guess what

19 my concern is that what we have here is a contention that

20 was raised by the Interveners, and what the Interveners set

21 out as the basis for their contention was a newspaper

O
I 22 article. The Licensee has done some investigation and

23 found through his investigation that in fact there happened
|

O
24 to havo been some allegations made at a pre-hearing -- not

25 at a pre-hearing conference but at an evidentiary hearina

. - _ _ ._
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(]) 1 relating to an operating license for Units 2 and 3 at San

2 Onofre, and he obtained a copy of that investigation report.

(]) 3 I'm not sure that there was any cause for the Licensee to

4 do anything with that information prior to this evening

5 when the matter has come up.
/

6 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: And you wouldn't have expected

7 contention seven was going to be at issue at all?

8 MR. CHURCHILL: That's right.

9 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Anderson, would you like to

10 comment or Miss Falk?

11 MR. ANDERSON: We had some grave concerns about

[}
the delay in the October 23 letter being filed with the12

13 Board which conveyed the delay in the Unit 2 sleeving, but

14 with respect to this letter we don't have any concern that

15 it was not -- that it was withheld. I think it's probably
4

| 16 in good faith presented at this time, but that's not the

17 issue. The issue I think is litigation is supposed to be

18 addressing a moving targets. I think if we go in this

i 19 route, that the Licensee's filing here would lead us to,
1

20 the net result is a contention would be made, an additional.

21 supplement at file would be made, an additional supplement!

22 at contention would be made. You 'd have a ping pong match

23 going on for I don't know how long without ever getting to

24 the simple hearing. I think the absolutely absurdity of

25 that result mandates that this whole contention process be

{ -

a
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t'N 1 one in which there is a fixed target and while we don't in
V

2 any way question the validity of having filed it late if it

(~'l 3 was appropriate to file anything, we do think it's
%)

4 inappropriate to have this moving target kind of posture.

5 I think that simply becomes a lame excuse to negate the

6 right of a hearing and we don't think that's appropriate.

7 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: I think for more contentions

8 what you say would be completely correct, that you don't

9 want to have that kind of thing happening as to admission
,

10 of a contention, although we are doing a show cause

11 proceeding. It 's slightly di f f erent. For this it seems to

12 me that you are wrong because you raised allegations thatg)
U

13 resulted in a full scale investigation. It seems to me

14 there might even have been some obligation if you were to

15 raise allegations to presents us with the full record about

16 what happened to the allegations. It seems to me that you

17 consider contentions based on allegations when there 's been

18 a full adjudication to them without also looking at the

19 allegation -- at the adjudication, that the report that was

20 filed about them would leave us with a very incomplete

21 statement of the problems that you said existed. We'd bes

%-)
22 looking at a pertion of the problem without lookina at the

23 full record about the problem you raised. It seems to me,_
t 1

V
24 that in this kind of situation where we are talking about.

i

25 charges of misperformance that we really should look at the

PEPPEY REPORTING con / 273-730R
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(}
investigation that was done as well as at the charges.l

2 MR. ANDERSON : Well, I think in one sense that's

{]) 3 the purpose of a hearing. I would have to repeat our

4 concerns about the time to do so. We would've liked to

5 have the time to examine these documents but the mere fact

6 that the Appii...nt had greater resources and took until

7 yesterday to get i t, I think it speaks to that problem.

8 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I'd say in a way that's right.

9 It's too bad that you didn 't have the resources. I think

10 this does flesh out the record. I think it seems to me
-

,

11 that you may need some time tomorrow morning to study this

12 to see whether or not you think it affects the basis that

13 you put forward. This is a document of some length.

14 Applicant is arguing as I understand it that you don't have

15 basis whether or not this is introduced because despite

16 your allegations there were other steps taken by Atlantic

17 Nuclear Corporation in inspection and other steps such that

18 even if you accepted the allegations there was no problem
1.

19 of sa f e ty as a result of i t, but it seems to me that if he

20 wanted to argue further tomorrow morning concerning this

21 document that this certainty would be appropriate.

()i

l 22 MR. ANDERSON : Let me suggest this, if I may,

23 that we proceed tonight on the basis that it does exist and

24 continue tomorrow morning. I have not read it and reviewed

25 it.

_ _. , __ PEPPEY REPORTING CO. / 273-730P__
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!
1 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I think that would be

2 appropriate. We would conclude the argument on contention.

Q 3 seven tonight except for the Decade's further study of this

4 document which will be addressed in the morning. Would you;

5 continue, Mr. Churchill?

6 MR. CHURCHILL: Yes, I will, and I'll reiterate

'
7 my position, Your Honor, that I don't believe this dccument

8 is even necessary in order to make -- to state my position
;

9 on why there is no legitimate issue of fact here to be

10 considered at this hearing. Again I've got to go back to

11 the language of the contention which is the allegation that

12 our workers will be untrained. Our workers are going to be

i 13 trained by Westinghouse. They are not going to be trained

i 14 by ANS , notwithstanding the fact that this document

15 exonerates ANS. Our workers will also be supervised by

|
16 Westinghouse. They will not be supervised by ANS.

|
17 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: What does ANS do? They are

18 mentioned in the document.

19 MR. CHURCHILL: ANS in this case provides,

!

20 obtains and provides the workers, the channel head workers.

21 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Basically an employment service?

22 MR. CHURCHILL: Yes. The workers then that ANS

23 provides are trained by Westinghouse and they are

24 supervised by We' ..ghouse, and a description of the

25 training that they do get as well as the entire

PRPPEY REPORTING CO. / 273-730A J
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(]) 1 organization for the sleeving process are contained in our

2 answers to interrogatories number 15 through 18, which we

(]) 3 have -- of the Interveners interrogatories which we

4 answered the other day.

5 There simply is no -- if you'll pardon the;

'

1

6 expression -- basis for assuming based on what we now have
"

7 on the record that the channel head workers will not be
!

| 8 trained, and as a point of fact they are in training right
,.

9 now. They have even been through a full scale dress

10 rehearsal already, the ones that are preparing for the,

11 sleeving demonstration program during the outage.

1 !12 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: The demonstration program?
[}

13 MR. CHURCHILL: That's right, there is in fact

14 that.

15 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Have you concluded, Mr.

16 Churchill?

17 MR. CHURCHILL: Yes, I have. The Staff does not

18 believe that the Interveners have made the requisite
|

:
|

| 19 showing of basis for contention seven. Firstly, the

20 language of contention seven itself talks in terms of the

_

21 full scale sleeving program. Of course, we-are only

| 22 concerned with the demonstration program. Even if you
!

23 argue that the contention may have been inartfully written
O

|
24 or at least was written in the intent of addressing the

25 full scale sleeving program, .but now is being adapted to

|
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(') I the demonstration program, we don't believe that any
v

2 foundation has been shown for the concern raised there.

'T 3 The two points that the Intervener has raised show(JR

4 foundation is number one, the newspaper article containing

5 the allegations, the allegations are a'ddressed in this

6 document which the Licensee has handed out tonight and it

7 indicates that the investigation showed that the

8 allegations were not supported by the investigation. The

9 second grounds which the Intervener has put forth for

10 raising its concern is that it doesn't believe that the use

11 of these, quote, jumpers, unquote, will result in good

em 12 quality work because these people will not be trained.
U

13 They are just temporary employees and don't have the

14 motivation to do a good job. There are no documents to

15 support that. That's just the Intervener 's version.

| 16 In response to those assertions we do have the
|

| 17 responses cf the Licensee in answer to interrogatories in

18 which the Licensee sets forth the various training prograns

19 for these workers showing that they will in fact be trained

!
! 20 and the various administrative procedures placed upon them

1 21 will insure that they do a quality job. For the two

V
22 reasons I just indicated I don't believe that the

23 Interveners have shown any foundation for their -- the
7_

i V
| 24 concern they attempt to raise in contention seven and

|
'

25 therefore it does not warrant further hearing.

PEPPEY REPORTING CO. / 273-730R
___



555

1 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Anderson, rebuttal?{])
2 MR. ANDERSON: First let me just spell a red

({} 3 herring. I think the reco rd reflects the fact that our

4 petition with the contentions was filed on July 20, at

5 which point in time there were only. two or three pages on

6 file, constituting application, and at that point in time

7 we sent the application consisting of a full scale sleevng

8 program for which the approval was sought. That was

9 assumed as one piece. The demonstration -- it was not

10 until October 12 that a motion was filed to bifurcate out

11 from that the question of a demonstration program so the

12 fact that the wording of the original contention does not! fg
! \_)

13 speak most directly to the f acts here today is not really --

14 is not the real issue, and I think we could go threugh

!

: 15 format of filing more contentions, but I think the most
1

16 expeditious thing to do is to understand that the

17 contention is meant to apply to the current circumstances

18 in which --

19 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Just a second. To clarify

20 that, when you responded to the summary judgment motion did

21 you repeat the wording of your contentions?

O
22 MR. ANDERSON: I don't know without looking. No.

23 I'm looking at Decade statement of factual contentions

24 which must be resolved prior to a decision on the Licensee

25 motion for interim relief, and we don't restate contention
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(~T 1 seven as a statement. We just indicate that to the extent
G

2 that the demonstration program will be performed by jumpers,

/~T 3 the contention applies to the sleeving- of six tubes just as
L)

4 it would to one thousand tubes for the reasons described

5 above. To the extent that subsequently it develops that

6 this is not the case, then this contention would not bear

7 on the motion for interim relief such as to require an

8 evidentiary hearing.

9 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: So that as of your October 24

10 filing at least Applicant should've known. Do you know

11 when they received the October 24th filing?
'

12 MS. FALK: That was exchanged that morning,(-)
%J

13 October 24th.

14 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Okay. And there was no time

15 prior to that that you know of that they were alerted to

16 the fact that you were interested in contention seven? The

17 only relevance of this that I can think of is whether this

18 document here should be admitted, that the document that

19 was introduced should be admitted. Is there another reason

20 why we are concerned about this?

21 MR. ANDERSONr We are concerned about it because
p.
(_)

22 it relates to sleeving because sleeving is coing to be

23 using the American Nuclear Services method of retaining, ,

V
24 temporary employees.

I

25 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I definitely interpret your j

_
l
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(]) 1 contention as relating to the demonstration program as well.

2 So, you need not worry about that.

() 3 MR. ANDERSON: I'm missing your question I think.

4 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I was thinking that you

.

5 possibly were addressing whether or not this report which

6 you didn't object to should come in as a late filing, and.

7 you are not. I have no problem with your assertion that

8 you meant to include the demonstration program.

9 MR. ANDERSON: We object to the procedure of the

10 moving gun. We don't object to his explanation of why it's

11 late.

12 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Okay. It's a moving target I
{)

13 think, right?

14 MR. CHURCHILL: I think it was a ping pong game.

15 MR. ANDERSON: I think that it does not require

16 further -- I don't think we have to conduct for example

17 psychological -- psychological tests of a sample population

18 of these employees to substantiate the fact for the purpose-

19 of establishing a contention that warrants further

20 investigation that a person employed for the space of a

21 week or whatever, without any loyalty or motivation or
,

22 professional aspirations to an entity is going to have less

23 of an incentive to perform well than a regular employee. I

24 thi k that does not warrant any further subctantiation, andn

25 to ask that it does speak of a person who is a ttempti ng to

-_- ,.

.
. _,
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1 convert the requirement for basis of contention into an

| 2 abstract course for no purpose other- than to keep ' the
! =

Q 3 public out.

4 I think that there is a long retinue of trainingq

5 discussion on paper, but if you are going to be working;
;

6 with poor material, f ancy organization charts, fancy

,

7 instruction sheets are a sham. It 's not dispositive of '
,

i 8 what's going to happen in the field and the fact that'some

9 of the employees, whether their allegations were true or

10 not, felt bothered now enough or disloyal enough to bringj

11 an issue out in che San Onof ry situation speaks to the fact,

12 that you are going to have turmoil and the implication of

|
13 quality control which you wouldn't have with more normal

14 plant employees, and I dor't think the hiring standard to

15 be propoud is realistic, meaningful or proper, and we;

16 reserve anything further about the September 14 letter to,

1

17 tomorrow merning.

18 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Anderson, do you have

19 further business to present to us this evening?

20 MR. ANDERSON : That completes all the

21 contentions we wanted to state. I would indicate -- let me

O
22 ask for the advise of the chairman. As we get into it,

23 additional contentions develop and I don't want to put them

O
24 in the moving target situation that I'm accusing them of

25 putting us in, but I do want to indicate that we do have
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1 additional concerns or contentions. I don't know how or

2 what would be the appropriate procedure to raise them, but

Q 3 if you want to invite that being raised early now we would

4 be --

5 CHAIRMAN BLCCH: For the demonstration program

6 or for the full-scale program?

7 MR. ANDERSON: For the demonstration program.

8 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Are these contentions of which

9 there has been prior notice?

10 MR. ANDERSON: There has been documents

11 submitte'd to us which contain the information, yes.

12 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Responses to interrogatories?

13 MR. ANDERSON: I don't recall exactly the source,

14 but it's documents which we have we had. It's a question

15 that we have not had time to review and consider them. I'm
;

! 16 not justifying them on the basis of an assertion of newly

17 discovered subsequent to the various filing dates that were

18 imposed. -

19
|
|

20

''

O .

22 '

''

O
24

25
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(]) 1 CHAIRMA4 BLOCH: Are any of them so crucial and

2 striking that they represent an outstanding public hazard?

(]}! 3 MR. ANDE.tSON: The two that we are very concerned

4 about relate -- one relates to the question of what was in

5 part A of the interrogatories that we filed on the Applicant,

6 and thates the question of the interactive effect between

7 measures that may or may not be taken to cope with

8 radioactive -- to cope with reactor vessel wall
,

9 embrittlement and steam generator tube degradation. And the

10 second decis with the impact on the integrity of the walls of

i

i 11 drilling out' previously explosively inserted plugs on the

12 integrity --

13 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: The former I know something about
i

14 because you filed interrogatories on the subject. . The latter

15 is entirely new to me. Is there some way I should have known'

16 that?

17 MR. ANDEDSON : It's in the documents filed

; 18 discussing .the procedures for -- and the importance of, in

19 their view, of recovering plugged tubes and for mechanical

20 tubes that are -- for mechanical plugs being recovered, that

!

21 may not be of substantial concern. It would seem to me

22 d rilli ng through or reaming out explosive plugs does raise

|

| 23 concern about the integrity of the tube.

()
24 CH AIRM AN BLOCH: On the explosive plug, it seems

| 25 to me when we get the premised filing and response to the

. . _ _
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() 1 Board 's questions -- question which we still don't have, we

2 could at that time consider whether, in light of the

() 3 laboratory results on deplugging, whether there is a

4 contention on that.

5 Mr. Churchill, do we still plan to get that

6 response?

7 MR. CHURCHILL: I have those for you right now. I

8 was planning to hand those to you on the record so that I

9 could take care of the fact that -- and notify everybody

10 that there is some proprietary information in it. I don't

11 have a neu affidavit or cover letter to go with it, but I

(]} 12 think if I say it on the record, that will be adequate enough

13 to put it under the protective order.

14 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: The protective order does cover
~

15 subsequently filed information and therefore would cover

16 bracketed portions. I assume you have, what, you have

17 indicated by brackets and letters which portions are

! 18 confidential? Is there also an affidavit to indicate --
|

19 MR. CHURCHILL: No, we don't have an affidavit

|
20 with it or an~f kind of cover letter. We just have the answer

21 with the non-proprietary portions bracketed.

22 CH AIRM AN BLOCH: How long will it take to get the
|

g- 23 required affidavit?
(-)/|

24 MR. CHURCHILL: well, we have nci been operating

25 under the assumption that every piece of information that has

eNh93rae
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l come up in the process of this proceeding would require an{}
2 affidavit.

{} 3 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I thought that attachment of

4 those letters to the brackets required a judgment by

5 Westinghouse that those letters were appropriate and that

6 under our rules we would need an af fidavit on the attachment

7 of those letters.

8 : MR. CHURCHILL: The only information that's
I

9 bracketed is the exact same phrase that was bracketed in our

10 answer to your second round of questions.

11 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Okay. If the bracketina is

12 obviously proprietary for the same reasons as it wasr3
V

13 previously, then the affidavit obviously would be a pointless

14 formality. If there is some difference, and I haven't seen

15 the document yet, there might be a need for an affidavit.

16 MR. CHURCHILL: That's the way we 've been

17 operating, Your Honor. The rules say when we make an

18 application and in the application we have information that's

19 proprietary, we supply an affidavit. And we indeed want to

20 do that because we intend everything marked proprietary be

21 maintained proprietary.
(~)

22 In trying to get all the various documents we've

23 had to get out and answer all the questions we've had to dop_
\-)

24 on such a hurried basis, the documents that were not part of

25 the application per se but were as a result of the pleading
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Q 1 process of the hearing and answer to Board questions of the

2 hearing, which is a different paper chain than the other, we

Q 3 have not been attaching affidavits to but we usually have a
,

4 cover letter saying this information is derived from and is

5 the same as the information in the basic application. And

6 therefore the affidavit is applicable to that, to the new

7 information as sell as the original spplication.

8 I would just like to make that statement orally

9 about this material and point out again, as Miss Ridgway

10 pointed out to me, that tne proprietary information indicated;
;

11 here is exactly the same as that indicated in our answers to

12 your questions. Your question number three, I believe.

13 But I wonder if I might respond to this comment by

14 Mr. Anderson that he has yet more issues.

15 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: He has two. I haven't dealt with

I
16 the embrittlement question that he raised. I do have some

17 views on that that I would like to express before you respond.

18 But on this one, what I'm suggesting is that it's

19 not fair te have a moving gun, whi ch is what intervenor is,

20 but we also have a moving target. And it seems to me that it

21 may be fair on this particular issue, since the Board had

22 expressed an interest in this question, and didn't get the

23 full answer it had hoped to get, that we have a moving gun to

24 hit the moving target. /

25 MR. CHURCHILL: I, sir, would take strong

|
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(]} 1 exception to that. I would take very strong exception to the

2 intervenors raising any new issues at this time and I would

(]) 3 like to ask why did he wait until now. Why wasn't it a month
,

4 ago, two months ago? Why wasn't it on October 24th when it

5 was established by all the parties here that that was the

6 date when we would know at least the issues they were trying

7 to raise? Why didn 't he tell us on October 27 which was the
,

8 next filing date? Not a word.

9 But even more pertinent, why wasn't -- why

10 weren't we informed two hours ago when we had a discussion

11 right in this very room about what issues we thought we would

t 12 have to litigate here whether we would be going through this
)

j 13 process again or whether we would be waiving this process and

14 proceeding with our evidentiary proceeding? I even gave my

i 15 concerns and reservations about issue 7. I said it was on

| 16 the understanding that we would be dealing with 3, 4, 5, and
i

17 then argument on 7. Nothing was said, You r Honor.
3

18 Absolutely nothing.

I 19 And as far as your comment that we are late with

20 these questions, we did the best we can with that, but I

21 would submit, sir, that nothing there has given him cause to

O
| 22 raise this issue now. Now if he was given a hint that this
,

23 might be an issue by your earlier questions, that came

| 24 several weeks ago. The fact that we are late with the

|
| 25 questions would have absolutely no -- with the answers would

|

|
-, - - -
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[]) I have absolutely no bearing on why he should be allowed to

2 come forward with a new issue at this late date.

(]) 3 Similarly with the embrittlement question. He

4 asked us those interrogatories this last week. We had

5 discussions about i t, Mr. Anderson and I, and also Ms. Falk

6 I and I, and I asked them to please relate it to sleevino. We

7 could not reach an agreement. I could not see how it had any
i

8 | relationship to sleeving. If he planned to raise that issue,
i
'

9 he should have notified the Board at that time. Certainly
.

10 not now, at 10:00 o' clock at the conclusion of the first day

11 of a two day hearing, and I strongly object to coming in at

12 this late hour with more new issues.{)
13 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: Well, of course, I'm not going to

14 rule on it at this late hour. I may rule on it in the

15 morning when my head is clearer.

t 16 Mr. Treby, would you like to comment?

17 Before Mr. Treby comments, do you, Mr. Anderson,
i L

18 have away of linking the embrittlement question to sleeving?

19 MR. ANDERSON: Yes. Would you like it now?
e

20 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Would you tell me how you do that?

21 MR. ANDERSON: The APS study which we referenced

22 earlier talks about the problem of the reflood rate after

23 LOCA being retarded if the steam generator tubes rupture.
.

i.

24 That APS study also makes the following notations: At the

25 core thermal behavior in the reflood period represents a most

-,.
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{]) 1 critical problem area in tha thermal history of the core. (-

- , ,
2 That's at page S 91. And not only are there these simple , '

<

.J.

(]) 3 questions of simple core cooling problems due to inadequate s \.

in the words of tbh4 reflood, but also the reflood rates may,
.

.

5 APS, create substantial thermal shocks on the structural j !
| - \ 3

6 behavior of the core.
"

,

s.

7 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Do I understand correct 1),(whay> d
v :', ' l. m,~''% . -a

s 's
8 you' re saying is that if there is a rupture due to 'the sl, .

;W
Y

! 9 sleeving, it may cause serious problems. Is that what you're.. ''s
v,-,' G'

g
10 saying? ''

11 MR. ANDERSON : No. I think you'll have to wait a
e
I d': 12 second. \<
%|Q-+

13 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I'm trying to understand what'it'

k

'

! 14 is that you' re saying.

i 15 MR. ANDERSON : The American Physical Society

10 points out two problems, to simplify it somewhat, with the
s

17 intsraction of the core and the steam generatdr tubes from a
:( ~

18 rupture in a LOCA. One is the reflood rate will b5 retarded .]
,

19 by steam binding. And the second is there may.be structural
. s.

''20 problems inflicted on the core itself, there may be;
'(,

21 embrittlement of the cladding of the fuel in the coretalso, F
\ v

'22 problems that arise.
4

23 The licensee may be taking actions, that was the

0 s-

24 intent of the interrogatory, to minimize the reactor vesso|

G
25 embrittlement that its having right now because it's one of +

,,e

,
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1 the tUnnty plants - ' one t,he older twenty plants(]
(

2 suffering frcn embrittlemen'.. .One of the ameliorator efforts ;

I~' 3 to reduce emb'rJttlement of the,' reactor vessel wall is to takel'

. V) ,

4 the frigh Nirn up' fuel, rods and put them at the edge where

5 there W ll, he lees radio-neutron osmoardment and vice versa.i

a 't
. .

if you're shif ting the placement of6 Tae net effect of tlat,'

7- the high output' f rom the low' wtput, that t$e ' center of the
,

* N_

8 core would be -- have differer$t peaking characteristics and'

9 i higher radiation'cutput in an -attempt to,clow down the

10 etmbrittleme'nt of the wall itself. What that meanCis that it

11 will be core cooling required than otherwise would. be the
'

\

n, 12, cuo .. And that' the e!4act af rr2tardation of the reflood by'

U, .

I
.

farjmcrYseriqus. And also
! s,, ,

,U Neem generator f ailures would be"

,

'14 'l mNo imply that the embrittlement of the cladding' .Tiay also be
(I 1,'

e l
15 o increased if you'll have more output fuel cods in the center

'

| q,\,.

16 of the core. es

.

17 CiiB.IPMAN BLOCH : But that voulk (depend on your

18 establishing at least one contention to tLne effect that the
, 'N

.

19 sleeving would make it mo re likely that'there will be a

20 failure of the steam generato'r. Wouldn't it?

21 'MR. ANDERSON: Well, under t.ne original statement

v
22 of your summary contontica, that would be the case. But as I

\i i
'

23 r e f e't r ed to the incYemertkal harm between plug in and sleeving.
c,_) <s > 8,
v

~

,

24 Under the rephraced ccntenti on that was adopted at Mr.
.

25 Treby's behest, I read it differently. I read it as any harm

-
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1" at all to the public health whether or not it's incremental

c 2. over and above plug in.'

/~') ? CHAIRMAN BLOCH: But it has to be caused by the
%-<

4 sleeving, and they are saying the reference point isn't

5 necescarily plugging but you have to somehow be making the

6 stem generator less safe as a result of the sleeving.

7 MR. ANDERSON: The second thing we would have to

8 establish is they are undertaking a measure to reduce.

9 embrittlement that would have an interactive effect, and that
:

10 was the intention of the interrogatory. Establish both. And

11 I think the other contentions establish the fi rs t. It's our

12 desire to get enforcement or compelling an answer on the

13 other to get the second leg of that chair.

14 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I think if I were persuaded that

15 you had an issue that was very important for public health

16 and safety, I'd be more inclined to allow you at this point

17 to argue the embrittlement issue. My understanding of your

18 contention is it does not rise to that level. Therefore I'm

19 not willing to allow the late filing of this contention at

-20 this ten th hour.

21 On the other issue, I do want to reserve judgment

'

22 until E f te r I've seen the answe rs to Applicant 's questions

23 and had a chance to clear my head by a good nights sleep.

24 fir. ANDERSON: Could I ask this if I may, Mr.

25 Block. We intended to file today because everyone is'

_ _ __ _ ._
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(]) 1 conveniently here our motion to compel the answer to the

2 first interrogatory which has a more descriptive discussion

(]) 3 of that subject on the embrittlement issue. If I could ask

4 if we could distribute that here, and perhaps you could

5 reserve judgment until you have a chance to look at that.

6 THE COURT: I'm willing to look at it. I'd have

7 to reconsider what I just said. But I'm willing to do that

8 if I'm persuaded by what you have in writing.

I 9 MR. ANDERSON: Fine. I'll distribute it now.

10 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Applicant can distribute his

~

| 11 document at the same time.

i

12 Off the record for a moment.["}
13 (Discussion had off the record.)

| 14 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Let the record reflect that while

15 we were on recess Decade distributed Decade's motion to

16 compel answer to first interrogatories, and Applicant has

17 distributed its Licensee's supplemental response to Board's

18 question on deplugged tubes. This document contains some '

19 limited information which is claimed to be proprietary, and

20 therufore Applicant has agreed to send a deleted copy of this

21 filing to the Docketing Section of the Nuclear Regulatory

22 Commission.
I

23 Have we further boniness for this evening?

24 MR. ANDERSON: Only one last rather ministerial
.

!

25 matter. I have reviewed the files we broucht with us to find
|

_

-
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1 FSAR reference 3 made earlier is not with me, and what that{},

2 neans i: I have Xeroxed out of that FSAR about two-hundred

(]) 3 pages back at the office. Since it 's not single page,

4 calling back at the office would not succeed in gettina the

5 citation. I have had -- for better word -- dialcoue with

6 Mr. Porter, I think about two years ago, in a proceeding. 7

7 would hazard a guess, Mr. Porter can correct,me, that he

8 could get that citation rather quickly. I'm not certain I

9 could get it tomorrow morning.
|

10 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Has Applicant had sticcess in

11 finding what Intervenor is referring to?

12 MR. CHURCHILL: Applicant has not had success in

13 finding what Intervenor is referring to.

14 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Do you have a copy of the FSAR in

15 the vicinity that Decade might be able to look at tomorrow
'

16 morning?

17 MR. CHURCHILL: We have Chapter 14 here in the

18 room. You cap look at it tonight.

19 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Chapter 14 deals with core

20 cooling?

|

| 21 MR. CHURCHILL: Yes. That's accident analysis,

()
22 isn't it?

23 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Accident analysis. Is that-the

24 section that you believe it's located in?

25 MR. ANDERSON: It sounds right, but I would have

~ _ . . . , _ .PEPP EY REPORTING _ CO. / 273-7309
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1 to look at see. I certainly would endeavor to try.{}
2 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I think we are extending great

| {} 3 liberality. I unde rstand the dif ficulty you ' re under, but

4 this was a highly irregular method to raise something that

5 wasn't mentioned ar all before, and I'm willing to require

6 response providing that you can find the reference by ten

7 a.m. tomorrow. Applicant has agreed to cooperate by - trying

8 to make the document available co you. I think it's a goed

9 faith effort to cooperate with the section that seems to be

10 the one that ought to contain the information.

11 MR. CHURCHILL: Mr. Anderson could look right now.

12 CHAIRM?.N BLOCH: I think -- I hope he will try to

13 look before he leaves this evening and that he will in good

14 f aith try to help Applicant have the information at an early

15 a time as possible. But I don't think I want to sit around

16 and watch Mr. Anderson look.

17 MR. ANDERSON: Thank you very much.

18 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Ancierson, do you have further

19 business for this evening?

20 MR. ANDERSON: No.

21 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Or Ms. Falk?

''
22 MS. FALK: No, sir.

23 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Does Applicant have further

O
24 business for this evening?

25 MR. CHURCHILL: Only to inquire what we might

PEPPEY REPORTING CO. / 273-7308
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l expect tomorrow. It 's my -- should I give you my{)
2 understanding of where I think we are?

[}
3 CH AIP.M AN BLOCH: Surely.

,

4 MR. CHURCHILL: Thank you. I think we are

5 finished win.h the discussion on show cause and all the

6 information is before you for the decision, with the possible

7 exception of one question having to do with testing that Mr.

8 Anderson is going to come up with a reference to.

9 Two, the documents involving the San Onof re
r

10 investigation into the channel head workers.

~

11 And three, -- well, I guess these are the only

12 two. And then the new issue is the two new issues that Mr.

13 Anderson raised tonignt.

14 CHAIRM/:N BLOCH: That's correct. We should be

15 able to rule very early tomorrow morning on the last two

16 contentions. I

17 I'd like to go off the record for a moment.

18 (Qiscussion off the record.)

i 19 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I have just learned that the

20 transcripts f rom today's hearings should be available at 9:30.

21 We should convene for a brief time, hopef ally no more than an

)'

22 hour. At the end of that time the Board will take a recess

23 and we'll study the record and attempt to reach a decision.

24 MR. CHURCHILL: And there are no othet outstanding

! 25 arguments, legal or factual, that I know about on the issue

_, _PEPF EY _ REPORTING CO._. /. ??3-7309
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(} l of the show cause?

2 MS. FALK: No. May I correct Mr. Churchill. It's

() 3 my understanding tomorrow will be legal argument, on the

4 legal standard for the order to show cause, having done the

5 factual issues tonight which will not be repeated sgain

| 6 tomorrow.
,

7 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Are you prepared to go forward on
,

'

8 16 sal argument tonight?

9 MS. FALK: I can, only if everybody is willing to

10 go f orward tonight. I wouldn't want the position that one

11 party did and the other party didn't have to until tomorrow
,

12 morning.
)

, 13 MR. CHURCHILL: I' d love to.
!

| 14 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I think it would be profitable,

15 because that way we can get a transcript. If we wa i t until
1

16 tomorrow morning, the Board won't have a transcript to study

17 in order reach a decision.

18 MS. FALK: Then I guess we do..

! 19 Could I ask for a three minute recess to get a

20 drink of water?

21 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Surely. Could you tell me about

j 22 how long you plan to take?

23 MS. FALK: Ten minutes.

! 24 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: We'll take a five minute recess
|

25 so that the reporter can have a little time also. we will

I FMFJm'2 RF@@ffnM28 C@n 1 271-73@8_
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(v~) 1 reconvene at 10:30 sharp.

2 Excuse me. It should be 10:20.

({} 3 (At 10: 15 o' clock, hea ring recessed. )

4 (At 10:25 o' clock, hearing reconvened. )

5 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: The hearing is called to order.

6 Let the record reflect that during the break the

7 chairman asked that Ms. Falk address the portion of the

8 transcript of our on the record telephone conference of

9 October 26, 1981, in which the chairman ruled on the question

10 of what the ctandard for show cause would be. That ruling

11 occurs on pages 218 through 224 and the subsequent discussion

12 in that transcript. The purpose of the legal argument that(];
x.

13 Ms. Falk has proposed is basically either to interpret what

14 we have said or, if she wishes, to ask for reconsideration of

15 portions of what we have said.

16 MS. FALK: No, I'm not asking for that, Mr.

17 Chairman, and that is what I thought the past several hours

18 have been addressed to, is that portion of your order.

19 What I was pursuing at this point was your earlier

20 order dated October 1st, memorandum and order, which states

21 at page nine with respect to the order to show cause, cause
7_
L.)

22 might consist of legal argument or of a substantive matter

- 23 which should be pursued before the Board can rea ch a

G
24 reasonable conclusion concerning safety and environment

25 acceptabili ty of amendment. Cause could include comment on

PEPPEY REPORTING Ca, / 273-73na
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l whether the demonstration proposed by WEPCo is important to(}
2- its overall sleeving program.

({} 3 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Do you have a legal reason why

4 you have cause to continue?

5 MS. FALK: That is correct.
.

6 CHAIRNAN BLOCH: Please, that has nothing to do

7 with the ruling I made at that conferenee.

8 MS. FALK: That is what I was understanding. But

9 I'm glad you clarified that for the record.

10 The order to show cause as we all know is not a

11 procedure that is in part and parcel of the federal

12 regulations applying to these kinds of proceeding. So we
.

13 thought it appropriate that when the Board decides as a legal

14 matter whether the order to show cause should be issued, that

15 it will be have to interpret and apply some kind of legal

| 16 standard, and the one we think the order to show cause is

17 most akin to is like that of a temporary restraining order or

18 injunction atja trial court level in the sense, and I'll
l
'

19 explain why, the Applicant had made its full filing for its

20 full scale program some months ago.

21 It then asked for extraordinary, I don't mean that

22 in a cynical sense, but for an extra procedure or extra

' 23 consideration or special consideration or at least premature

24 consideration of part of its application which the same

25 posture that Applicants are in in the trial court for

| |
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I temporary restraining order. We think for that extraordinary,({)
2 in the sense that I'm using it, request that is being

3 requested by the company, that some kind of showing of{])
4 | urgency or importance or irreparable harm, whatever the term

5 is that you want to use which the cases use, is required.

6 And I will be very brief on this because I think the record

7 is very clear on this point. That we nave seen no

8 irreparable harm showing.

9 We have heard from Mr. Porter today and nothing in

10 their statements filed to date have negated what he has

11 stated that, in his terms, it is, quote, not important,

12 unquote, for the purposes of the overall program to have the
s

13 benefit of observational data of the demonstration program

14 over the course of the next few months until Unit 2 next

15 spring when a demonstration program could happen. Those were

16 his terms. He said it would be helpful but, quote, not

17 important. And we thought that was an important ma tter which

18 Mr. Anderson pursued on cross examination because it was not
_

'

19 one of the six reasons stated in the Applicant's filings to

20 date f or why they wanted to proceed with the demonstration

21 program at this time.

O 22 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Miss Falk, what I don't

23 understand is how you told me you weren 't add ressi ng the

O
24 standards that I laid fo rth in the last telephone conference.

25 MS. FALK: I'm trying to show what I just quoted

k
,

PEPPEY REPORTING CO. / 273-7309
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(]) I to you, cause could include comment on whether the

2 demonstration proposed by WEPCo is important to its overall

([) 3 sleeving program. Mr. Porter testified today it was not

4 important, unquote. This certainly goes to the standard you

.

5 have set forth for us to show.

6 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Okay. I think if you recall the

7 proceedings here, we had that discussion at the outset and we

8 explained that we thought that there was enough importance to

9 the project to proceed with the case.

10 MS. FALK: To deny our motion for continuance,

11 which is different from the order to show cause certainly.

12 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: And that we would consider the{)
13 fact it was not an essential program in balancing the amount

14 of cause you had to show for a hearing.

15 MS. FALK: I understand that. But I also

16 understood that to apply for the motion fer continuance with

17 all the other factors that you gave as the reason for your

18 decision earlier today on that motion.

19 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Churchill, would you like to

20 address this point?

21 MR. CHURCHILL: Does that conclude your argunent?
O,

i

22 CH AIRM AN .BLOCH: I'm sorry, Ms. Falk, I thought it

23 had.'g
v'

24 MR. CHURCHILL: On the motion to show cause.

25 MS. FALK: No. We also believe two other

__ _@@@@@T R@@@RTING con / 273-73CA



_ _ _.

J

578.

l- additional requirements that you will have to find. One I
. {])

2 will not repeat is substantial likelihood of success on the

(]) 3 merits, and I don't think that needs to be resolved today

4 because I think all we have established is the question of

5 whether there is general material factual disputes.

3 The' third is, which is the standard the company

7 has f requently relied on in our court cases challenging

8 actions by it or the Wisconsin Public Utilities Service

9 Commission, has been where the public interest lies. We.

10 think in our filings to date, and rather than at this late

11 hour reiterate that, I'll underline what we have said in the

12 necessity for resolution of the safety issues raised.

13 MR. CHURCHILL: You r Honor, I'll try to be brief.

14 But the first thing I would notice is that any show cause

15 filing was supposed to have been filed last Saturday, I think

16 it was the 24th of October. This is extraordinarily late.
|
' 17 And now I suppose we a re expected to deal with it now. I

18 will if asked, , cut I would object strenuously that this as|
19 well as some other documents have continuously come 1. .te.

20 When I f ^. rs t talked to Ms. Falk on Saturday, the

21 day that the documents were due on the show cause filing, I

O
.

22 noticed there was not a document there labeled show cause. I
|

23 called her up during the day on Saturday and she told me her

24 show cause document was really the other documents that did

25 come which was captioned the answer to our motion for summary
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1 disposition and statement of material .f acts and so on. So{)
2 right away I guess I am confused about where this fits into

!

3 the show cause filing.{}
4 Secondly, I think that the understanding that we

i

5 all have about the show cause really went to this standard

6 which you have now articulated as something more than the
!

7 extraordinarily - lenient standard that you ut :d to let them in

8 but to show that there is some reasonable basis in fact to go

9 forward with a litigable issue, which is what we have done.

10 The next thing I find --

11 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: You have shown there is a

12 reasonable basis in fact to go forward with a ' litigable issue?

13 MR. CHURCHILL: That is the standard as I see it

14 at this hour.

15 The next thing we have is something called legal

16 arguments on the show cause procedure, I think. And I'm not

17 quite sure what that means in view of the fact that I

18 seriously did understand your show cause procedure primarily
|

| 19 to be one of showing cause in the nature of a summary

2:0 disposition in the sense that we are looking for a genuine

21 issue of material fact to be litigated, but, as you said, you

()|

22 were not holding them to quite as high a standard.

23 I do not understand the analogy to a temporary

1 24 restraining order or a preliminary injunction. I've read

25 this over and over, and a"ery time I get to page 3, I aet
.

PEPP2W REP @RTENG _ con / 273-730R



-,

580

1 stopped cold. Because we are no't asking for a preliminary()
2 injunction, we are not asking for a temporary restraining

(]) 3 order. We are, in fact, proceeding in a very logical way.

4 We are first trying to determine whether there is a triable

5 i s's ue of f a ct. Then if there is, we will t ry i t. We are

6 prepared to do both. First of all, to argue, which we have

7 been doing all day, on whether there is a litigable issue,

8 and secondly, if there is, we will try it. We aren't going

9 backwards.

10 A temporary restraining order or a preliminary

11 injunction would obtain if we were allowed to do something.

12 For example, an initial decision came down later in this case
)

13 allowing us to go forward with sleeving, and the Intervenors

14 appealed and at the same time filed with the Commission

15 pursuant to i ts rules, assuming that it was an appealable

|
16 order, a temporary restraining order of their own trying to

17 stop us f rom going -head with what we have been authorized to

18 do. And in that case they would have to show that they had a

|
19 reasonable likelihood to prevail on appeal, they would have

20 to show that the public interest required it. It would be up

21 to them to show irreparable harm. The re is no way you can

22 turn that around. Particularly since no prevision has been

23 granted yet to do anything and since we are not aski ng to> s
O

24 stop anything.

25 Now, the only way that I can see that Ms. Falk

.
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(~1 1 gets to this analogy is that we are somehow asking for some
\_/

2 kind of extraordinary or premature relief. But his is not

(]}) 3 the subject of a temporary restraining order or a preliminary

4 injunction. There is a precise analogy which is used and has

5 been used quite f requently in the Commission's rules of

6 practice. In the -- usually it occurs during operating

7 license hearings when an Applicant asks to -- files a motio-

8 for special permission to go ahead and load fuel and conduct

9 low powered testing prior to the completion of the hearing

10 when the full authorization for which it had applied was

11 authorized. There are no preliminary injunction standards

('S 12 there.
%)

13 There is no burden on us to show that there will

14 be irreparable harm or likelihood of prevailing on appeal.

15 We have nothing to appeal. And which brings me back to the

16 point that I mentioned earlier, that we are proceeding

17 logically. It's not backwards. We are not asking fo r

18 something ea rly. We a re willing to litigate it. We are

19 willing to go ahead and argue whether there is even an issue.

20 And then litigate i t.

21 And I can, very briefly if you wish, address the7-
(J

22 va riou: points, but they don't make any sense. They a re

23 backwards. For example, the Licensee has not demonstrated a
V, s

24 likelihood of success on the merits. Test number one. Why

25 do we have to demonstrate a likelihood of success? We are

PEPPEY REPORTING con / 273-7?08
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1 here tonight to gain success on the merits. And the merits,)
'

2 come after the pleadings. We might gain success on the

3 pleadings. The procedures call for that. We first ha ve to(]}
4 show a genuine issue of material fact. If you do, we'll

5 litigate it. Bing, bing. That 's the way the order goes.

6 Second argument, the Licensee has not shown it

7 will be irreparably harmed if the relief is not granted.

8 This is the most extraordinary argument of all. There is no

9 proceedings I know of where a Licensee ever has to come and

10 say that if you don't grant, you the NRC, you the Board, you

11 the Commission, don't graht the relief I need when I need i t,

12 I will be irreparably harmed, and if I can't show I'll be

13 irreparably harmed, without it I won't get it.

14 I can see it possibly earlier this morning when

15 they are arking for a continuance and the Board is concerned

16 whether or not te weigh the various aspects or prejudices or

17 how much we need it against how mucn the Intervenors are

18 prejudiced. But never does an applicant have to show that he
.

19 will be irreparably harned if he doesn't get his license in

20 order to get his license.

21 And then, of course, the third, where lies the

O
22 public interest and whether it would affect other parties.

23 Well, I suppose we all have our own views on that, but the

O
24 point is when somebody' asks for a license, the public issue,

25 the publish interest is defined ir. terms of the standards in

L PEPPEY REPORTING CO. / 273-7308
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1 the rules which is to show reasonable assurance that the{])
2 health and safety of the public will not be harmed. And this

{] 3 is what we have done and are prepared to do.

4 And it is for this reason that I believe

1 ntervenor's legal argument that we should somehow be held toL 5 I

6 a standard of a preliminary injunction should be rejected.
4

7 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Mr. Treby?,

8 MR. TREBY: Staff likewise nelieves that the
!

9 argument that the Licensee needs to mest the standards of
1

10 temporary restraining order should be rejected. We believe

11 that the show cause proceeding which has been established by

12 this Board was one to see if there were issues that needed to

13 be litigated and, if so, then to litigate them. And there

I

14 was no need for any of the steps which Intervenor would have -

15 us take which are more appropriate-when one requests a stay.

15 For these reasons the legal argument should be rejected.

|
17 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: Ms. Falk, brief rebuttal.'

i

! 18 MS. FALK: Very brief. Two comraents. One is if

'

19 you accept the statement you made in your October 1st order

j 20 which is what cause could show for denial of the order to

21 show cause, cnd if we accept Mr. Porter's statement as being

O
22 credible and accurate which he stated this morning which' has

123 not been ref uted by Mr. Churchill or Mr. Treby, we think you

24 are compelled to deny the order to show cauce.

25 Number two, we would love to proceed under the

FR9fPFS F3FS@@WRN@ C6n /_ 173--7308,
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1 procedure Mr. Churchill just outlined, which is you identify[]}
2 issues, define' they are credible and litigate them. We are

3 not in that posture due to his request. He 's sayi ng rightggy

4 now he needs to hurry and we don't have time to resolve what

! 5 we have a right to a hearing on. We would love to proceed in

6 the fashion outlined and he said we shohld abide by. But he
,

| 7 is the one esking this Board to not abide by those procedures.

8 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I'm sorry to keep the parties

9 here longer tonight, but I think there is a fair chance if we

10 take a brief recess we'll be able to rule on this motion this

| 11 evening, and I prefer to do that rather than have this motion

I

| 12 hang over. So we will take a brief recess, approximately

13 five minutes, and then we'll come back and attempt to rule on

I 14 this issue.

! 15 (At 10:43 o' clock, hearing racessed. )
l

|

| 16 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: The hearing is called to order.

17 We've considered the argument which Decode has

18 just made in relationship to the October 1, 1981 memorandum

19 and order issued by the licensing board in this case. we

20 believe that the nature of Decade's motion arises f rom a

21 misapprehension concerning the meaning of language used-by

22 the Board on page nine of its order. I think to some extent

23 misunderstandings of that sort are unavoidable. in the writing

C)1

24 of orders. I think in this case it might have been avoidable.
,

2S We stated in that order that cause might consist of legal
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(]) 1 argument or of a substantive matter which should be pursued

2 before the Board can reach a reasonable conclusion concerning

(]) 3 the safr cy and envirenmental acceptability of the amendment.

4 We postula ted the possibility that there might be

5 legal argument because it would be possible that by the time

6 of the hearing we would have found some aspect of the

7 sleeving program would have been in violation of regulations

8 or law or possibly that Decade had been deprived of due

9 process of law in the course of this proceeding and therefore

10 there might have been legal arguments apart from factual

11 arguments which Decade might have presented to us.

12 I don't think that the argument with which we have{}
13 been presented is particularly sensitive to the nature of our

14 suggestion of a need to show cause. We were anticipating at

15 that time a proceeding which we have since analogized both to

16 the summary judgment proceedings of the con. mission with a

17 caveat that the standards should be morr liberal because

18 discovery last not been concluded and which at other times we
,

19 analogized to the admission of contentions with the

20 understanding that here we have a somewhat more complete
q

. 21 reco rd than we ordinarily would have when we decide whether

22 or not to admit contentions. We agree with Applicant that

23 the application of a Virginia Petroleum .Tobbers Standard or-

(
24 preliminary injunction stardard would be inappropriate. It

25 is the nature of amendment proceedings before the anything

_
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1 clear regulatory commission that there is no hearing unless
g

2 there is the presentation of contentions with cause and that

3
[}

there can be summary judgment unless there is a genuine issue

4 of material fact. We therefore believe we were correct in

5 s ta ting the standards that should be applied to the showing

6 of cause in the course of the last on the record _ telephone
:

7 conference held in this case. We therefore find that the

8 showing of Ms. Falk has made is not legal argument that would

9 require us either to change the standards which we are

10 applying to the showing of good cause or to find that for

11 legal reasons we must hold a hearing in this case.

12 That said, tomorrow morning we have some business
,

13 to finish, and we will attempt to issue a decision concerning

14 whether or not cause has been shown.

15 Mr. Churchill, you have something, you have

16 approached your microphone.
|

| 17 MR. CHURCHILL: Yes, I have, Your Honor. We have

| 18 filed -- Licensee has filed a motion for summary disposition,

!
| 19 i and I'm not suta how well disposed you are to summary

20 disposition at this point. You have said a couple of times

21 that you were not well disposed toward it because of the,

()
22 early stages -- you are still in early stages of discovery.;

23 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: More than that, Mr. Churchill.

()|

i 24 What I said is I see tremendous overlaps between the
i

25 standards that apply at this stage for summary disposition

_ . _ ___ __ _ _ ._ PEPPEY REPORTING CO. f 273-7309
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1 and for show cause. Therefore if you wish to address summary

| ' 2 disposition, you have to show me some way in which you think

O 3 '"* ***"d'rd" " "2d "* = '' '*v"*'2*' Y "r **"' '"*" '"*

4 standards we already elucidated for the showirg of cause.

5 MR. CHURCHILL: Well, I'm trying to M creative

6 about this at this late hour. I don't really propose to

7 engage in oral argument about our motion for summary

8 disposition, and I agree that the standards are very similar.

9 I think the only thing that I would like to do is point out

10 that we did file such a motion and that we did put in a

11 statement of material facts that went to Contentions 3, a and

12 5. They did not go to 7 because 7 by its terms at that time

13 would not have applied to a demonstration program.

14 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: May I ask, in making your

15 argument today, did you repeat the f acts that were contained

16 in your summary disposition filing?

17 NR. CHURCHILL: I don't think I - I may have

18 repeated some and not others because I didn't have my summary

19. disposition papers before me. At times I consulted them if I

20 thought they would be of help in the argument.

21 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Of course that was in part why I

O
22 was attempting to elicit from you the specific materials in

23 the reco rd that you were relying on. Because of the overlap

24 tha t I saw between the two.

25 ME. CHURCHILL: I beg your pardon. I did rely on

F#Ji@gt FJRTE6FRIM8 C@n_/ _223-730R
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1 the affidavits of Mr. Porter which were in fact filed in{)
2 support of the notion for summary disposition, yes, sir. I

3 did not specifier 11y articulate the list of facts, of[])
4 aaterial facts for which I thought there was no genuine issue

5 to be litigated. That is a separate document that was part

6 of and accompanied the motion for sunrary disposition.

7 And I think at this point the only thing I would

8 like to do is remind the Board that we do have a list of

I 9 those facts, and that Section 2'.749 says that if the party in

10 responding to the motion to summary disposition does not
,

11 contravene those facts in the manner prescribed in that

i 12 section, those facts stand as admitted on the record. And

13 there was an answer to our motion for summary disposition

[ 14 which completely ignored that list of facts. And I would

15 simply urge the Board to k e ep in mind that we now do have as
|

16 a result of that motion for summary disposition a list of

17 - f acts which do not stand contravened. Ard I would suggest

18 that perhaps that list of facts would he he'oful to the Board,

| 19 or at least I would hope the Board would keep them in mind

20 when it makes its rulings on the show cause proceeding which

21 we have had today.

()
! 22 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: We had said that, in considering
|

| 23 showing of cause, we would consider the entire context in
| ()

24 which it arises, and, of course, part of that context is the'

25 filing that you riade on the showing of cause.

PEPPEY REPORTING Co. / 273-730P
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(]) 1 It seems to me that it would be appropriate to

2 require that Intervenor have responded to the facts that you

(])
'

3 ha ve cited in the record, includi ng the f acts you 've cited in

4 that motion and in your argument today, and in the documents

5 that you filed. That is, that they must show that, given the

6 entire record, as we stated before, that there are genuine

7 issues, serious doubt, 'a t least, of the safety or
,

8 environmental acceptability of the plant. That's the

9 standard I think we have repeatedly articulated, and it seems

10 to me all you've done is point to one part of the record, and

11 we've said the entire record should be considered.

12 MR. CHURCHILL: With that clarification, I think
[}

4

13 that satisfies my concern at this point. And I think that

14 goes back to an earlier comment you made that yo,u were going;

15 to consider the motion for summary disposition along with it,i

16 at the same time as your rulings on the show cause proceeding.
|

17 CHAIRM71 RLOCH: Mr. Treby, do you think we've'

18 treated these comments appropriately?
|

19 I will, of course, ask you to comment as well,

20 Miss Falk, after Mr. Treby is finished.
,

f 21 MR. TREBY: The Staf f 's concern, and perhaps this
| ()

22 is what may have led the Licensee to raise it at this point,

23 in the Board 's order of October the 15th, in listing the

24 agenda items, the Board 11sdicated that the first item would

25 be a show cause hearing, and then the second item would be -'

R



_m . _ . . .

9

590

1 additional argument if any contained in the motion for

2 summary disposition.

3 While there may well be some overlap, and we

4 appreciate the articulation of the -- of how the Board is

5 treating the show cause, that the Board has done on numerous

6 occasions, I think that probably in an overabundance of

7 caution of the Licensee, and also now I as the Staff want to

8 make sure that we are all -- we have indicated to you our

9 argument with regard to the motion for summary disposition as

10 well. Just so that those two items are covered.

11 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I understand the Applicant to be

12 stating that because of what we have just done in clarifying

13 what we mean by show cause, and I guess what we did in the

14 last telephone conference as well, that it now considers that

15 show cause proceeding encompasses the summary judgment

16 proceeding as well. Is that also Staff's understaading?

17 MR. TREBY: Yes.

18 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Were you going to disagree with

19 that, Mr. Churchill?

20 MR. CHURCHILL: Did I approach the microphone

21 again?

22 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: You twi tch ed , sir.

23 MR. CHURCHILL: I twitched. I retract my twitch.

()i

24 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: So you do agree with that.

25 MR. TREBY: Yes, I do. I think they are all

PEPPEY REPORTING CO. / 273-730R
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l intertwined, and that when you rule on one, you're rulina on(]}
2 both.

(]) 3 I would just urge you that if you are i n f a c t --

4 when you rule on show cantse, if you do perchance find that

5 there are matters to be litigated, that there were certain

6 statements in tne Licensee's motion with regard to summary _

7 disposition which he indicated as material facts as to which

8 there was no genuine issue, some of those have remained

9 uncontroverted. The Staff has supported it, and it is --

10 would seem to us that it would not be inconsistent to perhaps

11 litigate something but also indicate those facts which have

12 been found -- those material f acts which have been found not
O.

13 to require litigation. That is, partial summary disposition

14 could be granted.

15 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Ms. Falk, are you in agreement

16 that there is no separate summary judgment decision to be

17 made but that the two are now intertwined?

18 MS. FA LK: We are in agreement, that is how we

19 have been operating with the one caveat that we have raised,

20 that the regulations contemplate discovery being completed

21 prior to summary disposition if there are material issues of

22 fact, and that has not occurred in the case. With that

23 caveat, we would agree with that understanding.

24 MR. CHURCHILL: Excuse me. I am approaching the

25 microphone.
,

|
|
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1 That is not part of the summary disposition
)

2 regulation, Your Honor.

3 CHAIRMAN A.0CH: Miss Falk, I guess we would like

4 a citation.

5 FALK: 2.749(d) which specifically permits the.

6 hearine aaminer to grant a continuance if there is still

7 this kind of controversy as we are saying exists in this case.

8 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Could someone read it for me at
,

9 this time of night?

10 MR. TREBY: I have (d), and if you wish --

11 MS. FALK: (c). Should it appear from affidavits-

.

12 of a party opposing --,

13 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Please, slowly at this time of

14 night.j

15 MS. FALK: Maybe I should bring it up to you.-

16 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Seriously, if you read slowly, I

17 will comprehend.

18 MS. FALK: Should it appear from the affidavits of

19 the party opposing the motion that he cannot for reasons

20 stated present by affidavit facts essential to justify his

! 21 opposition, the presiding officer may refuse the application
O
# 22 for summary decision or may order a continuance to permit

23 affidavits to be obtained or make such other order as is
() 24 appropriate and determination of that effect shall be made a

25 matter of record.

I PEPPEY REPORTING CO. /.273-7308
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1 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: The hearing officer has the{])
2 discretion 'co permit a continuance in order for --

(]) 3 MS. FALK: To permit af fidavits to be obtained or

4 make such other order as is appropriate.

~

5 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: It's the discretion of the

6 chairman of the Board? Or the presiding --

7 MS, FALK: The word discretion is not used, but it

8 says the presiding officer may refuse.

9 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: What we are doing is conducting a

10 proceeding in which we are heavily trying to decida whether

31 it's appropriate to refuse to rule on summary judgment. That

12 really is highly intertwined with what we are doing.

13 MS. FALK: Correct.

14 MR. CHURCHILL: I would just like to point out two

15 points.

16 One is that, first of all, that does not say that

17 it 's contemplated that this should necessarily take place

18 before discovery. '.'here are no time limits before or after

19 discovery. It 's not related to discovery at all.

20 Secondly, it says should it appear from the

21 af fidavits of a party opposing the motion. Maybe I should

22 just -- there seems to have been overlooked the fact that we

23 did file a motion and the answer to our motior. had no

24 affidavits, did not set forth any facts, and was not -- for

25 whi ch they -- no f acts which the Intervenors alleged there

PE@ PEW REP @R3PENG_C@c / _R?$--23p A _ _ ____ _._________.__j
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1
[)

was a genuine issue. Other than to reiterate the basis for

2 their contentions. In other words, sir, my motion for
.

(') 3 summary disposition was not properly answered in any way.
%

4 The facts that I stated as being undisputed --

5 CHAIRM AN BLOCH: You said that. You are now

6 repeating yourself and it's so lete.

7 MS. FALK: Mr. Chairman, may I add a statement

8 that is necessary for understanding which is (d) which I

9 referred to earlier. Which is the basis for my statement

10 that discovery is contemplated to be completed at least

~

11 preliminarily, id ) , the presiding officer shall render the

12 decision sought if the filings in the proceeding, depositions,

13 answers to interrogatories, and admissions on file together

14 with the statements of the parties and affidavits, if any,

15 show that there is no genuine issue at to material fact.

16 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: T'1ank you for reading (d).

17 I -- yes, Mr. Treby.

.

18 MR. TREBY: The Staff just wants to indicate that

19 in its view, while it may be frequently the case that

20 discovery precedes summary disposition, there is nothing in

i 21 10 CFR Section 2.749 that requires that discovery preside a
4

22 motion for summary disposition. In fact, a careful reading

23 of that section indicates that summary disposition may be

O
24 brought at any time. The only limitation on the bringing of

25 summa ry disposition at one time was a requirement that it had

PEPPEY rep @RTENG__C@n /_ 273-7308
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I to be done at least forty-five days before the time fixed for
)

2 bearing, and my recollection is that even that limitation has

3 been removed.()
| 4 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: I would like Ms. Falk to have the

.
f. last word.

I

6 MS. FALK: Please. I can't help but refrain from

7 quoting the learned scholar that wrote the Perry decision in

8 the Gulf States Utility decision, which is 1 NRC 246, which

| 9 both stress that summary disposition is a harsh remedy. And

10 this must he kept in mind when viewing statements by counsel
!

11 that th6 strict reading of (d) does not require that a

i 12 preliminary discovery be completed before deciding the motion

13 for summary disposition.,

I
14 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Wh ch Perry decision was that?

15 That said summa ry disposition is a harsh remedy?;

16 MS. FALK: I'm looking.

17 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: That was a ruling on the

18 admission of contentions. I can't see how it could possibly

|
19 have reached that. Well --

20 MS. FALK: Do you want to sit here while I read

21 this?

O
22 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Why don't you, if you find it,

23 submit it to us in the morning as a citation.

()|

| 24 I believe there is no further business this

25 evening. I hope we have no -- Mr. Treby, I see a twitch.

PEPPEY REPORTING CO. / 273-7308L *
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'

1 MR. 7REBY: I think it only appropriate that the

2 Staff bring to the Board's attention the fact that the

3 Commission has issued a policy statement with regard to how
[

4 proceedings --

5 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: We really do know about that

6 policy statement.

7 MR. TREBY: And in the policy statement the

8 Commission goes to lengths to indicate that -- to say that

9 Boards should encourage the parties to invoke the summary

10 disposition proceedings on issues where there is no genuine

11 issue of ma'terial fact.

f. 12 MS. FALK: May the record completely reflect that

13 the order of the Commission was issued in reference to

14 operating licenses given the delay due to the Three Mile

15 Island investigation. Not to amendments such as we have here.

16 MR. ANDERSON: The Licensee should be encouraged

17 in any event without further argumant.

18 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Despite the fact that we still

19 see twitches this evening, the hearing is adjourned. We

20 shall reconvene at 9:30 in the morning.

21 (At 11:05 o' clock p.m., hearing adjourned. )

O 22

23

O
24

25

|
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RECEIVED Jul. 1 7 1981
Wisconsin Elecinc ecara coup >ur
231 WEST MICHIGAN, MILWAUKEE. WISCONSIN 53201

(J July 16, 1981~T

Mr. J. G. Keppler, Regional Director
Office of Inspection and Enforcement.

Region III
U S. NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
799 Roosevelt Road
Glen Ellyn, Illinois 60137

Dear Mr. Keppler:

DOCKET NO. 50-266
LICENSEE EVENT REPORT NO. 81-008/0lT-0

POINT BEACH NUCLEAR PLANT, UNIT 1

Enclosed is Licensee Event Report No. 81-008/0lT-0

(a 14-day follow-up report) with an attachment which provides
.

(J3
a description of an event reportable in accordance with

Technical Specification 15.6.9.2.A.3, " Abnormal degradation

discovered in fuel cladding, reactor coolant pressure boundary,

or primary containment."

Please note that the 24-hour written notification

was incorrectly numbered 007 instead of 008. .

Very truly yours,

'
, -

e

c;
Execative Vice President

NSol Burstein
Duket No _f_DIGIMSw c,3 n3 _
2 the reatar cf WN.C_I k & _%Enclosure 1:

[*o"" 2Copies to NRC Resident Inspector - ------>

C. F. Riederer ( PS CV" D -- - - - - t-___. _.

Peter Anderson (WED) / ~ I -- - _ _ . .
__ _

i2">

cm , :

D'u
._ __ _ ;C)h?h _

-

0. h :r _ ____ _ _ , , _______
_

R F" ' 'r _ _ _ . _
._ __

- - . _ _
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EVENT DESCRIPTION AND PROBABLE COP SEQUENCES h
io121|The unit was shut down on 7-4-81 for the 150 EFPD steam cener,ator eddv |

hIcurrent examination.
On 7-13-81 verification of all initial eddy ;

,

current data of tubes with indication exceeding the plugging limit was
I, o l 41 Ii

completed. Two tubes in each the "A" and "B" SG's had indications
, ,

>40%. Prior to eddy current examination a 2000 psid primary-to-
g ,

secondary and an 800 psig secondary-to-primary leak test was done. This,g ,,

event is similar to others and reportable per T.S. 15.6.9.2.A.3.

B 9 60
Sv5?EV CAUSE CAUSE COVP VALVE
COCE COOE SUBCODE COVPONENT CODE SUBCODE SUBCOOE

{019| | Cl B |@ W@ | D |@ | H j T' E | X I C | H |@ [ F|@ | Z | @
8 9 10 11 12 13 18 19 20

,_ SEQU ENTI AL )CCua AENCE REPORT REVISION
c7 mg EVENT v EAR REPORT NO. CODE TYPE NO.

@ ga- |8 |1| |_| |0|0|8J ]/| |0|1| |T | |_| | 0|
_ 21 22 23 24 26 27 .S M 30 31 32'

ACTION FU'UAE E8FECT SHUTDOWN ATT ACHV E NT NPRD4 PRIVE COVP COVPONENT
TAKEN ACTION ON PL ANT METHOD HOURS SUB VITT E D FORusUB SU PP LI E R MANUFACTURER

g! | B l@| Zi@ | Z l@ |Zl@ |0|0|0| | W@ | Y|@ | N |@ ~| W |1 | 2 | 0 |@33 34 3t 36 31 40 41 4; 43 44 47(

CAUSE CESCRIPTION AND CORRECTIVE ACTIONS h
Three of the indications were within the crevice and are considered to;i ;o; j

he IGA caused by caustic. The fourth indication is 1/2" above the ;, ,ijg

tubesheet and is believed to be a remnant of phosphate wastage. The ;;,,7, i

,,,;four tubes with defects have been plugged. A crevice flush will be ;,

,,,; conducted before startup and operation of the unit at reduced temperaturg,
,

Will L Vi A w AilkdQg 9

F ACIL*TV VETHOD OF
STATUS NPOWER OTHER STATUS DISCOVE Av DISCOVERY DESCRIPTION

ii is | |G |@ | Oi 0| Ol@| N/A | |C |@| Eddy current examination |

'JT,V,Tv C46N. '' " " " 'S "

AVOUNT OF ACT,viTv @ | LOCATION OF REu ASE @AEu AsEo OF E u AsE

i Is l 12 l @ l Zi@l N/A | N/A |
' 8 9 10 11 44 45 80

PE RSON'.E L E X POSURES
NUVPE A YPE DESC A'PTION

171 10 | 0 | 0 |@| Z |@| N/A |1

g * .PE ASOw'L ,~3ULSotSCnPT,0N@
' " "

.mA

pllo|0|0|@|N/A |1

8 9 11 12 80
LOSS 05 OR OAMAGE TO FACILITY
TvPE DE SC AiPTION

' 191 IZ l@l N/A |
8 9 to 80

2101 |N I@DESCAiPTION
1SSUE *

| N/A | |||||||||||||j
8 9 10 68 69 80 5

Sol Burstein
$N AVE OF PREPAREP puo4E
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ATTACHMENT TO LICENSEE EVENT REPORT NO. 81-008/0lT-0

Wisconsin Electric Power Company
Point Beach Nuclear Plant, Unit 1

Docket No. 50-266

On July 10, 1981, verification of all initial steam
(-m) generator eddy current data for tubes with indications exceeding
''

the plugging linit was corpleted. Two tubes in the "A" steam
generator and two tubes in the "B" steam generator were veri fied
to have degradation greater than 40%, which is the plugging
limit of Technical Specification 15.6.2.A.5.

On July '., 1981, Unit 1 was shut dow.t'for steam
generator eddy current inspection. The 2000 psid primary-
to-secondary hydrostatic test condition was established while
the unit was being cooled down. An 800 psig secondary-to-primary
leak check was performed ,n July 6 and 7. Detailed inspections
of the tubesheets with remote video equipment showed a total
of nine explosive plugs which were either wet, boric acid coated,
or dripping at a slow rate (less than one drop every one and
one-half minutes). Of the nine plugs, five had similar obser-
vations noted in previous outages. Based upon the low leak
rate before shut-dren (four gallons per day) and potential steam
generator demonstration sleeving during the fall 1981 refueling
outage, the plugs were not repaired during this outage. The .

fact that weld repair of an explosive plug involves a relatively7_
( ; high personnel radiation exposure was also a major factor in
''

deciding not to repair the explosi/e plugs at this tarx. The
specific conditions noted during the leak check are noted beloe.

"A" Steam Generstar

R03C09 explosive plug, wet, less than 1 drip /2 minutes
R19C33 explosive plug, wet, less than 1 drip /2 minutes
R24C37 explosive plug, wet, 1 drip /1.5 minutes
R33C50 explosive plug, boric acid coated
R21C49 explosive plug, wet end, no drips
R04C59 mechanical plug, beric acid ring, appears wet inside
R08C50 mechanical plug, boric acid ring, appears wet inside

"B" Steam Gcnerator

R23C53 explosive plug, wet end, no drips
R29C35 explosive plug, wat, 1 drip /2 minutes
R04C46 mechanical plug, boric acid coated, appears wet inside
R29C41 weld repair, boric acid coated

(^ R28C39 explosive plug, boric acid coated
(.)] R29C37 explosive plug, boric acid coated

-1-
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:j- Of the wet end and drippir.g plugs, the-following

have been noted in previous inspections:

R19C33 "A" steam generator
1 R24C37 "A" steam generater
lj(~') R21C49 "A" steam generator
j ' '' R23C53 "B" steam generator

R29C35 "B" steam generator

j 2he eddy current inspection consisted of remote
inspection of all readily accessible tubes to the first tube
support plate. Of the 2,853 open tubes in the "A" steam
generator, 2,814 were inspected and 2,816 of the 2,861 open

j tubes in the "B" steam generator were inspected. The tubes
' that were not inspected are tubes under the eddy current

fixture foot 19 in "A" and 17 in "B"), the tubes that contain
template plugs (17 in both "A" and "B", randomly located), and

,

tubes with restricted tube ends which prevented the insertion
of a .720 probe (3 in "A" and 11 in "B"). These tubes were
not inspected because of the exposure associated with moving
template plugs, hand probing, and opening tube ends. The non-
inspected tubes constitute less than 2% of the unplugged

,

I tubes, most are not 'ocated in the zone where large numbars
of defects have occu;rred and the overall eddy current results
did not indicate that t would be necessary to inspect thei

/~') tubes. The overall eddy current results and comparison with
k/ the December 1980 tapes are listed below:

"A" Steam Generator

December 1980 Comparison Uith
Tube Indication Reported December 1980 Tapes

R15C29 43%, 21" ATE NDD 31%, small change
R23C36 49%, 8" ATE NDD small change
R20C20 <20%, 5" ATE NDD NDD, small change
R05C07 UDI, 15" ATE NDD no change

'

Rl8C37 UDI, 8" ATE NDD snall change
RllC43 UDI, 18-20" ATE Ur . me change
R23C43 UDI, 5-7" ATE NLO ; mall change
R25C44 UDI, 13-15" ATE UD; no change
R25C47 UDI, 13-18" ATE U-* no change
R08Ci5 UDI, 17" ATE UDI i.o change
R15C60 UDI, 14-18" ATE UDI no change
R18C68 UDI, 15-17" ATE NDD small change
R10C54 32%, TTS <20% 34% in July 1980-

* !. y R33C54 <20%, 1/2" ATS 22% 34% *n July 1980

ATE - Above Tube End
NDD - No Defect Detected
UDI - Undefinable Indication
ATS - Above Tubesheet
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"B" Steam Generator

December 1980 Comparison With
Tube Indication Reported December 1980 Tapes

(f R03C25 8C%, 17" ATE NDD small change
R06C43 33%, 21" ATE NDD no change
R16C47 52%, 1/2" ATS NDD no change,

R27C30 29%, 1/2" ATS 29%

ATE - Above Tube End
NDD - No Defect Detected '

! UDI - Undefinab3e Indication
ATS - Above Tubcaheet

As in the past, all indications were small volume.

Besides the above listed indications, a number of
restrictions were encountered with the .720 eddy current
probe. In the'"A" steam generator three tube ends and 23
first tube eupport plate restrictions were encountered. In
the "B" steam generator 11 tube ends and 40 first tube support
plata restrictions were encountered. Most of the same restrictions
were acted in the July and December 1980 inspections. During
the December 1^80 inspection all but seven of the restrictionsjs( ) passed a .700 eddy current probe. Based on this' experience, the

; restricted tubes were not gauged. Gauging of restricted tubes
may be Cone during the refueling outage inspection.

ine four tubes with indications greater than 40%~
were plugged on July 11, 1981. In addition, tube R06C43 in
the "B" steam generator was also plugged. Correct plugging was
visually verified the same day.

A crevice flush will be performed before the unit is
returned to service in an attempt to remove impurities from
the tubesheet crevice. Operation of the unit at a reduced
temperature in order to reduce the corrosion rate will continue.
However, the unit will be returned to service at a slightly
higher temperature than that at which it has been operated
since December 1979, assuming the results of the crevice flushing
are satisfactory.

The NRC Resident Inspector was notified of these'

findings. This event is reportable in accordance with Technical
' Specificatien 15.6.9.A.3 and is similar to others.

)
Unit 1 return to power is scheduled for about July 20,

1981.
4

.
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Wisconsin Elecinc eonacouesur

RECElVED MAY 151981231 *EST MICHIGAN, MILWAUKEE. WISCONSIN 53701

May 11, 1981

C::ket No. E b f:

In the m::n etMkiC_ gh_ Q_

Mr. Janr m G. Kepple r, Regional Director
~uf*' ' ~~ [e -

D^"Office ,,. Inspection and Enforcement,
Region III 2""~ W- I -J

U. S. NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION c : a cm
799 Roosevelt Road c;w3c:3, _ _ cyg /d'{{e$ /
Glen Ellyn, Illinois 60137 g, g., 3

Dear Mr. Keppler: Rwicr___ _ _

DOCKET NO. 50-301
POINT BEACH NUCLEAR PLANT UNIT 2

LICENSEE EVENT REPORT NO. 81-002/0lT-0

Enclcsed is Licensee Event Report 81-002/0lT-0 .

# (a 14-day report) which provides a description of an event

reportable according to Technical Specification 15.6.9.2. A. 3,

" Abnormal degradation discovered in fur 1 cladding, reactor

coolant pressure boundary, or primary containment. "

Very truly yours,

;O ,!

C. W. Fay , Director
Nuclear Power Department

i

Enclosure

Copies to NRC Resident Inspector
Point Beach Nuclear Plant

Mr. C. F. Riederer,
, ,,

blic Service Commission of Wisconsin
Jr. Peter Anderson
Wisconsin's Environmental Decade

_ - - _ _ - _ _ _
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EVENT DESCHIPTION AND PHOPABLE CONSCOUENCES h
[o |:| |On 4-20-81 an 800 psid secondary-to-primary leak check was performed in |

|each steam generator during the Uni t 2 Re fueling 7 outage. One leaking |

|o|4|jplug was detected in the "A" s team generator. On 4-26-81 final results |

|o;3; iof the steam generator eddy current examination indicated the existence i
p gj jof some degraded and defective tubes in each steam generator. This |

| 0 | 7 I levent is similar to others and reportable per Technical Specification
|

j o gg ; |15.6.9.2.A.3. |

SYSTEM CAUSE C AU5E COMP. VALVE
CODE CODE SUSCODE C09PONENT CODE SUBCODE SUBCODE
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CAUSE DESCRIPTION AND CORnECTIVE ACTIONS h
[ 3 j o j |Essentiall'/ all of the tubes in the "A" steam cenerator and about 7 5 'A iri i

g g |the "B" steam generator were inspected through the first support plate, I

ig g g n addition to inspections required by Tecnn :al Specifications. 25 |

,y , 3 ; |pluggable tubes were found in "A" and 16 were found in "B". One of thesq

,,,,; [ tubes was pulled for analysis. .11 tubes were plugged as of 1-30-81. I
7 8 9 80
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ATTACHMENT TO LICENSEE EVENT REPORT NO. 81-002/OlL-0

Wisconsin Electric Power Company
Point Beach Nuclear Plant Unit 2 |

'

Docket No. 50-301

.m(,) On April 20, 1981, an 800 psig secondary-to-primary
leak check was performed in each steam generator. Detailed
inspections of the tubesheets with remote television equipment
showed leakage from the explosive plug in the tube R32C15 in
the "A" steam generator. The leakage rate was about two drops
per minute. Another plug in the "A" steam generator (R31C52)
was heavily coated with boric acid but no water was present.
After considering the location of the leaking plug, which is in
the tubesheet periphery, and the effect that repair of the pit g
would have on c,.posure, critical path, and problems associated
with repairs in the area, the decision was made not to repair
the plug during this outage. An additional consideration was the
fact that the primary-to-secondary 'eakage rate in the steam
generator was only one gallon per day before the outage.

The initial eddy current ir.;pection programs for the
"A" and "B" steam generators consisted of inspection through the
U-bend of 3% of the tubes in each steam generator plus all
previounly degraded tubes, in accordance with Technical Speci-

~ fication requirements.- Additionally, the "A" steam generator,~s

( ,) program included a full length inspection for a previous indication
in the cold leg and inspections through the U-bend of about 190
tubes in connection with tube degradation at contact with anti-
vibration bars (AVB) reported by other plants. The program for
the "B" steam generator inlet included inspecting 33 previously
degraded tubes through the U-bend and 172 randomly located tubes
to meet Technical Specification requirements and for AVB tube
degradation. The program for the "B" steam generator outlet
consisted of inspection through the first support plate of all
previously degraded tubes, inspection through the first support
plate of about 200 tubes in problem areas determined by previous
inspections, and inspectice through the third support plate
of about 170 tubes around the periphery, in connection with tube
degradation in these areas reported at Prairic Island. The
programs in the inlets of both steam generators were later
expanded in accordance with Technical Specifications resulting
in inspection of essentially all tubes in the "A" steam generator
thr "gh the first support plate and approximately 75% of the tubes
in t..e "B" steam generator through the first support. A sunmary
of the extent of the inspection and the results are given in

(g Table 1. A summary of eddy carrent indications by size and
( _/ location is given in Table 2 and illustrated in Figures 1, 2,

and 3.

Results of the eddy current inspections showed 25
pluggable tubes in the "A" steam generator and 16 pluggabic
tubes in the "B" steam genera tor. One of the tubes in the "A"

-1-



.

. .
-

steam generator, R15C73, was pulled for detailed analysis and
the hole was weld plugged on April 30, 1981. A degraded tube
in the "B" steam generator, R24C25, had interference preventing
insertion of a mechanical plug. The tube entrance area was
re-rolled and then successfully plugged. Plugging of all tubes
was completed on April 30, 1981. Photographs of the tubesheets
taken later the same day verified plugging of the proper tubes.
A list of eddy current indications of all pluggable tubes found

(,_) in the steam generators is provided in Table 3. For a map
showing all tubou plugged to date, see Figures 4 and 5. No'>
evidence of AVB tube degradation or degradation of the type
experienced at Prairie Island was observed in any of the tubes
inspected.

To determine if tube degradation is progressing, a
two-part comparison was done. The first part consisted of
comparing the indication size reported in 1981 for all unplugged
indications reported in 1980. The results of this comparison
are shown in Table 4. After considering the inherent inaccuracies
in evaluating and categorizing small volume eddy currant indica-
tions which occur at or near the top of the tubesheet, the
results indicate that the majority of the indications did not
change. There is some indication of growth based just on the
reported size of the indication. The second part of the comparison
was performed by having a level IIA evaluator directly compare
the 1980 and 1981 eddy current signals for the tubes with 40%
or greater tube wall degradations in the "A" steam generator.
This comparison was biased in that it concentrated on tubes which

(~>) had a large change in the reported eddy current signal in 1981 as
compared to 1980. Table 5 provides the result of this comparison.'

Ic too shows tha t there may be some growth in tube degradation
but less than that implied by Table 4. A similar comparison for
the 'u" steam generator was not conducted since only four of
the :bes with 40% or greater tube wall degradation in this
outage had been inspected in 1980.

The results of earlier inspections of the "A" steam
i generator as previously reported to the NRC were also examined

for those tubes having greater than 40% indications in 1981.
This comparison is reported in Table 6. A similar comparison
.for the "B" steam generator indicated that only five of the tubes

j in the 4 0% or greater category had been inspected prior to 1980
| and no degradation was reported in those inspections. The single
i frequency oddy current inspections in 1977, 1976 and 1974
| indicatcd that many of these same tubes had either distorted
| tubesheet entry signals or indications of < 20% wall degrcdation.
| Accordingly, we believe that the majority of the tubes plugged

in this inspection had tube wall degradation for a significant
i period of time. The tube which was removed will provide

(")'
' additiona information on the method of degradation. However,
l the indications being detected.are believed to be tbc res"1t of

phosphate wastage and/or stress corrosion cracking. The results
of previous steam generator inspections, as summarized in Tabic 7,
have shown the existencc of numerous eddy current indication
and distorted tubesheet signal in the past. The continued use

l

I
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and development of multi-frequency eddy. current has given the
evaluatar the capability to identify and quantify-small volume
indications which were previously masked by the tubesheet' entrance
signal. A report on the results of the tube analysis will be
provided at a 1:xter date.

.

This event is reportable in accordance with-Technical
Specification 15.6.9.2.A.3.

,

,

4.

.

-Q
'

.
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;3 TABLE'l-

t SUMMARY OF EDDY ' CURRENT EXAMINATION
~

'

."A" "B" "B"
j Type Exten t - Inle t, Inlet' . Outlet

'

- Multi-f requency U-Bend 491. 208
4 - - Multi-frequency First Support 2,693 2,061 307
! Multi- freque ncy- Third Support- 163

Multi-frequency Full Length 1- i

, Total- 3,185 2,269 .-470
;

;

f
,

i
4

i

: Results

i 90-luS% 2 0 0
: 80-89% 0- 0 0 .

70-79% 0 -0 0
60-69% 0 2 0

4

50-59% 5' 3 0
40-49% 20 11 0,

; 30-39% :123 60 'l
.

'

20-29%< 150 62 30
' Sub to tal 300 138 31
| <20% 309 81 253

Distorted 110 195 0,

: No Defect Detected 2,466 1,855 186
;

i
'

Total 3,185 2,269 470 m

.

6

k

O

.
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TABLE 2
i

POINT BEACH NUCLEAR PLANT UNIT 2, APRIL, 19 81, INSPECTION ,-

EDDY CURRENT INDICATIONS BY SIZE AND LOCATION ,

<20% 21-29% 30-39% 40-49% 50-59% 60-69% 70-79% 80-89%- 90-100% s

1. "A" Hot Leg
.

Top of Tubesheet 300 146 119 29 4 0 0 0 0
Deep Cravice 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 2
" Above Tubesheet 9 2 0 0 1 0 .- 0 0 0

,

First Support Plate
. 0 1 0 0 0 0 0 0 017" Above Tubesheet

-0 1 3- 0 0 0 0 0 0."
Second Support Plate 0 0 1- 0 0 0 0 0 0

_.

Total 309 150 123 20 5 0 0 0 2
''

i 2. "B" Hot Leg

Top of Tubesheet 70 55 58 11 3 2 0 0 0 -

- " Above Tubesheet 9 7 1 0
'

-0 0 0 0. 0 ~-

1" Above Tubesheet 1 0 1 0 0 0- 0 0 0-
2" Above Tubesheet . 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 -0

Total 81 62 60 11 3 2 0 0 'O,

,

-3. "B" Cold Leg 20% 20-29% 30-39% >40%<

Top of Tubesheet 0 0 0 0
" Above ' Tubeshee t 174 19 0 0

1" Above Tubesheet 64 7 0 0
1 " Above Tubesheet 15 4 1 0 '

Totals 253 30 1 0 -

'-

(" Top of .tubesheet" equals indication at top of tubesheet 'or within 1/2" above or below
top of tubesheet. "

,

. - , . . , , , ,
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. TABLE 3-

TUBES PLUGGED DURING _yHIS : OUTAGE -

4

= "A" Steam Generator
d

/ Tube- Indication
\ - Identification _ Size, % Indication Location .

R12C22 52 Top of tubesheeti

R10C24 44~ Top of.tubesheet
R20C24 41 Top ._ of- tubeshee t

i P19C29 55 Top af tubesheet >

~

R26C3] 59 " above tubesheet
.

'

;
' R17C33- 92/26 6" above tube end/ Top of tubesheet

R19C39 92' 9-13" above tube end
R12C41 46 Top of tubesheet4

R20C41 41 Top of tubeshee t
R23C41 45 Top of tubesheet

{ R12C43 42. Top -of tubesheet
: R13C44 45 Top of tubesheet
! R19C44 51 Top of tubesheet
' R21C44 51 Top of . tubesheet

R22C44 49 Top of tubesheet'

R10C45 43 Top of tubesheet,

,

RllC45 41 -Top of tubeshee.t.

A R23C45 47 Top of tubesheet *

V R33C49 43 Top of tubesheet'

R25C55 42 Top of tubesheet
j R21C62 47 Top of tubesheet
1 R19C66 46 Top- of tubesheet

R12 C71 41 Top of tubesheet !
; R17C71 41 Top of. tubesheet-
j R15C73* 41 Top of tubesheet

"B" Steam generator

R06C17 60 Top of tubesheet
j R07017 66 Top of tubesheet

xJ6C18 41 Top of tubesheet
R06C19' 41 Top of tubesheet;

1 R06C20 46 Top of tubesheet
! R06C22 46 Top of tubesheet
: R14C22 46 Top. of tubesheet
'

R22C25 46 Top of tube nheet
R24C25 46 Top of tubesheet

O R26C25 41 Top of tubesheet
- - U R26C26 41 Top of tubesbeet

R22C29 44 Top of tubesheet
: R15C32 54 Top of tubesneet

_

R09C64 53 Top of tubesheet1

i R06C74 46 Top of tubocheet
.

: R08C76 50 Top of tubesheet
t

* Pulled and weld plugged.
.

1

.--.- , m,~ .y. - ,-, - s. , . - ., ,, , ,c. , , . ..,.,..m m- ._ _ _ , . , . ,._ , _ ., , ,, _ _ , ., ,
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! TABLE 4
.

COMPARISON OF 19 80 EDDY CURRENT RESULTS WITH 1981
,

4

1980 1981,

S*ill .No De fect Increased , Increased Increased Signal
; <20% <20% De te cted <10% 10-20% >20% Distorted

"A" SG Inlet 253 130 28 69 16 2 8 ?

2"A" SG Outlet 9 1 0 0 0' 0' 0
"B" SG Inlet 48 . 13 18 6 4 1 6

-

2"B" SG Outlet 406 208 5 9 0 0 0
4

Same No Defect Decreased _Incre ase d Increased Increased Signal
20-29% 3% De te cte d >3% 4-10% 12-20% >20% pistorted

"A" SG Inlet 118 42 3 8 36 22 3 4
. "A" SG Outlet 0
4

"B" SG-Inlet 24 9 1 5 5 1 1 2
'

,

"B" 1SG Outlet 28 15 0 9 4 0 0 0
a

!
'

'Same No De fec c Decreased In creased Increased Increased Signal ~
30-39% 3% Detected >3% 4-10% 11-20% >20% Distorted

,

"A" SG Inlet 80' 26 0 12 21 7 0 4
"A" SG Outlet 0,

"3" SG Inlet 8 2 0 3 3 0 0 0
"B" SG Outle t 4 0 0 4 0 0 0 0

.

1 Eight tubes not inspected in 1981. ''
'

*
; 184 tubes not inspected in 1981. ,

' 10 tubes were plugged in 1980.

.



. - -

.

. TABLE 5 .

:C0!! PARIS 0N OF 1981 sND 1980 EDDY CURRENT SIGNALS
~

' A" STEAM GENERATOR INLET - POINT BEACH UNIT-2-
~

1981 '1980
-Tube Reported Reported Signal ' Comparison

. .

h' ; '
R12C22 52 35 ~VC and DC
R10C24 44 37 Prob. NC

*R20C24.. 41 <20 DC and VC
R17C26 40 34 -NC
R18C26 40 37 NC

LR19C29~ 55 25 DC_-(small volume) .

*R26C31 -59 ND DC and VC
R17C33- 92 UI' NC (6" above tube end)

-R19C39 92 ND New (9" to 13_" above tube ~end)
R12C41 46 35 NC-
R20C41' 41 25 NC
R23C41 45 31 NC
R12C43 42 35 NC
R13C44 45 32 NC
R19C44 51 34 -NC
R21C44 51 33 NC
R22C44 49 <20 NC
R10C45 43 34 NC
RllC45 41 ND DC and VC

- R23C45 47 26 NC

O
.

a33c49 43 38 nc
R25C55 42 26 DC and VC

*R21C62 47 35 DC and VC
*Rl9C66 46 21 DC and VC
*R12C71 41 31 DC and VC
*R17C71 41 32 'DC and VC
*R15C73 41 36 DC and VC (pulled)

Codes:

DC Depth chann=

VC Volume change=

No changeNC =

No degradation reportedND =

UI Undefinable indication=

Comparison of the Above Tubes:

The depth and/or volume changes in the eddy current test results
from 1980 to 1981 range from small ~ to moderate. Those tubes _with

~

asterisks (*) exhibit the most change from 1930 to 1981 in depth
U and/or volume. The test results are all analyzed off the mixing

of 400 KHz and 100 KHZ to suppress the tubesheet signal and deposits
on the 0D of the tubing. The reevaluation of the 1980 test was
done using the same mix as was used in 1981.



,
. -

TABLE 6

STEAM GENERATOR A INLET

COMPARISON OF 1981_ EDDY CURRENT RESULTS
WITH PREVIOUS EDDY CURREllT INSPECTION RESULTS

Inspection Results Re orteds

Tube 1981 1980 1979 1978 1977 1976 1974*,

!
~

R12Cl2 52/TTS 35/TTS -- -- -- -- --

R10C24 44/TTS 37/TTS -- -- -- -- --

R20C24 41/TTS <20/TTS -- -- -- -- --

R19C29 55/TTS 25/TTS -- ND , DTS -- ND
R26C31 59/!s ND -- ilD ND ND ND
R17C33 92/Crev. <20/Js -- ND <20/13 <20/1s <20/!s
R19C39 92/Crev. ND ND <20/15 <20/1 <20/1

--

RlEC41 46/TTS 35/TTS -- ND DTS <20/TTS ND
R20C41 41/TTS 25/TTS -- ND <20/TTS <20/TTS <20/TTS
R23C41 45/TTS 31/TTS -- ND <20/TTS <20/TTS <20/TTS
R12C43 42/TTS 35/r.S -- ND ND ND ND
R13C44 45/TTS ':/TTS -- ND DTS DTS NL
R19C44 51/TTS 1/TTS Cu ND ND <20/TTS 21/TTS
R21C44 51/TTS 33/TTS -- NO DTS DTS ND
R22C44 49/TTS <20/TTS -- ND DTS DTS ND
R10C45 43/TTS 34/TTS -- ND DTS DTS ND
RllC45 41/TTS ND -- ND DTS DTS ND
R23C45 47/TTS 26/TTS -- ND DTS ND ND
R33C49 43/TTS 36/TTS -- -- -- ND,- - --

( ) R25C55 42/TTS 26/TTS -- ND DTS DTS ND
R21C62 47/TTS 35/TTS ND DTS DTS ND--

R19C66 46/TTS 21/TTS ND DTS -- --
--

R12C71 41/TTS 31/TTS -- -- -- -- --

R17C71 41/TTS 32/TTS -- -- -- -- --

R15C73 41/TTS 36/TTS -- -- -- -- --

A/B Percent Degradation / Location Above Tubesheet In Inches.=

TTS Top of Tube Sheet=

Cu Copper=

ND No Degradation Reported=

DTS Distorted Tubeshe, t Signal=

Not Inspected-- =

*In 1975 the Unit 2 "A" Steam Generator was not eddy current inspected.

.
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TABLE 7
i

.

SUMMARY OF-PREVIOUS STEAM GENERATOR,

EDDY CURRENT INSPECTION RESULTS
i .-

~

POINT BEACH NUCLEAR PLANT UNIT 2

Number Of Number Of' Tubes Recorded
Tubes Inspected With following Degradations

i . Year Of > 40% 39-30%. 29-20% < 20% DTSL'

Inspection A Inlet B Inlet A/B A/B A/B A/B A/B

.

1974 1090- 442 12/8 8/5 14/2 169/110 NR

i '1975 0 722 -/3 -/0 -/4. -/1 .NR-

-1976 1223 1120 14/3 14/6 '29/5 174/73 - 186/25'

i 1977 1056 1457 0/4 12/7 28/5 153/51 493/997
~

! 1978 1335 796 1/0 '6/7 18/5 19/7- NR

~

; 1979 570 455 0/1 6/3 5/3 20/10 NR
,

I 1980 3138 717 26/0 80/8 118/23 253/9 NR
_

'

.

4

i
i
j DTS = Distorted Tube Sheet Signal

f NR = None Reported

.

4

*

.

.
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This is to certify that the attached proceedings before the
,

Wisconsin Electric Power Company, Point Beach Nuclear Plant, Units 1 & 2

in the matter of:

October 29, 1981* Date of ?receeding:
50-266-OLA & 50-301-OLADocket flumb e r :

Place of ?roceeding: Milwaukee, Wisconsini

were held as herein appears, and that this is the original transcrip:
i therecf for the file of the Cec =ission.

j RICHARD E. PEPPEY

Cfficial Reporter (Typed)
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